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voted? Please check the roll call board to make sure 

your vote ha·s been properly ca-s.t. If al1 members have 

v"oted, the machine will be locked, and the Clerk will 

please take a tally. The Clerk, please announce the 

tally. 

"THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5360 as amended by House "A.fl 

Total Number vo~-~ng 144 

Necessary for adoption 73 

137 
..... ·-

Those voting_Nay 7 

Those ~bsent-and not voting 7 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The bill as amended is passed. 

Will the Clerk please call Calendar 218. 

THE CLERK: 

On page 34i Cal~ndar 218, Substitute £or House 

Bill number 5425, AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL EDUCATION; 

fav6'rable report :by the Committee on. App·ro{:>"ria·t·ions. · 

:SPEAKER DONOVAl\1 : 

Thef Vice Chair of HumaA: Services, the Meriden 

Representative Cathy Abercrombie, you have the f,1oor. 

REP~ ABERC~OMBIE (33rd): 

Good evening·, Mr. Spea)cer. Thank you very much. 
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Mr. Speaker, I move for the a~ceptance of the 

joint committee's favorabl.e report and passa.ge of the 

bill .. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The question is on acceptance of the joint 

committee's favorable report and passag~ of the bill. 

Will you remark? 

RE.P. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Thank you, Mr-. Speaker. 

Mr·. Speaker, the- Clerk has an amendment, .LCO 

3_936. I wo.uld ask the Clerk to please call the 

amendment and that ,!, :be g_ranted .leave of the Chamber 

to summarize.· 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Will the Clerk please call LCO 3936, which is 

designated House "A.·" 

THE CLERK: 

LCO Number 3936, House "A," offered by 

Representatives Fleischmann, Lyddy and Abercrombie. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The Representative seeks leave of the Chamber to 

summarize the ame·ndment. Is there objection to 

summarization? Hearing none,, Representative 

Abercrombie, yo:u may proceed with summarization .. 
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Thank you~ Mr. Speaker. 
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Mr~ Speaker, in Section 1, under federal law, 

requires that we have a state, advisory council for 

.special education. Currently we have 38 members on 

that council, but have not been able to fill all those 

seats. So Sect";ion 1 changes it down t.o 20 members. 

Section 2 has to do w.i th ABA,, which is applied 

behavioral analysis. Currently in special ed, under 

an IEP, .if and this is the point that everyone 

need$ to hear -- if under the IEP the special ed 

teacher require$:..ABA, this bill Tequires them to be 

to have someone that's certified in this field or 

supervis·ed by someoody in this fie·ld. 

I move adoption. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The question is on adoption. Will you remark on 

the amendmen·t? Remark on the amendment? 

Representative Hovey. 

REP. BOVEY (112th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, through you, a couple of questions 

to ·the proponent of the amendment . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 
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Through yo.u, Mr. Speaker, can the good 

gentlewoman tell us how many ABA certified specialists 

there are in the .state of Connecticut presently? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: . 

Represe.ntative Abercrombie. 

REP. 1,\BERCROMBIE. (33rd) : 

Th~nk you, M~~ Speaker~ 

~hrough you, currently there are 185 . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Hovey. 

REP. HOVEY (l12th) ~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And through you~ Mr. Speaker, are those certified 

professionals certified throq:gh the Department of 

Public Health? ThLough the Department of Education? 

Or are they certified directly through the Applied. 

Beh~vioral Analysis Institute themselves? 

Thr:ough y.ou, Mr. Spe.ake·r. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Re,presentati ve AbeTcrombie. 
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Thank y.ou, Mr. Spea.k.er. 
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Through you, they are certified through the 

national organization, BCBA. · 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative "Hovey. 

REP. HOVEY (!12th) : 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And through you, Mr. Speaker, being cert-if1ed 

throqgh the nation~l organization, does this 

legislation requjre that they then be certified 

ihrough the Department of Public Health or through 

SDE1 whi6h is- the State Department of Education? 

'Through you, ·Mr. Speaker . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercr:ombie . 
. .-, 

B.E.P.. ABERC.ROMEHE ( 3 3 rd) : 

ThrOugh you, Mr. Speaker, no. J 
.· 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Hovey. 

REP. HOVEY' (!12th): 

Thank. you, Mr. Speaker·. 

Anq Mr,. Speaker, through you, is there a 

certificc?,tion through Ollr university system here in 
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the state ~ranting a certification in behavioral 

i~tervention through our -- which a certification 

woUld be through our Dep~rtment of Education? 

Through you, ·Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN :· 

Representative Abercrombie. 

B.EP. ABERCROMBIE; (33rd): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker~ 

Through you, there is a certi£ication through 

St. Jose~h's Col~ege right now that is under the 

umbrella of the national certification. We also have 

.So.uthern, Ea·stern .and Western that·_are working· on t'he 

certificatio~ program. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representat.ive Hovey. 

REP. HOVEY (112th): 

Thank you. 

And thrbugh you, Mr. Speaker, does the 

gentl~woman know how many credit hour.s an individual 

would need in order to become certified through the 

international organization in ABA? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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Yes I Mr. Speaker. on·e ,moment please. 

Through the national organization, the BACB 

requires a master's de~ree or 225 ~ontact hours of 

•' 

specd.fic university graduate coursework in behavioral 

analysis and 1500 hours ~f supervised experience. 

T.hr.oug~ you, Mr. Speaker-. 

SPEA~ER DONOVAN.: 

Representative .Hovey. 

REP'. HOVEY ( 112th) : 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

And is it not also correct that, through the 

international organi~ation, ydu ~art have a bachelor's 

.degre.e and get a certification through them also? You 

don't necessarily have to have the master's degree, 

b:ut they do offer. a. cert--ification with supervision at 

the bachelors level. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

. Representa.tive Abe·rcrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Throu~h you, Mr. Speaker, IJm not aware of that~ 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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Through you, Mr. Speaker, does the good lady 

belief that at the.present time there are a number of 

different §chool di~bricts that are including applied 

behavioral analysis in their IEPs for children who are 

autist:ic? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Represen.t,ati.ve f\bercrorribie .. 

REP. ABERCRO~B~E (33rd): 

Through y·ou,· ·Mr. Speaker, yes. 

SPEAKER .DONOVAN: 

Representative Hovey. 

~EP. HOVEY (112th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And Mr. Speaker, did this specific legislation 

rfse out of the fact that there are IEPs who are --

that are not. oelng· met and therefore, they are out of 

compliance with IDEA? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie .. 
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REP. ABERCROMBIE' (33rd) : 

Through youj Mr. Speaker, yes. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Repres.enta.ti ve Hov.ey. 

REP. HOVEY (112th): 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker. 
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Mr. Spea~er, is it not a fact that under IDEA, if 

a specifi·c program or intervention is specified in an 

individual ed.ucational plan and the. school dist.rict 

does not abide by that specific plan, that that school 

distri~t is out of 'compliance and therefore, able· to 

, be ... sued by the family? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, ye~. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Hovey. 

REP. HOVEY (112th): 

Thank you, sir. And I th~~k the gentlewoman for 

her answexs to my question~. 

Mr. s·peaker, in my mind, this is. purporting and 

su,pporting a type of specific intervention .which is 
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Throughout those of our ca~eer~ who are 

specialists and who work in the area of special 

education, who have worked under IDEA since 1975, one 

of the things that we have.always been very, very 

careful about is not to ascribe to a very specific 

type of pro.gramming, because wi·thin th.e context of the 

individual .educational plan there are many and varied 

. types of ,interventions· that can be. very effe.cti ve. 

Within the field of autism, ABA has been found to 

be. highly effective. And people who are trained in 

the area of behavioral analysis at the undergraduate 

level and then again at the graduate level can 

practice ABA without necessarily being credentialed by 

.the internation~l organization, which basically is an 

organization{ tha,t purports and supports and promotes 

itself through its own professionalism and wa_nts to. 

increase, of· course, its numbers professionally. 

The other side of this equation is that if it 1s 

in an ihdividua~ educational plan that a child should 

receive applied behavioral analysLs and the school 

district does not follow that individual educational 

plan, they are out of compliance and therefore, open 

to li t.igation on the part. of that child's family. And 
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that would be true for all kinds of different types of 

intervention. 

Personaily I I you know I I am trained in many ano, 

va.r.ied areas and I actually consult in the are·a of 

·special education. I often wili prescribe or try to 

get prescribed in an individUal educational .pian a 

particular type or methodology of intervention. And 

if L am successful in helping the family get that 

intervention into the individual educational plan and 

the school district does not follow it, we then 

proceed to a due process hearing~ and then from there, 

to a formal aspects of litigatLon if necessary . 

All of the families within the ~- who ha~e 

autistic children, or any ~hild that is invol~ed in 

the special-ed~cat;i,on genre, have the same 

capabilities to do that. In my mind this is 

supporting a particular methodology that is, you know, 

very acceptable, has great valLdity and reliability, 

but· does not necessarily need to be legisiat.ed since 

it's al.r·eady .mandated under IDEA at· the federal level 

that the IEP should be foll.owed. 

And if the good Representative has encountered 

school districts that are not following the individual 

educational plan; then t'hose school districts deserve 
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And for that reas.on, s.ir, while I understand. that 

·the motivation for this particular piece o·f 

legislation is only the best and I understand the good 

gentlewoman's frustration with some of the differing 

school districts around the state, and I understand, 

very definitely understand :and sympathize with the 

fa.mi.lies' frustration, I do believe that there is due 

process already in place for them to follow. And that 

once again, this is l·egislation th~t micromanages. 

Thank you, sir. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Represent.ative. 

Representative Christopher Lydd~~ 

REP. LXDDY (106th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, I ri~e in support of this .amendment 

and the underlying bill. I first would like to thank 

the chairs of the Education C.ommittee as well as 

Repr·esentati ve Abercrombie for their leadership on 

this issue as well as the Attorney Gener.al, Richard 

Blumenthal, for his leadership as welL. 

I'd li~e to also give a special recognition to 

Suzanne LetsoJ whois a constituent from Newtown, who 
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has advocated on pehalf of· children and adults with 

special needs both in our community in Newtown as well 

as from across the state. 

So a big heartfelt th~nk you to you and to the 

other legislators involved~ 

Mr. Speaker, a question to the proponent of the 

amendment. 

SPEAKER DONOVf\,N: 

Please proceed, sir. 

REP. LYDDY (106th): 

Mr. Speaker, through you, has the proponent of 

the amendmen:·t familiarized herself. with the Department · 

of Education 2005 Guidelines for Identification and 

Education of Children and Youth with Autistn:? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

S PEAKE·R DONOVAN : 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Thank you,·Mr. Speaker. 

Through you, yes I have. I a.ctu·ally ha've in 

front of me th~ Gui(:felines for Identification and 

Education of Children and Xouth with Autism.. On 

page 78, whi~h states, and I quote, there is currently 

no Connecticut state certification or credential in 
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ABA or requirement that school staff, in implemen.ting 

programs based upon the principles of ABA, obtain 

national board or other certification in ABA. This 

was ptiblished in 2005. 

I thin.k part of the interp'retation is, according 

to State Department of Ed, they have generally 

disagreed with this, with the State Department -- I 

mean, with the fec;:iera1 guidelines under the 

interpretation of IDA. 

This legislation came around because two schoo·l 

distriets hired some6ne that did not have the 

;:credentials to be. doing· ABA. ABA is for. children: .. that 

have autism. We know that early intervention is key 

and if you have someone out ·there that is _performing 

this· service that does not know what they are doing, 

it can do more harm than good to these child~en in the 

end. 

So through you, Mr. Speaker, I would suggest -- I 

wou.ld say that given what' the guidelines were back in 

2005~ it's about time that we 'in Connecticut comply 

with the fede~al guidelines. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Lyddy . 

REP. LYDDY (106th)~ 
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M-r. Speaker, I appreciate the proponents ans.wers 

and I couldn't disagree more with Representative 

Hovey's suggestion that this mandates a particular 

type of methodology. 

Mr. Speaker, our families with children with 

special needs often go into the school system with a 

strike against them. A thick, bureaucratic system 

doe~ not lend itself f~vorably to children or families 

with children navigating the special education 

se·rvices whether it be in the · IEP, PPT, et cetera .. 

The bi.ll seeks to ensure that students an.d famiJy 

are getting what they need and what they have been 

promised and that the school districts are protected 

from possible ·lawsuits like the ones we. have heard o.f 

in Norwalk. 

It'$ important to note tha·t this bill does not 

mandate o-r suggest a mandate of a·ny type o.f 

methodology or ABA specifically. It does state that 

whe·n an IEP specifies that ABA is needed, that a 

person with particular training ~nd qualificati6ns be 

the one to provide those se-rvices.. It's ·that simple. 

In the spirit of ensuring our children, families 

and school districts are protected, Mr. Speaker, I 
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trust t·he Chamber will vote favorably on this bill. 

Thank you. 

SPEAKE"R DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Representative. 

Representative Ken Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thatik yoQ~ Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Spea·ker, I ·have to share ahd sa.y tha.t my 

remarks will follow the same lines as Repres.en:tati ve 

Hovey. As a school ~ocial worker who deals with 

middle and high schoo], students with emotional and 

psychiatri~ disabilities, and some who might actually 

may have been classified on the autistic spectrum, I 

understand the need and the desire for. us to have. 

people that are certified in this beha~iora1 analysis. 

But I t·hink Repres.entati ve Hovey made a good 

point. If, ori the individualized education plan which 

is in .~greement w~th tbe parents, the school 

districts; if there's a notation that a person with 

this certification needs to happen, then th.at' ~ needs 

to happen. That·· s the current law. I'm riot sure we 

need to have in our statutes something that's the law 

already . 

I"'m also conce~ned because if I look at lines 
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30 to 40, when it talks about if the commissioner of 

education determines that there are not enou~h 

c~rtified or licensed personnel, I think the question 

was asked, db we currently have enough certified Qr 

licensed individuals? If we donrt h~~e that, does 

that ·mean that~ .in fact, we are going to be. out of 

compliance? 

Before that section it talks about teachers, 

para_professionals . and other indi victuals being able to 

apply those behavioral analy~ds technique.s if they are 

being supervised by a person with ABA. 

So on one hand, we're s.aying that, in the IEP, if 

it says that you have to have somebody with an ABA 

certification, th.ey have to be the one tha.t provide 
I .,.1 . 

-the service. And then in some of the same lines we 

say that, but :i;t ca·n be. applied by somebody else who 

~s not certified as long as they are under the 

supervision. That to me doesn't'necessarily mean that 

y6u have to have someone that's certified to do it~ 

I just really think that we're ·micromanaging the 

school system's educational st~ucture to be able to 

provide services that they may ·or tnay not be able to 

provide. 

If again, the individualized education plan 

.· 
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requires that person and if a $Chool district is not 

able to provide that service, they're out of 

complia~ce and they should be so and they should be 

held accountable to that because that is the law 

currently. 

So I'm not going to_ suggest that any school 

district should get of.f the hook if they don't provide 

the servic.es as. outlined in th.e IEP. But as I go t·o 

PPTs quite often as part of my job, we've got to be 

careful when we develop an IEP and we talk about al~ 

the service that's provided to a child. 

We~are.very well attended when we want to make 

sure that we p-rovide the best in what we can do~ to 

pro~ide the education for children, but w~ better --

we have to be very ca;eful when we stop becoming very 

specific about who can provide that service. 

As we addres.s educational n.eeds of our .childr.en, 

we -really, I th~nk, have to think about a team 

approach and that team approach mea.ns that there ar·e 

individuals that· may not be certified in tbis, that 

may not be lieensed in this, that may have a piece in 

providing that education for the ~hild. And when we 

start to get· very specific like this· through 

le9islation, I think it's the wrong road to go. 
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Thr·ough you, Mr. Spea'ker, I have a few que~tion.s 

to the proponent of the amendment. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Please proceed) sir. 

REP~ GREEN (1st): 

Thank y_pu. 

In lines 5 to 13 it talks about the applied 

behavioral analysis ha$ to be done to any Child on the 

autism spectrum. Can s_be tel.l .. me whether or not any 

child that may be classified as being on the autistic 

spectrum, dd they all require an applied behavioral 

JL analysis? 

S.PEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie .. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ()3rd): 

Thank you, ~r. Speaker~ 

Through you, no. What it ~ays is, if part of the 

IEP or the 504 req~ires ABA, then that person has to 

be certified, but it does not require all the children 

on the spectrum to have ABA~ 

SPEAKER DQNOVAN: 

Repre~entative Green. 

REP. GREEN (1st) :. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker .. 
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An~ I thank the Representative for that answer, 

because she made -- she said a keyword. When the IEP 

requires it, ·that is the purpose of the IEP. When the 

IEP requires something there's no room to move on 

that. We don't need statutes ·t·o say we 'V{ant to 

make -- we want to· put in statutes something ·that the 

federal law already says it's the law. When they 

require it you must do that. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, another question. 
I 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Please proceed. 

REP. GREEN (1st): 

Thank you. 

In lines 30 to 40, it talks about if the 

commissioner of education determ'ines there are not 

enough certified personnel in. this field, that certain 

people can bold bachelor's degrees, they can have some 

courses. 

If a paraprofessional was the person that was. 

applying the strategies of the behavio~al analysis, 

would ·th~t person who's not certi.fied have to go 

through these ser~ices? 

Through _you, Mr. s·peaker -- thr.ough this 

training? Excuse me. 
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Through you, Mr~ Speaker, what that section talks 

to is within. a pe·rson' s scope of practice that they 

bave. already done this part of the casework. and have 

not gotten a certification in it. So for examplet 

child psychologists, occupational therapists, do not 

have a certification in this, but t1nder their scope of 

practice, can be a supervised person in this area. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representativ~ Green.-

REP. GREEN (1st): 

~hank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Maybe.I don~t l1nderstand some of the language 

here in the bill then. The lines 30 to 40 talks about 

if the:- COI'(IIlliss.ioner ~f education determines that th.ere 

are insufficient- ,personnel, that they can authorize 

other persons .to do this. Those other persons have to 

have~ I think1 two or three things; a bachelor's 

degree or have completed resource requirement. And 

earlier in lines 18 and 19 it talks about a teacher or 

paraprofessional being able to impleme11t the 

individuali~ed plan. That•s somewhat contradictory. 
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If the individualized education plan says that it 

has to be applied behavioral analysis by a certified 

person, that you cannot ~ubstitute that person to do 

the job that you -- in the IEP. So t-hat '.s somewhat 

cont.radictory. 

On one hand you're saying it has to be the person 

and that you're ~~ying other people can do it. And 

that's, I think, where the confusion comes in. I'm of 

the opinion.that the agreement in: the IEP is what 

needs to be followed~ If we then allow other people 

outside of what we agree to in the IEP to do it, 

that's where the conf:l:ict and the problems come in . 

We've actually s.aid that in the language, that on 

one hand we~re saying, if the IEP requires that you 

must do it, and, the'rt we say, well, here's the 

exceptions; if we don't have sufficient number of 

people, well, maybe it's somebody supervised -- that 

is not in the spirit of t·he IEP. 

And so ·r•m of the opinion that we need to hold 

the school districts accountable fo~ what they say 

they can provide and what· the services of the chi1dren 

are. Children on the autistic spectrum,· if they 

require this, need to get it. We do ·not need to water 

it· down to .now h_ave these othe.r example·s or other 
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tf the spirit is that we want to make sure that 

they get the service, that let's say that school 

districts must follow the law, which the federal 

government says. .And if not r. that they're going to ·be 

held accountable throu·gh the due process or a hearing 

' process, ~hich towns and school districts may not. li~e 

that., ·but ·that is .~hy tb.ey snould be very careful 

about what they say in an IEP and what they can or 

cannot prov.ide. 

those of us in the field -- and Representative 

Hovey, .really I think o·utlined it ve·ry .well ·-- we need 

to be very careful. And even though this is well 

intended~ I am not. opposed to the spirit of this 

-amendment. I thi!.J.k ,it is the right direction, but I 

really thitik it is overkill. And we're real!~ 

micromanaging the federal law, which is a requirement. 

We do not need this. 

Than.k you; Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Sharkey. 

REP. SHA~KEY (88th): 

~hank you, Mr~ Speaker . 

Through you, a quick que~tion to the proponent of 
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Mr. Spea:ker, I know that when the bill first came 

out of the. Educati.on Committee there was some concern 

about the potential cost of a state mandate on 

municipalities: related to this bill. That· drew a lot 

of attention ·for those of us who have been working --

and particularly those who have been working on the 

Moore .Commis-sion, because specic;tl education is one of 

those things that we are looking at in terms of the 

mandates that:are opposed by our own State Board of 

Education on our local boards of ed that are costing 

millions of dollar·s that we may not actually need . 

. And throu~h. the .rest of this year I believe ~e'll 

be spending a ~ignificant amount of time looking at 

some of those mandates to ~ee if we can undo some of 

those, not thing.s that are in statute, :but actua1ly 

are things that have been imposed by regulation by the 

st.ate Department of Education. 

So nevertheless, when we saw this bill coming out 

of Education, I think those of us ~ho were concerned 

about these issues were concerned about the ·potential 
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costs of new mandates, btit I noticed that there --

because of this amendment., that there may be a change 

on that front. There was a fiscal note under the 

underlying bill. 

Bu.t through you, M-r. Speaker, my quest.ion to the 

proponents is, has that, in fact, changed by virtue of ,. 

this amendment? 

Through. you~ Mr. SpeakerL 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Represe.ntative Abe·r.crombie. 

REP .. ABER,CRO~BIE (33rd): 

Thank you, Mr. S~eaker . 

Through you, y~s,· it has changed. In the 

original proposal there was a $5,000 appropriation 

that the State Department of Ed ·felt at that ·time that 

they needed just to get the information th-roaQh the 

dis.trict.s. 

When talking to them we ~aid, why not do it via 

e-mail or· other ways, or attach it to ot:her 

corresi_>ondence that they have to do through the 

districts? So at: this time there is no fiscal impact. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAK.ER DONOVAN: 

~epresentati, v~· Sharkey. 
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And through ybu, Mr. Speaker, wit~ regard to what 

may be requir·ed by local boards of education or 

.regional boards of· education that is being imposed by 

either the amendment' or the underlying bill, is it 

your uncte~standing that there is no additional cost to 

local boards associated. with c.omplying with the 

provisions of this bill? 

S~EAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie . 

. REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Through you, Mr. S~eaker, no. ] 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

. Represent:ati ve Sharkey. 

REP. SHARKEY (88·th); 

Tharik you~ Mr. Speaker. 

With those answers I fully support this bill and 

urge my colleagues to pass it. 

And thank Repr.esentative Abercrombie for her 

leadership. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Representative. 

Representative Fritz . 

REP. FRITZ (90th): 
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And through you, a couple of questions to the 

proponent of ·the amendment, plea·se. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN·: 

Please proceed, madam. 

REP. FRITZ (90th): 

Representative Abercrombie, I have a couple of 

questions for you. I'm a little bit overwhelmed by 

the scope. of this amendment. 

And I guess my first· question is to you. Does it 

mean that all the ther~pists who work ~ith Children 

wj,th auti~m, spectrum will now have to get a maste-r's 

degree or take additional credits? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie •. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd)·: 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, if I'm understanding 

the good lady's question, for example, .in an IE.P, the 

special ed teacher puts out the proposal that they· 

fe.el the ABA is part o·f the therap:y that would help 

this child. If the para is the person that's going to 

'be doing -- providing the service, then no, if that's 

your question. 
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I know, Repiesentati ve Abercrombi.e. I'm talking 

about actual occupational therapists, physical 

therapists, speech therapists; all of whom work with 

autism spe9trum children. Will they then have to go 

on and get a master(s degree or take additional 

credits? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN:··· 

Repres.entati ve Abercrombie. 

REP. AQERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Through_you, Mr. Speaker, my understanding is no, 

be~ause it's part of their scope of practice right 

now. 

Throu·gh you, Mr. Speaker. 

REP. FRITZ (90th): 

Thank you, Representative Aoercrombie. 

And I have a .further question, Mr. Spe·aker, 

through you . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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I know ·that Representative Sharkey talked to you 

ab6ut costs, bbt I am very concerned about what the 

costs· could be or if there is an estimate of what the 

cost·s could be. 

If what you're saying is that therapists will 

have to be supervised by a certified behavior analyst~ 

what would the cost be? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie . 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ( 33rd) : 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm sorry to say I 

don't have that answer. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN·: 

Representative Fritz. 

REP~ FRITZ (90th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 
, 

Well, in my mind !-believe the costs could be 

prdhibitive because the costs are very generous for 

the therapists who wo·rk with those children and .all 

special needs children and they are already followi .. ng 

IEPs. 
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Therefore, if they·have to be supervised and 

because these therapists work one on one with the 

children, I would suggest to you and to this Chamber 

that the costs are going to be ~ay out of sight. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEA~ER DONOVAN: 

Thank you,· Representative·. 

Representative Giuliano. 

REP. GIULIANO {23rd): 

Thank you, M~. Speaker. 

Mr. s·peaker, I wouid iike to speak in support of 

the amendment and the underlying bill. I think that 

there is a great consternation on the part of parents, 

particularly when tbe school districts may fall into 

some degree of noncompliance on an individual 

educational program. 

And althoUgh ~n IEP is a contract between the 

parent and the district, the process by which parents 

can get redress, and that is due process, is a 

daunting one at best to a parent~ even though under 
,. 

the planning and placement team nomenclatu~e, they are 

part of the team. This can be a very unfamiliar 

territory. And t·o the ex.tent that this amendment and 

the underlying bill st~engthens that process, I would 
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I do understand the cautions and concerns raised 

by applied ·behavior analysis. Once again, this 

inclusion in the bill generates from problems in the 

field where practitioners who are. inappropria-tely 

credentialed ar:e pr~ct:ic;:i.ng as i·f they had a 

professional credential. 

What we can ·take a condition of de.velopment~l 

disorder, which is as serious and pervasive as autism 

spectrum. diso·rcter, and we can of:fer it a higher degree 

of credentialing so that we pro~ide the best possible 

servic~s only fo~ those children who are deemed to be 

in need of them through their individual educational 

prog.~am, then I think that that spirit i$ well 

intended. 

Thank you; Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER D.ONOVAN': 

Thank yo:u, Representative. 

Representative Aman. 

REP .. AMAN (14th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Looking -at this, I ··m having a. few problems trying 

to get my hands on it, not being someone in the 

·educational cortununi ty. So I do have a few ques'tions 
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through youi Mr. Speaker, for the proponent of the 

bill. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

P1ease proceed, sir. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : . 

Yes. To the proponent of the bill( how many 

certified behavior analysts are there currently 

working in the state, or are certified and are abl~ to 

work in the state? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN:· 

Repr·esentati ve Abercrombie . 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ( 33rd) :· 

Through Y0\,1·, M·r . .Speaker, currently there's 185 

certified in the state. 

SPEAKER .DONOVAN: 

Representative Aman. 

REP. AMAN (14th.) : 

Yes. And following that lihe, how many dhildren 

c;:urren:tly have the spectrum that would r·equire someone 

what this type of training to work with them? 

~hrough you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representa.ti ve Abercrombie. 

001789 



• 

• 

rgd/gbr 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ( 33rd) : 

22.4 
April 27, 2010 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I don't know how rn.any 

special ed children we have currently, sir. 

Through you~ Mr.. Speaker. 

SE>EAKER DONOVAN: 

R,epr_esentative Aman. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : 

Yes. Over the years I think I've heard in this 

Chamber and other places, and I may be mistaken, but 

T've seen numbers like one out of 150 children have 

·autism, or another number such as that. So while the 

proponent may not know hov many, I think it would be 

· fairly s-afe to ·sa-y there a.re many children in ·the 

state that are currently suffering from autism and 

would ne.ed help. 

So maybe I'll try to get my question --another 

question would be, someone who is a certified 

behavioral analyst, how many children can they work 

with at any one time? 

Through you~ Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abe·rcrombie. 

REi?. ABERCROMBIE (33rd) : 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I think currently, 
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right now throughout the school district, it'~ 25 to 

one. One certified to 25 individuals. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Aman. 

RE 1?: • AMAN ( 14th ) : 

Yes. That· 25 number is the degree of problems 

a child h~s, because I've also heard that under 

certain circumstances it's a one on one; one 

behavioral analyst to one ch~ld. 

And i.f, through you, Mr. Speaker, if the 

proponent c·an speak a little bit about how that type 

of training, or ho~ that type of aid to the 6hild 

would be done. And just a little bit about the =·-

process o£ working with the child to help me better 

understand the number of ·beh:avior analyst.s. t.hat are 

needed in any one particular school system~ 

Throu~h you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Aman -- I mean., Representative 

Abercrombie·. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker~ 

~hrough you, currently, when you have an IEP, the 

team com·es up with a proposal of what. is the best 
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coarse of action for that child. They don't 

necessarily provide the service~ Our paras provide 

the service or our teachers in the classroom. So for 

example, if a child goes through an IEP, and in the 

IEP they believe that ABA is the right course for this 

child, which is applied. behavioral analysis, then they 

will train the para t.o pr·ovide that service. And 

that's the procedure throughout the school districts 

when it comes to special ed. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representat.i ve Aman. 

REP . AMAN ( 14 t h) ·: 

Yes. I thank the proponent for that:information, 

bec.ause it's my unde:rst.anding that currently, t·he 

p~raprofessionals do most of the educating and that 

appears to be cont.inuing the process. 

I th~nk part of my problem is that we have 

roughly 160 towns in the state and probably 150 

different school systems. And earlier on we said that 

there's a little over 180 certified people. ·That 

comes out to roughly one certified behavior analyst 

per school system. And I just find it di£fi~ult to 

understand how that few numb.er of certifi·ed people are 

going t.o be able to certify -- or ·to work with and 
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guide the number of paraprofessionals. 

So I will be listening to the rest of the debate. 

I do under~t~nd ·t·hat there is a ve-ry major problem 

treating these children. I. agr."ee that the earlier and 

t'he better the assistance th.e children ge·t., how much 

better their lives are in the future. 

So I will be paying attenti6n to the rest of the 

debate, but ±•m finding it difficult to see how under 

shall -- when we put in the words "shall provide" and 

we have so f:ew tha.t are. currently· qualified, how the 

school. systems are ·go·ing t·o meet the int.ent of the 

law . 

So I thank you, Mr. Speak~~ ·and I thank the 

proponent of the bill. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Representative. 

Represen~ative Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Good evening, Mr. Speaker. Thank you very much. 

I remember Represe,ntative Fritz .asking a question 
. . 

of Representative Abercrombie a while back, I, think 

maybe I misunderstood the answer. The question was 

.and I·' 11 ask it again j·ust to clarify, ·thro_ugh you, 

Mr~ Speaker, if I could. 
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The question was, what is the financial impact on 

the municipal school·$ystems and the school districts 

of the change that we're looking ?t here today? I 

thought the answer WaS.· that We don It really knOW for 

sure, but I might have misunderstood~ 

Through you, $ir. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd) : 

Through you) ~~r Speaker, ·there is none, because 

the fact of the matter is we are ·not -requiring school 

district.s under the IEP to offer ABA. All. we •·re 

saying is, if you are going to order -- offer ABA, 

th~y need to be 6ertifted. 

Now we have staff in the s~hool districts now, a 

£ew that we mentioned, child psychologists, . 

occupational therapists, who are already not certified. 

~nder their scope of practice can do the oversight of 

this program. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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Mr. Speaker, thank you. Mr~ Speaker, thank you 

very much. I appreciate the answer to the question. 

So again, through you, so in no way, ~hape or 

;form is this any s.ort of. mandate on a local school 

.dis·trict? 

·Through. you. 

SE>EAKER DONOVAN: 

R~presentative .Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

No. Through you, Mr~ Speaker, not at.all .. 

That's why itts says, if it's part of the IEP, that 

the special e.d decides and the team decides that this 

is an ap·propri·ate therapy. lt' s up to them to decide 

We are not pushing for ABA or moving autistic 

children into that arena. Now saying that, we know 

all the data prove~ that with the early intervention, 

ABA is the best tyJ?e of behavioral therapy for 

childre·n wit·h autism to be successful. 

And I think what people have to understand is 

when I first came up here five years. ago, the numbers 

of autistic children was one in 150. Today the CDC 
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has come out with one in a hundred. So as this 

progresses, we as states have to make sure that people 

that are out there pro~iding th~se services are either 

licensed or certified. And in this State, we feel 

that the certification is the best way to go. 

Throu~h you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN': 

Representative Perjllo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Thank you. And I t·hank the gentlelady for ,her 

answer. 

So although we are not requiiing ABA through the 

development· of an IEP -- and forgive me if l'm using 

the acronYIJls .improperly. So if we're ·not r·equiring an 

ABA.through the 'IEP, but we're also at the same time 

saying that the ABA is a tool that should be used and 

we're e?couraging folks to use it and we're 

encoura.ging school systems to get to that conclusion 

that an ABA. is required 'through the development o·f an 

IEP, then it seems to·me that de facto ~e are actually 

mandating that, that a specific certification be. 

required. And again, bear with me on the acronyms, 

but that a specific certi·fication be required for 

-those who are going to be introducing the ABA. 
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So 'I understand ·that we're not necessarily 

requiring the ABA to take place, but it seems like 

we're setting ourselves up for a situation where there 

will be· an ABA regardless. .And that's sort of wnere 

~y concerq ~ies as it pertains to the.cost and the 

issue that was brc~iught up before from Representative 

Fritz .. 

I know in my .~chool ·district, .and ! re.ad the 

newspaper, and I know in a lot of different school 

districts in'the state of Conne~ticut, you know, there 

is a significant;..~.budget crunc-h right now. Boards of 

education have been £lat fUnded. ~You know, contracts 

are being re~pened and renegotiated with teachers in 

order to ensure that there are· no layoffs. Some 

districts are closing schools. 

And what I hear from membe.rs of my board of 

educat·ion and what I hear from member_s of. boards of 

education in other communities is that one of the 

primary reasons why we are seeing these budget 

crunche::? in all of our communities is the endless 

Chinese, you know, water torture of unfunded mandates 

we place upon them. And the one I hear more than 

anything else is when we implement mandat.es on spe:cial 
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And I don't thin~ there~s a s~ngle person in this 

Chamber who wants to shortchange our special education 

students, but when faced with the possibility of 

closing schools, when fa~ed with the likelihood in 

many communi ties that we'' re. going· to be laying off: 

teachers, I'm very concerned that we're sitting here 

tonight talking about what, at· the end .of the day we 

all know -- we could call it what we want, but we know 

at the end of th~ day this is going to increase the 

cost of deli ver.ing educat·ion to our students in our 

communities, and that's a significant concern. And it 

seems like we do more and more of this every year. 

We've heard a lot o.f. talk this year about easing 

our· community mandates, our mandates on 

municipalities. And here we are looking at adding 

another. And when ~ go back to my school district and 

I talk to the teachers there many of whom liV.e in 

my district and I'm su.re th~re' s tea.cners in all .of 

our districts, obviously. 

When new teachers are going to lose their jobs in 

many ways because o·f. the mandates we've placed .on 

their sChool districts, when familie.s and children are 

going to have to leave their ~chool because our local 
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boards ot: educat:ion are cl·osing that school, I think 

that's something we all need to take note of. 

And here in this economic climate where we're ' . 

seeing those kinds of school budget issues, I'm 

.concerned that now is .not the time to be introducing 

and approving legislation that is going to have the 

impact, though incrementally and not necessarily 

tremendously, but like I said, the Chinese water 

torture of addinq ohe ~andate on top of another. 

And we all say all the time, well., it's .not a big 

mand.ate. And the f:irst time we s·ay that it's not a 

big issue. And the second time we say1 well, that's 

not a big mandate either. By the tenth, twentieth, 

thirtieth time, we say that's not a big manda:t·e. It's 

become a big mandate and I just think we all are going 

to need to pause here, especially given the fact that 

there's nothing keeping a current school board --

In fact, let me· .add just tO. clarify, through you.,. 

Mr. Speaker, is there anything right now keeping a 

school board or ~chool dis~rict from utilizing the 

certified personnel that this piece o£ legislation 

Through you, sir . 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 
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SPEAKER DONOVAN·: 

Repr·es·entati ve Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 
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Than):{ you, Mr. Speaker. .And I thank the 

gentlela4y for her answer. 

That's what I thought the answer was~ I just 

wanted to clarify. 

So this is something that a school ~card can 

.actually do right now. There's nothing keeping thern 

;from doing it .and. the le.gal issues are mentioned i'ri. 

potential liability to a school district if they don't 

do this. That exist-s today. It exists tomorrow. 

And a school dist,r.ict may decide that they want 

to mitigate that liability by utilizing ·the certified 

personn~l about whom we·'re talking, but that is a 

decision to be 'made ,by a local school district, by the 

'locally el.e.cted board of education. members in the 

municipality that we're talking about. 

And here we are, legislating what ~e think is the 

right thing to do, what we believe must need to be 

done, ·what we are mandating that a .schoo.l boa.r:d and a 
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school district dor yet it's something that a town may 

decide to do already. 

And again, I think that this is something we need 

to consider. It's something that we need to be 

concerned about and it is potentially moving us again. 

in the direction where our school boards are 

screaming, begging. for help, please ease the burden of 

unfunded mandates .. , 1,\nd here we are and we're not 

doing tha:t . 

.But. as I read and correct me, I J::>elieve I read 

an earlie~ v~rsion of this bill. It might have been 

the original ve~&ion of khe bill. One o£ the things 

that I've heard a lot from m~ --

Perhaps this might be a question left for the 

bill as amended, rather than to ask it now. So I will 

end my questions there,· but I rnay have some after we 

handle the amendment. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Representative. 

Representative Hetherington·. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (125th:) : 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Through you, if I may, 

to the ·proponent? 
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Is .ABA the preferred treatment f'or spectrum 

autisro? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN:. 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ( 33r0.) :: 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

It's one of many behavioral therapies that school 

districts offer. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN :. 

Representative Hetherington. 

REP~ HETHERINGTON (125th): 

Thank you. 

How common is it O:dopte_d now in addressing the 

condition? 

ThroUgh you~ Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Repr·esehtative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE ( 33rd) : 

Through you, Mr. Speaker~ 

I'm sorry, to the Re_presentati ve·. Can you repeat 

that', sir. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (125th): 

Yes. How common is it now used. as a strategy? 
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Very· common.· Just to. give· you an ex.ample, in our 

Birth to Three Pr6gram~ which has a huge amount of 

autistic children, out of ten of their therapies, 

seven of.them are dqne with ABA therapy. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Hetherington. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (125th): 

Uh-huh. Is it --- is ·this bill driven by the .. 

concern that unqualified people are engaged to use the 

the.rapy? 

Through. you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER· DONOVAN: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Thank you_, Mr.. Speaker. 

Yes. 7hrough you, currently there are two school 

districts ·being sued because parents found out that a 

woman who was performing this service in the school 

district, they were contracted with the school 

district, were ~- did not have certification in this 
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And to also add to that, people -- this pe~son in 

particular was charging 50 to 75 dollars mo-re than 

wha.t .a certified person 'in ;this profession charge·s. 

Through yo.u, Mr. sp·eaker. 

SPEAKER DON.OVJ\N: 

Representative Hetherington. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (125th).: 

Than·k you. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, what is the 

availability of people with this specialty? 

I'm -- my concern is if there's limited 

ayail~btlity and if this becomes part of more IEPs, 

it's going to drive up the cost. It just has to .. So 

I'm wondering what is the availability for qualified 

people in the state? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Repr.esentati ve Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBI.E ( 33rd) : 

Through you, ~r. Speaker, a lot of special ed 

teachers that I have spoken to, when we were 

developing this bi.ll, are certified in ABA because 

'it~ s a tool that works. especially with autistic 
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children. I will say under scope of practice, which I 

have set a couple of timesr occupational therapists, 

child psychologists~ also use this tool. 

So etren __ though there 1 s only 185 certified, that 

do·esn' t t.ake ·into account the many professionals t·.hat 

are under their scop.e. of practice can still perform 

the service .. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SP.EAKER DONOVAN,:: 

Re_presentati ve Hetherington .. 

REP .• HETHERINGTON. ( 125th) : 

Thahk you . 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, well, if it has the 

common usage that·· you reference, seven out of ten I 

think you ,Itl.entioned in that Birth to Thre.e program, 

isn't it -reason·a:ble to expect that it's going to be 

e~pected by parents in any IEP that's put together? 

Through you; Mr. Speaker. 

S'PEAKER DONOVAN:· 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCR.OMB.IE ( 33rd) :· 

Thank you, ~r. Speaker. 

through you, that would be left up to the 

professionals that do the IEP. 
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I see. Thank you. I thank the proponent~ 

I certainly suppo.rt the efforts to assure the 

most qualified pe.op1e are chosen to address this 

condition. And it's a concern as ~ell to protect 

schools from liability. Apparent'ly, there's some, 

Representative Abercrombie referred ·to tw.o suits that 

are now p·ending. 

But I just can '.t believe that this isn't going to 

.resu1 t in an addi t'ional cost to locar school 

districts. And it's a cost they can't control, 

because they are free to include 'it now in any plan, 

but With the force of this bill, it's going to show up 

more and ~ore in a plan; which I think is just got to 

have some impact ·on school districts. 

And I'm. really concerned about this being another 

mandate on our local school dist.ricts at a time w.hen 

the districts in my area, they are faced with·laying 

off people, teachers and administrators. So I '.m 

really hesitant to s·up·port this. And I thank you . 

And thank you, Mr. Speaker. 
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Repre.sentati ve Abercrombie·, thank yo.u. 

Remark further? Remark further on the amendment? 

'REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN :· 

Representative Aberc·rombie. 

REP. ABERC~OMBIE (33rd): 

When the vote is taken, can it be taken by roll 

call, please? 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The question .is for a roll call vote. .All those 

in favor of a roll call vote~ please indicate by 

saying, aye. 

REPRESENT.l:\TIVES: 

Aye. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The requisite 20 percent has been met. When the 

yote ·will .be taken, i·t wili be taken by roll call. 

Remark further on the amendment? Remark ·further 

on the amendment? If not, st.a:ff and guests come to 

t·he' well of the House. Memb.ers take their seats. The 

machine will be openw 

THE CL.ERK: 
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~The House of Representatives is voting by roll 

call. Members to the chamber~ The Hquse is voting on 

House Amendmen.t Schedule nAn by roii call. Members to 

the Chamber, please. 

s·PEAKER DONOVAN: 

Have all members voted? Have all the members 

voted? Please check the roLl call board to make sure 

your v·ote has been properly cast. If all members have 

voted the machine will be locked. The Clerk will 

please take a tally~ The Clerk~ please announce the 

tally. 

~.THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5·425, HotJse Amendment "A." 

Total Numbe-r vo;ting 14;1 

Necessary for adoption 71 

Those ~oting Yea 113 

~hose voting Nay 28 

Those absent and not voting 10 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The amendment passes. 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 

Representative Fleischmann. 

REP. FLE+SCHMANN (18th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker~ 
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Just briefly, as chairman of· the Education 

Commi t·tee, I wanted to express my stro.ng support for· 

the bill as amended and to thank Representatives 

Abercrombie and Lyddy and others who've worked so hard 

to get this bill before us. 

W.hat this measure means, quite simp1y,, is that 

children who ar.e on the autism spectrum disorder 

spectrum who have an ind.iviqualized education ·plan 

that says they need applied behavioral analysis will 

get a provider who has the certi~ic~tion to give tbat 

type of care, the best type of care that has been 

chosen for them through the IEP proces~ . 

001809 

This is going to be saving dollars. Folks in the ·· 

city of Norwalk know that because there's a lawsuit 

that's· underway now from families. wh.ere car.e was 

provided by someone who lacked this certification. 

So itts fiscally sound and it's morally the right 

thing to do. T thank my good colleagues for the 

supp·ort th.ey sho.wed on House "A" and I hope they'll 

join ·me in supporting· the bill a.s amended. 

Thank y6u,-M~. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you., Re.presentat.l. ve . 

Representati v.e Giuliano. 
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Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Spea:)<er. 

I ~ould like to add a point of clarification on 

the bill as it is now amended, Mr. Speaker. I've 

worked for about the past 30 years as a school 

psychologist in public-school practice. And I think 

it's important when we start to feel --

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Excuse me, R~pre~entative. It was getting a 

little noisy. I couldn't really hear you from up 

here. 

P.lease proceed . 

~EP. GIULIANO (23rd): 

Thank you, ~r. Speaker. 

I would just like to add a point of clarification 

about concerns that the members have ln debate ~bout 

the cost of applying ABA to issues of kids having 

autism in the public schools. 

The au~ism spectrum disorder is a very, very 

broad spectrum. It goes all the way from kids.who are 

a little bit idiosyncr.C!.tic and have some social skills 

problems, all the way to the veryr very bright, but 

socially inept Asperger kind of kid. The type of 

treatmen·t :that ABA targets are .our severely autistic, 
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nonlanguage, typically very mentally retarded 

population. And in this very broad c_ontinuum· of the 

autism spectrum disorders, those particular kids 

represent a very small percentage. 

So as the members weigh service to children 

treatment interventions, IEPs and mandates, 1 think is 

a very important clarification to say that ABA .a_s a 

tr~atment .intervent.ion is targeted to a very small 

population. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

. SPEAKER DONOVAN : 

Thank you, Representative . 

Representative Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Mr. Speaker, thank you very much. 

I was beginning to ask a q~estion before and I 

just would like again to relay it to Represetitative 

Abercrombie, through _you, if, I could. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Please proceed1 .sir. 

REP. PERILLO (llJthJ: 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

In a earlier version of this bill I believe there 

was a Section that actually changed the burden of 
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proof. And is that not correct? I'll ask it --

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative, why don't, you complete your 

questior:t . 

. REP. PERILLO (113th): 

I had believed that there ·was an earlier version 

of this bill that changed the burden of proof in 

determining,· you khow, ~hich students ~ere eligible 

for special education treatment and which were not. 

Is that corre!=t··? 

Through you, · sl.r. 

S.PEAKER DONOVAN : 

Repres~ntative Abercrombie .. 

. REP. ABERCROMBIE (33rd): 

Through youJ ~r~ Speaker, yes. There ~as a 

Section 3 and, a Section 4 that have been takeh out of. 

this bill. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representat.i ve Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Mr. Speake-r, thank you very much. 

Back to the previous disc~ssibn about unfunded 

mandates, I had att.ended a meeting of superintendents 
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and Board of· Education chairs a number of months ago. 

There actually -- it was a Fairfield County ~eeting. 

There were a number of Fai-rfield County 

representatives there. And the overwhelming advice 

and request'S they offered to us was tha.t in terms ·of 

the special education mandates by the State of 

Connecticut, the·fact that t"he burden of proof falls 

on the board of education and not on t"he families 

seeking special educa~ion for their student, was a 

signific~nt l;:>urden. And in an earli.er version of this 

bill, that burden of proof'was actually ch~nged. And 

I .know a lot of members ·of the board of education and 

superintendents-that I talked to were very happy to 

see that ori.gi·nal. ·version of the bill. And i.t' s 

unfortunate that that ~as taken out. 

You know, every student deserves the right t·o. the 

specia1 educat.ion. 't.l1at ·they need, but it has become 

very, very costly to boards of education and 

municipalities in the state of Conne·cticut because of 

the fact that the board of education bears the burden 

of proof ·to prove 'that the student is actually not 

eligible for special educ·ation treatment, versus the 

other w.ay ~round, whereas you would oftentimes arid in 

most cases in other states be the parent. 
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So I just feel the need to reiterate again my 

concern about the endless piling on of unfunded 

manqa·tes to schools and school boards and 

municipalities. we had an opportunity earlier 0~ in 

thi·s bill to change one. of the most burdensome 

unfunded mandates, yet· we didn 1 t do tha·t. And in 

exchange we· kept tbis provision of the bill as was 

just amended.. We kept that in tact. 

And we ha·ve essentially, as a Legislature, made a 

choice. We had ~ choic~ to reverse an unfunded 

mandate or to add a ne~ one. And that choice was made 

very clear and I think it 1 s important". t'hat the 

residentSiz; of the st.at·e of C.onnecticut and parents who ·­

are screaming for more funding and demanded unfunded 

mandate relief for their school syst·ems, I think it's 

importa'nt that they recognize that here, today .:we are 

making a choice to do that. 

We have dhosen not to reverse a burdensome 

unfunded mandate. A reversal that would have made 

more money available to hiring teachers to keeping 

~choo.ls open, and instead we have added another 

mandate, which quite frankly at the end of the day ·we 

know have an impact and may eventually lead to more 

layoffs of t~achers and .larger class sizes. And 
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that's a problem and I think we need to be aware of it 

and I think the residents of the state of Connecticut 

need to be aware of that. Because today this bill 

we've made a decision, we've made a policy decision. 

And I just think .it's important t:hat we -~eep that in 

mind as we vote on the final bill as amended. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Thank you, Representative. 

Would you care to remark further on the bill as 

amended? Would you care to remark further? If not~ 

staff and gu.ests please come ... to the well of the House . 

Members take their seats.. Tb.e .machine will be open. 

THE CLERK: 

The Hous~ of Representatives is voting by roll 

call. Members to ·the chamber. The House is taking a 

roll call vote. Members to the chamber, please. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Have all the :rnember·s voted? Have all the membe:rs 

voted? Please check the roll call board to make sure 

your vote has been properly cast. If all t,he .member:s 

have voted, ·the machine will be locked. The Clerk 

will please take a tally. Will the Clerk please 

announce the tally. 
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THE· CLERK: 

Ho.use Bill 5425 as amended by House "A." 

Total Number voting 140 

Neces.sary for adoption 71 

Those voting Yea 126 

Those voting Nay 14 

Those absent and not voting 11· 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The bill as amended is passed. 

( DeP.uty Spe.aker Godfrey in the. Chair.) 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

I''m going to call on the distinguished Deputy 

Majority· Leader to make a motion regarding moving some 

bills to the consent calendar . 
.. 

Representative Nafis. 

REP. NAFIS ( 27tn.J : 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker. 

At this time· I would like to move the followin: 
iiJ1 

items to the consent calendar: Calendar 274, fhfl.5" 

001816 
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Calei)dar 277, .Calendar 278, Calendar .279; 

Calendar 282, Calendar 285 and 286~ 

-/{fa,1 ' lJ-J-1/5 
. Hflf2 Thank you., Mr·. 

Speaker. 
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Calendar page 11, Calendar 488, House Bill 5297, 

move to place the item on the consent calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Without objection, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. Pre.sident. 

Cal.endar page 11, Calendar 4'90, House Biil 5425, 

move to place t'he item on the consent calendar. 

THE CHA-IR: 

Without obj·ec.tion, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY.: 

Thank you, M~. President . 

Calendar page l2, Calendar 496, House Bill 5497, 

moye to p1ace the item on the consent calendar·. 

T.HE CHAIR: 

Without objection, ~o ordered.· 
-·-: .. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

T.haiJ.k you, Mr. President. 

Calendar page ~3, Calendar 509, Hou~e Bill 5126, 

~ove t~ place the item on the consent. calendar.· 

THE" CHAIR: 

Seeing no bbjection, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr.. President. 
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Calendar page 10, Galend.ar 461, House Bill 5207; 

Calepdar 483, ·House Bill 5244. 

Calendar 484, on page 11, House Bill 5383; Calendar 

487, House Bill 5220; Calendar 488, House Bill 5297·; 

Calendar 490,· 5425 ·-- House; Calendar 496, House Bill 

5497; Calendar ~09, House Bill 5126. 

Calendar page 14, Calendar 511, House Bill 5527; 

·Calendar 514, House Bill 5426; Calendar 516; House Bi-ll 

5393. 

Calendar page 15, Calendar 520, House Bill 5336; 

Calendar 521; ~duse Bill 5424; Calendar 523, House Bill 

5223; Calendar 525, House Bill 5255 . 

Calendar page 16, Calendar 531, House Bill 5004. 

Calendar page 17, Calendar 533, House Bill 5436; 

C~lendar 540, HoUse eill 5494; Calendar 543, House Bill 

5399. 

Calendar page 18, Calendar 544, House Bill 5434; 

Cal~rtdar 547~ House Bill 5196; Calendar 548, House Bill 

5533; C~lendar 549, House Bill 5387; Calenda~ 550, House 

Bill 5471; Calendar 551, House Bill 5413; Calenda~ 552, 

House B'ill 5163; Calenda·r 553·, House Bill 5159. 

Calendar page 19, Calendar 554, House Bill 5164 . 
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Calendar page 20, Calendar 556,_House Bill 5498; 

004126. 

Galendar 557, _Hous_e Bill 5270; _559, House Bill 5407; 56'2, 

House Bill 5253; and Hbus~ Bill ~- Calendar 5~3, House 

Bill 5~40; Calendar 567; House Bill 5371; and Calendar 

573, I-Jouse Bill 5'371. 

Mr. President, I believe that _compl_etes the items 

THE CHAIR: 

Mr:. Clerk, could you please give me on Calendar 567, 

do you have 5516, sir? 

THE CLERK: 

What -- what calendar? 

THE CHAIR: 

567 on page 22. 

THE CLERK: 

It's 5516. 

THE CHAIR: 

Yes, sir. Okay. 

Ma.chine ' s open. 

THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call vote hC!,s been ordered in the 

Senate on the· consent calendar. Will all Senat_ors please 

return to the_ chamber. Immediate roll_call has been ordered iii the Senate on the 

.~ilsent calendar. Will all Senators please return to the chamber, 



•• 

•• 

cd · 
SENATE 

THE CHAIR: 

573 
May 5, 2010 

Have all Senators vo.ted? Please check your. 

vote. The machine will be locked. ~he Clerk 

will call the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Motj,.on .:l.s on adopt·ion of Consent 

Calendar Number 2. 

Total number voting 35 

Neces·sary f·or Adopt.ion 18 

Those. voting "Yea 35 

Those voti,ng Nay· 0 

Those absent and not voting 1 

THE CHAIR: 

Conse.nt Calendar Number 2 passes. 

Senator. Looney. 

SENATOR LOONEY.: 

Y~s,·Mr. ·pr~sident. 

M~. President -- Mr. Pr~sident, before 

moving to adjourn, I would like to. ensure the 

entire chamber will wish Laura Stefan, S~nator 

McDonald'. s aide,. my former intern, a happy 

birthday. 

And wi.t·h that --and w.ith.that, Mr. 

•. Pre.sident, I would move the s·enate stand adjourn 
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good evening . 

March 8, 20.10 
3:30 P .. M. 

I'm Don Fiftal. I'm superintendent of Darien 
Public Schools. And I'm here to speak on 
behalf'of House Bill 5425. That's the bill 
that's seeking to clarify when there are 
issues of dispute between. school districts and 
parent!3 that the burden of·proof will rest 
with the party requesting the hearing. 

I'm here speaking not just as Don Fiftal, 
superintendent. I would _iet you know that my 
board of education is very strongly in support 
of my appearance here before .you today. I'· m 
!3pea~ing a~so on b~half of the !"airfield 
County Superintendents Asso·ciation of which I 
am a membe;r. And l' m .also sp~a~ing .on behalf 
of .the· Connecticut Association of Public 
School Superintendents of which I'm also a 
member. 

-House Bill 5425 ~ddresses an is·sue .in special 
education that interestingly despit·e the fact 
that. ·there have been due process protections 
throughout ~he course of the individual -­
with dis'abilities education act, that federal 
act. It's very interesting that no where 
along the way was the" issue of -burden of proof 
address.ed in those regulat·ions until finally, 
unsurprisingly, in 2005. 

The United States Supreme Court came forward 
with a decision·, Shaffer versus. Weast. And, 
in. 2005, the Supreme Court ruled that the 
party requesting the hearing, t~e speciai 
education ·bearing, bears the bu;rd~n of proof 
;in. any dispute between the parent and the 
school dist-r.ict. 

Now that seems simple and seems pretty 
fundamental, but it was necessary to make this 
clarification at the Supreme Court level.· And 
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the Supreme Court was decisive in ruling that 
because IDEJ.\. had been silent on the- allocation 
of burden proof that the ordinary default rule 
applies; wher.eby the party that 1 s seeking a 
claim. "bears the burden of proof regarding the 
essential aspects of their claims. And the 
element is fundamental in our· judicia~ system. 

And across the country in state after stat-e, 
exc_ept in Connecticut and I think one other, 
the case is that burden of proof rests with 
"the party initiating the action, but that's 
not the case in Connecticut. And so.within 
the year ~fter the issuing of the Supreme 
C.ourt dec.is.ion, our Commissioner of Education 
at time; B.etty Sternberg; issued a circular 
lett·er that explain·ed that until school 
district·s 1 concerns were add·ressed at the 
General Assembly that Connecticut's 
administrative regulation would prevail. 

Therefore, this testimony, before you today, 
is to respectfully gain the support of this. 
Committee to move this forward to the General 
Assembly for·relief of what is Connecticut's 
maverick bur.den of proof regulation. 

I· will just make a couple of· comments s·o that 
you understand one· of the implic.ations of 
this. lt has to do -- :i,n addition with the 
fairness, it has t·o do with school. districts 
tha:t have been experiencing mounting cos·ts in 
special educati0n and affecting regular 
education due tO the hearing proceSS 1 Where. 
you have a backward ·burden of proof 
stipulation that will require because the 
school district, essentially, ha·s to prove 
itself not guilty of any -- any ~ll~gation 
brought forward by a parent. Whe.ther that has 
great merit or limited maybe even questionable 
merit, a school di~trict·has to prepare itself 
qUite thoroughly both in its own 
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administrative ·operations and working wi.th 
attorneys. 

·And so that's. brought us to a point where tens 
and tens of thousands of dollars are now being 
expended within a process. And it's also 
pushed an increase in the number of 
settlements I believe. It's happen·ed in my 
own school distri.ct where· sometimes we' 11 say 
for a business decision rather than spend 
those tens and tens of thousands· of dollars 
amounting to 60, 80, 100,000 dollars that we 
wiil settle for $25,000 for a out-of-district 
payment, fo.r example. · Not;: because we bel.ieve 
that our program is in~ppropriate but only 
because of business decision that we've been 
sort of cornered into. 

So this is the thing that has, I think, go-tten 
superintend~nts attention and over the course 
of the last few years has become· a major issue . 
. among our - - my· peers . So it • s not a 
coincidence that the cost factor for school 
districts has risen considerabiy as a result 
of ·this. 

So on behalf of the Darien Board of Education 
and Fairfield Superintendents and the 
Connecticut Association of Pul:>lic School 
Superintend,ents, I urge this Committee to 
reminate -- remedy this situation., report 
favorably on this bill, -5425. It will do 
it will bring into compliance with the Supreme 
Court asked for in 2005. It will do what the 
Education Commissioner suggested ought to be 
done in i006, and it will make the special 
education due process consistent with the 
judicial norm in America. And that's that the 
burden ~f proof rests with the ·party 
initiating the legal action. 

So I thank you for your opportunity -- this 
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opportunity to speak to you, and· I'll an!3wer 
any question, if you $hould have any. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN:· Thank you for your testimony·. 
And the reason tpe bill is before us is 
because we heard from a lot of superintendents 
and boards of education that they wanted this 
sort of -rel-ief, and, as you' 11 bear later 
tonight .. , there will .be others with other views 
but we thank you for your testimony. 

Are there questions? 

Chairman Gaffey. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Good evening. Thank you f.or 
coming all the way up here today ·and 
testifying. 

This mandate that we, in Connecticut law, 
treat differently than the federal law does, 
would you say this is the most expensive- or 
close to the most expensive mandate that your 
district is confront.ed with year in year out? 

DONALD FIFTAL: That's difficult to quantify "the 
most." I would say it is significant. And 
judging from the support that its rallied 
amo~g s-uperintendents and board ~embers, I do 
thin~ that the -- the tangible results of cost 
for legal services, costs in settlements that 
has been rising precipitously has -- has 
motivated that concern among my peers and 
among our board of educations.. So whether it 
is absolutely the most or the highest, I 
couldn't say that sitting here without data, 
but it is significant. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: So it's -- it's within one of your 
costliest mandates that you have to deal with? 

DONALD FIFTAL: Iil special education, yes . 
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SE;NATOR GAFFEY: And is there any evidence in the 
shift of the burden of proof that y~u know of, 
where-the legal cost that you referred to are 
reduced? 

DONALD -FIFTAL: I'm riot prepared to really respond 
to that. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, you mentioned. legal cost 
about two minutes ago and the process that you 
have to follow right now? 

DON~LD .FIFTAL: I can speak on behalf onmy school 
district. In my school district! our legal 
.costs, :s.ettlement costs, have incre.ased where 
maybe over ·the course of a year,. we are in the 
·multiple hundreds of thousands of· dollars now, 
and that, you know, is relative to the size of 

·my district., 45 -- 4700 student·s about 450 
~pecial education students. :And that increase 
has far outstripped increase·s in other areas 
of the budget. It can be 10, 12, 15, last 
year our special education budget increased 22 
percent and this is one of the major line 
items that contributed to that. 

SEN~TOR ·GAFFEY: What entity is the public provider 
of special education services down. in your 
area? 

DONALD FIFTAL: What entity? 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, in -- in my area for 
instance, the RESC ACES 

DONALD·FIFTAL: Okay. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- provide such educational 
services. 

DONALD FIFTAL: .Ours is Cooperative Educational 
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SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. 

DONALD FI.FTAL: And th~t' s one of many services 
they provide .. 

SENATOR GAFFE.Y: Okay. And do you -- in your 
experi~nce, in your PPTs where the parents or 
advocates: are present and arguing for services 
other than what are offered by that part·icular 
RESC. What is your understanding of why th~y 
push for a p_rivate provider, fo:z;-- i-nstance, a·s 
opposed to having RESC-delivered special ed 
service·s. 

DONALD FIFTAL: Well, and it -- I would point out 
that many -- most special education services 
are J?rovided right in our school d-is·trict. We 
have an exc~llent array of· programs. CES is 
one outside provider that we turn to .... but the 
vast, Vast majority, 90-something percent of 
our-- maybe 95 percent are educated in. 
Darien. And I -think part -- part of it is the 
sentiment on the part of any parent to want 
the very be·st for their child-, but there is 
what's built into the law and. I~EA. is -- is 
the standard of appropriate educat·ion. 

And that's probably never been adequately 
defined at the federal level and is the 
subject of a lot litigation, a lot of due 
process. And to pe in a O.ispute with .a parent 
about appropriateness when the parent is 
thinking of the very, very best of pr_ograms 
for their_ child or what they would perceive. 
There's also the perception that· if it's in an 
outside provider -- sometimes when you bring 
in your expert consultant from the outside, 
there's this image of it being a more 
knowledgeable person or an expert, but that's 
not necessarily the case in actuali_ty .. 
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And We spent a lot of time to assure that the. 
p.e·ople, the· programs, that we have for our 
kids are appropriate and is the best that we 
can pr.ovide within the reasonable limits of · 
the financial ·capability of community, and. 
that·actually is a ·standard that's no 
different for all children in all programs in 
our school district. It's an att.empt to. do 
that f.or eve:cy' child. That's the standar~ 
that w·e work by, but sometimes if I were any 
individual parent, if I had an abilJty to .use 
·an avenue of litigat·ion to· get something more 
for my child-- and·I'm not talking about 
speci?l education -- special ~d is the 
context. I think the issue is due process. I 
think the issue is burden of proof and where 
does it fairly lie. 

The school district recently; this year, we 
f i1ed f·or a· :hearing in a case where we had a 
dispute. And I have no qualm with the fact 
that the burden was on us to show that we were 
correct in the position that we were taking, 
but it happened, that in a pr.ior hearins two 
year~ ago, we·had that same burden. So 
whether; we file or whe.ther we were being filed 
upon, the burdenwas the same for the school 
district; and-, therefore, the expense became 
something that was -- co.uld be manipulated ·by., 
forces outside and by advocates outside and 
consultants and specialists that com~ in and 
make claims. And just the making of the 
claim, just stating it, .is enough to. trigger 
~he process ·that leads to a hea·ring. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you very much for your 
testimony. 

Yes, Representative Heinrich. 

REP. HEINRICH: Thank you, Mr. Chair . 
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Would you .say if ·this were to become law that 
the bulk of·savings would come from not having 
legal J?r~cess, or would your bulk of your 
savings come from fewer services? 

DONALD FIFTAL: I'm not sure that either would t.he 
be the result . I think the .savings would 
evolve for the fact that -- whatever party 
initiated the action would have to :Qe certain 
that op. their part tney brought to the table a 
c1ai.m that. truly was credible, verifiable, and 
significant. 

And that sometimes when there's an ease by 
which you can be forward a claim, if I were to 
decide that -- I was a neighbor of yours apd 
your dog was a nuisance. To just say your dog 
is. a nu;i.sance and put you in the position of 
having to defend and prove that -- pr.ove your 
innocence or even before I presented my case 
as to why I felt tha·t way, would put me in a 
position to be· tempted sometimes to· no.t see~ 
remedie~ and sol.:utions and mediations but keep 
going to the mat. because I'm in a position ·to 
force you to prove your case a:nd that you have 
to rely on a much great.er pocket of resources 
in order to do that. 

And so I think over time, thi.s would serve the 
purpose· ·of red:u·c;i.ng, modifying tne amount o·f 
money that school districts put into cases. I 
don~t think it would·inhibit cases where 
parents or school districts had very 
legitima·te worthwhile claims that -- do need 
to be adjudica·ted, but it would put in a -- in 
question those situations where people are 
just t~ying ·to push the envelope some. 

REP. HEINRICH: Just one more question, 
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And just so 'I'm totally clear, if the burden 
of proof falls not on the s6hool district but 
on the parent, then tbey would. be responsibl·e 
for the court ·costs? 

DONALD FIFTAL: I don't believe so and -- and this 
bill doesn't put the burden of proof on the 
parents. It puts the burden of proof on the 
initiat·ing party. I think that's an important 
distinction. Now most o·ften tbat wo:uld be a 
parent, but I don't think it nec~ssarily is a 
determination of court costs. I think that 
that's -- that's a d~fferent question. 

In other words, if you're saying ~hat court 
costs for the school district would be picked 
up by the parent if they weren't able to prove 
their case,. I dc;m' t believe that this bill is 
suggesting that. I wouldn't ·suggest. that 

.either, if :J: understood your question? 

REP. HEINRICH: so·, perhaps, I misunderstand then . 
So what woul.d thi.s change then if it doesn't 
c}lange court co·sts and it doesn't change 
services? 

DONALD FIFTAL: I think it changes the field 
whereby now there is a presumption of 
inappropriate servicing t·o some degree. 
There's a pe:r::-ception of that. 

REP. HEINRICH: Okay. 

DONALD FIFTAL: Of school districts .and because 
the burden of proof always resides on the 
school district to prove itself. 

REP. HEINRICH: aut didn't yo1,1 testify earlier that 
it's been very· costly for you to have to prove 
your innocence? 
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DONALD FIFTAL: Yes, because you have to -- you 
have .to be sure, absolutely, every I and every 
T is cross.ed or doted that the creation of the 
evidentiary binders, the .preparation 'of 
witnesses, the time taken from eithe:r special 
ed directors or teachers or with your 
attorneys, all ahe'ad of time even before we 
have acces·s to know how substantial a parents • 
case may be --

REP. HEINRICH.: Okay. 

DONALD :FIFTAL: That -- that may be. time that it is 
not neces·sary to put in. I·f, let's say, early 
on a hearing officer had an opportunity to 
decree after hearing the parents·• case tha·t, 
perhaps, the parent did not have a facial -­
the faGial evidence that was compelling enough 
at.-that point in the hearing, for example. 

REP. HEINRICH: Okay. I believe I understand much 
better. Thank you very much . 

DONALD FIFTAL: Okay. 

REP .. HEINRICH:· Thank you, M_r. Chairman. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank. you, Rep·resentative 
Heinrich. 

Senator Fonfara. 

SENATO~ FONFARA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Good evening, Mr. Fift·al. 

Can you -- I'm over here. 

SENATOR GAFFEY:· ·Over here .. 

SENATOR FO~FARA: Straight ahead . 
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DONALD FIFTA.L: Oh, hello, Senator. 

SENATOR FONFARA: Good evening. Can you -- I'd 
like to bring this back to a much simpler 
level. 

If I had a C?hild in ~he school system and my 
:child .is receiving special education services 
and I believe that for one reason or another 
the school.is not meeting the requirements 
under the law, with this change, are you 
suggesting that I woul4 then have to. -- if I 
wanted a hearing ·on th~t -- I would -- the 
burden would be on me to prove that you'.re not 
meeting what the law requires? 

DONALD FIFTAL: Well., ·the law provides a number of 
safe·guards before we ever get to any hearing 
standpoint. I.n terms of disGussions, 
opportunities to meet, opportunities to 
mediate if that's nece·ssary, bring in an 
objective mediator if it goes to that point, 
but it would mean that if you wanted to file 
for a hearing -- just as when I wanted to file 
for a hearing in a case this year -- it means 
that the burden would: be on me or on you, as 
the parent, to demonstrate· that -- that the 
case that you had was a substantial case. 

SENATOR FONFARA:. Testified, as I -- if I heard you 
right, o.n circumstances· in when -- when 
consultants are brought in and. those factors 
.are adding to the cost· of th~ ·sy~tem to defend 
those matters. and to meet the burP,en of proof, 
but it seems to me that. these kinds of issues 
where a parent is not bringing someone in, is 
not seeking outside counsel or consultants, 
what have you, but merely seeking to have a 
hearing -- and I don't know what that involves 
but -- where they want a more formal process 
for asking that whatever the law is that it be 
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brought to bear for the benefit of the child 
tha:t the burden be shifted back to· the parent 
under those circumstances seems to me to be a 
little bit along the lines of David versus 
Goliath in that circumstance. Where you have 
-- full resources of the superintendent and 
the principal in othe .. r -- othe·r people under 
the employ of the scho.ol syst.em against a: 
single parent or parents? 

DONALD FIFTAL: Well, I think in terms· of 
procedural process, there's a lot to balance 
out the issue. If it's -- if what you're 
.asking is about David and Goliath with regard 
to resources, a parent may or may not have the 
financial. ability to carry forward. That's a 
litt'le bit o:f a dif'ferent issue. That's an 
important issue I think in judicial practice, 
but I don't know whether burden of proof is 
the area to solve that iss\,le. Whether I am a 
-- a -- in a posi-tion, as a parent, to hire 
an attorney or not hire an attorney, I don't 
know if that ·should make me subject or not 
s:ubj ect 'to burden of proof . 

If you follow what I'm trying to say there? 

SENATOR FONFARA: I'm. afra-id I'm not conv-inced to 
be perfectly honest with you. I;m trying to 
follow your point. And I think your early 
argument inay_make some sense in terms of how 
costly this can be and what the burden is for 
you when there is someone who is us.ing every 
resource avai.I~ble. But I think, to the 
mother of the' par.ents who are trying just to 
have their child re.ceive adequate special 
education services, not employing every avenue 
available to them, but just what the law is. 
And they don't feel that that's happening. 
And I would hope that you could envision 
some~here in the state that that might be the 
case? 
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DONALD FONFARA: Well, it would because I think in 
the regulations whether it's IDEA 1aw or 1076. 
Parent·s have -- and students and parents have 
a treiQendOl~$ :humber of procedural safegua:(ds. 
And -- a~d I think these safeguards, usually, 
are able to solve disputes and in the vast 
number ·of. cases are able to resolve disputes 
.but not always. And in a growing number of 
cases, parents are-bringing in claims that are 
not supJ?.Orted at the table. And, yet, the 
school district ra.ther than hear and be 
provided the evidence -- and significant 
evidence -- and maybe a hearing office·r 
requiring first that the parent provide enough 
evidence. to go on first. and present their 
case, it's the school district that goes on 
first and presents its case to prove that it'$ 
not ·guilty .as charged.· And that's just a -­
it se.ems to -- I don't know how unique it is 
in American judicial systems, but it seems to 
be fairly unique. I think 48 out of 50 states 
do provide a burden of proof requirement where 
all requirement for burden of proof -- the 
initia.I ;requirement of burden of proof rests 
with whoever init.iates. And 'that's just is a 
fun~amental that we think applies here. 

I do understand what you're saying, you know, 
in America, you know where is it. that -- you 
know where does a person turn who .may not have 
the resources . I. think in other ways, we 
provide the safety net for families that may 
not have tho·se resourc-es. 

SENATOR·FONFARA: I just wondered, Mr. Fiftal, 
there isn't a distinction to be made between 
the circumstance in which you broug~t to our 
.attention and Chairman Gaffey has enlighten~d 
me on, versus the one that I put forward. 

Thank you for your te·stimony . 

000413 



• 

• 

•• 

9.3 
cd 

., 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
March 8, 2010 

3:30 P.M . 

DONALD FIFTAL: You're welcome. Thanks for your 
question. 

REP. WOOD: Thank you, Mr. Ch~ir. 

I just ·would like to ·welcome Don Fiftal, he's 
the Superint~ndertt from the distric·t I 
represent and th~nk you for making the drive 
up ·here . 

. I do .have a quick question. 

Is. the rising· cases that all the s·choo1 
districts you represent as supeJ;"intendent of 
the Fairfield County superin.tendent, are you 
seeing a rise consistent across all the. 
districts? 

DONALD FIFTAL: According t.o superintendents, it's 
very consistent. We, rec·ently this Dec·erriber, 
had a -- what was to be a legislative 
breakfast on a variety of topics that was 
at.tended by between 55 and 60 superintendents, 
board chairs and some ,le·gis.lato.rs in the area. 
This ·topic came eorward and the entire 
legislat,ive breakfast was devoted to a 
discussion on this one subject. It's the 
topic that's risen to the top of the area of 
concern for superintendents and school boards. 

REP. WOOD: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

SENA'I'OR GAFFEY: Have you any further questions? 

Thank you very much for your testimony. 

DONALD FIFTAL: You're welcome. 

Thank you for the opportunity. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: You're welcome . 
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Nancy Prescot·t followed by Tim Cipriano. Is 
Tim here? 

Tim, you're next. 

NANCY PRESCOTT: Good evening. 

Good evening, Senator Gaffey, and other 
members· of the Education Committee. 

My n.ame is Nancy ~rescott. I am the executive 
director of an organization called the 
c·onnecticut Parent Advocacy Center. I have 
submitted written testimony to you, and I'm 
going to just take a f"ew minutes tonight to 
highlight a few 'things that r·think might give 
some conte~t based on some of the questions 
that were raised here earlier. 

I''m here· in st·rong opposition to section 3 of 
Raised Bill 5425'. The section that pertains 
to the burden of proof for families of 
students with disabilities . 

First, if you haven't. had an opportunity to 
re·ad my testimony, let me just say that in my 
position for the ·pa:st 28 years,· I have worked 
to provide -- with my staff, provide training 
and information to families who have children 
with·disabilities across the state of 
Connectic"Ut. We do that as pa:rt of national 
n~twork of centers that currently exist in 
every state in this country and our sole focus 
.is helping families of children with 
disabilities understand what their ri.ghts are 
under the special education law, IDEA, and. to 
work collaboratively with their local school 
district to make sure that they get the 
services that their childr~n need. 

The first thing that I would like to call to 
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your attention is that in our expe·rience 
without question and this is not only true in 
Connecticut but nationally, "the majority of 
parents who have -- are seeking services from 
their lo:cal scho:ol district wish to resolve 
any differences of opinion which might arise 
about the appropriateness of services that are 
discussed at the PPT table. One of the things 
that .we're particularly proud of in our 
efforts natiqnal.ly to help bring families and 
schools together is that when we lo·ok at our 
outcome data every ye·ar, last year 84 percent 
of par.ents who acc~ssed the information that 
we provided through our centers_nat~onally 
said that we were helpful in working -- in 
in gett'ing informatio:n to families and to 
school~ so tha:t their were a.ble to resolve 
their :disagre.ements., and that is really where 
the majority .of parents want to be for a 
number of ·reasons. 

But I think that when we hear rise in cases 
being brought to local school boards wanting 
to sue the dist-rict .for not getting services 
that that is a very small, small ·percentage o:f· 
families. Not ·to say that there shouldn't be 
or couldn'·t be more., but it really is a small 
percentage. 

We have about 70,000 children currently 
receiv:ing special education services in 
Connecticut. And, to my knowledge, I spoke 
with head of the Due Process Unit just this 
afternoon at the State Department of 
Education, the increase in the number -of cases 
that. are going .to due process hear_ing has not 
increased dramati~ally over the p~st several 
years. What has increased are t.he number of 
cas.es that are s·ettled and don; t go the full 
route.of coming to resolution. So that's the 
first thing that I w.ould like to. call to your 
attention . 
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Over the course of a year, we probably tal~. 
with about 5, 000 familJ.e.s in every town in 
this state and that includes not only 
communities, like Darien, but communities like 
Bridgep.oz::t, Wethersfield, Putnam, 
Barkhamstead. You name it. So that's the 
first point I'd like.to make. 

The second point I'· d 1 ike to make i·s I cannot 
stress to you enough that while there are many 
procedu:tal·safeguards, tons of paperwork 
required in getting special education services 
for chi:;Ldren that ·-- that information is only 
as good as people k~ow how.to access· and.use 
it. And the majority of people who call us 
don.' t know they have the information, don't 
·know what it means and doni t know how to use 
it succ.essfully to sit and have a discussion 
with school boards who are much better 
prepared to have that conversation. 

And the thi.rd point I.' d like to ma.ke is that I 
would hope that as you deliberate whether or 
not you would move forward with accepting ·this 
proposal as it i.s, that you would consider 
that this puts families at a significan·t 
disadvantage. Families who are already at a 
disadvantage for having_a lack of information 
about ho.w to work with .school systems and how· 
to respond when a school system says to them, 
if you don't like what we have to offer, take 
us to due process. That is not a one-time 
comment tha·t is something that we hear quite 
often. 

We would hope that you would re,tain what we 
fe·el is the obligation of the school dis.tricts 
·to be accountable. for the programs and 
services that they're offering and encourage 
in the spirit of the education community 
that~s looking forward in our state to 
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increase the outcomes for all kids, including 
kids with disapi1ities, that we would have.our 
district ·spending time on working to engage 
families in this kind of discussion, helping 
them understand the process. that's ·involved 
and leaving the business of implementing and 
evaluating programs so that kids with 
disabilities are having positive student 
outcomes just like we want all o~ children to 
do. 

so thank you very much for your time, and I'd 
welcome any questions. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you, Nancy. 

Members of the Committee have questions· f·or 
Nancy? 

Representative Mikutel. 

REP. MIKUTEL: Not s6 much a question, but it's 
f:r::om. the tone· of. your voice., it. seems li]{e 
there's· quite a adversarial position here 
between you and the. boards of .education. 

Aren't we working for the same goal? Aren't 
·the school systems don' t -- aren' t they 
working tor the best interest of the child? 
So what.'s --why_:_ why all th:e adverse -- all 
the contention in -- in this matter? 

NANCY PRESCOTT: I think -·- I'm a former school 
teacher, parent of two children, one with a 
disability, and I think that part of the 
contention comes from turning a process of 
discussion and sharing of information to work 
towards getting a public education for .our 
children is oftentimes boiled. down to the law. 

So I t·aught· special ed befo.re we had a law and 
so there was more of a give and take and an 

000418. 



• 

• 

• 

98 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 2.010 
:3:30 P.M. 

openness and sharing of information. Now it· 
is sort of mushroomed so we hear about 
families walking int·o a PPT unbeknownst to 
them with a district bri,nging legal · 
representation at what is not a formal legal 
proc.eeding but i~ what. is intended to be a 
discussion of: an exchange of information so we 
can., together, develop a program. That really 
is the intent, a11d I 'think that, again, when 
you feel as though p~ople nave more than you 
do it doesn't fe·el equal. It doesn't feel 
like a partnership, which is what this is 
intended t.o do. And, :unfortunately, in 
probably too many situations, that's the case. 

Good que·stion, though, thank you very much. 

REP. MIKUTEL: I'm just troubled by this, 
Mr. Chairman, how this. is all coming down~ and 
there' s got' to be -- I mean we got to have 
try to balance the needs of both the board of 
ed and -- and ·the parents here without -­
without breaking the board of ed budget . 

SENATOR GAFFEY: That's what vexes the -- we'll 
continue to try to work ·through· this dilemma. 
This is one of toughest issues in educat:ional 
law in this state that there is. It'S a 
tough, tough, balancing act. 

Further questions? 

Yes, Representative Conway. 

REP. CONWAY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

As an -- as an advocate, have you represented 
parents in which.they're trying to get their 
child out-plaeed because they feel there's a 
lack of ·servi:ces within the district? 

.NANCY PRESCOTT: Well, I guess, let me first 
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clarify that. In our organization, ·we don't 
repre:sent families. They call us, come .and 
meet with us, we see them, we provide special 
development for them, but we don't actually 
represent them either a:t due process. or at 
mediation or -- or our job is to give them 
the information so that they can advocate for 
their children. 

So that some parents. certainly· call us and 
feel that is. appropriate for the·ir child t.o 
receive services· out of the school system. 
They _feei the school isn't prepared, at this 
point in time, to .give their child what they 
feel will meet their child's needs. That's 
their right. We try to educate them about 
their options that are open t:o them. Many 
parents don't understand that· services can be 
delivered and many times, in·many situations; 
much better within the context of a general 
educational classroom in their neighbor11.ood 
public scbool~ anci there are a lot of good 
re·asons to do that . 

'The law does say that that decision about what 
is appropriate, is it the general education 

· classroom or is it the out-of-district 
placement, is a joint decision made by· the 
district and the family together. There 
sho.uld be that conversation ba·ck and forth, 
wei.ghing the pros and cons and how could we 
if you feel that you don't have ·what your 
child needs right here, how could we bring 
those services here so that your child could 
attend the schools that their brothers and 
sisters do. 

REP. CONWAY: Thank. you~ Mr. Chair. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Representative; any further 
questions? 
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SENATOR MCDONALD: Just 'briefly, Mr. Chairman, I 
know the hour I' s late I and I couldn It get 
myself organized fast enough to a~k 
Superintendent Fiftal the question but maybe 
you know the answer. 

His testimony seemed to if!lply that the current 
'burden of proof is established by a regulation 
of the board of education. Is that 
technic.ally accurate to your knowledge? 

NANCY PRESCOTT: I think that it's proposed that it 
be changed in statute ·--

SENATOR MCDONALD: -- state statute, right, but 
currently ~s it --

It's· in regulation? 

Okay. 

So if it is in a regulation -- and I just 
don't know the answer to this, is t~ere has 
there· bee.n a~y effort to have the State 
Department of EQ.ucation change i~ by 
·regulation, promulgated by the Department and 

·reviewed-by the Regulations Review Committee 
of 'the General Assembly, i.f you know? 

NANCY PRESCOTT: Not to my· knowledge. I can only 
say, ·inf:ormally, today I was. w.ith several 
members of the State of Department of 
Education .and they said that they were very 
definitely not in fa:vo:t of -- of changing. 

SENATO~ MCDONALD: I understand that· but, you know, 
sometimes people come to us to ask us t·o 

NANCY PRESCOT~; Yes . 
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SENATOR MCDONALD: -- by statue, .overrule a 
regulation, when. sometimes the easie·s.t. way 
would be ~o go through the front door and 
change the regulation. I'm just -- I was just 
trying to figure out what -- what's been 
happen~ng in the backg~ound, if you will, 
before w.e got her.e today?· 

NANCY PRESCOTT: There·• s -- we doil' t know· really 
where this came from. I.t just came to our 
attenti.on. To my knowledge, it did not come 
from the Department at all. !'believe that it 
came from dist~i.ct·s feeling this burden of 
fiscal -- the fiscal burden. 

SENATOR MCDONALD: Thank -- thank you-. 

SENATO~ QAFFEY; Thank you very much for your 
test imo_ny. 

NANCY PRESCOTT: Thank yo.u very much. 

:SENATOR GAFFEY: Tim -- Tim Cipriano. followed by 
John Molt·eni. Is John here? John Molteni? 
He is here. 

John, you're next. 

Is Su2;anne Letso here? Okay. John's here. 
Is Suzanne here·? .Suzanne Letso.? 

Okay, great. You're on double deck·. 

Tim, please proceed. 

TIM CIPRIANO: . Good evening~ everyone. I;m here 
to speak on Bill 520, the Governor's proposed 
cuts to healthy school food funding. 

In ·New Haven, like many other school district 
or maybe large school districts in the state, 
school district_s are required to contribute 
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Thank you very much for taking your time --

T:II\1 CIPRIANO: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- "to be here today, appreciate 
it. 

John? 

John'·s followed by.Suzanne, and then Missy 
Olive. Is Missy here? 

Missy, you're on doUble deck, okay? 

John? · 

JOHN MOL'l;'ENI: Good evening. Thank you members of 
the ·Educa·tion Comm:i,ttee for hearing my 
testimony today.· 

My name is Dr. John Molteni, and I serve as an 
assistant professor and director of the Autism 
Spectrum Disorder Initiative at Saint Joseph 
College in·west Hartford, Connecticut. I also 
serve as the president of the Connecticut 
Associa~ion for B.ehavior Analysis, which 
professional. orgartiz·ation from whom you' 11 be 
:hearing iater this evening. 

I'm here to support House Bill 5425, AN ACT 
CO:tiCE~ING SPECIAL EDUCATION, particularly 
section 2_, which stipulates that applied 
behavior a-rtalysi·s· ·services that a,re provided 
to s·tudents as p·art of their individualized 
educational program will be overseen by a 
·board certif·ied behavior analyst, a board 
certified assistant behavior anaiyst, under 
the supervision of a BCBA or other 
profess.iona.ls whose .scope of practice· includes 
appl-ied. behavior analysis. 
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This section provides ~n important step in 
securing quality services for children with 
special needs by-qualified individuals ·who 
have met specific education and training 
requirements. Evidence to support these· 
behavioral inte~entions and the education 
training and treatment of individuals with and 
without. disabilities has grown. 

In over 40 years of. basic and implied 
research, the impact and procedures develop 
from the J:>rinciple,s of applied behavior 
analysis wpen implemented with fidelity have 
lead to improvements in behavioral . 
functioning, rates of learning, acquisition of 
adaptive living skills, spontaneous 
communication, social. skills, development and 
staff pe·rformance and self-regulatory 
behavior. With the increa~e and prevalence in 
autism spectrum. disorders and related, 
disabilities over the past decade, greate:r 
need for improved educational and behavioral 
services across the lifespan has been a 
byproduct . 

Programs utilizing applied behavior .and 
ana.lytical procedures are now housed within 
public. sch.ool ·s.ettings, private school 
settings, foster care, and home-base_d 
.settings. The demand for individuals of 
training and.applied :behavior analysis is also 
increased as· it has been identified by several 
organizations as having a significant 
evidenc·ed. base and one of the only 
evidenced-based interventions for children 
with autism, which ~ncludes the National 
AUtism Center Report in 2009, the National 
Research Council Report in 2001, and the New 
York State Department of Health Early 
Intervention Program Report in 1999. 

Currently, various state organizations include 
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the Department of Disability Services, 
Cohnecticut Birth to 3 '· and recent legislation 
including PUblic Act 09-115 of last year, have 
recognized both applied behavioral analysis 
services, the certificat·ion of behavioral 
analysts _an.d assistant behavior analyst~ as 
part of their reimbur·sement programs. 

It also ·has been -- a certification of 
behavior analysts P,as also been recognized in 
multiple states across the country to support 
service needs of individuals- with special 
needs. 

This bill will allow students to receive 
services from individuals· with a level o.f 
education and training that meet agreed 
competencies in applied behavior analysis. 
Certificatio.n also provides protection to 
consumers, including school systems, parents, 
.and students, by providing a mechanism to 
evaluate the qualifications of an individual 
and set the standard of professional behavior 
that can be evaluated and acted upon in cases 
of ·misconduct. 

Currently, Saint Joseph's College has a 
program in applied behav.ior analysis at the 
graduate level and we are working -- recognize 
that other programs within the state including 
Eastern Connecticut with their assistant level 
behavior analysis program and some developing 
programs· at Southern Connecticut and Western 
Connecticut State Universities. 

In addition, we also support -- excuse me -­
we also have programs in the Springfield area 
that are run through the River Street Autism 
Program in Hartford, Connecticut. 

Thank you for your time today . 
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SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you for your testimony, and 
I'm looking forward to acting on this this 
year. It '·s been -- we took a ·real long ha:rd 
look at this·. You know, the Attorney General 
did a study for us and reviewed that, and I'm 
satisf.ied it-'s time to proceed,., So I thank 
you coming forward tonight. and of.fering the 
Committee your testimony· for- the r.ecord. 

Any questions for John? 

Thank you very much, John. 

JOHN MOLTEN!: Thanks so much. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Suzanne? 

Followed by Missy. 

SUZANNE LETSO: Good evening, :senator Gaffey, 
·Representative Flei·schmaiU), and members of th~ 
Education Committee-. 

First, I'd like to thank you very much raising 
section 2 of this bill, which I'm primarily 
.here to support this evening .. I am also in 
oppositi.on of section 3,· but my comments 
tonight are primarily .in relati.on. to s·ectio_n 
2. 

First, I'd like to point out that this 
legislation, as it's crafted, would not 
mandate ABA methodology be used for any child 
with autism. Simply stated what it would .. do 
wou1d be in the event that a. planning and 
p~:ac.ement determines that ABA ·services have a 
place in a child's IEP, then,_ and only then, 
would they be r.equired to either: Utilize a 
board certified behavior analysts, a board 
certified assistant analysts under the 
direction of a behavior analysts, or another 

·qualified professional already licensed or 
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certified within the State of Connecticut who 
has behavior analysis within their scope of 
practice, for example, a school psychologist 
or clinical psychologist. 

The one change I would request would be that 
we change the language to include all children 
with special needs._ I'm here tonight 
.representing myself as a parent, my school, 
the· Connecticut Center for C_hi-ld. Development, 
the Connecticut Association for Behavior 
Analysis and the Association for Professional 
Practice. And, at all levels, we see children 
who don't simply have a diagnosis with autism. 

My son is dually diagnosed -w.ith a -- diagnosi.s 
of MR and autism, and there are many othe_r 
children that ·receive. services in Conn·ecticut 
and throughout the country that aren't only 
children with diag -- diagnosed with autism. 
Having said that, that does represent the 
majority of the students that we work with in 
Connecticut at thi_s time . 

T think it'·s really imperative: that school 
districts receive direction from .this body in 
terms of who's qualified ·to provide services. 
I think -- I think we're doing our school 
districts a service as well as the children 
they serve.. W.ithout that guidance, they're 
left t.o fumble and try to decide who's 
qUalified and who's not. 

I think -- I think this is really important 
legislation. I do hope it wili be acted 
favorably upon this year. And I think, as a 
society, we make the as·sumption that there is 
a necessity for a credential and there is a 
necessity· for training·. And for those that 
would argue ·that there are peqple who are 
highly qualified who have neither, I can't· 
really disagree ·with that. Except to question 
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how much more successful they would be in 
helping our students if they had both that 
artistic craft working with children, as well· 
as the· ed:ucation and experience that goes 
a1ong with it.. They're very .few other 
professional disciplines, even manicurists 
have to have a .license to operate in the State 
·of Connecticut. 

·Last year, when l sat before you, there were a 
134 ce·rtified be·havior analysts on the 
regist·ry r·esiding in Connecticut. '!'oday, 
there are 185. That's not including the 
people who travel int·o Connecticut from out of 
state· or those other professionals who have 
another credential .apd training in behavioral 
analysis. 

In truth, we don't know how many people are 
serving our children, but. I can tell you this, 
today_, based on the nurriber.s provided by the 
State Department of Education, there is 
approximately one .behavior analysts for every 
20 students with autism, who migbt be the 
majority of those people. we would serve. 

And if the rate of increase continues -- only 
at the rate that it's at right now and we can 
reasonably expect that it will incre~se 
becaus·e of programs like .Saint Joseph's and 
Elms and the other ·programs that are in 
place -- but .if ·that doesn't happen two years 
from now when this legislation would be 
enacted, there would be at least -295 certified 
behavior analysts on that registry, which 
equates to 1 in 15 -- 15 chi1dren for each 
provider. 

So I qpen myself up to questions to you if you 
have any, but I really, deeply appreciate not 
only your -efforts but also the efforts of 
Attorney Blumenthal, Christopher Lyddy and 
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Kathy Abercrombie, who've been instrumental. in 
helping this legislation come this far. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you for your testimony and 
your advocacy. Arid do 'I take it from. your 
testimony that you are .completely comfo~table 
with the cert~f.ication of behavioral analysts 
that·' s provided by a board that isn't in this 
State but that has been doing this work for a 
number ye?3-rs elsewhere?· 

SUZANNE LETSO: I have to say I agree with Attorney 
Blumenthal's, sort of·, assessment of the 
situation, if you will, where if we had the 
funding and the resources -- if neith~r time 
nor money were an issue and Connecticut could 
regulate .and design their own programs and we 
didn't.have at least· 600 children today, maybe 
more, receiving services from people who we 
don't be~ieve have any credentiai whatsoever, 
then I would say lets take whatever time, be 
it five years, ten years to put this in place. 

But mortey is an object. and time is an object . 
And because of that I think that this is a 
really excellent first step. It. affords 
consumer protection, and i.t affords protection 
to our school districts, who, frankly, are at 
risk, for lawsuits if we don't help them figure 
out who is the real. deal. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: T~ank.you. Fair points very 
well made. 

Other questio.ns from members of the Committee? 

Representative Lyddy. 
p 

REP. LYDDY: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

And thank you, Suzanne, for ·being here tonight 
and offering your testimony .. 
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I really appreciate the fact that you pointed 
out that this only applies in certain 
circumstances, where ABA is specifically 
identified in the 504 Plan IEP because there 
was a little· confus·ion about that. 

I'm very familiar with this bill., as I've 
worked with you and: other's on ft. However, 
I.'d like to he?tr from you as an educator. You 
mentioned. that· you're in opposition to section 
3. Can you just sum up why·., as an ·educator, 
you would be in opposition to th_at? 

SUZANNE LETSO: Oh, I·'d. be delighted. 

First·, I would like to say I do support. ptibli.c 
schools .. And we work with many public schools 
very successfully as a private provider. And 
that a s~perintendent or a special ed director 
can come ~nd t·~ll us that they have a 95 
percent or better approval rating, any of us 
who are judged in the co.urt of public opinion, 
would, frankly, kill for an approval rating 
that high. It's really wonderful. 

So I think they are to be commended for that, 
but there.are" tiJP,es when there is . 
disagreement. .And I would -- I would sum -it 
up like this, as a parent, if I took my c}?.ild 
to· a restauran~ and they got f.ood poisoning 
and I had to take them to the hospital and. 
report that food poisoning. My responsibilit"y 
is to identify where I ate and the symptoms · 
that I see in my"chi.ld that are problematic 
and ·any othe·r information that I can to help 
the authorities determine whether or not that 
restaurant is responsible for my child getting 
sick. 

To change the burden of proof· to the parent in 
the case of Special Ed, I think, is·similar to 
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saying, it would now be my job to become both 
a microbiologists· and, a food scientist·, that I 
would riot only have to prove beyond a shadow 
of, a doubt that my child ate there, which 
certainly is my burden anyway, but also 
whe.ther or not it .. was -- is there a problem 
with a food chain; is there a problem with the 
refrigeration; is it poor food handling. And 
I don't have access to all of that 
information. Without assistance from the 
school district sharing informat.ion who have 
far more resources than I do, I think it 
becomes impos·sible for a parent to 'feel, 
legitimately, like they have the resources to 
go and advocate on thei-r child.' s behalf. And 
I understand that cost is an issue. I do, but 
I -- the only plae.e that I see cost savings in 
thj._s comes from chilling parents from ever 
going due process in the firs.t place. 

That's where the cost savings would be because 
once that process is started, the legal fees 
are going to be there anyway. But if parents 
are afraid they can't climb that mighty hill., 
that's made just a little bit higher, 
particularly those who don't have the 
resources for an attorney, it really .does 
become an i~possible burden. 

REP. LYDDY: Thank you for that-. Tbat was a 
beautiful analogy .. I think I'm going.to have 
to use it sometime. 

SUZANNE LETSO: Feel free. 

REP. LYDDY: And I think you highlighted the power 
differential between the schools and families, 
and I think that's· very import·ant. to also 
realize. ·Thank you. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair . 
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REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you, Representative Lyddy . 

Other questions from members ·of the committee? 

If not, thank you for your time and testimony. 

SUZANNE LETSO: Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Next up is Missy Olive to be 
foll·owed by Amanda Teller. 

MISSY OLIVE: Hi, honorable Chairman and members of 
the commit tee·. 

My name is Dr .. Melissa ·ol;i.ve, and I reside in 
WoodbriCige, Connecticut. I'm a board. 
·certified behavior analyst at the doctorate 
level and I've been certified since 2002. I'm 
currently employed by the Center for Autism 
and Rela.ted Disorders. We call ourselves 
CARD. And we are a worldw.ide age~c·y that 
provides. a wide .arrange of services. 

We are also an approved provider for 
c·ontinuirig education in board certification of 
behavior analysis. Prior to working at ·CARD, 
I was an as.s.istant professor .at the University 
of Texas at Austin and the University of 
Nevada at Reno where ·I was responsible for 
training spe.cial education: teachers to .work. 
·with individuals with disabilit·ies in a 
variety o~ capacities, including special 
education classrooms, inclusive c-lassrooms, 
autism units, and so forth. 

I was also responsible for-developing and 
implemen.ting and ov.erse.eing the OT Austin 
program· for training board certified behavior 
analysts. In addition to all my professional 
credentials, it's important to know that I 
have a 30-year-old brother with autism, who 
moved in with me when he was 13 years old . 
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I·' ve been responsible .for overseeing his care 
s,ince 1993. 

I want to thank .each and every one of you for 
your work on this important bill and for your 
commitment to the well-being of children with 
disabilities. I'm in support of section 2 -of 
this b_i,ll, ·as it relates to the delivery of 
ABA s.ervices within . schools. My brother would 
have ben~f i t.ed from such .a bi 11 ritany year·s. 
ago. 

As you already know, a number o·f studies have 
shown that specif.ic i,nstruction~l techniques 
are effective for children. And a most recent 
review, Eikes.eth noted that children who 
rec.eived ABA made significantly mor.e gains 
than a controlled-group of children. And this 
h~s been documented by others as well. :tt's 
in my written· testimony that you have. 

Additionally, research has shown that ABA is 
also effec.tive for children with other ·types 
of disabilities. For example, Fisher and 
colleagues demonstrated that a behavior 
intervention plan, ·based on ABA, was effective 
for an individual with cerebral palsy and 
mental retardation. 

Hasaz·i & Hasa·zi, in i972, used ABA techniques 
to ·successfully address math skills for· a 
child with digit reversal. Rasmussen & 
O'Neill used ABA techniques to successfully 
address the problem of behavior students 
diagnosed with emotional behavior disorders. 

In summary, research has demonst-rat-ed that ABA 
can produce ·substantial gains in children. 
Thus, it's an in appropriate instructional 
method for children to receive. As such, 
those who teach children who need ABA should 
be.appropriately trained to implement this 

. ·, 
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scientifical.ly proven instruc.tional strategy . 

As you may already know, many school districts 
employees fail to receive the tra:Lning 
necessary to implement ABA.. This is not a 
fault to the universities and alternative 
training programs that educate them but rather 
due to a system that limits the. total hours an 
undergraduate may be required to take. 

While I'm in ·support of section 2 of this­
bill, I must indicate my opposition to section 
3 of this bill, relating to burden of proof 
because of t~e expense incurred, LEAs rarely 
initiate due process hearings. · Most oft·en 
it's the parents or the guardians who file for 
due process . If the burden of proof i.s 
shift.ed to the party requesting the hearing, 
then a substantial financial burden is· placed 
on the family or guardians. Family members 
are not experts on teaching methodology, let 
alone on the requirements of IDEA, the law. 

In order for a family to meet the burden of . 
proof, the family would have to hire 
educational experts and attorneys· t.o assist 
them. If a ·family could a·fford such 
extravagances, they would be most often.have 
pulled their child out of public education .and 
paid for the education privately. 

As a family member, who has be~n through a due 
process hearing for a loved, one, it's an 
extremely s·tressful event. Requirii'l;g burden 
of proof on ·top the existing stress would be 
detrimental to most families who lac~ the 
funds to follow through with the .hearing. 

Again, -I thank you for your ·commitment to 
indi:viduals with disabilities. I appreciate 
your time and please do not hesitate to 
contact ·me if ·you. have questions . 
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REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you for your time and your 
testimony. 

Are there comments or questions from members 
of the Committee? 

If not, thank yo~. 

Next up is Amanda Te·llier to be followed by 
Amanda Moss.rrian-Steiner. 

AMANDA ·TELLIER:. Hello. My name is Amanda Tellier, 
and I~m here to offer personal test~mony in 
support of .. House Bill 5425, sect:ion. 2, while 
strongly opposing s.e.ction 3. 

First, let·m.e comment on why you should 
support section 2. I'm the parent. of a child 
with autism and ADHD. I co~sider this a 
full-time job :Pecause, de·spite the· joys of 
this ro~e, it's incredibly stressful and 
requires me to have qualifications unmatched 
in any field. · To prepare for this· job, I've 

. t·aken graduate level course work in special 
education, attended countless conferences and 
workshops, read books.and journal articles on 
everything from .brain development to social 
skill str.ategies to behavior modification. 

At the same, I've had to develop knowledge 
about props from the Ghostbusters movies, the 
many uses of bondo, strategies for customizing 
vintage VW beetle engines, and any other 
current ii:lt~reSt!3 to take over my.son Kaleb'S 
thought processes.- However, all this 
knowledge-does not make me qualified to 
oversee applied behavior analysis services. 

For the past two year-s, what I've not had to 
do is teach my son how to sit for more than a 
few minutes at a desk, or teach him how to add 
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exponents, or teach him how to develop and 
test a hypothesis, or teach him how to find 
the main point in a paragraph. I've not had 
to scramble to find childcare so I can go to 
my other full-time job while my son is 
isolat·ed .at home after being suspended for 
misunderstood behaviors that manifest from his 
disabilities. 

I don't have to do these th~ngs because Kaleb 
is now in a ·program that values. using· . 
research-b~sed methods of. applied behavior 
analysis, overseen by -a board certified 
behavior analyst, who is qualified to oversee 
b~navior analysis services. 

Is it so much to: ask that school districts 
employ properly qualified staff to provide or 
oversee services included in a child'S IEP? 

I'd also like to comment on why section 3 
should :be removed from this bill. Is was not. 
an easy road getting to ·where we are in 
Kaleb' ·s· current educationa-l program and one 
that many families struggle to navigate.. Like 
most families, pursuing due pro.cess was not a 
decision we· took lightly. Throughout the 
lengthy and complicated legal process, my 
family-incurred tens of thousands of dollars 
in attorney fees and expert wi.tness fees .• 

Although, we prevailed and regained most of 
the allowable at.torney fees, it was a great 
financial and emotional burden that already 
deters many families from using the system to 
advocate for their children. 

Section 3, prc{poses shifting the burden of 
proof in special education due process 
hearings from the school district to the _party 
requesting the hearing,. which in almost all 
cases is the parent. This unnecessary change 
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wo.uld put ·families at an even greater· 
disadvantage, since school districts already 
.possess the information and expertise 
regarding a child's IEP. 

If school district-s do not have the burden of 
proof, I fear they will be less inclined to 
cooperate with parents to negotiate an 
appropriate program and services for the 
child. Districts may opt to restrict services 
and draw lines in the sand requiring parents 
no option but to pursue due process, knowing 
that the parent will have the burden of proof. 
This will be .especially true as school ·budgets 
get tighter and tighter. The result will be 
an increase in due process hearings for those 
families who can afford it or a decrease in 
quality educc;~.tion for those cannot., ·either is 
unacceptable. 

Parents may never be on an even playing field 
with school administrators, teachers, special 
service providers, and consulting staff. At 
the very_ least, we should be able to expect 
that our schools use evidenc.ed-based practices 
provided by properly qualifi-ed staff as the 
law reCD-lires. School districts are 
responsible ·for educat·ing our children and 
should be held accountable to prove their 
programs are appropriate when. in dispute .. 

I"Jlease remove section 3 from .Raised Bill 5425 
and ple.ase support the important ·provisions in 
section 2 that will ensure that our children 
receive behavior analysis from qualified 
professionals. 

Thank you. 

REP. FLEI.SCHMANN; Thank you for your very personal 
and compelling testimony. I'm sure it·' s been 
a difficult ·road for you and you·r family, and 
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Are there comments.or: questions from members 
of the Committee? 

If not, thank you. 

AMANDA TELLIER: Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: I believe nex·t was Amanda 
~ossman-Steiner, and she'll be followed by 
Sheryl Kn_app. 

AMANDA MOSSMAN-STEINER: Good evening, Committee 
members. My name is Amanda Mossman-Steiner. 
I work at the Yale Child Study Center Autism 
Program, and I'm also a board certified­
behavior analyst at t~e doctoral level. And 
I' 11 be brief _here. I believe many of the. 
other main points have been covered. So I'll 
just go ahead and summarize those. 

As have already been stated, many of th~se, 
first of all, ABA has a long tradit·ion of 
effectiveness with a wide variety of 
population specifically, children with 
developmental disabilities., including autism. 
There'_s been you know, thousands of articles 
which have been published demonstrating the 
effectiveness of this approach for teaching a 
variety of behaviors from academics to 
self-help to addressing problem.. behavior and 
aggression within th.e school setting. 

This bill doe.s not require, of course, that 
.children would need to have ABA services as 
part of their IEP program. However, for those 
children that do, it would ensure that those 
services would be provided at a certain level 
of quality. Moreover, it's a frequent 
compone.nt of many IEP programs, particularly, 
for those children who face the most severe . 
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kinds of challenges, which is often our 
children of autism spectrum disord~rs with the 
.most significant:. areas of need. As more· 
children are being diagnosed with ASD, we do 
s~e increasing need for these kinds of 
services in our schools. 

Beh,avior an~lysis, the practice of it is not a 
simple task. It's dealing with all sorts of 
complex issues relating from t.eaching a child 
how to speak, to addressing different kinds of 
aggression .that we might see in a classroom, 
or self-in_ju.ry, things that do ris~ to quite a 
high level ·of experti.se. It necessitate·s a 
particular skill set·unlike similar to any 
other profession out there which we do have 
specifics kinds of crederitialing behind. 

As·the speech pathologists is necessary as 
part of the IEP program, they would be the one 
who would oversee that particular portion of 
the program .. · As it would _an occupational 
therapist or really any other professional 
guidance that would. be needed. for··-- to meet 
the child's specific IEP goals. 

Moreover, this is consistent with current 
Birt~ to 3 legislat~on, which does require the 
certification of a BC:SA in those_aspects of 
the program that require "that for our children 
and is also consistent with the hew insurance 
legislation from last year, which indicates 
that BCBAs are authorized to oversee these 
types of programs. 

So, overall, it .seems to be .a fairly-- excuse 
me -- it· seems to really make quite a bit of 
sense. And on top of that it would provide a 
certain level .of protection to schoois, 
parent~, and our students to ensure tha·t 
children are receiving the highest level of 
quality services that would meet their 
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REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you. And this may have 
been in ·your testimony, are you, yourself, a 
certified analyst? 

AMANDA. MOSSM,AN-STEINER: Yes, that's correct. 

REP.· ·FLEISCHMANN: And how long of a process was 
that for you? 

AMANDA MOSSMAN-STEINER: As I understand it, 
there's two different avenues in which one can 
pursue a board certified b~havior analysts. 
One is for those individ.ual~ who have attended 
graduate school, and another one is for 
individuals with only a bachelor's degree. 

For my part'icular avenue, that required 
coursework throughou·t my graduate training and 
then, within that graduate training, 
supervision by a board certified behavior 
analyst with a c.ertain level of practicum 
experience. I think about six months or so· of 
hours in attaining that. 

I think those·-- those requirements are l.ess 
so for individuals who would be pursuing the 
bo.ard certified ~na,lyst assistant 
certificati.on that they only· need ·a bachelor's 
degree and s.ome additional pr·acticum on top of 
that. 

In addition, the bill.also specifies that any 
other professional who of which the behavior 
analysis is within their scope o~ pract·ice, 
such a~ a school psychologist, should be able. 
to carry out these services. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you. 
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Any other quest.ions from members ·of the 
committee? 

If not~ thank you for your time and your 
thoughtfulness. 

AMANDA MOSSMMI.- STEINER: 'I'harik you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: I believe I said we were going 
to go to Sheryl Knapp, who's juggling three 
children right now and.then come back to Marc 
Porter McGee. 

SHERYL KNAP,P: There you. go. 

Good afterno·on -..., well, good evening.. My 
·name is Sheryl Knapp, and I'm here today to 
voice my strong· opposition to section 3 of 
·Raised House Bill -- House Bill 5425, which 
shifts the burden of proof at special 
education du~ process hearings to the p·arty· 
requesting the hearing . 

I'm an independent reading consultant, as well 
as the parent of·an elementary-aged student 
with an intellectual disability, The birth of 

. my daughter opened my .eyes to the enormous· 
untapped potential wi.thin students with 
sign;i..ficant disabilities and prompted me to 
leave the business world to pursue a career in 
education. 

Every day, I see the struggles parents face to 
secure and maintain appropriate programs for 
their children. 

The only recourse they have when districts 
fail to provide appropriate services is due 
process. And I really want to emphasize that 
it'S a path of last resort that no parent 
want·s to take . 
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Taking a school distri.ct t·o due process is 
already a daunting and costly task for 
parents. School districts are inherently .at 
an unfair advantage in that they have ultimate 
control over the entire process from the staff 
members to ~11 the testing and all the other 
information upon whic:::h decisions are made. 
Distric_ts also have virtually unlimited access 
to_ experts and high-powered legal 
repre_sentation, and it's all at the taxpayer 
expense. 

Placing the buz:oden of proof on the party 
requesting the special education hearing would 
only exacerbate that the -- this imbalance in 
power. As in most cases as been discussed, 
it's the parents who'd be making the request. 

Due proce_~s hearings would become even more 
~ostly and a_ccess'ib_l_e to only the most 
wealthy, and it -would also be unfair. 
Ultimately, the result is that students would 
be deprived of ultimat~ -- appropriate 
services. 

Unless, YOl.l'J;:"e the parent of a- child- with 
s;i.gni_ficant spe·cial .nee_ds, there· is no way to 
know the pressures we feel ·every single day 
regarding our children's educational programs. 
For students, like my daughter, who's sitting 
back there, receiving an appropri~te education 
could likely make the difference between her 
liv:lng a maximally inO.ependent productive life 
and.being dependent on state and federal 
services. 

Although, it would iri no_ way level the playing 
field in due process hearing~, please at leas_t 
give families a more equitable opportunity to 
exert their due ~recess rights. · 
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REP. FLEISCHMANN: No, thanks n~eded. It is your 
right to speak. You're a citizen of the us 
and a resident of Connecticut, .and this is 
your forum. 

Are ttlere comments or questions ·for the 
witness? 

Representative Bartlett. 

REP. BARTLETT: Thank you, Mr. Chair .. 

Thank you. for coming forward.· So that; s kind 
of what I ·wanted ·to hear, what the hurdles are 
for ·the par.e~ts. How much would it cost? Or 
how much does it cost do you think to, you 
know, go the route as i"t exists now? 

SHERY~ KNA];)P: You mean a due process suit? 

REP. BARTLETT: Yes· • 

SHERYL KNAPP: Well, fo~tunately, I've never had to 
go that avenue, that. -we've always been able to 
work everything out with my district. My 
:underst.an(iing - -. and I know: there· are 
attorney's here that could speak to it more 
I ·think lt' s 20,000 just to really even start 
the process :tight now. And that's really, you 
know, and, obviously, if you p'revail and it 
goes to final step that, you know, ·there might 
be a chance of recou:Ping ·that, but it's just 
not feasible option except really tor the most 
weal_thy. And, again, it's not something that 
parents want· to pursue. It' , s you know-, that 
last resort when you feel that you have no 
other. recourse. 

REP. BARTLETT: So if we change the burden of 
proof, you really would need an attorney to 
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SHERYL KNAPI>: Right. Well·, I know the statistics 
right now are that parents that come without 
an attorney have very -- even less chance of 
prevailing then they do right now. And 
already with attorneys, I believe, it's maybe 
20 percent .. It's a very low: number. 

What it would mean is, first of all, it. would 
make it even more difficult for a parent to 
file for due process or do a hearing on his or 
her -- on their own but also the cost of 
experts b~cause suddenly the burden is on them 
to prove the ~rogram's not appropriate. 

You know., if ;r walk into a store and I slip 
and I decide that the store is at fault; It's 
reaSonable that I would have the burden of 
proving that they were in some way negligent. 
But when I'm talking about a school district, 
you k,now, even the most amicable 
relat:i,onships, you know, there's. a lot. 
They're the ones who are doing all the 
testing. ·They're the ones tha:t have the 
records. They Ire the ones tha"t control the 
communication and what goes on is very 
inconsistent across districts. So, you know, 
it's a different -- different scenario because 
parents from the get-go ··are at a dis.advantage 
because they' r.e the outside person who's 
'trying t.o get· information shared with them. 
So to give them the burden of proof would make 
i.t even more difficult. 

And I real_ly want to emphasize, it's not -­
it's not going to level the playing -- the 
playing fi-eld is not level right now because 
of the way, you know, that imbalance of power 
but at .least it gives them some chance to 
exert their due process rights versus if they 
had the additional burden, you know, that 
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burden ·of proof on there that it would really 
be not only excessively co.stly -- you know, 
even more costly than .it is now but also, you 
know, much, much more difficult legally to 
prove their case. 

REP. BARTLETT: Thank you for your perspect~ve. 

Than,k you, Mr. Chair. 

REP .. FLEISCHMANN: Thank ybU .. 

Any othe:r;- ques.tions for the witness? 

If not, thank you for coming forward, and, by 
th~ way, -your daughter is adorable. 

SHERYL KNAPP: I can hear her. Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Next up is Marc Porter McGee to 
be followed by Jesmin Basanti. 

MARC PORTER MCGEE: Go.od evening_. My nam·e is Marc 
Porter McGee. I'm chief operating· offic.er for 
the Connecticut Coalition for Achievement Now. 

ConnCAN is building a movement 'of concerned 
citizens advo·cating. to fundamentally reform 
our p~lic schools through smart public 
~olicies. 

I want to thank ·the Chairs and members of the 
Education Committee for providing me th~ 

' opportunity t;:o speak today. I apologi~e for 
my froggy throat. 

I testify .ab:out Raised Bill 5421, . AN ACT 
CONCERNING EDUCATORS AND ADMINISTRATORS. 

AS you know; th~s hearing comes just days 
aft.er Connecticut was rejected from Round 1 of 
Race to the Top. The quick action by this 
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MARY-ELLEN JOHNSON: Representative Fleischmann and 
other members o~ the Education .Committee, 
thank you for this opportunity. 

My name is Mary-Ellen Johnson, and I. am. the 
pr·esident of the Connecticut Occupational 
Therapy .As·soc:i,ation. I am here to make some 
comments and to express some concerns related 
to House Bill 545; AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL 
EDUCATION .. 

Section -- what our concern is with -- is with 
sect ion 2 . .Now I 've submit ted writ t.en 
testimony so I don'·t feel the need to read it 
to you. So I'll ju~t.make some comments -­
excuse me. 

We're·-- we support the inclusion of applied 
behavior analysis as an available service. We 
have no problem with tha:t. I'm the aunt of a 
n~mber· of kids in the. family with special 
needs so I'm all in favor of that children get 
whatever is available that's going to help 
them. I'm also definitely in favor of 
qualified pe~sonnel delivering ~ervices. That 
goes ·across the board for any -- anybody 
that's going to work with children. 

Our conc.ern, as occupational therapists, is in 
the language that defines applied behavior 
analysis. Now we. know that that applied 
behavior analysts use behavioral theory as the 
basis of their evaluations ~nd interventions, 
but I'd like to point out that the analysis of 
behavior and ·th~ a:ppl~cation of interventions 
to change behavior are not exclusi_ve to those 
that consider themselves behavior analysts. 

Occupational therapy practitioners have used 
behaviora1 frames o.f reference in practice, in 
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£"act, we have an applied behavioral frame of 
reference. And we have incorporated behavior 
modifications into our practices since the 
1940s. We d.o activity ·analys.is o.r task · 
analysis as the applied behavior analysis 
analysts refer to it. We evaluate 
environments. We make environmental 
modification~. 

Now I t:Q.at said,, applied, behavior analysts are 
not licens.ed in the State of Connecticut so we 
do not have .a scope of practice law to refer 
to. The only language that we have is the 
language that is contained in this, which 
stat·es that -,.. which defines ABA as the. 
design, implement?~.~ion and evaluation of· 
envi.ro-modific~tions using behavior stimuli 
and consequences, including: The uses. of 
direct observation, measurement, and 
funct·ional analysis of the relationship 
between the env·ironment anq behavior to 
produce socially significant improvement .in 
human .behavior .. 

Now that's a very broad definition, and it. 
includes a lot of language that is related to 
behavioral theory that is common to a lot of 
different professions, including occupational 
therapy. 

As rec·ently ~s 20o.a·, the Journal Behavior and 
Social Issues spoke about the initiatives that 

· the International Association for Behavior 
Analysis has taken towards licensure. And 
they point out the difficulty of taking the 
approach attempting to carve out actions that 
only licensed -behavior analysts can perform. 
And. I' 11 ~ate. them because many of the 
disciplines used and in some cases are 
licensed t.o use the interventions included in 
model scope of practice documents. 

' 
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REP. FLEISCHMANN: Ma'am, I'm wondering if you 
could help·us by sort of summing up where it 
is your driving with your testimony? 

MARY-ELLEN JOHNSON: Our summary is that the 
language that defirtes applied behavior 
analysis is overly broad and that it could 
restrict the practice of occupational therapy 
bec~use· it could be interpreted that an 
occupational therapist u_s;i.ng behavioral 
techniques.~ analyzing environments, you know, 
using the whole rewards systems, could be said. 
to be :practicing applied behavior analysis, 
but it's part of our education and training. 

Tpat we feel would restric~ our practice, but 
i.t would also restrict, possibly, what 

· consume.rs have available· to them. 

And so; we,- as I said, we support the 
inclusionof applied behavior analy~is. And 
we support the definition of the 
qualifications for those who ·practice it, but 
we would. like to see the language amended, and 
we've .includ~d amended language in our 
prepared ·testimony to st·rike the definition 
that is -- we find overly broad. 

We ·think that -- there's no problem at all 
that the profession de·fines .their own 
standards for education. 

REP.. FLEISCHMANN: Thank yoU. Thank you. - That·' s 
much clearer and very helpful, and let me say 
th;is Committee J;>Uts out bills, and then we 
look at language that .follts propose to help us 
clarify those bil:ls. So we wil.-1 certainly be 
looking a't the language that you've given us 
and s.eeing if we can take what we consider to 
be a good bill and make it better by making it· 
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With that,. are there questions or comm·ents 
from m~mbe·rs of the Committee? 

Representative Lyddy. 

REP. LYDDY: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

Over here and thank you for being here tonight 
to offer-~s a little insight. I'm a social 
:worker by trade, and I, too, .have been traineO. 
i~ some behavioral modification t.echniques and 
whatnot·. However·, I do hold ABA to a high 
regard and look. at _ _: to it as such -- a. skill 
set, a~ well as certification and whatnot "that 
needs. to be .maintained. 

I'm a 1 it t·le. confused by your tes.timony, but I 
think I'm piecing it· together as l'm talking. 
Are you familiar with 'the Attorney General's 
opinion? 

MARY·-ELLEN JOHNSON: Yes . 

· REP. LYDDY: Okay. And are you f·am"iliar with other 
states that have also passed similar laws? 

~Y~ELLEN JOHNSON: Yes, I am. 

REP. LYDDY: And do you feel as though any of those 
· other ·states have better language·? 

MARY-ELLEN JOHNS.ON: Well; I don.'t think I'm in a 
position to comment on the language. of all the 
states that have, you know, passed legislation 
regarding ABA. 

REP. LYDDY": And is ABA written into -- are you 
written into an IEP, where ABA is specially 
identified that you would be performing tho·se 
-- those ·functions? 
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MARY -ELLEN JOHNSON: We,. re w:ri t ten into lAPs as 
occupa.tional therapy. Our concern -- and as I 
say --

REP. LYDDY: Okay. 

MAY' ELLEN JOHNSON: Our concern is not with other 
state • s· language or what -- if licensure is 
pursued in this state. That's not our 
concern. -Our concern is just with the 
l.anguage· in this particu1ar bill that we feel 
c.o.uld be interpreted as restricting the us.e of 
behavioral techniques analysis in practice for 
occupational therapis.ts. 

We hav!2 occupational therapist.s :who use 
rewarq13 ,in -~-lT · kinds of techniqu~s and. -- and 
ass·essment~ -that are fr.om· a behavioral. 
frame of· referenc·e 

REP. LYDDY: <;=ertainly. 

MAY ELLEN JOHNSON: -- and token econ.omies have 
been around and -- and it's not unusual for, 
you know, that to be done. 

What we're concerned about is when it's 
written this way and this is all there is to 
go on because· there is no ~cope of practi.ce 
f·or 1-\BA in this state that it c.ould -be used to 

REP.· LYDDY: There's no scope of practice for 
cognitive behavioral therapy either. There's 
no scope -- + mean, we can list a number whole· 
.number of ·things where th~re' :S no scope of 
practice --

MARY -·ELLEN JOHNSON: · Right but that' s when -­
that's when get muddy . 
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REP. LYDDY: Well.,· I don't know th~t we can 
legislate everything. I think this· is a great . 
att.empt to begin making sure that consumers 
know what they're getting. Now, as a social 
worker, I've SI>oken with -- and a legislature, 
I've spoken with other professionals who don't 
have as much of an issue with this language· so 
I; d just l.ike to put that on the record. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN:: '!'hank yo1.1 . 

. Any other quest·ions or comments for ·the 
witness? 

If not, thank you very much for your taking 
the time. 

MARY-ELLEN· JOHNSON: Thank you and ·please feel free 
to contact· us .. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: we may if we have questions 
about the·language you've submitted . 

MARY- ELLEN JOHN~ON : Thank, you . 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: With tha:t, it's been brought to 
my attention that we have ano.ther student 
who's been waiting patiently to testify. And 
this is the Education Committee and students 
always get ~pecial preference. 

S.o is Zeb Oko could come forward. We' 11 hear 
from him, and then he'll be followed by Rick 
Tanasi. 

ANNE EASON: Tell them what your name is. 

ZEB OKO: Hi. MY name is Zeb O~o. 

REI>. FLEISCHMANN:. Welcome . 
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ZEB OKO: Thank·yoU. 

ANNE EASON: I'm. Annie Eason, and I'·m thrilled that 
my friend, .Zeb, walked in here tonight to 
testify. 

Thank you; Zeb. · 

Zeb dictated some testimony and his mom wrote 
it up for .him, and it's -- he'd like to -- I'm 
going to help him read it to you t'onight. 

I'm high school student that receives special 
ed classes. 

ZEB OKO: I'm a high school student. I receive 
special ed. I .. have an intellectual 
disability. 

ANNE EASON: He has. an intellectual disability 

And. what about the PPT meetings? 

ZEB OKO: ··And: my mom helped me in my PPT meetings. 
ANNE EASON: Does she help you plan your serv:i,ces? 

·ZEB OKO: She helps me plan my services. 

ANNE EASON: (Inaudible.) 

ZEB 01<.0: They didn't do th:e right things all the 
time. 

ANNE EASON: Okay. What happens when they don't :do 
the ri.ght.things, Zeb? 

·zEB OKO: And I get an attorney. 

ANNE EASON: Okay. Great job. 

Did the at.torney help y.ou out? Tell them 
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ZEB. OKO:: Yeah, and my attorney helped me out, 

ANNE. EASON: . ·Did the school do the right thing 
after you walked in with an attorney? 

z .. EB OKO: Yes -- no -- no. 

·ANNE EASON: Well,· it was a long fight. Right? 

ZEB OKO: It was a long fight. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN.: You might want a new attorney. 

ANNE EASON: Okay. How do you feel, Zeb, about 
shifting the burden of proof? 

ZEB OKO: Make it harder for students. 

ANNE ·EASON: Okay. What would happen if it's 
harder for students to win their cases? 

ZEB OKO: It'll be· worse . 

ANNE EASO~: Do you want them to vote no for 
sect.iop 3 of House Bill 54.25!. 

ZEB OKO: Yes. 

ANNE EASON: Okay, great, Zeb. 

ZEB OKO: To vote no .. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: That· was a 11 yes 11 on voting 11110. 11 

I think I followed that one. 

Have you yourse·lf sat through a lot of 
hearings as part thi.s .process? 

ZEB OKO: Yes • 

000460 



• 

• 

• 

140 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8., 2010 
3:30 .P.M .. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN·: And how do you find tha.t for 
yourself, is that -- is tha.t hard, is· tha.t 
easy? 

ZEB OKO: Hard. 

REP. FLEISC~; Yes. I ·thin:k, it'·s hard for most 
people. 

Are there .questions c;>r comments from members 
of the Commit tee?-

If not, I'd just would like to thank you for 
·coming forward.· It's not easy to go ahead and 
sit ·in th~t special chair with a little red 
light cOm~ on and give tes·timony for anybody, 
let alone a student who's stili in high 
school, and we really apJ;?reciate you taking 
the time to work with your mom to out tog~ther 
your testimony .and come .forward so thank you 
very much. 

ZEB OKO: You're welcome . 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Rick Tanasi is up next to be 
followed by Deidre Fi-tzgerald. 

RICK TANASI·: Senator Gaffey, Representative 
Fleisch~ann and Committee members, my name is 
Rick Tanasi. I am president of the State 
Vocational Federation of Teachers AFT 
Connecticut Local 420.0A. 

SVFT ·represents o.ver 1200 exceptional 
professionals who. teach in the Connecticut 
technical high school system. Our members 
have the unique responsibility of pro:viding 
$tudents· with skilled trade- and rigorous 
academic-preparation for success in today's 
global economy. 

In his Race- to the Top initiative, President 
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If not, thank you very much for your time. 

RICK TANASI: Th~~k you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Deidre· Fitzgerald to be· followed 
by Penn Sottolano.· 

DEIDRE FI.TZGERALD: Good evening, Republican -­
Representative Fleischmann, Senator Gaffey, 
and members of the Education Committee. 

I'm very ple·ased to have the opportunity to 
·speak tonight on behalf of an issue that I 
hold very dear to me, the s.tate and practice 
of behavior- analysis in Connecticut. 

In specifically, I'm here to support· section 2 
of House Bill 5415 and the specific details 
that it brings to our· attention regarding the 
practice of behavior analysis to the service 
of individuals with autism in our schools . 

I come here today as a faculty member at 
Eastern Connecticut State ~niversity, where I 
coordinate an as.si.stant level behavior 
analysts preparation. program. !.t is the first 
behavior analys·ts preparation program in the 
State, and we're very happy to be recently 
joined by Saint. Joseph's College with a second 
preparation program. 

I'm also an elected experi:mental 
z::epresentative of the Connecticut Association 
for Behavi~r Analysis, where it's my 
responsibility to ensure access to appropriate 
and current experimental research in the field 
of behavior aQalysis. And I'm also a priv~te 
practitioner (ind that role is important in 
that I not only train individuals to apply 
behavior analysis services through the 
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University, but I also train individuals 
through my role as a private practitioner, 
supervi·sing people's experience in prepara'tion 
for certification, as well as· doing a number 
of other significant activities in the school 
system. 

I want to clarify· a .couple of points that came 
up .in earlier testimony. First noting what 
behavior analysis is, quite simply, behavior 
analysis is ·the application of the science of 
pehavior to the solution of problems of s·ocial 
significance. The field of behavior analysis 
is grounded in the philosophical position of 
behaviorism, and it encompasses both the 
experimental analysis of behavior, as well as 
the discipline of applied beh~vior analysis. 

The second of these is the one we: refer to 
tonight in our testimony. ~pplied behavior 
analysis is the application of our 
experimental research to the solutions of 
these problems of social significance. And, 
in this case, that brings our attent.ion t·o 
individuals with a:utism, .as· well as ot.her 
developmental disabilities. And, like my 
coll·eagues that commented on it· earlier·, I do 
hope the langUage of the bill-will expand 
beyond the scope of just individuals with 
autism. 

Another .th,ing th.~t I wanted to clarify 
regarding earlier testimony, was how someone 
becomes a behavior analyst_ because I think 
even though the Educa·tion Committee has done a 
great job trying to summarize what is· an . 
entire field in but a couple sentences in this 
bill. It- is complicated, and it is important 
to make sure that we know what we're talking 
about and what we're not talking about. 

-Behavior analys-is_ has a r.ich empirical 
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literature and from that, we've developed our 
procedures and practices. Out of those 
proc.edures and practices our discipline has 
very scientifically and rigorously developed 
standards of practice that allow someone to 
become a certified behavior analyst. 

The Behavior Analyst Certification Board· 
certifies individuals as practicing 
professionals in behavio~ analysis at three 
levels: an asf;)istan·t behavior analysts, full 
behavior analysts, and doctoral level behavior 
analysts. 

The assistant level behavior analyst ·takes 
three courses at the semester level. That 
means three 45-hour courses in behavior 
anal_ysis and con:tpl·etes 1, 000 hours of 
supervised professional experience. In 
qddition to that, they must complete ·a 
bache.lor' s. degree and. submit to a test . 

A full behavior analyst takes five graduate 
level courses with specified content behavior 
analysis and completes 1500 hours.of 
supervised professional experience, in 
addition to earning a mast~r's degree and 
qualifying for an examination. 

A doctoral level behavior analyst, like 
myself, meets all the qualifications for a 
full behavior analyst_, and in addition to that 
holds a PhD in their field. 

It's .impor.tant ·to know that even though a 
number of the principals and procedures 
empirically validated by behavior analysts and 
~upported ±n our literature are used by other 
individual!=J. In fact, as a pare~t, I use them 
everyday. I:t' s important to know that· that 
literature even though it's widely acceptable 
and one of the points o.f. t.he field of behavior 

. I 
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analys;i.s is to teach people to apply these 
prinGipals and. procedures in every situation 
that they find themselves in, it doesn't mean 
tha:t our practices are not specifically our 
pract·ices. 

And .I'd be happy t·o refer you to e~perimeptal 
literature where that resea:r:ch co.ines out of.· 

To summon my key points for today in support 
of the ~egislation, I want to speak to the 
fact that this legislation helps to ensure 
indiviquals receive behavj.or an~ly!3i_s 
services, accor~iing to t_he _definitions we've 
just .discussed, from qualified professionals. 
Requiring behavior ana·lytic s·erv-ices to be 
deliv~red by a _trained professional .in 
behavior analysis and meeting professional 
standards for training and experience as 
establi~hed by the Behavior Analysts 
Cert.ification. Board is i:mportant. These rules 
and regulations that· they have set up are 
grounded i~ empirical research, just like the 
procedures and practices that we're protecting 
with this iegislation. 

Acknqwledging.that behavior analysis has been 
shown to be emp~rically supported and a bes·t 
practice in programs for individuals with 
autism .and developmental disabilities is 
another important contribution of this bill. 

In addition, creating individualized education 
plans that incorporate certified .behavior 
analy!3is wit-h verifiable credentials serves 
consumers at every level: ·our children, our 
educational system, the ·parents, and c:ertainly 
our communlty_as we reap the· benefits of 
educating children to the best standards we 
can. 

Thank you for your time here today, and I 
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would welcome any questions that you have . 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you. Thank you for that 
very clear exposition on what it is that 
you've learned and the services you offer. 

Questions or comments? 

If not, thank you for your time. 

DEIDRE FITZqERALD: Than){ you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Donn Sottolano to be followed by 
Lyn Merrill. 

DONN SOTTOLANO: Good evening. Thank you, 
Chairperson Fleischmann, and Senator Gaffey, 
and distinguisheQ. members of the EO..ucation 
Committee. 

I appreciat~ this opportunity to speak here 
f·or the firs·t time in my life so· it's kind ·Of 
nerve·- racking and excit.ing at the same time . 

My name i.s Donn Sot tolano ~ I have a PhD in 
school psycholqgy. I'm a certifi.ed scho·ol 
psychologists in the State of Connecticut. 
I'm also_ a Board Certified Behavior Analyst. 
I guess around the whole world since that's 
what the BACB covers. 

I've spent the past .22 years as the Q.irector 
of Behavior Services at Area co·operati ve 
Educational-Services, which ·most of-us know as 
AGES. ACES .is the second largest, fiscally 
speaking,. RESC in the State of Connecticut. 
We service 25 school districts in New Haven 
County. We also provide home-ba~ed ABA 
seJ::vicE;!S and school co.nsultation to our 
districts., as· we:ll as internal special 
education pr.ograms. 
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I am here to .represent myself and represent' 
ACES, as an 'organization, in support of 
·section 2 of the .Raised Bill 5425, which as 
we ){now now is --- is· the secti.on wh;i.ch 
s.upports, you know, compe·tencies for the 
supervision in the administration of applied 
behavior analyeds for kids on the autism 
spectrum, when indentified, you know, f.n their· 
IEPs. 

I, in fact, personally believe that we should 
be C;:onsideri-ng this for all kids with 
disabilit'ies because quite of~en and, you 
know, we have·so much experiences at ACES, 
kids with social, emotional problems always 
seem to be left out of the mix when we talk 
.about disabilities. But they -- they requi-re 
and need the same competency levels of support 
that -- that all of our other kids: do. 

I've worked really hard for -- for about the 
past 26_years of my_professional life doing 
two things: one is continually improving my 
behavior analytic skills so that I cou,ld 
support':and help kids with disabilities and, 
most recently, over the past decade kids on 
the autism spectrum; and, secondly, I've also 
been fairly succ.essful at honing the skill of 
avoiding public ~peaking, which I didn't do 
today, but I actually have a point in bringing 
that up .. 

I truly do avoid this stuff because it creates 
a great deal of anxiety and stress for me, but. 
when this·issue came up and. a couple of people 
spoke to me about it. · This issue :i,s so -- I 
bel.ieve section 2 is so signi:fi_cant in terms 
of the- support we can give our children with 
autism .and. other disabilities that I felt that 
I had to get over my angst about public . 
speaking and come here and -- and say to you, 
this is a good ~tart for us . 

000473 



• 

• 

• 

153 
cd EDUcATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 2010 
3:30 P.M. 

The one -- you know, it was rea,lly -- when I 
was thinking and reflecting on this over the 
weekend,. ·it ;really -- there was a ..., - there's a 
parallel in my mind which I think is uncanny. 
About 23, .24 years ago, ACES which is, I think 
~11 of you know, is -- is always considered to 
be· a program which provides excellence and 
innovation in education -- 24 years ago, ACES 
recognized that. the complexity of .·problems 
that kids we:re presenting was going beyond 
their ability to effectively support those 
kids educationally and. behaviorally. 

At that time, someone from -- at -- at the 
time it· was called. the Department of Mental . 
Retarda·~.ion, recommended that. they bring· in a 
·-- an expert in the field .of treatment and 
education, Dr. Richard Foxx.· 

Dr. Foxx spent two weeks wl.th ACES going from 
school to-school, classroom to classroom. He 
helped· teachers. He demonstrated new 
inst-ructional strategies·. ~e demonstrated 
ways to.reduce behavior ·problems with kids. 
He talke4.to them about reorganizing 
instructional environments to be more 
effective for educating kids. 
In hi.s c,losing presentation to the 
administrators and the executive· dire·c,t.or, who 
at that tim:e was Peter Young, Dr. Foxx made a 
number of recommendations for the future of 
ACES. His lynchpin recommendation, at that 
time, ·was that ACES bring in its own expert in 
behavior analysis to be part of, the staff. 

To me, that~s exactly what section 2 .of 54.25 
is saying. That there;s a recognition that 
people .are trained in certain expertise. And 
I -- I, Unfort-unately -- I -- I strongly 
disagree with a previous speaker who implied 
something that I've experienced for over 20 · 
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years. That -- tb~.t professionals who do not 
have specific training tend to look.at 
behavior analysi·s, behavior modification, as 
two simple things: point systems and rewards. 

First.of all, we don't give rew~rds to ~id_s. 
We -- we -- kids earn ·reinforcers. There • s a 
significant differenc.e. And the scope' of 
practice go·es so beyond point systems, it's 
it's -.-·people just don't understand. It's 
not their .fault. They're not educated for 
that purpose. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: If I c.ould ask you, y,ou .seem to 
have overcome your fear of public speaking 
very well.. 

DONN SOTTOLANO: I've -- I've been told that. 

REP, FLEISCHMANN: And, .in fact --

DONN SOTTdLANO: Once ,I start, I can't stop. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: The buzzer that signaled that 
three minutes were up was about three minutes 
ago. 

DONN SOTTQLANO: Oh, okay. 

REP. ·FLEISCHMANN: So l: 'm just wondering if you 
could please summarize for the Comm 

DONN SOTTOLANO: Yeah. 

ACES, ~s an organization, myse'lf, ·.as -- ~~ a 
professional, s·trongly support section 2 of 
5425. 

And I'd be happy to answer ques~ions anyone 
has. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN:· Thank you . 
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Arid may I ·say -- your -- your comments were 
all very well spoken. 

I was just trying to ·make sure --

DONN SQTTOIJ\NO: Yes . 

REP. FLEtSCHMANN: we had time for others who 
are waiting. 

DONN SOTTOLANO: Okay. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Are t.here comments or questions 
.from members of the Committee·? 

DONN SOTTOLANO: Thank you very much. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: If not, thank you very much for 
overcoming your fears and j"oining us tonight. 

Lyn Merrill to be .followed by Beth Lambert. 

LYN MERRILL: It. seems a lot of u:s in here have 
overcom~ our fear of public -- public speaking 
-- very -- very well spoken people. I'm very 
impressed. 

I am here today to speak in favor section 3d, 
burden of proof for Bill 542~. 

My name is Dr. Adeline Merrill, and I am a 
member of the Ridgefield Board of Ed. 

I. am here to testify in suppo:r;-t pf this 
section, which would :bring Connecticut into 
alignment with federal practices regarding 
burden of proo·f and due process hearings and 
would help districts' gain control over 

.escalating special ed costs. 

As we all know, Connecticut, like all states, 
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is facing a growing budget deficit as a result 
o.f the current economic crisis. Furthermore, 
the deficit is projec.ted to balloon ·t.o 3 
billion --. that's with a B -- dollars in 2012. 
And this will inevitably result in further 
cuts to ·State contributions to education. A 
$3 billion deficit is a wakeup c.al1 for all of 
us in all aspects of education. And I am here 
as a repre·sentati ve of my down - -· my district 
and many other district's in the State and I 
will tell you why. 

The State and the municipaLities, literally, 
will not be able to a.fford to conduct business 
·as usual. Changing the current burden of 
proof regulation is one way that leg.islators 
can help distr.icts contend with escalatiz:tg 
educa·tional costs. 

Connecticut is only is one of two states 
that doe.s not adh~re ·to federal practices 
regarding the burden of proof in special 
education due process hearings. The current 
regulati.on -- and it is a ·regulation. -- for 

·the s·tate Department of Ed must be .changed to 
reflect the. federal legal standard of placing 
the burden of proof on the l?arty challenging· 
the placem~nt, ·which is in place in 48 other 
states. 

According to the American School Board 
Journal, special ed placement issues and 
dis:J;?utes over attorne,ys' fees have become 
dominant concern throughout the country. 
issue was caused by Congress's f.ailure to 
fully fund IDEA and .has led to inevitable 
clashes between parental expe.ctations and 
local district resources. 

a 
Thi.s 

Because of Connecticut's regulation on burden 
of proof, our. school districts face more legal 
obstacles and incur greater costs for spedu --
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special education due process issues than 
districts in the other 48 states. 

As a school board member, I'm .here to tell you 
that the board of eds, throughout·· Connecticut, 
f;ind themselves in exactly ·the untenable 
f·iscal .and moral position described by the 
American School Board General -- Journal, 
caught bet·we~n parental expectat;ions and the 
l.iq~.i ted local resources. 

Ftirthermc;>re, the current burden of proof 
regulation in Conne.c·ticut exacerbates the 
problem. As many board members and 
s~perintendents have stated at m~etings. that 
I've attended in the past two years and in 
position statements that they have. submitted 
in testimony to both you and to the State 
Board of Education, escalating costs 
associat.ed with special ed due process 
regulations have caused districts to cut back 
on funding to education programs. What has. 
struck m~ abou·t. these statements is that they 
emanate .from al.l districts, ur:Qan, subur:Qan, 
and rural. 

Let me give you some specific examples of how 
boards of education contend with spiraling 
education costs which are associated with the 
current special ed. due process regulation. In 
one DRG D .n~'strict, which has a turbulent 
history of voting down budgets, the school 
board's regular ed program, last year, was cut 
5 percent in order to cover special ed 
overruns. In a DRG G town, the superintendent 
and special ed director have tracked a 
continua·l escalation of costs associated. with 
special ed, due process hearings for the past 
five years. One superintendent in another 
town referred to the burden of proof 
regulation as a source of budget hemorrhaging. 
In a DRG B district, regular ed parents --
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this is the. one that scares me the most and 
this is what I'm here.to tell you -- in a DRG 
B district, regular ed parents have formed a 
group that is now openly critical of 
expenditures on special ed while regular ed 
programs in their district are being cut and 
class sizes are ·being raised ·by 10 percent. 

What we are going to be s·eeing is pitting two 
groups of parents against each other, and, as 
a board member, this· troubles me. The recent· 
action and statements of this organized parent 
group seem to verify the pr.ediction made in 
2008 by the Southern Fairfieid County 
Super:intendents As.sociation. And this is the 
quote, ·"The.:r;e -could be a serious backlash by 
the parent·s of typical st.udents, those not 
receiving special ed services, as we are 
forced to.cut or reduce programs and services 
to offset the spira1ing costs of special 
education." 

In my town, Ridgefield, .the special ed portion 
of our budget has risen 30 percent in the .last 
three years, not including legal fees, while 
this year, we are asking the town for a mere 2 
percent increase in the overall educat·ion 
budget. 

Two superintendents in other DRG A town~ have 
reported that their special ed budgets are 
equal to the amount of funding that it takes 
to ru:n their high schools. With the current 
trend to.ward transp~rency in the budget 
process:, citizens and taxpayer groups are 
demand'ing that board of ed members and town 
official~ justify how we allocate our 
resources. In most cities and towns, citizens 
closely examine school budgets since it's t~e 
dominant. source of taxation in their ·towns, 
and ·these budgets are posted online. Citizens 
are beginning to cite continuous trends in 
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increasing special ed costs, legal fees, and 
they demand to know what we, their elected 
officials, are going to do to control those 
costs. 

The fact that ·similar· complaints. about the 
burden of proof regula.tion are made by school 
district officials throughout the state, 
regardless o~ their DRG group, makes ft clear 
thCit there is a sy~temic problem which has to 
be address.ed. 

Fort·unat.e_ly, section 3 would do just that. As 
stated iri section 3, the ·hearing ·officer shal·l 
review the evidence presented in the hearing 
with the burden of proof 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Ma'am --

LYN MERRILL: .On the ·party request·ing the 
hearing. 

REP. FLEISCHMJ).NN: · Ma'am, I think your point is 
v13ry clear. If you could .sum up at this 
point .. 

LYN MERRILL: Uh-huh. Okay. 

In conclusion, I applaud the legislat·ors for 
proposing the change t·o Connecticut's burden 
of proof regulation. 

I'm usually .an opt-imistic person, but I 
. beli.eve if legislators don't follow through 

with this change to the burden of ·pr~of. 
regulation and other systemic· changes, we will 
be just rearranging the deck chairs on the 
financial Titanic that is heading our way in 
2011. 

'rha_nk you and I look forward to working with 
legislators and other officials to address our 
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REI?. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you for your time and your 
test·imony. 

Are there questions from members of the 
Committee? 

Representa-tive Lyddy .. 

REP. LYDDY: Ju·st one quick question. 

Thank.you for being here. 

You said. th~t your -- particular in-Ridgefi,eld 
-- your 'special ed costs have risen -30 
pere.ent? That's·not including legal fees. 

LYN MERRILL: Correct. 

REP .. FLEISCHMANN: What -- why? What is the reason 
for that? 

LYN. MERRILL: . What· is the reason for· that -- the 
as you' v.e heard a lot· of the testimony, 
increa~ing numbers of children with -- with 
children with autism spectrum disorders. Also 
we, have an i~creasingly large number of 
stU:d~nts who are medically fragile who require 
a lot of othe·r servi~es inc;lu_ding nurs -.­
nursing :s_ervices -- sometimes one.-on-one· aid. 
So we're seeing a larger increase of students 
with spe.cial needs starting at age three. 

REP. LYDDY: Than~ you. 

I think yo:u just _proved. my point. The·r~, 

obviously, is an increase o.f need, and I think 
what this -- what you're proposing or what 
you're -supporting here would al~ost suppor·t 
the opposite .which would, in turn, reduce the 
availability of services for those people who 

000481 



• 

• 

•• 

161 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

do need it . 

Thank you, Mr.. Chair . 

Ma~ch 8, 2010 
3:30 P.M. 

Ln;J' MERRILL: ·I don.' t quite understand his logic: 
.but --

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you, Representative Lyddy. 

Other comments or quest·ions? 

Chairman Gaffey. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Were· you here earlier when Senator 
Fonfara asked·questions to the S1:1perintendent 
of Darien? 

LYN MERRILL: Yes. 

SENATOR GAFFE:Y.: Okay. 

And how would you answer the ques.tion. that 
Senator Fonfa·ra :posed, that for an average 
person -- an average parent walking into the 
room with the school district personnel 
.sitting there -- it- does seem rather 
intimiQating to many and that perhaps this 
1evel·s the pay ·_- piaying field for the 
parents walking into th~t proc.ess.. .How would 
you·answer the Senator's question? 

-Ln;J" ME~ILL: Well, "it's interesting that in the 
other 48 stat~s, it -- it works. 

But it's interesting, as I'm listening to 
testimony from ·superintendents and board of ed 
.members, it's. actually the fee·Iing of many of. 
them that the current system is biased against 
the districts to the point that many of them 
simply settle. They don't go through the 
process and that's where the escalating costs 
are comirig in is they just· -- they don' t go 
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So. ~ctually I heard a lot of the test:imony. · 
I'm trying to be objective. I'm a board of ed 
member, but I.'m hearing from the others that 
also the due proces·s hearing,. itself, needs to 
l::>e ;look~d at. ·There'·s nobod.y monitoring the 
he.~ring officers and s·ome of the rulings. So 
that there is a reluctance on the part of a 
lot of dis:tric-ts to even enter into the system 

.because the ·rulings ~ave been so skewed 
against them so I would actually a:r::gl,le the 
other way .. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Why why would you think that 
the districts, quote/unq\iote, always settle? 

LYN' MERRILL:: I'm sorry. What? 

SENATOR GAFFE;¥": You just said that the d,istricts 
always s:ettle. 

LYN MERRILL: No. They often se~tle . 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. 

Why do you. think they "often" settle? 

LYN MERRILL: Because they don't believe that they 
will win the -- the system. The way --

S.ENATOR GAFFEY: Do -- do you --

LYN MERRILL.: The way it i·s structured -- that 
the·re are no guarantee·s·. For example that -­
who is -·- who is the advocate, wha.t is their 
qualification, who is the hearing officer? 
They're suspect of tha·t process so they don't 
want to.enter into that. You'll incur greater 
legal fees. 

SENArOR GA.FFE;Y: Oh, you' 11 incur greater legal 
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fees. Bu,t the -- the question because this 
is a -- this is a fact-based evidence 
procedure whez::e if. the documentation is done 
properly and. the facts are presented, each 
side has e~al chance of prevailing. So, I 
mean, I could understand that districts settl·e 
and I think ·thi;s is -- this is the case, 
typically, ·they settle 

"LYN MERRILL: Yes. 

SENATOR GAF:FEY: because they've made a 
calculated decision that, you know, they don't 
want to risk the economics· just in case they 
don't win. However,_ that doesn't mean that 
they are settli~g because they believe they 
won' t win.. So I mean - - I mean - -

LYN MERRILL: Well, .it's --

SENATOR GAFFEY: You look at a P -- I·'ve been 
through a PPT process. And it's -- it's a 
document fact-based process, what's in the 
file, and what's -- what's been done according 
to law. And I -- I mean -- I just -- I'm 
having a hard time --.having-- you know, 
feeling sorry fc:>r the districts J:>ecause they 
somehow are in a bad posi t:ion here. 

Typically., they're in the best position 
regardless of where the presumption of the 
burden is. 

LYN MERRILL: Well, I think that's what's· 
interesting. If you listen to the districts 
thr~ughout the state, if they're saying the 
same thing, then you have to listen to that. 
And just an obje·ct;ive listen, you he·ar it from 
whether it's a DRG A .or DRG F town. It's the 
sam·e thing. And you have to ask yourself 
the other 48 states operate another way·. Why 
ar.e we different? 
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SENATOR ·GAFFEY:. Well, we do a :lot of things 
dif-ferent tl;t~n --

LYN MERRILL: I know. 

SENATOR GAFFEY·: -- t_he o~he~ 48 stat·es.. We do 
them for very good reasons. Clean Air Act is 
one of the. best. reasons in Connecticut that 
we're -- we'~.e different than other states 
except .for Califor~ia. 

LYN MERRILL: But as -- and I remind you as I 
rell)inO. yo:u, the -fiscal cris.is that we are 
facing' is going to result -in your cutting 
support .to ·the dis.tricts. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Yeah. I assure you --

LYN MERRILL·~- . AnO. you ){now that. Apd I'm telling 
you. 

SENATOR GA,FFEY: ......... we're very cogniz·ant of that.· 

LYN .MERRILL: And we are telling you tbat this· is a 
con -- an area in our budg~t tha:t we have no 
con·trol over,. And it's growing, and it will 
continue to grow. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: That's the. whole underpinning of 
why we're hearing this bl.ll. 

LYN MERRILL.: .Exactly. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Because we wanted to ·hear 
t.estimorty on that. 

LYN MERRILL: And I appreciate that. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: I just, you- know -- so do you 
believe there'.s some middle ground out there 
in this process that could be achieved so that 
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we have parity to both parties if, in fact, as 
you' r~ presenting that: you be.lieve tha:t the 
districts are behind the eight-ball in this 
process? 

LYN .MERRILL: Is there a middle grounq? 

SENATOR GAFFEY: That was the question. 

LYN .MERRILL: I would ·have to think. about that. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. That's fair eno.ugh. 

LYN MERRILL: I will get back to you oil that. 

And I wi11 submit this testimony. I have not 
had a chance- to do that but I will do that. 

But I wil.l think about that .. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you. 

LYN MERR·ILL: Some improvements to the system are 
needed, definitely . 

SENATOR GAFFEY: 'Thank. you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN:: N.either comments or questions 
f:r:om members of the Committee? 

If not, tharik you for your time. and te13timony. 

I believe we.' ·re to Beth Lambert, to be 
·followed by 'Kristen Nielsen. 

BETH LAMBERT: S¢nator Gaffey, Representative 
Fleischmann, other members of the Committee. 

My name is :seth Lambert. I'm the· pres.ident of 
Co.In:le·cticut Familie·s for Effective Autism 
Treatment . We' re a 'parent-Volunteer· 
organization that helps other parent 
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throughout Connecticut find the resources to 
find effective autism treatment for their 
children. 

And I'IJI. h~re to speak in favor of section .2 of 
House Bill- 54.25 and against sect:ion 3 of House 
Bill 54.25,. 

The reason that. I'm in favor of section .2 -is 
-that not only does ABA.work for o~r :chilqren, 
but the reason it works is that there are 
qualified people delivering 'the behavior 
analysis. 

We hear from parents who say my child is not 
ma~i:ng progress_in an ABA program. And then 
when you tal_k to the paren:t, they tell you, 
we_ll~ no, it's not a certified behavior 
analyst; it's not artybody that really has 
training; ·they went to a two-week course. 

So we're very pleased at the idea that we will 
cert.ify ·the people here in Connecticut that 
'Jiril-1 del;i;ver behavior analysis to our 
children. 

There is research tha.t· shows· that qualified 
personnel makes a difference in the outcome.of 
the q\lality of life in children that recei:ve 
ABA- services. 

I also need to talk very strongly against 
section ~ df this bill. 

Earlier today, one of the superintendents from 
Darien spoke about how there•·s provisions in 
the IDEA law that protects ~arents; rights .. 
Just those fo.ur letters would mean nothing to 
many parents. I-D-E-A? What is that? They 
don't know what the law is; they don't know 
what their rights are. They go -into a PPT 
process blind, trusting the education 
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professional_s in, front of them. And to -.:. 
whe:n. th.ey finally figure out that their child 
isn't making_ progress and something needs to 
be changed, they don't have the access to the 
professionals that the educational st~ff does. 

And as peopl.e have said the c.ost is 
phenomenal. You k~ow_, she was talking about 
the cost· to school sys·tems . The cost to 
par·ent;s· is unbelievable, and they cannot 
handle it as a family. You' 11 see marri~ges· 
fall apart. You see fami_lies fa.ll apart going 
through. this. process .. 

So it's very important that we support section 
2 in this bill and that you vote against 
section 3. 

Than~ yo~ for your time. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN:. Thank you· for your time and your 
testimony. 

Questions from members of the Committee? If 
not., thank you. 

Krist·en Nielsen_, t.o be followed by William 
Wenck. 

KRISTEN NIELSEN:· Good evening. 

MY name is_Kristen Nielsen, and I currently 
coach and develop new teachers, right here in 
the city of Hartford. 

I'm here tonight to testify on behalf of House 
Biil 5421. 

But first, thank you to Senator Gaffey, · 
Representative Fleischmann. and members of the 
Education Com:m.ittee for allowing me to. test:i,.fy 
.today. 
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I entered the field of education through Teach 
for America, serving two years as a 
p:tekinde·rgarten teacher in the District of 
Columbia while also earning a master's degree 
in early childhood education. I initially 
ente.:r:ed '!'each .for America with a plan to teach 
for two years and then go to medical school. 
However, my experiences while teaching 
fundamentally. changed me, and I will now 
commit my life to the field of education and, 
in part.icu"!ar, to closing the achievement gap 
between ·our poorest and wealthiest 
communities. 

After finishing my two-year .commitment with 
Teach .·for America, I chose to return to my 
home stat·e of Cor:mecticut because I feel very 
strongly that our s.tate, more than any other, 
can be the model of excellence in educati·on 

·for all children and that I have a personal 
obligation to the community that provided me 
with such exceptional educational 
opportunities-as a child . 

For the past two years, I have worked as a 
teacher c.oach, a poSition in which t manage, 
support and develop 35 first- and see.ond-year 
teachers each. year so that they .can achieve 
significant academic· results with their 
students. 

My experJences as a coach have taught me the 
importance not only of skilled teachers but of 
excellent administrator·s. I now· know that· an 
effective administrator is an inextricable· 
aspect of student achievement and that though 
our state is privileged to have many such 
people, we need many more. 

It :i,s my goal to be one of these people. I 
want to use my skills in managing, coaching 
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and. developing teachers, along with my 
firsthand kno.wledge of what excellent teaching 
for all children looks like, as a school 
leader. 

·This past fall I I began se·arching for pathways. 
to· ·scho6.1 leadership offered in Connecticut, 
with the hope of ent.ering a program this year. 
Current legislation requires me to teach for a 

. I 
total of SO months and attend a state approved 
program· for school leadership, all of which 
are currently run by univers·ities and take 
severai· years· to complete. Simply put, were I 
to pursue school leadership-in Connecticut, 
under the current framework, it w~:mld take at 
ieast .five to six years for me to complete the 
necessary .requirements, as well as a 
considerable amount of money for program 
tuition. 

This is longer than it takes to earn a law 
degree or even to complete medical school and· 
has deterred me from pursuing school 
leader:snip in Cc:mnecticut at this time . 

Many of o~r neighboring states have opened the 
door to ·nontraditional and accelerated 
pathways to school leadership, such as New 
Leaders for New Schools and state-run 
alternative routes to certification. These 
programs attract bighly motivated and 
.successful individuals who bring with them a 
breadth of experience in ·management and 
education. I know because many of. these 
individuate wer.e my peers in Teach for America 
and they are now leading highly effective 
schools in the District o"f Columbia, :t-J"ew 
Or.leans and New York City. 

t feel ~hat without an alternate rout.e to 
school leadership in Connect·icut ., we are 
losil)g many of our strongest future school 
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administrators to states with. these programs 
in place. Since no such pathway currently 
exists "in Connecticut, I am now considering 
programs in neighboring states that would 
rec·ogriize my leadership, exceptional .results 
as ~ class~oom teacher, and skil~ as a :manager 
of teache:r:s, as attributes that qualify me to 
be a. school administrator. ·I am thrilled at 
the po·ssibility of alternate routes to school 
leadership ·in .Connecticut and would surely be 
one of the fi-rst in line to apply for such a 
program if it existed. 

I urge you to consider th~ impact that this 
legis-lation will have in our ability to 
attrac,t highly successful and motivated 
individu,a·ls, like myself, to pursue school 
leadership in Connecticut. This will help us 
as ·-a state to continue improving our 
educators, our schools, and, ·ultimately, the 
caliber of educational opportunities we 
provide to our children. 

Thank you . 

And I.' 11 take any questions. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you, Kris.ten. 

It's good to see you again. 

KRISTEN NIELSEN: Good to see you. 

REP. FLEISC~: It's good to hear that you're 
interested in being a school leader. And I'll 
just say, from my vantage point, one of the 
reasons I'm ·~;:~o commit ted to developing _thi_s 
alternate route· t·o certifi-cation for school 
;J.ead,~rs is 86 that people, like you, who are 
so dedicated to the education_, are able to get 
to the places you w:ant to.go . 

000491 



• 

• 

• 

171 
cd 

\ 

EDUCATION COMMI.TTEE 
March 8, 2010 

3:30 P.M. 

KRISTEN NIELSEN: TJ~a,nk· you . 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: In a way that --.that isn't some 
k~nd of massive deterrent. 

So ·I · appreciat·e your testimony. 

KRISTEN NIELSEN: Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: And your commitment. 

Are there comments, ql,lestiop:~:;~ from .members of 
the Committee?: 

If not, thank you for your good. work. 

It's been brought to the Committee's att·ention 
that we have some t·eachers in the audience who 
will .be ad:minis.tering tests to Connecticut 
students tomorrow morning, early. And some of 
them.will ~av.e to travel quite a ways tonight 
to get. back to their· school systems. 

s·o, in the same way we try ·and show some 
deference to s.tudents who come here, we try 
and po the same for tea.chers. S.o I'm actually 
going to. :call· them up as a panel and ask them 
to just take seats, and we'll have testimony 
from all four in a row. 

It's Susan Loud, Ed DeSousa, Joe Sylvestre and 
Eric Sawyer. 

Come on down. 

Susan, you seem to be in the middle spot with 
the mike on so why don't you start and then 
we' 1~ go .left and to the· ·other two .f.olks and 
sum up. 

Thank you . 
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If not, thari~ you for your testimony . 

ALL"ISON PETIT: Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: We have some more folks who have 
tests in the morning, teachers. So I'm going 
to bring up Meaghan Donato and Jessica Milano. 
Do you want to come testify together? 

We want to make sure you're awake as you're 
administering CMT·s to your ·students. 

HOJ;>efully, they're not staying up late to 
watch you on television tonight. 

A VOICE: Hope-fully. 

MEAGHAN. DOMATO: Good evening. 

My name Meaghan Domato, and I'm a speech 
language.pathologist in a. Connecticut pub.lic 
school. And I'm here to provide testimony in 
support of House Bill s·425, section 2 . 

I'm currently enrolled in coursework online to 
become a board certified behavior analyst. 
The courses are accessible, affordable and of 
high quality. In combination with my 
superv:i,sion from a BCBA and this coursework, I 
have already been able to apply strategies to 
my daily· speech and language therapy s·essions. 

It is critical to note that my training as a 
speech language pathologist did not prepare me 
to implement, de~ign ·or suggest' behavior 
intervention plans as <;les;i.gnated _by a _planning 
and placement team. TO ensure the highest 
level of efficacy that 'the chil.dr·en of the 

· sta~e of .connecticut deservei it is imperative 
.that a BCBA create and execute behaviorat 
strategies . 
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JESSICA. BROWN: T'm here to testify in support of 
HB 5425, section 2. 

My name is Jessica Mi -- previously Milano, 
now Brown, and I ,.m a special education teacher 
in a public school for children with aut -­
autism spectrum disorders. I've been working 
·with a board certified behavior analyst for 
the past year and my· .-- their expertise has 
made remarkable progress within my classroom 
as far as classroom management and student 
acquisition .. 

t 've collaborated with anothe.r outside agency, 
previously, whose consultant was not a 
certified behavior analyst' and the results 
were not similar. 

I'm -- provi -- excuse me -- providing 
effective intervention assumes that this 
aut·ism spectrum o.rder -- d-isorder ·can. be a 
daunting task. There are more and more 
students coming in who have lAPs mandated to 
have ABA therapy within ·their services. 

I '·m currently completing on_line coursework to 
become· a BCBA and being supervised by a BCBA. 

Most: teachers and paraprofessionals get· little 
to no training with it at; all to service these 
students. It is essential that school 
districts utilize qualified and cert.ified 
professionals to d.eliver ~A services so that 
teachers, support staf.f, an.d students ca;n work 
in a succ·essful and positiv.e classro·om. 
atmosphere. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Thank you. 

Are there ~omments or questions from members 
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districts would want to take their approach to 
do this too. It's going to ·save them a lot of 
money. It.' s going to Save them the problems 
of having to go -- and go to due process 
because of.-- of kids who are now 
eighth-grade:rs and can't read. 

REP. GIULIANO: Tha~k you, Dr. Wenck. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

REP. FLEISCH.MANN: There comments or questions? 

If not, we go to Christina: Ghio~ to be 
followed.by· Heidi O'Brien. 

CHRISTINA GH:j:O: Good evening, Senato.r Gaffey, 
ReJ;>resentative Fleischmann, and members of the 
Committee. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify 
tonight in opposition to s.ection 3 of House 
Bill 5425. · 

My name is Christina Ghio. i am an attorney 
witb a privat·e practice dedicated to 
represe~ting the interest·s of children. Prior 
to ·.establishing my prac.tice, I was an 
ass.istant child advocate at the Office of the 
Child Advocate, and prior to that, director of 
the Child Abuse Project at the Center for 
Children's Advocacy. 

For ov~r a decade, I;ve represented children 
with special education nee:ds .in special 
education, ch~ld welfare and juvenile justice 
matte-rs. 

You have my writ·ten testimony. I '.m not going 
to go through that, but I just want to touch 
on a couple of points and address some of the 
points that pave been made here tonight . 
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First, it' s import-ant to understand why 
parents are usually the requesting party. 
There are very, very few circumstances under 
which the school is going to be the requesting 
party: if the parent refuses an initial 
evalua~ion, if the parent .refuses a 
reevaluat-ion or if the parent requests an 
independent evaluation and the school does. not 
wish to provide that. 

Other than. that, here's how ±t works. Your 
child has a cognitive limitation, maybe some 
behavioral challenges along side of that and 
the school, let;s say, put in place a 
one-·to-one. ·That's working well. 
Everything's going well. The school decide·s 
that it's no longer necessary to have the 
one-to-one. They ~repose to remove the 
one-to-one. As a parent, you either accept 
that the one-to-one· will no longer be pz;-ov.ided 
for your child, or you request a hearing. If 
you don't request .a hearing; what· the school. 
is proposing, happens . 

And so that's why parents are the reguesting 
party, and that's why people are talking 
tonight in terms of shifting the burden. And, 
as you know, the regulation that·; s -- that's 
currently in place clearly places the burden 
on the school to prove that what they've· 
proposed or what they've refused to do is, in 
fact, consistent with the law. 

The other issue that I'd like to touch on·is 
the. issue of cost savings.. There' s been a lot 
of discussion tonight about the cost of these 
services and the cost of due process . 

. F.irst, I think it's important to address the 
suggestion th~t there's a bias against school 
districts at the -- at the due process level . 
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The last statistics I saw. wer:e that, in a . 
la·rge majority of the ca.ses, 60 pe·rcent· for 
those who -- f·or people who are represented, 
in 60 percent of those cases, the school 
distric·ts are the prevailing party in ·the due 
process proceed:l.ngs here in Connecticut. For 
pro· se ·parents, those. who do not have counsel, 
the school districts are prevailing in 90 
percent of the cases. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: What's your reference to. that 
statistic? 

CHRISTI~A GHIO :. I don., t have the .number in front 
of .me. They were numbers. --

SENATOR GAFFEY: Can you please provide the 
reference to· that stat? 

CHRISTINE GHIO: -- that were provided. Y:es. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: That'd be important for us. 

CHRISTINA GHIO: Absolutely. I can send 
something over in writing 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you .. 

CHRISTINA GHtO: -- with ·the source .of tha.t . 

In addition, you know, there was a comment 
that thl.s had been a business decision. I've 
one quick point, and I will make it quickly. 

There's a dec -- a business decision sometimes 
to settle the case rather than pay for 'the 
cost of litigation. If the burden of proof is 
flipped-, the -- the business decision also 
gets. flipped. And so the deci.s.ion wi,ll be 
made to litigate rather than provide se.rvices. 
·The only ·potential saving here is if. parents 
are so discouraged by the imbalance that they 
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just don't even bother to try, or if there's a 
hearing and· the child is denied services that 
that child would be receiving under our 
current r.egUla.tions . .. 
Thank you very much for the opportunity to 
test;i.fy. 

I'd be happy to answer any questions. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Are there other questions or 
comments from members of the Commit.tee? 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Yeah. I . .have· one. 

JUst wha·t I a.sk·ed the board of ed member from 
Ridgefield previously. 

You're an attorn~y. You prac·tice this law. 
-Is the;t:;"e any mi,4dl·e grounQ. he.re. I mean, 
we're dealing with bo~rds of education that 
are crying out for mandate review. We're 
dea,ling with mayors· and first selectmen that 
come here ,.pound down our doors and say,. You 
guys keep :passing laws to make ·things more 
stringent which pas a concomitant effect to 
our bottom.l:ine and, the only place· that we can 
go to raise. money is property taxpayers. 
We've got a huge property :tax burden in man:y 
of' our municipalities ou:t there right·. now. 

And they point to this law and'other laws 
where we're more ~tringent than other states 
across th~ UniteQ. States of America, and 
there's a significant cost to that~ 

I'm wi.th you on the .argument as far as the 
parents. Having gone through it, I understand 
it. But what wou,.ld your suggestion be -­
would be to meet the concern of the municipal 
officials and the board of ·ed members that 
come to us urging some sort of mandate reli.ef 
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CHRISTINA GHIO: You know what? I would say this. 
The -- I can't give you a proposal that I 
think would more appropriate than what's 
current·ly in place, the regulation that places 
the burden ·on the .school districts. 

What I would say is that the ·rising costs, in 
my view, are not a result of the burden of 
proof. They are the result of a variety of 
other factors and changing this burden of 
proof mi~ht deprive some students of services 
and, therefore, save some money . 

. But I don•·t think 
0 

it.' s going to solve the 
fiscal crisis facing school districts or the 
State at this point. And to be honest with 
you, I don't know what would. 

But I -- but I don't know of a middle ground 
a.s you -- as you use the te.rm that could be 
applied in these proceedings. I think there 
is -- th,ere are many, many, many opportunities 
for resolution. And, by and large, most cases 
resolve along the way before they get to· due 
process. The last number I heard was last 
year, only seven cases actually proceeded 
through a hearing to adjudication. So it's 
yery, very·, yery few cases :that actually 
proceed to hearing. 

0 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Yeah, that doesn't surprise me at 
all, not .at all. I think most districts will 
settle rather than incur the cost of the 
outside legal counsel that most all of them 
utilize. in these types of proceedings. And 
they're extremely expensive. 

CHRISTINA GHIO: And likewise for·the parent, the 
incentive to settle is very high. The -- the 
-- you know, the parents 
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SENATOR GA,FF,EY:: Ye.ah,. I agree with you. I agree 
with you~ 

.CHRISTINA GHIO: (.Inaudible. ) 

SENATOR GAFFEY:· Than~: you for that. 

And if you'll just· provide us. with the 
reference.· You can email our cerk -- clerk, 
Chris Calabrese with that. 

CHRISTINA GHIO: Will do. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: And Senator Fo'nfara wanted to ask 
a question. 

SENATOR FONFARA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

I don't know if you stated t,his .earlier in 
yo'!-lr t:·estimony but of the p.ercentage of 
hearin,gs -- hearings, what percentage do 
parents bring an attorney with them versus pro 
se? 

CHRISTINA GHIO: I don't know the number. I 
beli~ve .that there is some data· that's been 
compiled but I -- we probably -- I could get 
an answer to that for you. :There're quite a 
number tha:t are:pro s~, but I don't know the 
percentage breakdown. I ·think if -- if that's 
part of the data --

SENATOR FONFARA~ If you. could submit that with --

CH~ISTINA GHIO: I could submit that with the other· 
informa·tior:i as well. 

SENATOR FONFARA: Please, thank you. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair . 
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SENATOR GA~FEY: Would you -- would you make any 
sugge·stions with regard to the -- the process 
that's followed -- the board of ed member from 
Ridgefield suggested that there -shoUld be some 
l?rocedural changes ·to this to this entire 
process. Are you in favor of any changes? 
Want to think about it? 

CHRISTINA GHIO: I mean, I can think about it and 
it seems to me that -- rignt now, there is a 
process. that, by-and large, is weighed. out by 
federal law. For the .most part, the State 
.follows., you know -- it mimics the federal 
law. And so I think, you know, we have a 
process in plac.e. In large part, it works to 
resolve matters rather than to have. hearings .• 

· There is mediat·ion ~ Most -- 'most parents want 
to take advantage of that and do. And -- it's 
a small number of cases that actually proceed 
through hearing. 

Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Other comments or questions? 

. I 

If not, thank you. 

CHRISTIN~ GHIO: Thank you. 

REP. FLEISCHMANN: Heidi O'Brien, to be followed "by 
Edna Novak. 

HEIDI O'BRIEN: Good evening, R~presentative 
Fleischmann, Senator Gaf·fey, and members of 
the Educati.on Commit.tee. 

My name's Heidi O'Brien, and I work for the 
Humane Society of the Uni.ted States, in 
particular, our student outreach program which 
is iocated in East Haddam. 

And I'm here, ·today, to give testimony in 

000524 



• 

• 

• 

213 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 2010 
3:30 P,M . 

And I think ·we will, most likely, reject this 
idea to have this cut. It's not good policy 
after all the forward progress we've made with 
healthy food legi_siation the past couple 
ye~rs, so. 

MADELINE DIKER: Well, we are --· we .are a leader, 
you know-, for the nation. The federal 
gover;nment has, or at lea~t their 

·organizations that -have looked at Connecticut 
standards ~s we· go thro~gh reauthorization in, 
.-- in the federal government . It' s -- it' s a 
wonderful progra·m·. It takes time. You can't 
expect changes quickly. But ·we've been doing 
it now for a few years and now we're seeing· 
the results of - -· of what we'-re· trying to do. 

Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you so much. 

Any questions? 

Thank· you. 

MADELINE ·o!KER: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY·: Shannon Knell? Knoll? Is Shannon 
here? 

Chris Lent? Chris. 

Good evening. 

CHRISTOPHER LENT: Good evening. 
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And I'm here to testify in strong opposit.ion 
to Section 3 of a House Bill 5425, which 
_places the burd~n on the party moving. 

Although-a complaining party typically bears 
the burden of' proof, the Individuals with 
Disabi"tities Education Improvement Act is 
atypical from other civil right·s a_nd social 
we_lfare legislation in that .an affirmat·ive,_ 
beneticiary-specific ·obligation is placed on 
the pr_oviders of public educat-ion. For 
e~ample, Child Find requires schools to 
proact·iveiy identify, locate and evaluate 
childrep with disabilities who are 
home~chooled, homeless, wards of the State. 
To alter settled Connecticut law would not 
on~y be ·unfair ·and place an o~erous burden on 
families by 'placing a thumb on the scale in 
favor ot: .school districts. This would 
likely would' ·result in unintended 
consequences. _ 

According to the Connecticut State Department 
of Education_, 2'15 special· education hearings 
were scheduled during 2008 to 2009. And in 
anticipating yo~r question, this data which I 
am about to discuss has been submitted to the 
-- t·o your s~aff members,. as w~ll~ including 
the raw. data. Of the 2·15 cases last year, 186 
were filed by parents.. That•·s 86 and a half 
of the cases. Only 29 were filed by school 
districts; 143 of these cases were settled 
which is 66 percent of the time; 58 of the 
cases were withdrawn or dismissed without 
being fully juqi -- adjudicated. Only 14 
cases were. fully adjudicated during the 
20'08/2009 scho:ol year. Of that; 10 cases, 'the 
school district was the prevailing party, 
leaving .only ·four. ·so by no means have 
parents have had the upper hand as far as this 
burden of proof . 
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By shift.ing the burden of proof. on the party 
requesting' the hearing -- and as my stat·s show 
is more· than 86 percent of the time -- school 
districts. would have less incentive to settle, 
which as I've shown is roughly 67 percent of 
the time.. If. more disputes require full 
resoluti.on befo:r:e a hearing officer, it's 
.likely this could be a higher burden on the 
State.. For example, special educati.on 
hearings are on an accelerated timeline so 
additional hearing officers may be necessary, 
in fact, to ensure due process within the time 
constraint time line. 

School districts are in a far b~tter position 
to demonstrate that they've demonstrated -- or 
they've fulfi'lled their statutory obligations. 
Current law already places the burden of 
product.ion on the ·party requesting th~ hearing 
so to shift th~ burden of proof, as well, onto 
the party moving -- which like I've said is 
most of tim·e· the parent -.., is certainly 
unfair . 

As the data reveals, school districts have 
prevailed .in more than twice the number of 
hearings that were fully adjucUcated. 

And, as was· ment.ioned ea-rlier about t·h.e 
safeguards·that are certainly in place to 
protect the parents, I'd like to remind that 
safeguards are also in place_to protect the 
school di,strictS? a.s well. ';I'here is a 
fee-shifting provision. ·so in the case of 
frivolOll.S lawsuits where the parents bring a 
claim, certainly fee -~ the fees can shift to 
the school district· as well. .So certainly 
schools are protected in a certain means. 

I, respectfully, request the mem):>ers of the 
Educati9n Committee to reconsider the efficacy 
of altering se.ttled state .law when the 
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statistics that I~ve put forth fail to suggest 
anY. ineguit:les l.n the special educ~tion 
procedural rules which would require 
legislative redress .. 

Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, thank you very much, 
Mr. Lent, .fo;t;" your te·s.timony, in particular, 
how you disaggregated thi"s data with re·gard to 
the disposition of these dases. This is a 
very instructive testimony, and I thank you 
for taking the time to do it. 

CHRIS'rOPHER L.ENT: . You' re very welcome. 

SENATO~ GA~FEY: . Any questions from members of the 
Committee? 

Thank you very much, sir. 

I appre·ciate you staying around to testify 
tonight . 

CHRISTOPHER LENT: My pleasure. Thank you .. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Christina Calabro? 

Good evening. 

CHRISTINA CALABRO: Good evening·. 

My name is Christina Calabro, resident of 
Ridgefield, Connecticut, and a mother of two 
children w±th special needs. 

Today, I am testifying, asking you to please 
support section 2 of 5425. 

Autism has twice affec·ted my family, and w~ 
learned 'the hard way that we didn't see the 
results my child was capable of achieving 
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un.til their program changed and became under 
the direction of a BCBA. My oldest child, 
Christian, is the perfect case study that your 
return on inves.tment can be huge, quality of 
life changing when an appropriate program is 
put in place under the supervision of a 
qualified professional. 

My son lost his diagnosis, which was. a direct 
result of his hard work under an ABA program 
starte.d by CCCD, then e.arried over in our home 
district und~r IPP. As a res.ult·,. he will a 
have better· quality of life and his education 
program .will cost the taxpayers a whole lot · 
less . 

. My daughter, Sama.ntha, will turn six next 
Friday. She was diagno·sed with autistic 
disorder at 22 mc>nths. Sam likes to skip and 
jump and dance to music. She also has 
self-injurious. behaviors. 

This bill would ensure that our children will 
receive behavioral analysis from qualified 
professionals. Anything le·ss is a disservice, 
not· only to my daughter, but. to her 
kindergarten classmates -- who love having her 
in the class-- her teachers, her. therapist, 
the school nurse, the bus drivers and the 
taxpayers in her community. 

I have seen, firsthand, how a behavior program 
that ·was supervised by an unqualified 
professional failed. We los.t precious time, 
time we will never get back. Hiring employees 
who are not qualif~ed to· provide these 
service·s also puts school dist:r:::icts at risk of 
lawsuits. 

Please support sec.tion 2 .of HB '5425. 

Today, I am also asking you to please oppose 
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Th.e State of Connecticut. has this correct now. 
Please do not sUpport placing the burden of 
proof with the party who asks for :the hearing, 
which in almost .all cases :l.s the parent, 
parents like mysel.f .. 

As ·educati·on advocates, we parents fight for 
our children to have and maintain an 
app;ropria·te program. When this -- when this· 

·does not·happen, we are left with no other 
choice -but"to.file fqr due process. we would 
fail, as parents, if we didn't do whatever is 
·in ouJ> -- in our power for our children to 
have wha·t _is. due to_. them. By changing the 
shift of bUrden., you make it that much more 
difficult for us to do our jobs. 

"Than~ you .for your time. 

SENATOR ~AFFEY: Christina, thank you for your time 
and thank you for wait.ing around to t:e·stify 
this evening· .. I appreciate it·. 

I think that ·the section 2 part of the .bill 
has a very good ch_ance of pas~dng this year. 

CHRISTINA CALABRO: I hope so. 

SENATOR GAFFEY:. I wouldn' t say the same thing 
about section 3. 

But I thapk you for being here. 

Any question·s. :eor Christina? 

Thank you very much. 

CHRISTINA CALABRO: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Jenn .McCormick . 
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JENNIFER MCCORMICK: Good evening. 

_SENATOR GAFFEY: Good ·evening. 

JENNIFER MCCORMICK: My name is Jennifer McCormick, 
and I'm here in support of. _House Bill- 5425 
section 2. 

I am dually certified as both a regular 
-education elementary school teacher and a 
board .certified behavior analyst .. 

My training to become ·a. teacher was vastly 
different from my training to become a 
behavior analyst, very different, yet 
ultimat.ely complimentary. I am a better 
teacher be.cause I have beeri trained as a 
behavior artalyst and a better behavl.qr analyst 
because of my experiences as a teacher. 

Today, my job -is to collaborate with special 
education te.achers to utilize my skills as a 
behavior analyst in conjunction with their 
skills as a special educat6r. If I had not 
been trained to be. a ·behavior analyst my 
teaching.training alone would not be 
completely -- would be completely insufficient 
for me to be able to design and_ Supervise a 
·comprehensive ABA program for:: any child ·with 
special needs. 

Currently, I consult within public schools 
directly to teachers who serv:ice children with 
disabilities in a number of school districts 
throughout Connecticut. Some of the teachers 
I consult to conduct mainstream classrooms and 
the r:est run a self-contained classroom. 
Regardless of the population of students in 
the room, the goal is always that every child 
is learning . 
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It is imperative that the professionals 
working with our special education stud~nts 
have the specific credentials of either a BCBA 
or BCABA,. P.eople providing ABA services 
without the eXpertise that these credentials 
hold pU:t every child with disability at risk 
for ·not getting the education and fut.ure that 
they deserve. ~ot only does it jeopardize the 

· ·children's f.uture·s but .not having qualif.ied 
prof·essionals with these credentials puts 
school sy-stems in a place to be targeted for 
parental la~suits. 

Section 2 w.ill no~ only clari.fy the 
creden~·ials for helping to service children 
with autism but it will help to ensure that 
these students ~ave the best possible 
education and future provided to them. 

Thank you." 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Tha-nk you very much for your 
testimony .. 

Any questions? 

Thank you very much. 

Ralph Gerard? Harold Martone? Elizabeth 
Ulty? 

Good.evening. 

ELIZABETH NULTY-,: Hi. 

Hello. My name is Elizabe.th· Nulty, and I am 
the ·secretary f·or _the Connect·icut Association 
of Behavior Analysis. 

I had a whole nice testimony prepared for you 
guys, however, all of my colleagues have 
really made the point over and over again that 
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behavior analysts in .the State of Connecticut 
are in support of House Bill 54-25 '· section 2, 
and so is the, Connecticut Association_of 
Behavior Analysts. 

There were -- including 10 to 12 membe_rs t_hat 
were here tq testify today. 

I just wanted t:o give you guys a couple of 
facts that ... -. that haven't been presented -­
just abo.ut our statistics here in Connecticut. 

Someone had mentioned before .that we have 185 
board.certified behavior a.nalysts here in 
Coi?Ilecticut currently: 75 percent-of those 
-are board c.ertified behavior analysts at 
either the masters or the doctoral level; the 
other-25 percent of-- of the board certified 
analysts hold .the associate level behavior 
analysis which is a bachelor's degree in­
addition to ·the five cour~es that someone else 
had mentioned prior to that. 

And the only other thing that I I think 
hasn't been .mentioned is with regard to the 
continuing education of ·board certified 
behavior analysts that once -- once you are· 
board certified, your education doesn't st·op 
the-re . Every three years you have to be 
recertified. And that is a requirement that 
-- that you have t·o get 36 hours of cent 
continuing_education in addition to your 
your university courses. So every three­
years, 3:6 hours. so· I wanted to make -- make 
that mention as well. 

And -- and like I said, everybody else has 
done an excellent job giving my testimony for 
me. So ... -

SENATOR GAFFEY: It was a very well organized 
effort . 
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. SElii:ATOR GAFFEY: And thank you very much for 

ELIZABETH NULTY: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- yo:ur testimony. You did add a . 
couple facts that. we hadn't. he·ard before 
to~ight so thank you very much. 

ELIZABETH NULTY: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Any ques.t ions? 

Thanlt you,. 

ELIZABETH NULTY: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Is Deborah or Doberah Hol.strum. 
Barkley here.? Dave Scata? 

Dave . 

DAVE SCATA: ·Thank you . 

.SENATOR GAFFEY: You're we1come. 

DAVE. SCATA.: I'· d also l.ike to bring to the tabl.e 
Brian Farrell. 'Brian .and I --

SENATOR GAFFEY: Sure .. 

DAVE SCATA: represent ConnCASE. I am the past 
president of ConnCASE, which is the 
Connecti·cut Assoc.iation of Special Ed 
Admin,istrato:(s, and ·Brian Farrell is the 
pres·ent -- present president of Conncase . 

And t have testified before this Committee 
many times. And thank you for having me again 
this late in the evening. We'll try and be 
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brief'. I am not going to. read from my 
testimony tonight. 

Actually, I''m going to bring up one point that 
hasn't been brought up .tonight which is 
something in language in sect ion -- it' .s House 
Bill 5425, AN ACT CONCERNil:iJG SPECIAL 
EDUCATION, section 4, Item Number h .. 

There's langua.ge in this bill that is being 
proposed that is very confusing to me. It 
talks about the transfer of financial 
responsibility from one district to another 
district ;i.f the child leaves th,e district 
after October 1st and goes to another district 
that the financial r.espon·sibility would be 
from ·the preceding district t·o the district 
that the child resides in or moves to for the. 
rest. of that fiscal year or for the rest. of 
that school ca·lendar year. 

It's really -- the intent of the language is 
unclear to me, and I re.ally do have kind of a 
lot. of q\le·stions. associated with that because 
I'm not quite sure where the language came 
from, or really what was the intent of that 
language in this specific item. And it raises 
really more questions than it Q.oes anf;:lwers. 

You know, and, again, it goes back to what 
district personnel would be responsible for 
ensuring the fidelity of the student's IAP, 
the previous school from where the child came 
from or the present school, the receiving 
school? I believe that is part of the bill. 
I don't thin]:{ that I am mistaken unle·ss that 
was taken out in the past day or so. 

The other issue that really is regarding to 
that is will the receiving school have the 
same levei of.commitment or ownership knowing 
that the previous sc'hool is both physically 
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and edu~ationally responsible? So.the 
language in that section really does raise a 
lot more questions to me. And I believe that, 
if I'm not mistaken, that is part of the bill 
that I was reviewing priQ:r, to this evening. 
Am I correct? Okay. 

So I'm really asking a lot of ·questions from 
the Commi,tt.ee is what was the intent of the 
languag.e and how would the language even _be 
monitored? And we were try;i.ng to _find 
thos~ -- some answers prior to coming· ·to this 
~vening anq ~eally could not. So there's 
really a lot of questions that I have 
associated with transferring the financial 
respon:sibil'ity from one school district to the 
next .school district when a child leaves th~t:; 

district. And also the issue of residency 
really would really come into play in that. 
So we're :really looking for some clarification 
of the· intent of the language. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, obviously, there's 
the:r:e's problems with the language. There's 
no question about it. We caught that when we 
reviewed the bill. I can't remember exactly 
who· the repre.sentative was that reqtiested the 
language but certainly there .... there are a 
lot of ·problems with this. 

DAVE SCATA: Uh-huh. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: So we've -- it'· s on our radar 
screen and, you know_, in all likelihood, the 
language would not go forward. 

DAVE SCATA: Okay. And I appreciate that. 

Unfortunately, we're running out of time here 
but I'd like t:o h,ave a couple. more minutes. 

SEN..A,TOR GAFFEY: That' s okay. Yes . 
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DAVE SCATA: It is late and I appreciate that .. 

I'm not going.to read from my tes.timony in 
support of section 3. 

There's been a lot close discussion tonight. 
I know ·that. we're -- if I could talk openly 
and honestly, I would appreciate that 
opportunity to do so. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Uh-huh. We'·d expect you to. Go 
right ahead . 

. 
DAVE S.CATA: r·don't feel like we~re the bad guy in 

this. The public s·chools are kind of out to 
get parents. We really support educatio:n.al 
programs and you know, we went into the field 
because we believe: in that. In looking at the 
burden of proof; there' s s.ome issues 
associated with that that I fee·l really need 
to be put on the table and now some of those 
issue and key points were brought on the table 
tonight . 

It real.ly is a:n issue of the due process and 
:J_ooking at the whole concept that we have in 
Connecticut and'trying to make some changes 
into that. That there are other ways of 
looking· at tpat. I kno:w a couple of years 

·ago, ConnCASE actually was try_ing to introduc.e 
som·e of that from Wisconsin, and we had 
brotight in actually some speakers. to start 
looking at changing the whole concept. of due 
proce·ss and how to mediate that. So I do 
believe when you .asked the ques~ion, Is there 
some middl~ ground? .r think that really is 
worth .investigating. 

I think there is a way of looking at it that 
would be equitable to all parties involved 
because, really, our major purpose is to 
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.educate children. And it's really that 
. relationship building that you make with 
parents in building that equitable solutions 
to problems. that are associated with -- when 
parents have a concern. 

Whether burden o-f proof resides with the 
family, whether burden of proof continues to 

. reside with the school district, you know, we 
can tend to lao~ at the fact that we are only 
one.of two ~tates in the 48 states that have 
burden of. proof :which resid,es with the school 
and pow can we defend our programs. And one 
of the iss.ues that ·we feel is associated with 
that is really the litigation costs that come 

.into play with that. 

One of the things that really hasn't been 
studied, and the:r:::e is true -- there is a lot 
of settlem~nts that occur prior to going 
through due process. And 'I think what 
districts weigh -·.:.. and it may not always be a 
decision of that their programs were inaquit 
-- inadequate but whether or not a costly due 
_proc:e~s hearing .is· something i,n the best 
interest of t}?.e school di,strict or -- or 
whetf,ler it. would be easier to make some 
se·t·tlement agreement that wouid be less .c_ostly 
to the ciistrict. And then I'm not sure that's 
always th~ C'~se to say, as I said .previously, 
that the school was at fault in those decision 
makings. But· sometime·~ it's a weighted 
decision·because of the economics that we play 
all the time. 

If I can have an opportunity, I'd like 
Mr. Farrell to address some· of that issues· 
are, are t~ere's ~ mc;>re of a equitable way or 
is there middle g-round ·that we could· start to 
look at and maybe even look at a study to say 
can we look at due process in the state of 
Connecticut in a different way·. 
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BRIAN fARRELL: 'rhank you very much. Again, I 
support section 3 of 5425 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Please identify yourself. 

BRIAN FAARELL: I'm sorry. 

Brian Farrell; president of ConnCAS-E; and I'm 
.the director of· Special Services for Redding, 
Connecticut in Fairfield County. 

I:- .. - I submitted testimo_ny so I won't even 
address that. 

I wou).d simply like to offer the resources of 
·connCASE in any meetings or discussions about 
trying to find a middle ground because, as 
Mr. Scata sa,id, I think this is very 
worthwhile . I.t ' s not something ·that I think 
we can f-ix overnight. I -- I do support the 
language, but if the·r.e' s. something that .can be 
more ~quitable 'to the parent community and the 
educators, I think it is worth pursuing, worth 
pursing vigor~usly .. 

So I -- -I wil~ make mys.elf available to any 
discussions or the resoure.es of ConnCASE. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you very much, and I 
appreciate the offe-r. 

Isn't -- ·isn't it the typical case -- what I 
often he·ar is that the -- the parent and 
advocate will typically want a private 
plac~ment for the services as opposed to what 
the -- what i~ provided by the school or 
what's provided by the RESC? 

I'll). famil-iar with ACES, mostly because it's in 
my _area, and ACES has an outstanding, in my 
vi·ew, special_ ed services, and I· think -- I 
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think it may be ~ case f:r::om time to time -- I 
mean, parents are going to fight for what they 
think is best for their child, all the time. 
But I think there may be a misperception out 
there as to -- just because it's a pUblic -·­
J?ublically provided serv.ice that it·' s not as 
good as the privately provided service. I 
think that·' s somewhat. of the problem that 
te·nds to be the issue that increases the cost 
to the district outside of the cost of the 
processing and, certainly, litigation even 

f 

meeting the settlement. 

The meter runs pretty heavy when you're -­
when you're mee.ting the settlement just as it 
does if ·yoU're going through the whole process 
of litigation. But maybe that's where the 
middl.e ground., somehow, can be reached. I 
don't know. But I'm interested -in your -­
your suggestions on where that middle' ground 
might be found. 

BRIAN FARRELL:· Okay. I don' t have any 
suggestions, at the moment. You are correct 
and quit·e often and, even .befo;re due process is 
filed, there'll be a ·resolution of some kind. 
We call. it the ~cost to win.~ If the cost to 

· settle is less than the c·ost to win that all 
comes·into -- into account and those cases are 
not reflected quite often in the statistics 
presented. 

I think the statistic is very telling that so 
many cases are settled. Usually, they're 
settled for som:e financial cons-ideration and 
that is the ·cost that that we're 
addressing. 

But, again, I'd be more tha:n happy to enter 
any discussion as to what direction we might 
be able ·to go . 
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DAVE SCATA: We, actually, recently, had a meeting 
with Commissione·r McQuillan, some 
superintendents and myself r.epresented some 
special education issues and this was one of 
the items that was brought to the 
Commiss~on~r's a~tention, looking at the whole 
concept of: du~ process and trying to -- excuse 
me -- establish some process with the State 
Department ·of Educa"tion and looking at the 
concept, looking at how hearing officers are 
trained, looking at the concept of mediation 
and whether other states are doing that may 
have a better proces;:~ in reso~ving_ 
d.ifficultie.S( in resolving disputes than w.e 
feel that we: have in Connect·icut. So it is 
somethi,ng that we feel also taken up with the 
Commissioner, as well. 

BRIAN FARRELL: Some states have a multitier level 
of hearing officers. They would have a 
hearing officer, and then a secondary pane"l 
that would, if asked ·to, review the decision 
_of the first hearing officer. So there are 
many different methods of resolving -- someone 
spoke ea~lier that we're following the fede~al 
government's model. I .think SO states 
interp:r:-et that federal gove:rnment model 
differently, . and :this is the way Co~ecticut 
has done it. But I think it -- it's worth a . 
second look. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. 

DAVE SCATA: Really the cone -- in our -- our 
process ·of what· we're -- hope to accomplish 
and we try to do that in many diffe·rent ways 
is to resolve any disputes at the lowest level 
possible, you know, before it gets into the 
area of litigation or gets int9 the area of 
due process because, as we know as well as you 
know and parents know, that -- once that 
process starts·, the whole idea of 
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relationships really goes down the tubes. And 
that'f3 one of the key indicators is building 
that· relation~hip· and that trust betwe!3n the· 
family and the school, and once litigation 
happens, that 'does not exist anymore. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you ve.ry much, gentlemen, 
for your testimony. 

DAVE SCATA: And thank you for your time. 

SENATOR GAfFEY: Tha,nk you. 

Timothy Conii~llan? Timothy here?. No? 

JoseJ?h.Cirasuolo. 

Good eveJ;ling .. 

JOSEPH CIRASUQLO : Good evening,, Senator - -
Senator Gaffey, members of the Committee~ 

I'm Joe Cirasuolo. I'm the executive di.rector 
of the Connecticut Association of·Public 
School Superintendents. 

And I'd like. to, very briefly; give you the 
perspective :.of superintendents of schools, 
assistant superintendents 1 central .. office 
people on three bills that are before you. 
And I'll be 'quite brief. 

The first .is .HB 542.1, .the ACT CONCERNING 
EDUcATORS AND ADMNISTRATORS. We are iz:r favor 
of an alternat~ route to certific~tion for 
·superintendents and for other school 
admi:r;t:lstr.ators, if for no other reason than if 
enacted and ·p~t in pla,ce, it wou1d give boards 
of education more options when it comes t.o 
hiring super.intendents and ~uperintendents 
more options when it comes to hiring 
administrators. · 
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sever~l Connecticut school districts to 
explore_whether and how we might be able to 
assis.t them in designing a training pathway 
for prospective school leaders. 

In closing, .I urge you to pass this bill as an 
important step forward in.Connecticut's policy 
framework. t.t will add opportunities for 
continued innovation in partnership in the 
.training and development of outstanding school 
leaders for school districts that ne·ed them 
the most. 

Thank you very much,· 
and I'd be happy to take any questions. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you~ Michael. 

Any questi·ons t:or Michael? 

Thank. you very much for· you t.estimony. I. 
appreciate it. 

MICHAEL THOMAS: Thank you . 

SENATO~ GAFFEY: Michelle Laubin? 

"Good evening. 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: Good evening. 

Good evening, Senator Gaffey, members of the 
Com"!llittee. 

MY name is Michelle Laubin. I'm an attorney 
with the law firm of Berchem,_ Moses & Devlin. 
We represent school district.s. And I've doing 
that for· well over a dozen .yea~$. 

On behalf of tne Connect-icut Council of- School 
Attorneys, I would like to sp·eak briefly in 
favor of Raised Bill 5425, section 3, which 
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would amend Conne.cticut' s ·General Statut·es 
section 10-76h(d) (1) to place the burden of 
proof on the party requesting the hearing in a 
spec-ial educat·ion dispute. 

I did not sul:>mit my t.estimony in advance, but 
it has been -- copies have been provided to 
the Committee, and I would invite you to 
review it in -- in full. 

I'm going· to skip some of it in the interest 
of time,·and I appreciate everyone's patience 
this ·evening and staying her.e so late. 

It has been pointed out already, according to 
extensiye research conducted by the 
Connecticut Association of Boards of 
Education, or CABE, Connecticut is one of only 
two states. in the. nation that have not adopted 
the IDEA pre.fer~nce for placing the burden of 
proof on the moving party. Following the 
United States .Su,preme Court decision ·in 
Schaffer ve~sus Weast in 20~5, 48 other states 
either had that rule prior ·to the Supreme 
Co"Q.rt decision or adopted that r~l.e t:ol1owing 
th!3· Supreme Court's decision. 

We have not heard reports. coming out of those 
other state.s that parents are at any 
significant disadvantage following'the 
adopt·ion of that rule·. 

Cast.ing ~ vote in favor of this pr.ovision does 
not cast a vote against children with 
disabilities or parents of children with 
disabil~ties. This is about the proper 
allocation of the burden of proof in American 
jurisprudence. As noted by the United States 
Supreme Court, in the· al;>sen.ce of some 
compelling reason, the burden of proof is 
placed on the party who brings the action to 
prove his or her case . 
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E~ch of the reasons advanced by the parent's 
advocacy community most notably that .the· 
informat'ion. is in the hands of the school 
district and; therefore, it is only fair that 
the school district hold the burden of the 
proof has been rejected by the United States 
Supreme· Court .. 

Thi·s argument was rejected because parents 
have the right to obtain copies of all 
documentation ass.ociated with their child's 
educational program... And they have the right 
to an independent educational evaluation at 
public expense by .an independent expert; that 
expert, if he or she renders an opinion in 
favor of the poSition of the parent, can be 
called by the parent as a witness in anY, 
subsequent-due ~recess hearing. And if the 
parent pr~vails in the hearing, payment for 
the witnes·s' s· expert testimony is a 
compensable cost ·paid by· the school district 
as part of the prevailing party's attorneys 
fees and costs . 

In our experience:, there is no shortage of 
ev(lluators ready, willing·, ·and able to provide 
this service to parents and children with 
disabilities in this state .. 

Casting a vote .in favor of this prov1s1on is a 
vote in favor of public education and in favor 
of ~onnecticut's school districts. The 
current system imposing the burden of proof on 
the school district in every case leads to· 
longer due process heari_ngs. 

And if I could just continue for a moment, 
this answers some of the questions that were 
raised, I think earlier in ihe process. 

Knowing that it has t.he burden of proof, the 
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school district must almost ·always trot· out· 
the full panoply of witness to defehd every 
aspect of a child's individualized education 
program or IEP often in re~ponse to a broad 
all~gation that the child's program does not 
offer a free appropriate public edu.cation. 

Th.e·re a:r;e often between five and ten people in 
eaeh case ·involved in providing services to 
the child. And the school district must 
present testimony from each witne·ss subject to 
cross-examination by parent counsel in each 
case. 

Full due process hearings. that include 
testimony from parents, parent experts, and 
school district witnesses_often take up ten to 
12 days of hearings over the course of mai:lY 
months. Some hearings have exceeded 20 days 
and lasted well ove:r; a year. 

Whi;I.e these .hearings .are going on; districts, 
administrators, and staff are diverted from 
the business of educa.ting, not only the 
student at issue in the hearing, but many 
other students· ~s well. Thi_s has· ~n impact on 
.the quality of educational programming 
provided to other children with and without 
disabilities. 

The Supreme .Court in the shaffer versus Weast 
opinion expressed dismay that in the 
information presented to them, the cost of due 
process._hear:ings were between 8,000 and 12,000 
dollars. We estimate, here, ·in Connecti.cut, 
the average cost of a due process hearing at 
many times that number. The district legal 
fees alone are. often in the range of 20 to 
30, 000 doliars. The parents' legal fee·s are 
usually more in the range of so· to 75, 000 
dollars . 
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Most districts can little afford the 
significant. resou.rces needed t.o adequate-ly 
defend these cases both in terms of attorney's 
fees and st:aff t-ime, resources and attention. 
While the allocation of the burden of proof is 
certainly not the only factor in this result, 
it is a signiticant contributing factor. 

Diverting resources ~nto the hearing process 
necessarily diverts those resources away from 
improving inst-ruction, paying teachers, 
providing professional development, traini_ng 
teachers in newer and more effect~ive methods 
of inst,ru,ction, a_nd l.:mproving outcomes fo-r all 
students. 

In thes~ challenging economic times, most 
school districts in this state would have to 
make a choice between hiring another teacher 
or saving a teacher's job and setting aside 
money in the budget to defend a due- process 
hearing, especi.ally factoring in the high cost 
of potentially having to pay the parents' 
at-torney should the family prevail in the 
hearing. 

The monumental cost associated with special 
education litigation have another certainly 
unintended consequence in this state. 
Settlements of spe·c~al ~ducatiort disputes 
increasingly shift education funding dollars 
away from public education to priv~te schools, 
where parents who are able to commit 
significant resources to privat·e school 
education are able to unilaterally place 
childre~ and then. sue the school district for 
the _reimbursement of those costs. 

Even if the school diStrict believes that it 
has provided good services to the child at 
issue, the district often chooses the less 
expensive path of settlement rather than the 
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expensive and resource-consuming path of 
litigation. The dollars for these settlements 
come out of each town·' s education budget and 
go directly to funding expensive private 
schools, many of which are not approved, by the 
Stat·e for the purpos·e of providi,ng special 
education programming. 

I~ the district agrees to make the placement 
advocated by the parents through the IEP, part 
of the cost is passed back to the State to 
fund through the excess cost reimbursement 
grant. 

If the Committee is looking for a concrete 
-step to. take in the direction of limiting or 
reducing the excess cost reimbursement budget, 
this is one step that will take -- that will 
help to reali:gn the hearing process and bring 
cost under control. 

Shift·ing the burden of proof to the school 
district in every case in Connecticut has had 
another, perhaps, unintended consequence that 
was noted by the Supreme Court in its 
Q.ecision. 
It i.ntensif;ies what it already an adversarial 
process, making it the presumption and the 
prevailing at·tit'!-lde that the teachers are not 
providing adequate services; that their 
expertise is suspect and subject to challenge 
by experts outside the school system. 

One hearing of!icer's decision some years ago, 
reflected. this back to the parties ·by ·stating 
that the district.who had submitted the 
testimony of its teaching staff; presented no 
experts, while the parents had presented 
expert testimony. 

The world of ~pecial education is increasingly 
an emotional battlefield, where every person 

000561 



• 

•• 

•• 

241 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 2010 
3:30 P.M. 

on the field believes he or she ·represents the 
position that's in the best ihterest of the 
children. Shifting the burden of proof away 
from the party bringing the hearins request to 
·the school district in every case only 
inten~if.ies the adversarial nature of this 
process by immediately putting the teachers in 
a defensive. posture. 

This is ·not where you want teachers to be when 
you ·want them to. I>Ut forth-their best efforts 
on behalf of children. As pointed out by the 
Supreme Court thir;:; runs couriter to the 

·presumption in the IDEA itself that our 
teachers are experts who develop programs for 
children with disabilities in cooperation with 
parents and who should have our confidence. 

The Conim,ittee can recognize tne expertise and 
the important contributi.ons made by 
Conne.cticut' s public school teachers a:nd 
related s.er:vices staff by passing this change 
to the s'tatute and -- which would return the 
burden of proof issue to its proper balance . 
This would be a vote in favor of public 
education. 

Thank you, and I -would be happy to take any 
questions. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you. Just a -- did you 
.say that you passed your testimony in? 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: I think that Kay did pass the 
testimony in. I don't' know. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. Because we 1 re -- we 
don't have it up here so we'll have .to locate 
that testimony? 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: I think the plan was we were 
going to emal.l it after tonight's (inau,dible) . 
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SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. You can. email to Chris 
Calabrese, our committee clerk. 

You made .. a lot po.ints in your testimony that 
would. lea~e one to presume that the Su~reme 
Court in .Schaffer, pierces the -- the veil of· 
the. Connecticut· la,w, so to speak, but this 
this statute has .never been challenged, as far 
as I know, in· the court. 

MICHELLE LAUB!N: . Cdnnec·ticut' s regulation has 
not yet been challenged. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: aight. 

MICHELLE LAUBIN.: 'fhat is correct. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: So .we have no -- we have no 
history on that whatsoever. I ~ean, is it 
your -- is it your content·ion because of the 
point~ that you mentioned in your testimony 
that our stat-ute wo11ld somehow be fo.und to be 
in violation of the Constitution? 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: We certainly-considered making 
that argument and the opportunity hasn't 
presented itself in a concrete case yet, but I 
think the simplest way of solving the problem 
would certainly be, as one member of the· 
committee pointed out earlier, to "simply 
change the State regulation becaus.e that's the 
source of ·the shifting of the.burden of proof 
now. 

I think there a.re a number of -rea.sons fo-r why 
that hasn '··t happened up unti1 this point, and, 
eaGh time, .to my knowledge, that the arguments 
have been raised, ~he suggestion has been that 
this is really a legislative issue and that 
the Legislature should simply take up the 
issue artd confirm that the burden of proof is 
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with the moving party where it should be . 

SENATOR GAFFEY:. E.xcept that you, in your 
testimony, pointed to many legal issues 
whereby the statute might have a problem 
surviving judiciai review, and that'~ no~ a 
legislative issue ·that's a -- that's a 
legal -- I'm not trying to·kick the can: down 
the road, but I find it inter.esting that the 
statute's never been challenged. 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: Uh-huh. 

-SENATOR GAFFEY: Senator Fonfara. 

SENATOR FONFARA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

You're clearly an expert in this area,· and I 
am quick to point out that I am not, bu~ the 
testimony today, I -- in yours in particular, 
you paint very effectively a picture in which, 
teachers a:r:e almost under attack in terms of 
the resources that come in -- because. of the 
current regulation in Connecticut, in terms of 
the burden. .But I think it was Madison that 
wrote about the tyranny of the majority, and I 
look at this, the other way. Where you have 
parents who have -- have to defend a situation 
or have· to argue for a .f3.ituation behalf of 
thei-r child against what they must perceive as 
an overwhelming force from the superint·endent 
on down to the special ed teacher to the 
c·lassroom teacher. 

What if I were in.that situation, even as a 
legislator, I would be overwhel.med by that. ! 
woulQ. -- . -I would be so .intimat.ed by that 
process'· and I can only imagine :for the people 
who may not be experienced in -- in fighting 
for a cause, whether it's your child or some 
other issue that we al·l here do every day. 
That's my reservation. Putting the money 
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factor aside, which we can't, but when you get 
down to the odds, I am not ·sympathetic ·t.o the 
points"you are making. 

I'd like you to resp~nd to this, thl.s is not 
just a -- you know, a statement on my part 
that that parent OJ;" parents having to go 
against the unified t:ront when.a school or a 
admin:i,st,rato.r and the staff decide this is the 
posi-tion we're. going to take with respect to 
this ~hild, and we're standing by it. That's 
an overwhelming-- overwhelming odds for·them, 
for that mother, for that father., on both. 

MICHELLE ~UBIN:: I think -- I've never m·et a 
tec;icher who wanted to be in a·position of 
intimidating or overwhelming the parent of a 
special·needs student. What I -- I speak to 
groups fairly frequently on this issue and 
including groups of --

SEN:ATOR FONFARA: Could I just _say ratber -- ·maybe 
not intimidating or overwhelming, but where 
yo.u are lef·t feeli-ng as if, pardon the· 
expression, or that you're crazy. That, you 
know, that somehow what you're asking for on 
behalf of your child is -- you don't know 
this'; we are the experts; we ~nderst,and what's 

. best for your child; and then to have the 
burden _shift where I have to prove this, what 
I believe is the law already and what services 
you ·should be providing for my child? That's 
the scenario that I'm contemplating here and 
much like. being in. a court of law, or as I 
.said a minute. ago", you know, the majority 
versus the minorj. ty. That' s the gre.at leveler 
that we ,generally support in this· country. I 
don't know about the rest of the country in 
te.rms of this issue but Connecticut, I think 
that's -- the leveler is, okay, if I have to· 
go up against this unified front, a·nd not 
suggesting that that position is necessarily 
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wrong, but at least if it -- the leveling 
effect is from having the burden: be if 
you're going to take this position, ;it should 
be on you not on me. 

MICHELLE LAUBIN: And I think it is significant if 
I could, Senator, that there are SO sta.tes and 
48 of them have chos.en the p·ath of putting the 
burden of proof on the moving party. So 
clearly 48 Stat::es have examined this issue and 
said, we've weighed all of those things and, 
yet, we st-ill believe that it is fair to put 
the burden of proof on the moving par:ty. 

We h.ave in. this s.tate, I think, a very good 
network of parent advocacy groups and parent 
attorneys'· and I think, in part, the 
disconnect.between what I'm saying a~d the 
perception -- and it's not -- I'm not saying 
that it's not a real perception it ;is. 
Reality for many·parents is sort of a tale of 
two Connecticu.ts in some ways. And what I am 
trying to communicate is that the -~ there is 
.a significant cost, a:nd I think it is an 
unintended consequence of the law and they we, 
in Connecticut, have interpreted it that is 
allowing millions of dollars every year ~o be 
funneled away from public edu.cat.ion and into 
private educa~ion. And I'm suggesting that 
one step, and I know this is not the only 
thing results in this, and my colleagues .from 
ConnCASE and elsewhere made excellent points 
earlier about there needing to be much more 
dialogue about how we hanqle special. education 
hearings in this state, in general. But one 
thing that could be done would be to replace 
the burden of proof, I would say, to the 
moving party, which in some cases is the 
school district. 

It was pointed out earlier that the school 
district has the burden of proof in evaluation 

000566 



• 

• 

I··· 

24.6 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 2.010 
3:30 P.M. 

cases when they decide to deny a p·arent an 
independent evaluation, which is that sort of 
basic -- one of the basic procedural 
safeguards that does and, in the estimation, of 
the Unit_ed Stat:·e Supreme Courts_, levels the 
playing field becau·se the parent can walk into 
that IEP meeting and say to the district, I 
disagree with the evaluation that you've done; 
The basis for this IEP is faulty-; I disagree 
with this evaluation, and I want an 
-independent educational evaluation at public 
expense. 

And in that situation, the school district can 
only re~ly one of two ways: One is, yes, 

·absolutely, here's our criteria for 
independent evaluators, Here are some 
s:u.ggestfons -- but they can't dictate who the 
parents go. to to obtain the evaluation; or, 
no, we believe ou:r eyaluation is appropriate 
and we will .go to due process to defend it. 
And in that case the school district would 
have the burden of proof . 

The s.cho·ol district would also have the burden 
of proof in a case where the school dist·ric·t 
is recommending a private school or . 
out-of-district edu~ational placement· for a 
child and the parent ie opposed.to that cbange 
in placement. The school district under our 
state -law has to requ.est _a due process hearing 
if they believe :that they cannot provide a 
free app·ropriate public education, and they 
have to ask a he~ring officer to order that 
change in placement. There are disciplinary 
hearings, where the school district would have 
to go a hearing ofJicer ~o ask for a .child 
placement to be changed, .and they -·would have 
the burden of proof ·when they do that, as they 
should . 

. As has been pointed out by my colleagues, when 
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the school district requests a -hearing, they 
absolutely should expect to have the burden of 
proof, but in personal injury cases, in 
millions .of other types of litigat·ion all 
across the country, where plaintiffs are 
equally, if not more disadvantaged in terms of 
their acce·ss to t .. he information, the burden of 
proof is placed.on the moving party. 

And the. consequence of not doing that, I think 
is evident in the way you've heard tonight, 
school_districts fe~l about the process. They 
~eel disadvantaged by tne _process. And in 
driving up the costs of the hearings, the 
hearings are more. lengthy. They go on for 
months, . if not years at a time. They dist·ract 
teachers and administrators from ~oing other 
things that are of benefit, both, to children 
with disa;bilities and children without 
disab.ilit.ies. So I think that there is 
validity to putting the.burden of proof on the 
moving party. 

SENATOR FONFARA: I probably could go on with this, 
Mr. Chairma,-n, but given the hour, I will not. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR FONFARA: What I would like, Mr. 
Chairman, is if -- if you could respond to the 
Chairman's question earlier of how, if it all, 
this -issue could be bifurcated. 

As you we;:re speaking, I was envisioning a 
number my Latino constituents, whose first 
language in some cases -- first language is 
not English, and in some cases, it's not 
English at all, -ever being able to, pardon the 
e~pression, compete in that environment. 

It's tough enough- :for them now, if th~ burden 
shifts to them, .how could they ever stand a 
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chance when·again the wall of unanimity on the 
part of the administration says, We know 
what's best for your child. And you know 
what, t want to believe that 80, 90 percent of 
the time, ·they' r.e right, b':lt on those 
situations where they're not, given-the -- I 
think thE7 Chairman has made an.excellent point 
regarding the cost on the high end of this, 
.and you'-ve articulated it even further. I 
think l actually -agree with ·that, but, on the 
basic level, when we're not talking about 
someone who's seeking to, you know, have the 
school system·p41;ly for something that they 
don't want to c;>r whatever the issues are that 

_ you; ve articulated here ·and others, talking 
about basic rights of just trying get the 
school system· to do something in the classroom 
for their child that they don't believe is -­
it may have be~n asked for in the IPP but not 
now the te~ac.her · qoesn' t want to do it, 
something· simple of that nature, where if it 
goes to a hearing and, again, I'm swimming in 

·a deep end here --

MICHELLE LAUBIN: I '·m -- I'm trying -- I think 
understand the question so that I can answe~ 
it --

SENATOR FONFARA: Yeti don't have to answer it 
today. I think if· you can put something in 
writing regarding it. There's a way to split 
the baby, if ·you will, that would l:;>e helpful. 

MI"CHELLE LAUBIN: I ''m -- I'm not sure that there -­
there is -- on the -- on the burden of proof 
issue, I think it's sort of, you .know, it is 
or it isn't'. Although, I would -- I would 
point out an earlier speaker did make 
reference to needing to prove their case 
.beyo~d a shadow of a doubt. And I think it's 
worth pointing out that the burden of proof is. 

·a. preponderance o.f the evidence in these 
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cases. It's not beyond. a reasonable. doubt . 

SENATOR FONFARA: Thank you. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

SENATOR GAFFEY:· Thank you, Senator: .. 

Anything further? 

Thank you very much for your testimony. I 
look forwa,rd to receiving it. 

Next Mary Jo McLaughlin, ·Mary Jo here? 

Tom Zwicker? 

THOMAS ZWl;CKER: Good evening, ·senator Gaffey and. 
distinguished members of the Education 
Commit t:ee . 

I'm here on behalf of. my son, wearing my 
bright orange tie tonight. It's his favorite 
color. And he's four years old, and he has 
aut~sm .. 

And, you know, when ·I first brought' him to the 
school in Hamden for preschool. You know, 
they were very excited. They had a great ABA 
rqom they said. They said they had all the 
right people, rJght program in place· to make· 
sure that·, you know, he made g.ood progress. 

And, you know -- you know, my experience with 
ABA, obviously, is, you know, thousand of 
studies, you know, personal experience as 
well. You know, I was all behind it. I was 
very excited, I O.idn't know they had a Hamden 
program, you know.~ that any aut.ism, you know, 
working with ABA folks, so. 

You know, but what he got, and I think this is 
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wh~re the disconnect happens with school 
districts. and parents, is that you know what 
he got was what they knew how to provide·. Y.ou 
know, they did the best they could. I'm not 
saying that -- th.ere should be an adversarial 
relationship.. They did what they felt was 
appropriate and what they knew had to do. The 
problem was when I starting delving into, 
Well., what kind ,of training do ,have? Do have 
a behavior jinalyst on staff? 

They said, Wel_l we've -- we've got a behavior 
analyst who comes in from S.outhern Connecticut 
·for a f·ew hour.s a week. Yeah, _you know., we've 
t·aken some classes and we've had some 
professional development, 

So, you know they-- they wow'd:you know my 
s.on.' s mother with ·some cute little anecdotes 
about some neat ·things he did, putting his 
backpack away f·or the first time all by 
himself, you know, going in a room by himself 
·wi thotit someone: standing next t·o him so he 
wouldn't run off. 

And, you know, that's really, you know, 
critical in terms of, like, how they 
communicate· .with parents. They'·re not using 
data. They're using like 'these cute little 
anecdotes, which, of c.ourse, parents love to 
hear and tak·e up half of a PPT meeting. 

And, you .know; why was I so frustrated, well, 
I. was happy.to'hear the anecdotes, but that's 
pretty much all I. heard. No data and no -- no 
real progress, as far as I could s.ee, on his 
biggest two deficits, where he didn't speak a 
word. And.he .had never eaten so!'id food and 
still wasn't making any progress. They had 
him like chewing on chewy tubes as his feeding 

. program.· · I mean t'hat -- that just like 
totally inappropriate . 
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And, you, know, I'Ve got a doctorate in applied 
behavior analysis and when I started, you 
know, a~king a lot of questions and looking at 
what they did provide, it just didn't meet 
that requirement for what "good" looks like. 
And I eve·n offered to fly in experts from a·ll 
over the country, you know, from wherever they 
want~d to find them anq show them what good 
looks like -- or fly them out to see one of 
these locations. 

You know, I was in an executive and leadership 
coach for Fortune 50 companies. I had a lot 
of means in order to make that hapi>en so I 
offered. You know, they never took it up and 
they took offense at it as well. And, you 
.know, not that I was trying to be mean, but I 
want the best ·tor my son, and if they're 
giving ·me a· Chevy .on blocks, I want one that 
runs. 

And, you know, so I paid for BCBA 
out-of-pocket from ACES and, you know, I -- I 
-- one of my good friends works for ACES. So 
I convinced him to sell out one of his 
colleagues, got her to come to my son's house 
in the evenings and on the wee~ends and work 
with him and work with his nanny. And., you 
kpow, .:Ln just two wee.ks, s.he got hi~ eating 
food and starting to speak words. And he 
hadnit: done that in a year and a half of 
working with Birth to 3 with all the folks and 
all the speech pathologists they had put 
against that. 

So, in two weeks, he made more progress· in 
almost two years of effort. And I went on and 
.on with ·the school about how much progress he 
seemed to be making at home., and I. good data 
on and compared it to what they were providing 
at School. And I said, Listen, he makes more 
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progress in ten hour~ .at home then he makes 
the entire week in school. 

You know, so where are we going· next? You 
know, I'm thinking.my next step i~ a lawsuit 
and, boom, you know, all of a sudden they're 
listening. 

And, finally, they said, Well, what do you 
want? And, you know, speaking of private 
service providers, they actually offered one 
up. I suggested ACES because I knew: them. I 
knew th.e EIBI p;-ogram. And I said, you know, 
if y_ou can provide services in his school and 
my new boss, Don Sottolano -- who overcame his 
fear of speaking -- you know, articuiated very 
nicely that, you know, ·they're willing to go 
into these schools and provide services in the 
school and th.at '.s exactly what IPP di.d for my 
son. 

Now· he has 30 hours of ABA programming, and 
he's actually on a· trajectory now for 
recovery. So, you know, that's a burden that 
the. Stat·e won't have to bear when my son turns 
21 and he needs services for the rest of his 
life. 

And, you know, I -- I hope read my testimony 
that, you know, during this whole time, I was 
trying to convince his mother to move to 
either become a researcher at Stanford or 
UCLA, instead of Yale, because, hey, they have 
g;reat. services. out there, a.nd it; s covered by 
insurance as well. 

So, you know, how many people leave this state 
rather than even. fight the school district 
over this? I don't think that's a number 
you' re --- you' re going to g_et, but I 'm sure it 
happens because in KU, where I w~nt to grad 
school, we had parents flock to the scho.ol 
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program that we created right next ·door in 
Lawrence, Kansas., right next to the 
University. Pare~ts came .from al~ over the 
country be.cause they were· fed up and they 
couldn;t fight the system. So they came to 
Lawrence because, hey, it's·part of the· school 
program here, and we'll move there if we have 
to. 

So, you know, that's something I think that's 
important. to consider. I don't think the 
schools, you know, are intentionally not 
providing services~ I think the incidence­
rate of autism went up. They're scrambling to 
find a good soluti.on. They've got people who 
aren't trained. And, you know, I don't think 
it.should have to take a PhD in behavioral 
analysis for other kids in Connecticut to get 
the same level of services my son get.s now. 

I want th~m all to· have that, and that.' s why 
I, basically, I stopp:ed traveling and started 
working for ACES. So, now, I hope -- I hope; 
you know, everybody .else gets the same level 
of service and, you know, has the same rate of 
progress that my son has. You know, and 
that's why .I'm here tonight because, you know, 
I want to ma:ke sure that, yoQ know, section. 2 
goes through~-

And I really do have a personal issue and also 
I don't really see how, you know, going up 
against the school and all its experts is 
going to be, you know, viable for most parents 
who, .you kno:w, just don-'t have the wherewithal 
or the understanding. I mean my son' s m·other 
is a :researcher at Yale, and she thought they 
were doing a great job. 

So I really question whether or not your 
average person or even your expert person 
who's not an expert in thi.s field, would know 
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the differenc.e between a Chevy oh blocks and a 
Cadillac. So that'.s my concern. really and you 
know .on behalf of my son, I hope, you know, 
that you pass the -- the Section 2 and really 
reject Section 3. So t.hank you. 

S.E:NATOR. GAFFEY: Thank you for s·taying tonight to 
off·er your testimony to· us. And I hope your 
son sees· that tie. 

TOM ZWICKER: I hope . so. Op, he· should be in bed by 
now. 

SENATOR GAFFEY:: They (inaudible) -- but, no, I 
really appreciate your passion, your 
com~itmertt··. and thank you for sharir:J.g it --

Any questions f.rom me:mbers of the Com~ittee? 

Thank you very much,_ appreciat.e it. 

TOM ·ZWICKER: Thank you . 

.SENATOR GAFFEY.: Michelle Roberts . 

Julie Swanson. 

Michelle's not here no more? 

A VOICE: (Inaudible.) 

SENATOR GAFF:EY: Okay. Hi . 

JULIE SWANSON": (Inaudible) and against section 3. 
lim just going to·read the first quick part on 
section 2: Twelve years ago, I .filed, I 
believed what was the very second ABA. due 
process in the entire .state of Connecticut 
that fought f·or ABA services for my child 
who's now 15 years old. 

Part of the problem way back then was that the 
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school did not have a. board certified behavior 
analyst a.s an integral part of my son's 
educa.tion team, which, of course, way back 
then how could they hav:e . Nobody would have. 
expected the tide that has come in since then. 
I was fortunate enough to prevail on that 
case, and I went on to become a special 

. eciuc.ation advocate in private pra·ctice and 
help other parents secure appropriate services 
for their children with autism spectrum 
disorders t·hroughout the ent·ire state of 
Connecticut. I've been doing that for the 
last 13 years. 

All these years lat.~r, nearly every family who 
retains me, do·es so because one of :the 
integral aspects of their child's _program is 
not appropriate. and that .is that behavior 
analysis is not being conducted by qualified 
professionals. As an advocate, this issue is 
at the heart of almost every ca.se in:: which I 
am involved. 

I believe we must insist that qualified 
professionals deliver these services :Ln school 
just as we insist that certified and qualified 
professionals deliver speech, and language 
service.s, occupational and physic::al therapy 
se-rvi.ces, psychological services, social 
services and academic instruction. It's also 
my strong belief that if we don't ·~old these 
same expectations or that we treat the 
delivery of these services inequitably, that 
in fact, we're discri-minat.ing against chil.dren 
who require this level of expertise. 

Now, onto my -- .against section 3, regarding 
the shifting the burden. of proof, as a special 
education advocate, I will move heaven and 
earth for the parents I work with where I say 
I would-- we want to resolve this· issue at my 
level. I'm the-- I'm ·the step below an 
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attorn~y. My goal is to resolve is·sues at my 
level, and- I will tell you that parents do not 
want to go to due process nor do they want to 
file due process for frivolous matters. and 
so I don't think I need to say it any 
diff~rently than anyone else here has done 
tonight. B-u.t I would urge you·to vote against 
th_e shifting of the burden of proof. 

I'd be glad to ask any -- answer any 
questions. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Thank y~u very much for your 
t_estimony. 

Representative Lesser. 

REP. LESSER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

And thank you for your endurance tonight·. 

Just one quick_question, what percentage -­
can you give me some information about what 
percentag~·9f your clients do you think would 
be able to~afford legal representation if -­
in a ~ue proce13s hearing, i:f that were 
required? 

JULIE SWANSON: Well; not that I have anecdotal 
data on this, and that is that, first of all, 
half of the pe·ople I speak to can't even 
afford :to hi_re me. So once somebody does 
retain me, I always·talk to the parents I work 
with about _the opt·ion of going to due· process 
and how I will try to avoid. tha:t at all costs. 
I wou+d say, maybe, maybe 2 to 3 percent of 
the people, the folks I work with would even 
be able to go on to d1:1e proces13. And even if 
they would, if tbey cou_ld .afford_ it, it's not 
something th~t they want to do. 

You're really -- a-t that point, you're being 
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forced into i~, in my opinion, in most cases • 
That's a generaliz·ed statement, .but it's not 
something you go int.o lightly. 

REP. LESSER: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Further questions? 

Thank you very much 

JULIE SWANSON: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- for your endurance tonight. 

JULIE SWANSON: T~ank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Okay. Michael Lamberg? 

Linda Rammler? 

Good evening .. 

LINDA RAMMLER: · G.ood evening, Senator Gaffey, and 
other members of the Committee. who have many 
-- incredible endurance. 

I'm here to te~tify about Raised Bill Number 
5425, li.ke many other people. I have a PhD in 
developmental psychology, .aka kids,, a master' s 
.degree in special education, the status is an 
approved resource of school districts by our· 
state Department of Education. and membership 
in a number of professional organizations, 
including the Association for Positive 
Beh~vior Support. I've taught .graduate 
co~rses in pc;>sitive behavior supports and I 
have conducted and successfully impl.ement.ed 
hundreds of behaviors support ~~ hundreds of 
behavior assessments and result~ng in behavior 
support intervention p1ans, as well as 
assisted IEP t.eams in developing appropriate 
IEP for hundreds of students with autism . 
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I am not ~ BACBA certified practitioner for a 
reason. My main issue is that I am too old to 
have been certified by the BACB during my 
protessional training and I was too busy to 
pay attention when I ·could have been -- when I 
could have had my certification grandfathered. 
I'm not going to take courses now at the 
twilight of my career because I can assure you 
that I gre~·up with behaviorism, read most of 
the thousands of studies done i.n, and stay on 
top of current research, use/apply behavior 
analytic principles in my work of over 35 
years .and have learned from and even worked 
with some of the grea.ts in the fie.ld, like Ted 
Carr, Todd Risley, Gary LaVigna; Rob Horner, 
Connecticut's own George Sugai and even Brian 
Iwata and Ivar Lovaas, before many others . 
hea·rd of them. 

The accurin~lation of :Pehavioral knowledge .has 
·been phenomenal but it is an understanding of 
that accumulation, not immersion in a narrow 
selection of studies that.makes applied 
behavior analysis work for individuals. When 
the only tool you have is a hammer, everything 
looks li~e a nail. Behavioral. theory, like 
the basic principles of electrical wiring is 
elegant and simple, in theory. In 'prac.tice, 
what many BACBA cert·ified practitioners do -­
and I'm not referring to some 9f the ,excellent 
professionals who testified before you today 
-- is a:k,in. to an electricians who've only been 
trained .how: to hamm~r circuit breaker box to 
basement studs without any understanding of 
how an entire house needs to be wired in 
conjunction with its. overall structure, 
pl:umbing, design, and other considerations. 

To many board certified behavior analysts 
ignore the input of other credential 
disciplines, s~ch as teachers and therapists, 
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when it is clear -- apd ;requir~d by law, that 
q trans disciplinary approach works best for 
educ·ating students with disabilities, 
including autism. There are other 
evidenced-based prac;:tices, like peer-mediated 
instru~tion, videq ··modeling and peer-social 
role modeling with its roots in lower case 
applied behav:ior analysis not just. a discrete 
trial in.struction that most· people are 
concerned about that are ignored by too many 
BACBA certified practitioners. Other 
disciplines, such as nutritionists and sensory 
integration training -- tra;ii).ed. the.r.apists 
also have evidence-based practices that must 
be monitored for effectivene·ss and 
incorporated into individual programs. Yes, 
an eclectic approach that is individualized 
always works best as the IDEIA requires .. 

The current language of this. raised bill 
d"espite the disclaimer th,at ABA is not 
mandated implies other.wise. 

I should have mentioned I'm from Middlefield, 
Senator Gaffey. 

My other concerns are that I have seen too 
many instances where board certified behavior 
analysts have misanalyzed or.oversimplified 
complex causes-of challenging behavior, 
app1~ed rigid techniques without understanding 
how the individualized these when the 
single-subj·ect research design in this field 
has dem·onstrated. that to be necessary and 
created. problem behaviors resulting in the 
application of (inaudible) restraint, 
seclusion, time out, et cetera. 

I could tell you stories that would break your 
heart. 

What's most concerning is a BACBA is not the 
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only group that has developed standards of 
practice for applied behavior analysis. The 
Association for Positive Behavior supports 
this comprehensi"\re standards of· practice, too, 
but .chose not to pursue the certification 
rout«;! to-~vo:l.d the conflict of interest 
developers saw as inherent in any group that 
is self-mon:i,.toring, self-policing, and 
self-credentialing. 

A number of the greats, who have 30 to 40 
years of experience and developed the field 
itself., ~re ·not BACBA. certified. They comply 
r10w with APBS s.tandards. Are we statut.orily 
t·o deny a Connecticut· child the benefit of 
those individuals training and expertise 
because they lack BACBA certification? This 
is the only case in special educa"tion or any 
other s~rvices 'where the policing organization 
is em~;>owered to dete;rtJ~.ine who is in ·~nd who is 
out an~ t·o be allowed without oversight to 
create s·ome requirements to .obtain a recent 
retain certification at.whim . 

All other disciplines require an intensive 
program of'study in a licensed-- or 
accredit~d university or o.ther ·institution of 
hi.gher learning, and then when their programs 
of study are completed, they seek licensure or· 
certi{icat'ion through their profess~onal 
associa~iqn which is recognized by the State 
or by the s·tate, itself. 

I'm very concerned that if we ·only leave it up 
to the BACBA to mak.e the credent·ialing 
requirem~nts certified .for individuals who 
practice applied behavior analysis that we·' re 
going to be creating poor public'policy and 
that it's not the solution for protecting· 
against poor· practice and it opens the door 
for something that, quite frankly, terrifie;:; 
me . 
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I also have eome comments about -- in 
OP.position t.o section 3, and I believe that 
there is some considerations in section 4h of 
the raised bill that I'll be happy ·to give you 
in ·written testimony. Bu·t if anyone ha_s a_ny · 
questions, I'd be happy to answer those. 

SENATOR GAFF~:Y: Thank you, Linda. I did know you 
were from Middlefield. It's good to. see you. 

LINDA RAMMLER: It's good to see you, too. 

SENATOR .GAFFEY: The first thing .I was. going to ask 
you, do we have a copy of your testimony? 

~INDA RAMMLER.: I'm going to send it to you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: ·okay. 

LINDA RAMMLER: I found out about this and worked 
all <:}ay and then-got here in 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, I'd appreciate 

LINDA RAMMLER: -- It's writ.ten so you'll you'll 
all get it and I'll file it officially. 

SENATOR GA-FFEY:, Terrific. 

I,.INPA RAMMLER: so: it·, 11 be oil the network. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: That's great. 

Anybody have any quest~ons for Lind~? 

Yes, Representative Lesser, also representing 
Midd.lefield. 

LINDA RAMMLER:· What a surprise. 

REP. LESSER: Thank you, Senator Gaffey, for you 
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indulgence. I know the hour is late . 

I jul:;lt had a quick question on -- on your 
testimony, Linda. You stated that you believe 
that the·..,_ ·that even though it states 
e~plicitly in section 2c that the bill does 
not endorse ABA-on1y therapy, that you think 
the bill impl:ies that it does.? I wonder if 
you could comment just briefly on ·-- on why 
you think that.' s the case. 

LINDA RAMMLER: I feel that it would be better to 
have more open-ended language in this statute 
tha,t speaks to -- for example, behavior 
analysts as well a:s other professionals and 
the ne.ed. t:·or all of them to be credentialed 
·appropriately. 

For example, there are people who are going 
around recommending GSCF diets for pe·ople, 
which are gluten and casein free diets for 
individual,s with autism, who do not have a 
apprqpria·te nutritional nutritionist 
credentialing, and so on. I -- I think it's 
got to be up front and center that this is not 
an ~ndorsed approach, and I think just· ·be 
mentioni~g it by name,· given the controversy 
in the field, when there's other approaches, I 
meptioned, some that have thei.r roots in lower· 
case applied behavior· analysis, an.d w.e' re 
talking over 35 years of research here. 

And a whole-- whole body.of studies, as well 
as other disciplines and by not mentioning 
those, by .default, it looks li~e, aha, this is 
what the legislature's saying and they have to 
be certified in this manner. 

REP. LESSER: Thank you. 

SEr;JATOR GAFFEY: Thank you, Representative Lesser . 
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Linda, thank you very much for taking the 
time --

LINDA RAMMLER: Thank you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- appreciate it. 

Jennifer Lavine. 

Good evening·, Jennife~. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: Good evening. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: I apologize they have you as down 
number 46 -here --

JENNIFER LA VIANO: Th_at' s- okay. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- and then moved to somewhere 
else.-

JEN:NI~ER LAVIANQ: I. switched with -somebody e_arlier 
who had. childcare if;JSUeS 

SENATOR GAFFEY': Okay. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: -- and had I -- hindsight's 
20/20. Let's just get· underway. 

SENA,TOR GAF.FEY: Thank you for staying. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: My name is Jennifer L-aviano. I 
am a special education attorney 'in I?rivate 
practice in sherman, and I have overcome my 
fear to keep my mouth shut for more than five 
minute_s. at a time for the last seven and a 
half hours. 

So I feel qu·ite proud of myself. 

I would like to respond to ·a number of 
comments that Michel1e made -- and I'm sorry 
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she' s not here., and I' d be comfortable with 
·the Committee sending per a transcript of what 
I have to say and asking for her response. 

·Her testimony would 

A VOICE: (Inaudible. ) 

JENNIF'ER LAVIANO: Right, right. That'-s true. 

I think her testimony would have -- have been 
quite compelling had it been an accurate 
statement of the law. And I'm quite concernec:;i 
about a number of things that were said .. 
Number-one, Connecticut's.regulation _has -been 
brought. to a judicia-l review. The case is Mr. 
and ·Mrs. M on behalf of -- behalf of AM versus 
Wil.ton. It was m.y case. It was her firm that 
defended it so I'm disappointed that she 
doesn't remember it. It wasn't her 
individually who·was representing the district 
i.n that case . 

SENATOR GAFFEY: It depends who prevailed, who 
remembers its. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: Yes. That's true, that's· true. 

At any rate, it was since the 'Shaffe:t:" case. 
_Shaffer do·es not· say in any way that a state 
c~nnot allocate the burden of proof. It says 
exactly the opposite. The IDEA is silent on 
this, which is why it went all the way.up to 
the Supreme Court, who said absent state law 
to· the contrary, we're not finding that it 
should always be on. either the board or t"he 
parent. It's really up to the states. 

Connecticut, yes·, is in the minority, but 
we're also in the minority in a lot of other 
ways and in some very good ways. I think it's 
something of which we should be rather proud . 
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I also would note, and this get$ to your 
question about -- about middle ground. We do 
have a creature·in Connecticut, and I do think 
we're one of only tw_o states that has it, 
called an advisory opinion process. The 
advisory opinion is like a speed round due 
process hearing. It Is not on the record .. 
It's not binding. _But it allows both the 
parent and the district to hear from: .a hearing 
officer in half a day.whether or not their 
case has merit. It's a useful process in many 
cases. I've used it many times. We could fix 
.some of that in a way that I think might be 
usefui. And I would agree that tbere.is some 
common ground with parents ~nd districts as to­
whethe·r or not the hearing officers· could be 
better trained, as an example. 

A lot· of money is spent because many 
practi.tioners on both sides feel· that the 
hearing. officers don't understand a lot ~bout 
_special education so you have to trot out the 
witnesses . 

t also think it's import~nt to note, Michelle 
made a comment to the effect that expert 
witness fees are compensable if the parent 
prevails. That's not true. The Supr~me Court 
has -- has squarely said that that-'s not true 
in a case by the name of Murphy. And so even 
if a parent has the means t.o. hire a me, and· 

.has _the means-to hire experts to challenge the 
school district, if they win, they may be able 
to get some of their attorney's fee 
reimbursed, but they cannot get those expert 
fee_s reimbursed, anq that can run in the 
thousands of doll.ars, which makes· going 
forward in a hearing, obviously, a 
disadvantage. 

I can't state enough, we have 70,000 students 
in Connecticut ~ho have IEPs. We had seven --
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now according to the State when I asked them 
this week, seven !iecisions last year in 200'9. 
Seven out of 70, 000 and this is just much ado 
about nothing, in my view. I really don't 
think that c}lildren ·who are -- medically 
fragile, children with -- autism spectrum 
disorders, their programs a~e not going to 
become inexpensive if we change the burden of 
proof i.n special education due proc.es·s 
hearings for those seven cases. 

Speci~l· education is expensive. There are 
many ways we could make the process a lot less 
expe11sive, inclu!iing really" utilizing 

·alternative dispute r~solu"tion. I also would 
just like to ·poin:t out -- a~d I'm sorry. I 
know I speak very quickly, and I'd be happy to 
ariswer any questions. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: At what point in t·ime in the 
p:r:ocess would you advise that we use the 
alt.e:r:native dispute resolution? 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: I use it at every point I 
possibly can until I am practically begging 
the school's attorney to resolve the c~se and 
I have .to file. I tell parents every s:i,ngie 
day of ·the week, .both my clients, persp:ective 
clients, and when I speak publicly, you want 
to. avo.id due process like the plague. It's 
miserable. It's expensive. It's awful. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Well, this' is -- .this is a really 
good suggestion, out let's practically break 
tpis down now. 

JENNIFER :LAVIANO: Sure. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: You go through this process and, 
you know, there's fact finding, and, 
obviously, at some point in time, it would be 
more appropriate than -- than at othe:r: times 
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to initiate· the alternative dispute 
resolution. Now you practice this law 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: Uh-huh. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: you've got a lot of 
experience 

J:ENNI~ER LAVIANO: Yeah. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- so I know there' ·s no cookie 
cutter approach to any of this, b~t we· need a 
little gui~ance --

JENNIFER LAVIANO: Sure. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: -- at what. point -- at what point 
would .we want to.assert tbat alt~rnative 
dispute resolution process? 

JE:NNIFER LAVIANO: Well, the first step is at a PPT 
because you' ·re required to give the district 
the opportunit¥ to try to resoive it at· that 
level. If you can't resolve it there, then 
usually we· try to go to a medi.ation .. · If you 
can't resolve it the~e, maybe you file for due 
pr:::ocess and go back 'to a mediation; if not, a 
.resolution se~sion; if not, an advisory 
opinion. We have a lot of mechanisms in 
place·. 

I ' 
I'll tell you· candiqly trom the parent bar, I 
~hink one of the resist. -- pieces of 
resistance to mediation is you go to a 
mediation, the parents have .spent· all ·Of this 
money on you trying to r.e!=mlve it at the PPT, 
trying t·o resolve it in -- in negotiat·ions 
with the district's attorney. You get to 
mediation. The district is now willing to do 
everything the parents have b~en asking for, 
sometimes f'or yea:r:s, after they've spent 
thousands of d~llars on a lawyer and they say 
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we don·' t want to have to pay your attorney's 
fees. ·I mean, ·we say, you know, the parents 
are looking and Say, well, how come I am 
getting that --

SENATOR GAFFEY: O~ay. So how do we short circuit 
that? 

JENNI·FER LAVIANO: Well, one way you can do it and 
I'm sure you're going.to have a lot more 
people here to testify if you do it, but one 
thing you could do is say that attorney's fe.es 
are recoverable in mediation. You'd find a 
lot· less due proc.ess hearings, a lot fewer due 
process hearings. That won't be a very 
popular solution, but I think it would be very 
useful bec~use a lot -- I know a lot of · 
parents' attorneys who skip mediation and file 
because they -- they kiJ,ow that the district 
won; t reimburse the parent· and the parent 
says., I •·m not going· to go f·or it i·f I ' m not 
going to get paid for what I spent on you. 

That's the reality. It's· also the reality 
that most families, who can afford an 
at.torney, can afford an expert·. I'd litigate 
my cases like I have the.burden of proof. 
This is ·not going ·to dramatically change how I 
do business because I am representing the 
parents who have the means to bring me in, 
exGept in tho13e cases where I take them on pro 
bono. But I'm just letting you know ·this is 
-- most families can't afford this. Most 
·f·amilies have no idea even how to interpret 
the testing that they get .from the:l.r district. 
They don't know how to ask for the records. 
So,· I OJ,ean, this is pushing a ball -u.phill so 
much farther than you can pos·sibly imagine 
where t.hey don't even speak the. language, let 
al,one know: the rules of evidence. 

And and I just want t·o make one oth~r point 
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it was alh~ded to in .earlier testimony, but I . 
th,ink it is comp·elling. There are a number of 
ar.eas in the IDEA where there seems to be an 
uneven playing field. Okay. One of which is 
this, in· IDEA 20-04, Congress added language 

_which is not unique but very unusual that says 
that :i.f a parent. uses the process frivolously 
.t·o harass, intimidate, and delay, not only can 
the district get fees against the parent. 
They can get fe~s against the parents' 
attorney. That chil.ls a lot of people from 
ge-tting .into parents' side special education 
litigation. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Has that ever occurred? 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: In Connecticut, there was a case 
in St~mford recently where that was ordered 
against:-· - - I c;ion' t believe it was a - - an 
experienced parent attorney member of the bar. 
But it has happened, and we 'have precedent 
here in Conne.cticut on it. So there's already 
this·protection. If parents are· using this 
process in an abusive fashion, they have -­
districts: do have· protections under 'the 'IDEA 
20.04. That's a provision that we fought hard 
against, but it is. what it is. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: It would be interesting reading 
both of your briefs on this if yo1.1 guys could 
get back to the committee. · 

JENN.IFER LA VIANO: Well, and I will say in the M 
versus Wilton c~se, I'm -- I ~ill have to -­
·the decision is a matter public record. It 
was fiied under a pseudonym, as most of these. 
cases are. I could obtain the· parents' 
permission·to share with youth~ pleadii19S in 
that case, which do make these arguments, and 
it was resolved by the f.ederal judge . s·o I 
think it' s imp.ortant. t wish I could remember 
the cite. I don't·, but I know. I can get it to 
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you, and I will .be happy to send it to your 
clerk. 

The last point I just thirik is important to 
make is that the cost of this truly is rea:lly 
not going to he borne out in any significant. 
way. You're going to have the same amount of 
litigation, if not ·more, if this burden is 
changed. I j list -- seeing the way these 
things· happen, it's .not. going to change 
anything. The school district has the bu~den 
of proof; but the moving pa1rty has the burden 
of production, which means if I file for .due 
process, I go first. I· have to present my. · 
witnesses. first. I have to put on my 
exhibits. The board then responds to it. So 
it -- this we have to trot out every person in 
the district argument is just not how the 
system is set up in Connecticut. . . 

So I·' d be happy to answer any questions. .And 
I know 'I '·m a little fired up, but it's been a 
long day .. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: I think you did wonderful,. 

~ENNIFER ~VIANO: Thank. you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Questions fr.om members of the 
Committee? 

Representative Reynold~, vice chai:tJll.an. 

REP. REYNOLDS·:: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

·Thank you for your testimony. 

You started off for what I've been waiting 
for, for th~ last eight nine ,hours. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO:. yeah, as have you, which I 
really appreciate it . 
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REP. REYNOLDS: You ~now, with 48 states, there 
clearly must be hybrid models that exist in 
which relief is provided to municipalities 
with legitimate complaints while at the same 
time protecting the interests of parents 
without t.he knowledge and resources to 
aQ.vocate. You've offered idea~ around the 
advisory opinion proc.ess, the hearing ·officer 
training, _alternate dispute resolution. I 
would surely va·lue you putting ·on paper what 
you think we can do to -- to achieve a more 
expedited proce·ss, a more balanced process . 
And :i,f you're aware of other models -- we can 
do. o:ur own research, but if you're aware of 
other m0dels that are more of a hybrid, and I 
don't believe it has to be all or nothing 
here. 

JENNIFER LAVIANO; And I would be happy to offer my 
help. 

REP. REYNOLDS: So to the degree to which you can 
help with that would be wonderful . 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: I'm happy to and including 
tal~ing to ConnCASE and whomever you would 
like me to speak with. The two-tiered model, 
for exampl~, New York has is probably a much 
more expensive route to go. It adds an entire 

('. 

layer of administrative burden on _both parents 
and the state, and so l woul.dn' t certainly 
recommend that, but I'd be_ happy to t·alk about 
other ideas. 

SENATOR GAFF·EY: Thank you very much. 

Any furt~er questions? 

Thank you very much. 

JENNIFER LA VIANO: T.hank yo:u very much. 
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SENATOR GAFFEY: .If you could get those cites back 
to our- clerk 

JENNIFER LAVIANO: I'd be happy. to. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: and'anything else that you'd 
like to add in writing for the record, I would 
appreciate i.t . 

JENNIFER LA VIANO: Happy to, than.lt you:. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Is· "there anyone else here tonight 
that remains ·to -- wishes to testify? 

Okay. I'm just going to call you fl.rst. 

I'm sorry. 

A VOICE: My name is Ann (inaudible). 

SENATOR -GAFFEY: Are you signed up, Anne? 

A VOICE: Yes . 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Do you guys know what your :numbers 
are? 54 --·Okay, 54 is first. 

JILL CASTELLANI: Thank you. I'm usually asleep by 
nine o'clock so it's a little past _my bedtime .. 
s·o I' 11 try to be as articulate as possibl·e. 

My name is Jill Castellani. I'm a board. 
certified behavior analyst, and I've been 
consulting at the public .schools for the past 
five years. 

_My job includes developing and monitoring ABA 
.Prograw.s f;or stQ.dents ~ith autism· and related 
disorders, a-s well as training and 
transferring the technology of AB.; to teachers 
.and related service providers . 
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There are h~ndreds of rese·arch articles tha.t 
demonstrate the efficacy of ABA for students 
with autism-related disorders and other 
disabil"ities. Behavior analysts -- the 
methodology of ABA is used to teach behaviors, 
though, any behavior that we want to see 
increased can be taught and increa-sed by the 
methods of ABA so behavior analysts absolutely 
work with other disciplines~ with OT, speech 
and language P.athologists, et cete!a. 

To comment on previous· testimony .about an 
eclectic approach, there is an a-rticle it's 
Howard Green -- it's Howard and Green, et al. 
I ·can cert·ainly get that reference for you 
guys. I believe it was in 1995 that compared 
.a group of students who received ABA only, a 
group of students who received an .eclectic 
approach, which is some AB~, some speech and 
l~ngu,age, some -- s_ome -·- jus't. general special 
education strat·egies, as ·well as a group of 
students who receiveq no ABA at all. And the 
results of the study were that the students 
who received the ·eclectic approach made little 
progres-s . They made the same amount of 
progress as the students who received no ABA 
.at all.· And the students who did receive ABA 
·services did significantly better so I just 
wanted point that out just to comment on 
previous testimony that an eclectic approach 
is better than the methodology of ABA only. 

If you didn't know, I'm here to support 
section 2 of House Bill SA2.5". I forgot that 
part. So it's essential to have people 
delivering ABA services to be quaiified and 
certified to do so. Teachers are certified; 
OT, speech and language pathologists, forklift 
drivers, massage therapists, hai-rdress·ers, 
they're all certified as well. So it only 
makes sense for people delivering ABA services 
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I als·o just want to point out something that 
wasn't mentioned because I know a lot of us 
have common support of this but tha.t requ1.r1.ng 
people·delive~ing ABA services to be certified 
doesn't necessarily mean that school districts 
have to bring. an outside person in or have to 
hire somebody' brand new. You heard testimOil:Y 
from spe.cial ed teachers -- and it's speech 
and language pathologists, as well as Jenn 
McCormick, who's duly certified as a teacher 
and behavio.r analyst. So it doesn't· 
necessarily mean tha:t this will be ail: 
additional cos.t to school districts to bring 
in -- to bring . in a BACBA. You know,. teachers 
certainly c~n be duly certified. 

And I guess my last point is not only is this 
bill essential for student·s. of autism and 
di"sabilities and 'their families, but it really 
is essential to the field of education in 
general. I'm a mother of two children. And 
the thought of· sending my children to receive 
education from people who aren't certified in 
their f.~eld. of practice do.esn' t really sit 
well. ~ith me·,. and I don't· think that's 
something we, as parents and educators, want 
to accept 'those standards for Connecticut 
education. 

Thank you. 

SENATOR. GAFFEY: Thank you, very well done·· 

Any questions? 

Thank y9u very much. 

Good evening. 

ANNE E}\SON: Hello. My name is Annie Easton, and 
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I'm a special education att·orney. I limit my 
law practice to representing students with 
disabilities .. 

I had a neatly put together, testi~ony, which I 
submitted earl.ier, but I'm going to now put 
t:,hat aside· and comment on some of what I heard 
earlier because I ··m quite upset about some of 
the untruths that came your way. 

I'm ·here to oppose section 3 of House Bill 
5425. 

Okay. First, I'd like to talk about some of 
the so-called_protections that .the parents 
have. One of them was the protection -- one 
protect·ion was the right to get school records 
upon requ~st. That doesn't always happen. 
Just a few weeks ago, someone came in and I 
~aid, Where are the -- where are the records? 
Did you reque.~t them'? 

They said, Yes, Ms. Anne, I requested the 
records and they ·had me come into .the office· 
and they showed me records and they said, 
we'll make copies of what we think is 
important f.or you to have .. 

So. it wasn't· until that person got an attorney 
involved; myself, that they were able to get a 
set of records. 

Next, we're talking about -- I heard about 
independent educat·i.ona1 evaluation·s. It is 
true that the law says that if you don't agree 
with an evaluation: that the schooi gives, you 
have the right' to an independent educational 
evaluation, the IEE, at school expense. So 
you have that right, .and if you don'·t get that 
then the school brings you to due process t.o 
proye that your -- their education is -- is 
appropriate. That's not what -- that's not 
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What happens is the parent goes to an IEP,. you 
know, the meeting with the school, and they 
ask for an independent educational evaluation 
and the schools say no. Okay. Sometimes 'they 
don't s~y no; they say, oh, you're not happy 
with what w:e: did? Let's do it again.. W.e want 
to get a sec.ond bite at the apple. 

And the ·parents say, okay. Her~' _s som!=!thing 
else that happens. The parents -- in :a case 
I'm working with right now, the parent wanted 
a reading evaluation because their 11th grader 
doesn' ·t. read., And they asked -- they read -­
they got some kind of list of parent rights 
and they asked for one .of those independent 
educational evaluations and the school says, 
I'm ·sorry but you're only entitled to an 
l.nd!=!pend.ent educational evaluation after we do 
an ·evaluat-ion. )Uld we haven' t done a reading 
evaluation so yo.u' re ·not entitled to an 
independent· reading -- educational evaluation. 
So ·that's what's really happening out there . 

We also -- I also heard mention of the· high 
cost of reimbursing parents• attorneys. when 
they w;i.n at ·due process. I want i~st·ructions 
on how ·that_' s done. Okay? I want to know 
because this is what happens. A parent comes 
in. I agree to represent them. I can't take 
a big down payment because they're ·working at 
s·top & Shop as a cashier for $8.25 an hour, 
and, frankly, I --- I just don't. know how to 
take. a month's. salary just for_, yoU: know, a 
couple of hours·of my work. Okay. 

So I try to. help them on the due -- on the 
building lev~l .. The school is not listening. 
We file .for due proces_s. And we bring. in a 
cquple of -- oops. Sorry . 

000597 



• 

• 

• 

---- ---------~-----------

277 
cd EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

March 8, 20l0 
3:30 P.M. 

bring in a coup_le of. evaluations to show 
that we actua.lly have a de.cent case and the 
school decides to settle, not. because they 
think, ooh, settling is cheaper than going to 
due proces·s . No, the reason the school 
settles is because the parents came in with an 
evaluation that says~ ·oops, this kid has 
dyslexia sorry you didn it see it for ten. 
years·. And then the school comes up with the 
settlement, and the settlement ·is give the -kid 
an evidence-based program that they need· maybe 
throw in a few compensatory hours but. we're 
not "going to pay the attorney .f·ees. And guess 
-.- what am I supp·ose to say to the parents, 
we're not settling, you know; you're getting 
everything you want because I'm not getting 
paid? It doesn't happen. That's not the way 
it is in the trenches. 

Can I talk about one more quick thing? 

SENATOR GAFFEY: Sure .. 

ANNE EASON: Oh, good .. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: You're on a roll. 

~E EASON:· All right. Let's talk about my 
\ . 

learned sister Attorney Laubin did say that 
the evaluatprs get paid. We know that's not 
true. 

That was settled in Arli~gton School District 
versus Mt1rphy. Now I want you to know that I 
was -- I was in the Supreme Court the day that 
that· case was hear.d. I was in line at 4:00 
a.m. I was in the Supreme Court to hear .that 
case argued. And there came a time when one 
of the justices -- chief justices said, Well, 
wait a minute. You're complaining about the 

·cost of the parent evaluators. Don't the 
schools bring in ·evaluators, too·? 
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Now, of course, ·we all know the answer is, 
yes, because they have unlimited budgets and 
they bring in a lot of evaluators. And the 
attorney that represent·ed the school district 
said~ Wel·l,. no -- oh, of course, maybe they'll 
have _a school psyqhologi~t.or something, but, 
no, the_y don't ·have evaluators. 

And I sat there. in the Supr.eme Court and I 
said, My· God, the board attorneys even lie at 
this level. 

So ·that·•·s .-- you cannot sh.ift the burden .of 
p~oof. It • ~ almost. impossible to win these 
cases and it • s going t·o be -- it '·s simply not 
fa-ir. 

SENATOR GAFFEY:. Thank you very much for you 
passion and testimony. Appreciate you staying 
around all night to -- to appec;tr before the 
Committee. 

Any questions? 

Thank you very much . 
• 

ANNE EASON: Thank you. 

SE~ATOR G~fFE.Y: Any further ·testimony to be 
brought before the Education Committee this 
evening? 

Seeing none, we'll call this hearing 
adjourned. An~ I want to thank everybody and 
the· members that stayed this evening. Thank 
you. very.much. 

A VOICE: Tha:nk you. 

SENATOR GAFFEY: You're welcome . 

-.-... 
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TESTIMONY BEFORE mE EDUCATION COMMITTEE ON 
V ARlO US BILLS 

S!m~~tor .Qaffey, Rep. Fleisclunann, Members of the Education 
Coumrittee, my name is Dr. Reginald Mayo, I am the Superintendent of New 
'Haven ~lie Schools, and I am submittj,ng_thi~ testimony concerning a 
number ofbiils before you today. 

In brief, we support H.B. No. 5421 AAC Educators and 
. Adininistratoi'S. 

- We have concerns about H. B. No. 5423 -AAC Dissection Choice, 
H.B. No. 5425 AAC Special Education, and S.B. No. 377 AAG School 
Construction Projects. 

Of the bill·we support: .. 
• Bouse Bill No. 54li. AAC ·Educators and Administrato~. We 

strongly·support lhiS bill. Creating alternate routes to certification for 
administrators and superintendents will expand the pool ofhighly 
qualified individuals. to hold thes~ positions. There are vast 
shortages of quaiified superintendents and adininistrators. Providing 
for alternate routes to certification will enable districts to attract the 
highly educated personnel from the business world to transition to 
educatipnalleadership positions. We ·support passage of this bill with 
a few min<?r revisions. 

o Section 2(b)(2) as. written requires applicantS to. have thirty 
months or less of teaching expe~ence: We would recommend 
amending this language_ to state "thirty months of ·teaching or 
.other educationat leadership experiente." This would allow 
"for candidates who have· worked fo-r: school districtS in 
leadership capacities to. qualify for the alternative ro1:1~ to 
certification. 

Of the bills where we have concerns: 

•- House Bill.No. S4l3.,AAC Dissection Choice. We have concerns 
.about the practicality of this bill. New Haven already-has· a district 
policy: allowing opt out for general courses like Biology, but for other 
co1:1rses such as Anatomy we state. that it is a fundamental part of the 
course iri the desCription. Therefore, if a high school student signs up 
for the course it is a problem to then later allow the student to opt out. 

_Most of our aquaculture school courses in that subject area do involve 
animal. experimentation, which are again fundamental to. the _courses . 
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Given out concerns, we would suggest r~ferring this proposai to the 
Connecticut Acadeiny for Education in Mathematics, S~ence and 
Technology for further ~amination of these issues. 

• Bouse Bill No. 54%5, AAC Special Education. 
·· o ···Section l(a) We have concerns about the proposed language 

in Section 2(a)requiring··that Applied Behavior Analysis 
(ABA) services provided to s~ents with autism be provided · 
by Board Certified Behavior Analysts (BCBAs). ABA 
involves the activation of the principles of behaviorism, e.g., · 
positive reinforcement. This model may be utilized .by many 
men~ h~altb. prQfessionals. Most BCBAs are not certified 
educations, and. are unfaniiliar with teaching and learning from 
a curricular point of view. Additionally, ABA is utilized for 
many-students, not only those diamtosed ·with autisll\. We are 
~ncemed .th~t the certification requirement could extend to 
any student needing a behavioral intervention to have that 
intervention overseen by a BQard Certified .. Behavior Analyst 
(BCBA). The research suppOrts the notion that ABA works 
well for students possessing autism, yet, it ·is ·not .the only 
intervention which is successful. Passage of this bill would be 
the equivalent to the state legislature endorsing ABA as THE 
treabrient fot autism. We oppose·the inclusion of this section 
in the proposed bill. 

o Section 4(h) We also have concerns about Section 4(h) which 
requires any district from which a child transfers from after 
Octob~ 1, to continue paying for any special education 
servi~ provided by the receiving district. We are· concerned 
that this. section Will punish innovative. districts that provide 
alternative programming ~o students in their districts including 
NHPS. · NHPS· ·creates programs to work with its most 
challenging students: Many dist:r:icts wi.th.lesser scale sp.ecial 
education. programs place their severely disabled students in 
out-of-district fa~Uties. Our solution would be to amend the· 
proposed language to State that the sending district is· 
responsible for the then current IEP as designed on the day 
the-student enrolled in the new distri~t. If the rece.iving 
di'stri~t·changes. the.IEP servic.es, it should assume full cost 
responsibility from that point forward. 

· • Senate. BiD No. 331,,AAC School Construction Projects. School 
~nstrUction projects ate required to .meet LEED silver or equivalent 
standards, which require energy modeling. The ·Life Cycle Cost 
Analysis requirement laid out in SB 337 iS redundant and brings 
anQther state agency into-the already cumbersome approval process. 
We_ oppose the addition of this extra step . 

-:=ooa 



•• 

• 

• 

·IJllr#= . rf#AFT .Qonnecticut 
· • .• A Union ofProfess~onals 

n1STIMONY 

SHARON M. PALMER 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

Mareh 8, 2010 

- ----·- .....,;_ ·- . 

Good aftem<?On, SeiJ.ator Gaffey, Representative· Fleischman and members o(the 

Education Coirim.ittee. _Tlumk'Y9U for _provi~g thi~ hearing. 
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Sharon l'almer 
PRESIDENT 

Melodie-l'eters 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENI; 

I am Shar!:>n P~e{, President of AFT Connecticut, a diverse 28,000 member Leo Canty 
. · • . SECOND VICE PRESIDE;NT 

AfL.eiO wiion. I am here today to state our position regarding s~vetal bills 

be(ore you. 

' . 

I would lik~.today. tO remark briefly on several ~ills and put AFT Connecticut-on 

reca1'4.regardilig.our positions. 

H.B. 5421 An Act Concemii:J.g Educators and Adririnistrators - We 
qppose ·. accepting non-public school,. teaching for' ceiti~cation. The 

teachilig·exp~rierices are !jot ~uivalen~ or comparable .. 

H:B. 5422 An Act Concerning Minor Revisi~ns -to the Education Statutes 

-:We s~PP-Qrt·~~ c~~r sctu)ol rei;orts; n~t blennial. Charters J,"em&in. 
controversial and n~d ·close examination._and imalysis. 

.H.B ... -5424 An Act Petniitting Two or Mote Boards. of Education to 

. Jointly Pui-ctia"se: Employe~· Heaith Insurance: - · 'yve· coh~ep~ly··~upport 
thl~, ~iii ~d ioQk.: foi:Waro to._teviewmg' and -~o~~nting on additional 

. propoSed lan~ge. ~We .would be mo~ than willing ·to wo~k .with ·you on 
. . . .. . - . 

this iss~ . 

Thomas Bruenn 
SECRE'I'ARY· 'I'REASUBER 

VICE PRESIDENTS 

J9hn Altieri 
Ronda·Barker 
Erin Benham 
Dennis Bogusky 
Joanne Chap~ 
David Cicarella 
Art Costa, Jr. 
TO[_D.Culley 
Tanya Crump 
Kathie Daly 
Patti FuscQ 
Betty qadson 
Andrea Johnson 
Patrica M, Keavney 
Phyllis Kornfeld 
Paul Krell 
Ann Lobrand· 
Je~ Morningstar 
Chuck Morrell 
Harry Ro~ez . 
Kathleen Sanner· 
RickTanasi 
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H.B. S42s· AD. .Act- Concerning Soecial Edtication - we· support the· . 

con~pt <){_. .. ~~~ging the .burden of proof to . the ·requesting party. 

· ·. However, w~ b~lieve legal" aid Should be available for poor parents. 

S.B. 37S.An Act.Conceming.T E AM -·We supp9rt this bill to ensqre a 

smooth arid fait -itio~ to the newT E. A M.program. 

S.B .. '379 An· Act Concerniilg Vocational "Technical Scliool~..:. We applaud: 

the. ·coniiiiittee's work. _to improve. the Vocational Technical Schools. A 

sp~ial thank. yo~ goes to Senator Gaffey. You will heat from several of 

our members regarding this bill. 

S.B: 380 AnApt_C:onceming Early Childhood Education Credentialing­

We :support ·thls· bill and hope there will be funds· available for 

Pf!Jfessional. development. 

'lbaDk. yo~ for·yo!Jl' ~e and the he~g opportun,ity. 

P~S. On a p~onal· note, please pass the bonding for Waterford High School. 

000604 
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TESTIMONY B:EFQRE THEEDUCATION COMMrn'EE ON 
V ARlO US BILLS 

Senator Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, Members of the Education 
Committee, my name is Dr. Reginald Mayo, lam the Superintendent of New 
Haven PUbl~c Schools, and I am submitting this testimony conceniing a 
numb~ Qfbills before you today. 

In brief, we support H.B. No. 5421 AAC Educators and 
Administrators. · · -

We have concerns about H.B. No. 5423 -AAC Dissection Choice, 
H.B. No. 5.425 AAC Special-Educatjon,,and S;B. No. 377 AAC School-. 

- Construction Projects. · 

Of ~e bill we SUJ?port: 

• House Bill No. 5421, AACEducators and Administrators. We 
strongly support this "bill. Crea"ting alternate routes to certification for 
administratorS and supenntendents will expand the pool of highly 
qualifi~ indiyiduals to hold these positions. There are vast 
shortages of qualified.superintendents and administrators. Providing 
for alternate routes to certifi.~ation wiU enable districts to ·attra~ the 
highly educated personnel from the business world to transition to 
educational leadership positiQnS, We-support passage ofthis bill with 

-a few minor revisions. -
o S:ection 2(b)(2) as·writteil ~quires applicants to have thirty 

months or less of teaching experience. We would recommend 
amending this li;mguage to state "thirty months of teaching or 
other educationalleadership experience." This would allow 
for candidates who have worked for school districts in 
leadership capacities to qualify for the alte~tive route to 
certification. 

Of the biDs where we have concerns: 

• House Bill No. 5423. AAC Dissection Choice. We have concerns 
abo\lt the practicality of this bill. New Haven alr:eady has a district 
policy allowing opt out for general courses like Biology, but for other 
courses such~ Anatc;>my we state that it is a fundamental part of the 
course in the description. Therefore, if a high school student signs up 
for the course jt is a problem_ to then latet allow the student to opt otit. 
Most of our aquaculture school courses in that' subject area do involve 
animal_ experimentation, which are again fundamental to the courses . 
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Given ou.r concen:tS, we would sugge_st referring this proposal to the 
Connecticut Academy for Education in Mathematics, Science an<J 
Technology for further examination of these issues . 

. • House Bill No. S425, .. AAC Special Education. 
o Section l(a) We have eoncerns ·about the proposed language 

in Sectio~ 2(a) req~ting that Appl_i~ Behavior Analysis 
(ABA) services· provided to students with ·autisin be provided 
by Board Certified Behavior Analysts .(BCBAs). ABA 
involves the activation of the principleS ofbehaviorism,_ e.g., 
positive reinforcement. This mod~l may be utilized by many 
mental health.professionals. Most BCBAs are not certified 
educations, ~ci are_.unfmirlliar- with teaching and learning from 
a-curricular point of view. Additionally, ABA is utiiized for 
many students, not orily those diagnosed with autiSil\. We are 
concerned that Ute certification requirement-could extend to 
any student needing a-behavioral interven~ion to have that 
intervention-" overseen by a Boani'Certified Behavior Analyst 
(BCBA). The research sUpports the notion that ABA works 
well for students possessing autism, yet, it is n9t the only 
intervention which is successful. Passage of this bill would be. 
the equivalent to the state legislature endorsing ABA as THE 
treatment for autism. we oppose the inclusion of this" section 
in the proposed bill. 

o Section 4(h) We also have concerns about Section 4(h) which 
requires any district from which a child transfers from after 
Octobm: 1, to continue paying for any special education 
services provided by the receiving district.· We are concerned 
that this section will pwrlsh innovative .districts that provide 
aitemative prograniming to students in their districts including 
NHPS. NHPS creates programs to work With i~ most 
chalienging 'students. Many districts with lesser scale special 
education programs place their severely disabled. stlidents in 
out-Of-district facilities. Our solution would be to amend the 
proposed language to state that the sending district is 
responsible for the then CUITeDt iEP as designed on the day 

·the "student enrolled in the new district.. If the receiving 
distrl~t changes the IEP services; it should assume full cost 
responsibility from that point forward. 

• Senate.Bill.No • .331.,AA.C School Construction Projects. School 9J; 3JJ 
construction projects are required to meet LEED-silveror eqyivalent 
standards, which require energy modeling. The Ljfe Cycle Cost 
Analysis requireinent laid out in SB 337 is ~undant and brings 
another state agency into the ·already cumbersome approval process. 
We oppose the addition of this extra step. · 
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Testimony 
Submitted ·to the 
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Match 8, 2010 

HB SOlO AN ACT IMPLEMENTING THE BUDGETRECOMMENl>ATIONSOF THE GOVERNOR . . . . - . 

CONCERNING EDUCATION 
. iiB 5421 AN ACT CONCERNING EDUCATIORS:AND ADMiNisTRATORS 

BB 5422-AN. ACT CONCE.iiNl:NG MINOR REVISIONS TO .. THE: EDUCATION STATUTES 
. BB S4ls.i\N . .ACT CONCERNING:SPECJAL EDUCATION ·. 

!SB 38·~· AN'iCT"CONCERNING SrtiDENTS WITII TERMINALLY ll..L PARENTS. 

. ' 
The Connecticut Association ofBoards of Education (CABE).supports tbe provision ofHB 54~l,,An Act · 
Concerniil.g Educa~rs· an~ Administrators, which would provide :for an alteinate r9ute to certification for school · 
administrators .. It is notcleai tO·lJ:$ ·why the opportunity.is lilnited to those who have 30 months or less of 
teaching experience.· · · . · · 

. .. . 

CABE supports the pro~sion Qf'HB 5422, An Act Concerning Minor Revisions to the Education Statutes, 
which would establish May l as· th~ d~ihe for boards of ed1J,cati6n, to notify non-tenure teachers that· their 
contracts may· not be tene'Wed. This 'is ;particularly 'important as boards deal with budget reductions. Providiiig 

·one additi.onhl month for school.district to provide non tenured teachers with notice of possible non-renewal will 
allow boards of education to ~ve ·a. cle~ fiscal pict\lre and reduce the number of unwarranted non-renewal 
.notices. llisurance of non-renewal notices has a significant negative impact on the morale and functioning of the 
school districts. · 

CABE 81Jpports the provisions. of HB 5425, An Act Concerning Special Education, ·which wQuld. provide that 
the burden of pr9of lies with :the p~ tequesfulg a· special education hearing. The Connecticut Association of 
Boards of Education implores you to address the burdeJ;J. of-proof issue in the proposed amendments to the 
special education regula~ons. ·This is an area of criti~ concern U? board .members, .superintendents and many 
legislators. As· we all stluggl~ to deal with·· fiscal constraints, it is imperative~ i.ddress this issue. 

In. COIDIDissioner McQuillan's ~ary of the proposed ch~es dated February3, 2010, this issue was 
addressed in SectioQ. 38: "Aligns burden of proof to $ildatd established by the SUpreme Court. in Schaffer v . 

. Weast:, as the IDEA.is silent on the issue of burden of proof~ the court held that the traditional ruie that the party 
that files the clirim _bears _the·burd~.of proof should apply." · 

Unfortunlltely, the ~arch 3 summa,ry fails to include this important change. 

Connecticut is one of only two states that do pot adhere to federal practices regarding the bUI'd:en .of proof .in 
~ecial educa~on due process hearings. The current re~ation .. must be changed to reflect the fedf#ral legal 
standard of placing the burden of proof on the. party challenging the placement. The current regulation has 

.. restilted in. escalating legal expenseS for all boards of education in Connecticut cities and towns. Oiie Ct 
· · superintendent referred to the growing litigious na:ture of special education as a primary source of ''budg~ 
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hemorrha~g". B_ecause of Connecticut'S. Regulation Sec. 10-76h-14, Connecticut school districts face; more 
legal obs~les and i_ncur- greater costs for special education due process issueS than districts in 48 other states." 

. . . . 
We urge you-to bring Connecticutinto conformity with 48 other states ~d provide for the burden of proof to be 
placed on the moving pll(ty. 

CABE opposes SB 381; An .Act Concerning Students-with Terminally DI·.Parents, which wQuld require bo~ 
of education to pro~de two hours. of hOme· instrUction each school day to students assisting with the care of a 
terminally ill ;parent. This riew mandate woul~ create a sp~fic entitlement to instructional time for students· 
who are out of school beca~e of one specific situation. · 

--~ 
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Testimony of Mark K. McQuil_lan, Commissioner of:Educarlon 

-ON 

:Qaised Bills 379, 5421, 5425. 5426, 380, 376, 377, and 5422 _ 

0006_~1 

Raised Bill-379.: AN ACT CONCERNING VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL SCHOOLS 

The Dqjartment opposes in part and supportS i.n part the provisions_ contained in Raised . 
B_ill 379, An Act Concemmg. Vocationa"I-T~hnical .SchOols. Wh_ile the Department understands 
and appreciates the General AssemJ:dy's concern for _the technical high school system, the 
Department feel~ tb,at ~any o.f the pro~Si9ns iri this. ~ill will not address the issUes a~ hand anq, 
in fact;_ could potentially cause.flirther bani The SJ~perintendent ofthe Technical High School 
·system will expand o~ olir position on this bill in her testimony ho'*ever there are two . 

. provisions in the'bill than:lifectly impact the State Board of Education which I would like to 
address. . . . . 

. First, section 1 of this bill. prohibits the State Board of Education from closing or 
suspending operations of any tec~cal high .schooi for more thllll, six months unless a formal 
vote is taken. The Depattinent finnly believes that I acted within my authority under· section 10-
95 of the oer.~l Statutes when I acted to suspend operations at J.M. Wright Technical Hjgh 
School last sumiiler. However, ·we understand the Genetal Assembly's desire for a procedural 
. clarification on this issue moving forward and we support this provision of the bill. . 

Section. 2 of tb,e bill requires that twQ members of the State Board of Education have 
industrial trade or technical school experience. The Department supports this concept given the 
important role that the Bo_ard plars in overseeing the t~hnical high ·school system. However, the 
Dq:jartment has _some concerns about the implementatjon of this provi~ion ·given that the Board 
currently bas twelve active members. We recommend that either.the_proposal be revised to 
expand the Boarq meJ;D.~ership ~y two a1embers or that tbe effective date be pushed back until 
July ~0 II, as five members. o~ our Board are up for reappo~~ent- in March of 2011. · 

Raised Blll5421: AN ACT CONCERNING EDUCATORS AND ADMINISTRATORS 

· The DePartment has concerns with Raised Bill 5421 which seeks to establish an alternate 
route to certification ·program for administrators and superintendents as well as to change current 
law to allow nonpublic school teaching experience to count towards teacher certification; . 

Section 2: Alternate Ro'ute to Certification for·Princigals and Superintendents 
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·The Department also opposes the changes proposed in Section 4·ofthis bill which seek to 
allow students enrolled· in a teacher preparat(on program to complete their student teaching in a 
non-public school. Student teachers are required under. statute to be paired with cooperating 
teachers that are trained by the Department of Educatio~. The Department does not provide such 
training for non-public school teachers nor can we use state func;ts· to do so. Further, non-public 
schools do'ilot use standardized cuniculum nor do they offer special education services in the 
same manner as traditional public schools. Therefore, studentteachers that work in a noi:J.,.public 
school will not hav~ the same exp~ence student teaching -.in a, non-public s~hooi !hat they will 
have in a public sch~ol and the Department opposes this provision. 

Raised Bill 5425: AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL:EDUCATION 

·The Department opposes in part and supports in part Raised Bill 5425, An Act 
Conce,ming Special Education. · 

Section 1: Membership·ofthe State Advisory Council for-Special Education 

The I;>epartment" ~trongly supports section 1 of this bill which contains proposed revisions 
to the membership of the State Advisory Council for Special Education. Th.e Part B AjJplication 
su~mitteq by the State Department of Education for federal funding under IDEA requires· that the 
state provide an ass1irailce that'~e State has esta}?lished and .. maintains an ~dvisory panel for the 
purpose of providi,ng policy guidance with respect to special education and related services for 
children with disabilities in the State·as found in 20 U.S.C. 1412(a)(21)(A)-(D)~ 34 CFR 
§§300.167-30Q.169." The fed~ral.law requires the advisory panel to be composed of at ieast 20 

·members, who are representative of the state population, and a majoritY of the members of the 
panel must. be individuals with disabilities or parents of children with disabiiities from birth · 
through.age 26. 

.. ConnecticuCs State AdVisory Council for Speeial Education (SAC) is currently. 
composed. of at least 38 m~bers, appoinled by various appointing autl,lorities. The SAC is 
currently near:ly twice as large as the federal rules·~equire. Reduction in membership consistent 

· with the membership requirements of the federal law .is recommended to improve the 
functionality of the SAC. · 

In the p~t. only a few legislators J;Ilade their _appoinbnents as required by statute. Also, 
the legislators who were appointed as members of th~ SAC rarely attend meetings. As a result; 
the SA,C has frequently been forced to carry out its functions with less than 50% of fts intended 
.and authorized niembers~p.. To address this i~sue, ·this ptopgsal reduces the number of . . 
legislative appointments and makes the legislators serving on the conulrittee non-voting 
members. ·· 

In ~d~tion, by allowing the appointments ofindividuals with disabilities and the parents 
of<?hildren with disabiltties to be·n::mde by the Commissioner of Education and the Governor's 
Office, as ·proposed, the Council is more likely to achieve a membership composed of the desired 
~thnic diversity ana a balanced representation of disabilities,·as required by the Federal law: . 

. . 
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To Whom It May Concern: 
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CONNECT J·C UT 

My na":'es I Joh~ Molteni and I se·r:ve as an Assistant Professor and Direc;tor of the Autism _ 
Spectrul'l') Disorders Initiative at Saint Joseph College and also serve as the President of the Connectic~t 
Association for Behavior Analysis, a professional" organization -from whom you will hear testimony from 
today. Thank you for t_his opportunity to provi~e testimony in support of HB 5425: An Act Concerning 
Special Education Section 2 whjch stipulates that applied behavior analysis ser:Vices provided t~ students 
as part of their Individualized Educa.tion Plan ~ill be overseen by a Board certified Behavior Analyst 

-(BCBA), B~arct_'certified assistant Behavior"Analyst (BCaBA) under the supervision of a BCBA, or other 
professionals who.se sc'?pe of practice includes applied behavior analysis. This section provides an 
important step in securing_ quality services for children with ~p·ecial needs by qualified indivl~u_als who 
have met specific educ;ation and training requiremen~. I would li~e to make a friendly suggestion to 
change the terms ,.autism" to·"special needs" as the method()logies of ~pplied behavi~r analysis have 

been utillz.ed and have demonstrated effeCtiveness across various populations of individuals. 

E~idence to support the use ofbehavioral interventions in the education, training and treatment 
of individuals with and without· disabilities has grown in over 40 years of basic and applied research. The 
impact of procedures developed from the principles of Appli~d Behavior Analysis (ABA), when 
implemented with fidelity, have led to imp~ovements in behavioral functioning, rates of learning, 
.acquisition of adaptive living skills, spontaneous communication, social skill development, staff 
performance and self regulatory behavior. The dissemination of-behavior analysis at both the individual 
and organizational level is the subject of multiple journals within the specialty (e.g., The Journal of 
Applied Behavior Analysis and The Journal oj"Behavioral Education), international organizations (e.g., 
The Association for Behavior Analysis International and The Association for Positive Behavioral Support) 
and subgroups of. national organizations (e.g. Division 25· of the American Psychological Association) •. 

The increase in prevalence in autism spectrum disorders and related disabiliti_es over the past 
decade. has. fueled th~ need for improved e·d_ucationai.and beh~viQral s~rvices across the lifespan. 
Programs utilizing··applied behavior analytic proce·dures are n·ow housed in public school settings, 
private schools, foster care, and home-based setti~gs. The demand for Individuals with training in ABA 
has ·also Increased as it ha~ ~een identified _as one of the only intervel')tions wit~ a substantial evidence 
base (National Autisrtl ~nter, 2009; _National Res~arch Counc_il, 2001; N_YS Department of Health Early 
Intervention _Program, 1999). 

. Various state ~rgani~ations (e;g., Department of Disability Services, Connecticut Birth to 3) and 
recent leg~slation (Public Act 09-115, 2009) have recognized applied behavior analysis services, BCBAs 
and BCaBAs under the supervision.as part of their reimbursement programs. Certification as a behavior 
a!"'C!Iyst has also been reco~;nized in multiple states across the nation with regard to support services for -
individuals with special nee~s. This bill will allow students to receive services from. individuals with a· 
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level of education-and training that meet agreed upon competencies· in Applied Behavior Analysis. 

Certification also provides protection to consumers (school systems, parents and students) by P.roviding 
·a mechanism t9 ev.alua,te t~e.qualiflcations of an individual and sets a standard of professional behavior 
that can be evaluated and acted: on ·in cases.of misconduct. Proof of certification is easily obtained from 
practitioners or researched by·~takeholders (e.g., school systems and parents ) at th~ Behavior Analyst 

Certificat~on Board .website·(Www ;bacb.com). 

Tr~ining programs in Applied Behavior Analysis generally consist of five, 3 credit courses or 225 

h'ours o~ coursework for certifi~ate programs whereas masters· programs in Applied Behavior Analysis 
wiil CO!lslst of'additioJial credit hours, In addition, 1500 .hours of supervised clinical experience is 
r~quired under .t~e supervi~io'n Qf a ·Board Certified Behavior AQalyst. Programs in applied behavior 
analysis are currently. available·in two·formats, online·programs (21 program~) and on campus programs. 

Many of the onlin.e programs are run by leaders in the fleld of applied behavior analysis and are of the 
highest qualiw. Prior t9 the deve.lopment of this program~ the options for individuals in CT were to do 
an onlin~ program or h~ave ~he st~te to receive training. Despite these obstacles, the number of 
certified indivi_duals in the state has increa5ed. Within the past year, the number of certified individuals 

has increased fro iTt i34 to 1~~ without on. campus programs in the state. Sain.t Joseph College just 
launched a program in Appljed_Behavior,Analysis that has been approved by the Behavior Analyst 
Certification· Board• and the Col"!nectlcut State. Department of Education. Supervision is also provided to 

those Individuals ·who do not hav~ a BCBA on site to supervise them. There has been a gr:eat demand 
for this program froin educci~ors; related seniices personnel (e.g., school psychologists and speech and 

language pathologiSts); pa,rents and others seeking Master's degrees in Special Education. We are 
committ~d to providing ei:luc~tioi'l and training to individuals in the coming years through the Graduate 
~ertificate in Applied Behavior "nalysis. There are four faculty members at Saint Joseph College who 
provide c.oursework !I"~ supervision for: students interested in studying Applied Behavior Analysis. 
Eastern Connecticut State U!liversity has a training program for Board Certified assistant Behavior 
Analysts. There have also I:Jeen discussions of developing t~ining programs at Southern cOnnecticut 

Sta~e. Uni~ersity and Western Connecticut State University. Within driving distance from Northeast 
ConneCticut, programs in t"e Springfield area are a~ailable such as that ~t El!lls College which provides 
practical experiences a~·the R_iver Street Autism PrograiT! at Coltsville in Hartford, CT. 

In summary, HB 5425,. Section 2, is a critical first step In ensuring that students with special 
needs Who are to receive Applied Behavior Analysis Services a!! part of their educational program, wi!l 
have this program overseen ~y·a Board Certified Behavior Analyst or other qualified professional as 

outlined in the section: Protection of all parties involved in the education of children with special needs 
is para~ount as Is. the e!(pectation that those professionals· involved in Applied Behavior Analysis 
programs will have ~ level of competimcy to provide those services. This is and should continue to be an 
expectation of all individuals working with any student requiring special education services. Thank you 
for your time and'the opportunity to .advocate for students'with special needs and those involved in 

'their education anc! care. 
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John D.""Molteni, Ph.D., a·ceA-D 
Ass~st~nt .Professor·~_nd bi~ct~r 
Autism Spec;trum Disorder Initiative 
Saint Joseph.~ll~ge 
1678-Asyl~m A~enue 
West Hartford, .. CT 061.17 
;m~ltenica?a;c.ei:lci 
B6.~~3l.i5_699 . 
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Literacy Advocates 
Ten Wall Street, Norwalk~ CT 06850 • 203.866.440() • 203.853.9246 fax • sknapp&l~es.cam 

Testimony of Sheryl Knapp to the I oint Committee on Education 
March 8, 2010 

Good.aftemoon Senator Oaffey, Represe!ltative Fleischmann and e~teemed members of the Education 
Comlnittee.· My name i~ SperylKnapp, and I am here today to voice my strong opposition to Section 3 of 
Raised House Bill #5425,. which"shifts the burden ofproofatspecial education due process hearings to 
the p8rty_reque~ting the l:i.ea,r:ing. · 

I am an indepen4~nt reading consultant, as well as the parent of an elementary aged student with !Ill 
intellectual disability; The :birth of my daughter opened my eyes to the enormous untapped potential 
within student!~ with ~ignificant disabilities, and prompted me to leave the business world to pursue a 
career in education and a4vocacy. · · · 

Every day,lsee ·the struggl~s parents face to secure- and maintain- appropriate programs for their 
children. The only recourse they have when districts fail to provide appropriate services is due process;, 
it's a path of l~t resort 'that no parent wants to take. Taking a school district to due process is alrea4y a 
daunting •d costly task for·families. School districts are· inherently at an·unfair advailtage in that they 
have ultimate control ov~r the entire process, from the staff members to all the testing and other 
information upon which decisions are made. Districts also hav!= virtually unlimited access to experts and 
high-powered lega'i representation - all at taxpayer expense . 

Placing the burden. of.proof on the party. requesting the special edu,cation.hearing would only exacerbate 
this imbalance of power, as in most iniitances it is the parents who are making the request; districts 
typically have. no re~JiOD to initiate due pro~ess since they have ultimate control over service delivery and 
·can simply· withhold services. Due process hearings ~ould become even more costly, accessible only to 
the p!ost wealthy,· and ills!) Unfair - ultimately depriving students of their right to an appropriate 
edUcation. · 

Unless you are a parent of a. child with significant special needs, there is no way to know the press1ires we 
feel every single day regarding our children's educational progr.uns. For students like my daughter, 
receiving an appropriate education willljkely make the difference between her living a maximally 
i.Ddependent, productive life and being dependent on state- and federally-funded services. Although it 
would in no way level the playing field in due process hearings, please at least give .families a more 
equitable opportunity to exert their due process rights. Please delete Section 3 from Raised House Bill 
Number 5425. · 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

Sheryl Knapp 
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Amanda Tellier 
41 Redwood Drive 
Bristol, CT 06010 
(860) 584•5757, te!ljera_@sbcglobal.net 

March 8, ~010 
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Education Cqmmittee, Testlm~ny regarding Raised House Bill No. 5425 
• Support $e_ction 2 which requires school districts to hire qualified professionals to 

provided behavior analysis when included in a child's Individualized Education. Plan 
• Oppose Sectlo~ 3 which proposes placing the burden of proof In a Due Process 

Heai:ing to the party who asked for the hearing. 

Senator Gaffey, Representative Fle-ishmann, and Members of the Education Committee: 

- -
I am here-to offer personal testimony In support of HB 5425, Section 2 while strongly 
opposing Section 3. 

First, let me comment on why you shoUld support Section 2. I am t~e parent of-a child with 
Asperger's Syndrome and ADJiD. I consider this a fUll-time job because, despite the joys of 
this role, it is Incredibly stressful and requires me to have qualifications unmatched in any 
field. To prepare for this ·job I have taken graduate levei course work In speCial_ education, 
attended countless col'iferen~es and workshops, read books and journal articles on 
everything from brain development to social skill strategies to behavior modification. At the 
same time, I have had to develop knowledge about props from the Ghostbusters movies, 
the many uses of Bondo, strategies for customizing vintage VW beetle engines, and any 
other current interest to· take over my son Caleb's thought processes. However, all this 
knowlec;lge does. no_t make me qualified to oversee. applied behavior analysis services. For 
the past two y~ars, what I have not had to do Is teach my son how to sit for more than a 
few minutes_ at a desk, or .teach him how to add exponents, or teach him how to develop 
and test ·a hypothesis, or teach him how to find the mai!'l point in a paragraph. I have not 
had to scramble to find childcare ·so I can go to my other fUll-time job while my son is 
isolated at home after being suspended· for misunderstood behaviors that manifest from his 
disabilities. I don't_ have to do. these things because Caleb is now in a program that values 
using research based methods of b.ehavior analysis, overseen by a Board Certified Behavior 
Analyst '1/hO is qualified to oversee behavior analysis services. · 

Is- it so much to ask that !?Chool districts employ properly qualified staff to provide or 
oversee services included In a childis IEP? 

I'd also like to comment-on why Section 3 should be removed from this bill. It was not an 
easy road getting ~o where we are in Caleb's current ~ducational program and one that 
many families struggle to navigate. Uke most families, pursuing due process was not a 
decision we. took' lig_htly. Throughout the lengthy a.nd complicated legal process, my family 

--Incurred tens of thousands of dollars in attorney fees and expert witness fees. Although we 
prevailed, and regained m_ost of the allowable attorney fees, It was a great financial aod 
emotio_nal .bur:den that already deters-many families from ·using the system to advocate for 
their children. Section 3 proposes shifting the burden of proof In special education due · 
process hearings from· the school district i:o the party requesting the hearing, which in 
almost all cases Is the parent. This unnecessary change would put families at a~ even 
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greater disadvantage since school districts already possess the information and expertise 
regarding a child's IEP. If school districts do not have the burden of proof, I fea'r they will 
be less inclined to cooperate with parents to negotiate an appropriate program and services 
·for-the child. Districts may opt to restrict seniices a11d "draw a· line in the sand" requiring 
parents no op~ion but to pursue due process knowing that the parent will have the burden 
of proof. This will be especially true as school· bL!dgets get tighter and tighter. The· result 
will be an increase in due: process hearings for those families who can afford it or a decrease 
.in quality education for those who cannot. Either is unacceptable. 

Parents may never be on an.even playlng·field with school CS:dnilnistrators, teachers, special 
service providers, _and consulting staff. At the very least, we should be able to expect that 
our schools use evidence based practices provided by p'roperly qualified staff as the law 
requires. School distrlcts'-are responsible for ·educating our cJ'lildren and should be held 
accountable to prove th~ir progrC!ms are appropriate when in disp_u~e; Please remove 
section 3 from r:aised,HB 5425 an~ please support the important provisions of Section 2 that 

· will ensure that our children receive behavior analysis from qualified professionals. 

Thank you._ 

---. 
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• The Behavior Alialys.t Certification. Board (BAC~)' is ~n independent 501 (c)(3). 
nonprofit corporation. The BACB was founded in May of.1998 and was based 
on the succe~sful State of Florida Behavior Analysis Certification Program. 

• The SACB developed an a·greement with the State of Florida to transfer all 
aspects of tt:le Flori~ a ·Certification Program, inclUding the certification · 
examination, to· the BACB. The first BACB examination administration was 
conducted i.n May of· 2000. · 

. . 

• Shortly after. th~ BACB was formed, all st~tes that used the .Florida 
examinations.·as the basis C?f their state certification programs (CA, TX, PA, 
OK, NY & FL), transferred their certificants to the BACB and closed their 
programs. 

. .. 
• The BACB is endors~d but independent from: 

The Association· for Behavior Analysis International, 
American Psychologic;al Association, Division 25. (Behavior Analysis), 
·The Association.of Professional Behavior Analysts, · 
The European Association for Behavior Analysis. 

• The BACB certifies individuals as Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) 
· level that r~quires a Masters' degree or above, 225 ·contact hours of specific 
· university Graduate coursewor~ in behavior analysis, and 1,500 hours, or 
equivalent~ supervise~ experience·.· The Board Certified Assistant Behavior 
Analyst c;:er.tification requires and individual to have a Bachelor's degree or 
above,· i3'5 q>ntact ~ours of university coursework, and 1,000 hours, or 
equivalent, supervised experience. BCBAs with Doctorate degrees may apply 
for the BACB-D designation. As with most professions, BACB certificants are 
required to obtain continuing education un.its to maintail"! their certification. 
BCaBAs must be ~uperYised by BCBAs. Approximately 67 percent of the 
candidates who ·qu~lify ·for an~ ta~e the· examinations pass; 

• BACB BCBA and BCaBA certification progrc;sms are accrepited by the National 
Council for Certifying Agen9ies, of the Institute· for Credentialing Excellence. 
The NCCA is one of two agencies that provide accreditation for national · 

. credentialing bodi~s such as the BACB. NCCA nationally accredited programs 
. meet. the high program and psychometric standards established by NCCA 
(standards attached). 

• The BACB is the only professional certification program in applied behavior · 
analys~s and it has over 7,000 certificants in excess of 25 countries. Most 
.states recognize BACB certification in one manner or another. Several states 
have included requirements for BACB certification in statute, rule, or 
regulations and 3 states use BACB certification as the basis for licensure . 

1 
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Shook cover letter ·regarding BCBA legislation 

---.-.,original Message.;.----
From: l~rry Shook [mailto:shook@bacb.com] 
Sent: Th~rsday~ March 84~·2818 5:27.PM 

· To: Suzanne Lets9 
Subject: BACB ~r~dentialing information 

Dear Ms. Let so: · · 

000764 

Thank you for t~e opportunity to provide information on the Behavior Analyst . 
Certif~~ation .. BC?..~rd (BA(:B)· and credentialing as it applies to consumer protection 
in Connetticut. · 

--
I have .. ~1:tached-information on tlie BACB and its certifications that will give you 
an overview:· of the· BACB. -and its current status. I- also have attached the 

· National :conunission ,. on _Certifying Agencies (NCCA) standards used in accrediting 
.our. certification progra-ms. · 

I would ·be pleased ·to answer any questions of Connectic~t legislators or 
governm~nt. officials regarding BACB' certification via.email~ telephonically~ or 
in person. 

Piease co11tact me if y_ou have _any question·s or if I may be of further assistance. 
I look forward ·to· he-aring_ from you. 

Jerry 

Ger.ald L. Shook:, Ph~~ BCBA-D 
Chief Executive 
Behavior Analyst"(:ertification B~ard 
Caii forniil CE Office: ,539 878 8757 
CEO Email: Shook@BACB.com 

Florida Main Office: 858 765 ~985 
Office Em~il: -· Info@BACB-. com 
www.BACB.com 



.• .·· 

• 

--

000765 

• Over 1(;5 universiti~s worldwide have BACB approved course sequences. 
Over 20 of these universities· offer distance-ie.arning training that m.ost meet 
the same .approval standards, and typic;;~lly .results in' essentially the same 
p~ss-rate, as ·campus-based uriiversity·training. 

• The BACB ~.egan. the process. of develqping a specialty credential for BCBAs 
who work wJth individuals with autis·m. It elected not to pursue the -specialty 
credential when a:subjer;:t matter expert panel that was convened by the 
BACB to qevelop auti~n:f·e_xarnii'lation con.tent determined that all. behavior 
analysis content. requfred to 'WQrk with people with autism was alre~dy 
included in the.E~CBA-exai'Tlination. The non-behavior analytic content 
_suggested· by the -piu·~·er-is attached. · 

. . 
· • The BACB recomm~nds that states simply recogniz~ certification rather than 

incur the· expense and problems inherent with licensure. The BACB off~rs the 
only behavior analyst credentic~ling program-and it has become accepted ·as 
the International stand.ard. Its certifications are accredited by the NCCA a_nd 
are recognized by· most states (including CT iiT the recent insurance legislation 

·and by the CT Birth-to-Three Program)~ BACB certification wo~ld be an 
appropriate substitute for a state-run licen~ure program bec~use it adheres· to 
the· same high standards as licensl)re. .BAQB examination content and. · 
eligibility requirements undergo periodic r~view by expert behavior analyst 
practitioners an·d universi-ty faculty worldwide to ensure that they are current 
with the· .emerging field. U~.e ·af the BACB credential is a cost-neutral · 
alternative ·to creati'ng a state-run licensure prog.ram and would facilitate 
recruitment of qualified individuals from an _i.ht~rnational pool of certificants. 
In ·addition, it will ensure that the credentialing requirements for behavior 
·analysts working in pu·blic school are 'the. same as those required by insurance 
companies and the CT Birth-To-Three _System. However, should a state find it 
_is ·necessary.- to Ucense behavior analysts, it can- join the increasing number of 
states :that have· used BACB certifications· as the basis of a cost-effective 
·mea.os to implernEmt a robust behavior analyst licensure program. 

• Pen.nsylvania has pa_ssed a. law giving the c9m·monwealth the authority to 
estaiJI!sh a 1ic~ns~-f6r behavior spetialists.:·The ·license, as it appears in law, 
wouid .not ·be· iri behavior analysis and wo~ld ,lack the requisite· components 
and rigor tQ be a viable professional credential·. The law requires that the 
individual have a· M·asters~ degree and meet minimal and lll•defined education 
and supervision requkememts. · There: is to be· no written examination, which 
is the componentthat is at the heart of any legitimate professional licensure 
program. T~is "licensure;; fli.es in the face o.f consumer protection because 
there is no system for mean.ingful det~rmination of qualified individuals. In 
many respects it· is worse than no credential at all. Consumers m_ay believe 
that practitioners who are "licensed" by the state are vetted and qualified to 
provide applied behayior analysis services and ask no ·further ~uestio~s. 
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BEHAVIOR ANALYST CERTIFICATION BOARD® 
TASK LIST FOR BOARD CERTIFIED BEHAVIOR ANALYSTS® 

WORKING WITH PERSONS WITH AUTISM® 
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;'C9NT.eNT A.REAA.:--.99~-JVIVNI.CATI;,.T~J;--HI~TO~V: ~~~·CI;JLTl!RE-OJ:·AU,TISM-TO TH~ AUTISM-
_ CO.MMUN_IlY, CONSUMERS AND THE P.UBUC -_ :-.-<.- · . · _. - .. - _: . _. . _ :~ --- ~ , - _ 

# TASK 
A-1 Discuss key historical events with the autism community, consumers, and the public. 
A-2 Discuss current and local cultural conditions influencing treatment choices for autism. 
A-3 Explain myths, fads, and controversies to consumers and the public. 
A-4 Discuss movements, legislation, and legal issues with consumers and the public. 

:~CONTENT AR~A'B:;-_ASSE$S,-DESI.GN!AND lMP.t:EMENT·I~fERVSNTIONSTAILORED TO :_ 
..... 

!~CHARACTERISTICS.OF AUfiSM·ANifiNDIViDUALS\"iiTt;i AUTISJrv( -- .. : __ ,-- _ ~ - · . _ -· 
# TASK 

B-1 Understand general considerations. 
B-2 Understand diagnostic practices and their implications; communicate to consumers and others. 
B-3 Identify associated characteristics and conditions. 

r.GONtENTAREAC:~!EXT~PT ·RELEVANT INFQRMA:TIQN_-~~RO~ VARLO_V,S SOURPES f70R 
:;l?tANN1N:<3 INTERVE'Ntl6Ns ANo c6MMUNicAtiNG·WITH·'coN-SUMERs ;=- :- -_-. · _ . · 

# TASK 
C-1 Research the relevance, reliability, validity, and proper use of various assessment instruments. 

C-2 Understand limitations of norm-referenced measures for drawing inferences about behavior 
and planning intervention. 
Extract relevant information from the following assessments to establish behavior analytic and 
collaborative intervention priorities: 

• communication skills assessments 
• mental health assessments 
• vocational skills- assessments 
• adaptive skills assessments 

C-3 • motor skills assessments 
• academic skills assessments 
• cognitive skills assessments 
• developmental skills assessments 
• behavior problem_ checklists and other instruments 
• social skills assessments 
• medical and quasi-medical assessments 

C-4 
Research best scientific evidence regarding validity and necessity of medical and "biomedical" 
tests, limitations of inferences that can be drawn from them. 

~~CONTENT ARENtW-EXPLAIN·DIAGNOSl.iC·'PROCEOlJRES,-:: -
- . . ~:. 

'• ~· L .;. -~~ •• • • . - -- .. 
# TASK 
D-1 Communicate status of current research on etiology. 
D-2 Summarize diagnostic criteria -. current and evolving. 

D-3 Extract relevant information from diagnostic tools to establish behavior analytic and 
collaborative intervention priorities. 

D-4 Distinguish among diagnostic categories. 
D-5 Identify common co-morbid conditions. 
D-6 Summarize information regarding epidemiology for consumers, public, etc. 

D-7 Explain clinical, legal, educational, and research implications. 
D-8 Refer consumers to professionals who can diagnose. 
D-9 Use screening tools. 

Page 1 of2 Autism Task List 
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-CONTENT-AREA E:. :OEVECOP SYSJEM$·.AND SUPP.ORT. ; , _;~_ .. ., ··.t.-• :,· . ·' ~ . :. ·.• 

. ·-:: ":"'· ... .-... .. ' :- .. :. •• I •, ,· • - ..... ..,..-. .. 
·' 

# TASK 
E-1 Work with families. 
E-2 Manage funding ·and resources. 
E-3 Maintain public and professional relations. 

-:. ~ 

!.. -- ::..: - .• -

# TASK 
F-1 Use existing curricula. 
F-2 Customize curricula. 
F-3 Develop a scope and seQuence across domains . 

. :c.0N.\J:Er5nr·ABEA GI~: NON~BEHA'VIOR ANAb.¥.TIC::·INTERVENTlONS .. ·:·: ,··· ....... : -.,· ·-:-. ~. ., ·., 
. ;- .- .. - - . -· ·~ .. ··::.· ... ; ~--. 

# TASK 
G-1 Differentiate behavior analytic from non-behavior analytic interventions. 
G-2 Research best available scientific evidence on non-behavior analytic interventions. 

Critically evaluate the evidence regarding effectiveness, efficacy, and side effects of a non-
G-3 behavior analytic intervention (including documented or potential interference with behavior 

analytic intervention). · 

G-4 Educate consumers about risks and benefits of alternative interventions and combinations of 
interventions. 
Educate other professionals and organizations (e.g., school districts, government, insuranCe 

G-5 companies) about risks and benefits of alternative interventions and combinations of 
interventions. 

:~.CONTENT AREA H:,:·IMPl~MENT:SAFEANO EF,t:ECJIVE. EMERGENCY~PROC!:OURES .. -' .. 
# TASK 

H-1 Understand the philosophy and behavior analytic considerations when considering the use of 
emergency procedures (e.g., risks and benefits). 

H-2 Develop and use emergeng_ll_rocedures. 
H-3 Use phvsical and non-phvsical emergency management techniQues. 

: .. pONJENT _AREA t:' =:psE: RESEARCfi:TQ O.ESIGN~ ·IMPLE,MENJ, AND S/ALUATJ::BEHAVIOR 
··ANAL.:YTIC INTERVENTION$ i=ORPERSdNS:WIJH AUTISM , ·. . . . · · .. 
# TASK 
1-1 Search and evaluate the relevant literature. 

1-2 Critically evaluate studies and reviews using scientific rules of evidence, considering efficacy, 
effectiveness, efficiency, side effects, and limitations. 

1-3 Maintain a community that encourages keeping up to date on research developments. 

@ Copyright 2007 Behavior Analyst Certification Board, Inc.®. All rights reserved. 

No warranties or guarantees are included or associated with the use of this document, and the BACB 
disclaims any liability associated with the use of this document. The BACB authorizes limited fair use by 
individual consumers, employers, administrators, BCBAs, and university training programs as a guide in 
determining what content is important for BCBAs to have in working with persons with autism. Copying, 
distributing, and/or publishing this Task List for any other purpose, in any medium or format, requires 
advance written permission from the Behavior Analyst Certification Board, Inc.®. The BACB currently does 
not have an accompanying certification specialty in autism. Individuals who are interested in BACB 
certifications are referred to the BACB's Third -Edition Behavior Analyst Task List@. 
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LEVELS 'OF CERTIFIC.ATION · 
. . 

' 

e Board Ce~ified B.ehavior Anal.yst (l;lCBA). 
Requires Master's degree or aboye 

. . . 

• Board ;C~·rtified B.ehavior An~lyst-Doctorate 
· · · (BC-ABA-D) Requires Doctorate 

41 B~ard ·certified .Assistant Behavior An.alyst . 
(~CaBA) ·. 

· ·.Requires Bachelor's· degree or above 
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• I am a ~oard Certified Behavior Analyst, BCBA, who has been consulting to 
public schoqls for the past five. years, My job in~lu.des developi.Jig and monitoring 
ABA pro~ for stli,dents with autism and related disorders, as well as training 
and tninsferiing the .technology of ABA to special educatOrs and related service 
providers. 

• Th~~ are hundre.ds of reseatch.articles that demonstrate the efficacy of applied 
behavior analysis in teaching students with autism. ABA is now widely 
recognized as the ~atment of choice for these students. Mllliy schools in 
Connecticut are.inchiding ABA for students with autism in"theiriEP's. It is . 
essential for the ~dividuals delivering ABA ·services to not only hold expertise in 
applied behavi9r analysis,.but to b~ c~fied. 

• Teachers.and related service providers are required to hold. certification. In 
addition, hairdressers; forklift diivers, massage therapists •. graphic designers, 
accountants:· and more are required to hold cer.ii.flcati,on_in ·order to practice within 
their field- there is no reason why individuals practi~ing within the field or'ABA 
shouldn't be held to the same standards and be required to be certifi~d behavior 
analysts,·certified aSSistant behavior analysts bei,lg_supervised by certified 
behavior analysts;· or a person licensed by the Dept. of.H;ealth or certified by the 
State Department ofEducation whose scope of practice includes.behavior 
analysis .. 

• It is.crucial for individuals working with our special education students, who are 
a wlnetab\e population, to have the· necessary expertise and credentials in 
implementing pro~s~ these individuais are helping our children with 
disabilities learn more effectively, and this is the one chance our children have of 
learning skills necessary to produce socially significant outcomes for themselves · 
and their fami,lies. & a wlnerable population already, om special education 
stude~;~ts are suscep#ble to sub-standard services and those that IQY not be 
producing positive results~ Section 2 will support our students with ~utism whose 
IEP's mandate.A.{IA. by making~ they are. receiving their services by a person 
with expertise ahd credentials. It is too risky for our children, as well as our 
families, to not pass'this bill. . 

• Not only is:thi_s bill e&!l_ential for our students with autism and their families, but it 
is ess~tial to: the field of education globally. Not only am I a BCBA, but I am a 
mother; and tQ be-sending my two·children·to·school.to receive e.ducations from 
people who. are not certified in any. field of practice ~s beyond comprehension, and 
not at all what we as parents and teach~ should accept as the standard for 
Connecticut·education . 
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March 8,·2010 

Education Committee· 

L~w Offices of Anne I. E·asoil, LLC 
10 Wall Street 
Nonv-~ CT '06~50 
(203) 838-54~5 .Fax (203)'96~76Q4 
A~i1iey&s0n@Wail.com. ·.;www:spedlawyers.com 

· CT .Cieri eta I Assembly 
Legislative Offic:e·Building. 
Hartford, cr 06106. 

Attention• Sen. Thomas P. Ci"affey and Rep. Andrew M. 'Fieischman.n 

Re: Raised H.B. No. 5425~ Session Year 2010 . 
Emailed to chtis~calabrese@cga.ct.gov and also sent via first class mail 

Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischm~·nn, and the ~ducatloi"! .. Committee members, 

Please a~cept this !etter:as.testimony for my support of Section 2, and opposition to Section 3 
of H.B. 'No. 542S: AN ACT' CONC~RNING SPECIAL 'EDUCA T]ON; 

Sectior:~ 2 of this propose~: bill must be passe~. Reas.or:~able people agree, an:d the laws mandate 
that public schools must use evidel"!ce based practict;!s for st.l-'dents receiving special education services. 

· Studies show that appfied beh~vior analysis.(ABA) im.proves outcomes·individuals with.autlsm. Hence,· 
the individuals who use ABA ~ith our students must be properly trained. .. 

Section .3 of this proposed bill will signiflc;:antiy harm students with disabilities. Tbe Bu.rden of 
·Proof.must not be chan'gedlliiJ speak on behalf of my. clientS, students with disabilities and their 
fam.ilies, most of.who. an! unable:to sp~ak for the~selves, ~nd who do not comprehend the gravity of 
the consequences this bili.wo'uld have on their ability to receive an ·app_ropriate education. Please 
.remember that th~:P~rpose of special educat!on Is ••• 
(a) To enslclre th~t all children with dis~bilities have available to them a free appropriate public 

education that emphasi~es spe,c;ial education and related services: designed to meettheir unique needs 
and prepare them for further. education, employm.erit, and ind~pendent living; 
(b) To ensure that the·· rights of ch!ldren with disabilities and th~ir parents ate protected; 
(§ 3QO.l iDEA 2004). . . 

The purpose is NOT to cut costs nor weigh the competing needs.of municipal budgets. against costs of 
educating our most vulnerable children. 

Connecticut m1,1st con.tinue keep the burden of proof on ·the School District- the partY who 
possesses and controls· the ·information ~p·on Which the decisions are made. Do not shift it to the 
patents who.it:Jay ~ave tre~endous·difficul.ty obtaining the information. This gross imbalance of power 

l 
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necessit.~tes·pliicing the burden of proof on the school district, the party With greater. access to 
necessar{ evidence; b~sed on the fundamental principles offair.ness. Tt"le-go·al of. IDEA 20.04 is to 
provide a.free a:pproprlate public education to children with di-sabilities. As we know, ifthe parents 

· imd the school district reach an impasse. Qver the· contents ot'an IEP, either:sic:le can request due 
process; how~ver; practically SP.eaking, it is. almost always the par.e~.ts· wbo iri~i~te. du~ process 
because the.school'districhypically can simply withhold the ·r.·eeded services, ·another illustration of 
this. imbalance of power. This plates an onerous burden on families to prove that the prog~am is not 
appropria'te, .without the scho~l having to ·assume ~ny burden to prove that their program is' 
appropriate. 

Thank you very m~~h. for-YQL!r ~onsideration 9f ~his point of view. t' implore you not to change 
the.current-regulati_ons·if'!-Conrte~i~_.;.(iri conneciion wi~h burden of proof; I also ask that you use 
properly tr~hi~i;l Staff to-.work with Students with Autism. 

• a. ~ 

Re·speCt:fully yours, 

., 
Attorney.Anne I. Eason 
Law Offices of Anne 1. Easott,·LLC 
10 Wall Street 
Norwalk, CT 06850 
www.spedlaWyers.com 

2 
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Regarding HB. 5425: Support S~ction 2 and Defeat Section 3 

March 7,_ 2010 

Members of ~e Education. Committee: 

My name is Jennifer Laviano, and I am an a~omey in private practice in Sherman, 
Connecticut. My entire_pr~ti~~..is d~cated.to the representation-of children and aoolescents 
with disabilities througlioutthe special education process~ I write to you regarding HB 5425. 

. .. 

F~. I wish to adc:4"~ss .Sectioil-3 of the proposed bill, which seeks to alter our State law 
regarding the 'Burdep ·of Proofiil.:Special Education.Due Process J:learings. This same language 
w:as propose,d ·not a year .ago,.llild I wrote aild testified at that time ·as well, and was very 
appreciative that the Comriii~ made t;he right deci~ion not to overturg a, Connecticut regulation 
which has been iil.place· for .ov~ a decade, and which places the. Burden of Proof. that a Free and 
Appropriate Public Education ·has been offered on the sc~l districtwhose obligation it is to 
educate the child who is the subject of the Hearing. 

To be clear, the.language which is proposed does n<?t state that the Burden of Proof · ' 
would now rest With P~ts, but pleas"e· make no mistake: that is exactly what it means. This is 
because cloaking the lang1iage in a pretense of making the Burden of Proof fall on the ''moving 
party" ·functionally places ·that BWden on Parents of children with disabilities, who initiate the 
·vast'majority of the Due Process Hearmgs: The rare cases in which school districts initiate the 
Hearing almost always surround whether .or not the child requires a ·certain evaluation, NOT 
whether the child is rec~ving an appropriate program and proper services. 

The IDEA and our Connecticut special education laws mandate that each local 
educational :agency provide a-Free and Appropriate Public·Education to each child identified for 
special education and ·related ~ervi~es. If a Pm:ent disagrees ~th th9se ~ervices, the mechanism 
which exists for them tQ challenge the pi'Qgram is the. Due Process Hearing. While many school 
districts cl~ that litigatio1,1_is rampant in thi~ field, the n"P.mbers•do no.t bear this o~. I have 
confirmed with the CT·State Department-of Education just this weekthat.ofthe over 200 c;ases 
which were filed la.St year (2009)-only·?; that's SEVEN,.procee4ed to a full Decision. Seven. 
cases in· the whole ye~; thro~ghout- the entire State, were fully adjudicated. The; rest were either 
withdrawn or diSmissed; usUally because the p~es fin~ a wa,y to.work out their disputes, but 
also because often, parentsjust give up. 

The aveiage·parent can't-afford experts or a lawyer. They tace in a Due Process I:Iearing 
~ school district which. has. in ·its employ spe~ial education teachers~ regular education teachers, 
schoql psychciiogists, speech pa~ologists, phySical th~pists, social workers, not to menti9n 
often doctoral level a~strators, all of whom can testify on.~e district's behalf. The district 
also maintains all of the child~s education records, and has the benefit of having several staff·· 
members who spend all of the school day with the child, and who regularly communicate with 
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one another. The Parents, on the other hand, are often going on their instinct that their child is 
not rec.elving an appropriate program, and often they have been 4enied or restricted in their 
requests to observe their. child in school. T):ley may have had ·one or two meetings with the 
child's teani· all sch~ol year. As to the child's disability alid what kind ofintervention·is 
-necessary to remediate ·it, th~ Parents are going on maybe what they've read in books or online, 
if at all. Usually, they have.rio idea how to interpret the assessments done by ~e district. The 
Parent- is almost c~y operating. under the disadvantage of never having gone through the 
process before, whereas=many Special Education -Directors have been tJu:ough the process on 
several occasions throu8hout their career, and they have received formai training both on the,law 
and the ptoeess.before .. Sometimes, school districts elect· to even.have the Board'S attorney 
handle the case for them, against a parent who is proceeding pro se. Finally, of course, the Parent 
is challenged by the fact that they are highly emotionally invested iD.. the outcome of the case, 
since it. is their chlld's.educa,tlon an_d·future at stake. Add to this the ~ety ofhaving to miss 
work in order to be present at the Hearings. 

All of these factorS and more ~st now, today, in Connecticut,.EVEN WITH the Burden 
ofP:roofresting with the ~c]lool district. Does it seem remotely fa,ii_to add to the Paren~' 
disadvantage by giving them ·the Burden of Proof as well? Does it make sense to do so over 
seven cases a yearthat.can'i·be resolved amicably? 

I urge the Committee to vote against the proposed change to Section 3, and leave the 
Burden of ProVing that.ail ap~pri!lte education was offered where# properly lies: with the 
educational agency charged with the responsibility· of providing it. 

Next, I tum to Section 2, which seeks to establish a ~asicrequirement of certification for_ 
individual who profess to be ~le:to provide behavior analytic services to children with 
disabilities when their IEP calls for it. To be clear, nothing in this section is requiring that such 
services be mandated for any ·childr~; only that, when they are offered, the IEP must i_nclUde an 
individual who is properly credentialed to provide it. 

On so many oc~ions, I have been contacted by Parents whose children require ABA 
services, and :whose IEPs so indicate, but on whose team there is no.individual.who is properly 
~inc:d to actually implement-this part of the child's program. As a ~suit, not only is the child 
not receiving aiJ. appropriatcrpro!P:'am, but·the entire team, including the parents and the 
educators, have no idea -whether ABA actually wo~ks, 1>eeause the student isn't really receiving 
it. Future decisions ~e made without proper intervention ever having been given, and the child 
loses out on precioUs time within which to g~-necessaey skills. I strongly urge the Committee 
to vote in favor o~ Section 2. 

I thank the Committ~ very much for its time alid consideration of these important issues~ 
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Testimony on HB 5425: An Act Concerning Special Education · 

Submitted by Julie Swanson 

293 Main Street 

Durham, CT 06422 

Twelve ·years ago, I filed the ~econd ABA due procest;; case in the State of Connecticut 
that foL,Jght for ABA services-for my ¢hild. Part of:the problem ~as that-the school did 
not have a board certified behavior ~nalyst ~s ~n integral part of my son's education 
team ... I was fortunate en~ugh:to prevail. I went on to become a special education 
advocate in p·rivate practice and help other parent's secure appropriate services for their 
cl:lildren with ASD. 

All these years later, nearly every f~miiy wbo retains me does so because. ori~ of the 
. integral aspects of their child's program is not appropriate -- that is that .behavioral 
analysis is not being conducted by q~alified professioQals. As ·an advocate; this issue is 
.at the heart .of almost every case in-which I am invalved. . . 

We m1,.1st insist that qualified. professjo·nals deliver these services i.n school, just as we 
insist that certified a~d q!-.u:ilined professionals deli'(er sp_ee·ch and language services; 
o.ccupational and physical" therapy services, psychological .services, social serVices and 
academi~ instructiort · 

it is my strqng belief that if we dci not hold the· same expectations, pr that we treat the 
delivery ofthese s~cyices inequitably, that we are discriminating against children who 
requi~ this level of expertise. · 
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I am wearing a bright orange tie today becaus~ it is my son's favor.ite color and to signify to all 

of yo·u how important it is for me on his behalfto strongly support section 2 of this bill and · 

strongly oppose secti~n 3 .. Caleb is 4 years old and has autism. When he entered preschool in 

Hamderi, ~e had never eaten solid food, had no· ·la·nguage ·at all, spent most of his day spinning 

wheels on toy cars anc;f trucks, and had made no developmental progress since infancy. The 

teachers and director ofthe program told me that they had the expertise and an ABA room in 

the school that would be. perfect for him. ABA has been shown through thousands of studies 

to be ~he most effective treatment for children with autism -which is why it is so prevalent in 

schools. now across the country. and why it is now covered by insurance companies in 

Connecticut, California, and se~eral others stat~s when provided by a nationally board 

certified behavior analyst. 

What my sol'} got at preschool ~as an ABA environment that was what they knew how ~o 

offer, not a good ABA program. When I asked what training the teachers in th.e .room had in 

ABA and how m.any behavior an~lysts they had working in the program, they i"ndicated ~hat 
they received 4 hours. of c~nsultation a week from a board certified ~ehavior analyst and had" 

taken a few classes and had pr<)fessio,nal dev~lopment on ABA and working with children with 

autism. They assured ·me and Cale~'s mother that they h~d decad.es of experience al")d all the 

right expertise while we·sat around the table discussing Caleb cmd. his ABA program. Their cute . . . 

anecdotes about Caleb and apparent expertise convinced Caleb~s mother, a Yale researcher, · 

that they were doing· the right things. The sthool had n·o data and could not demonstrate that 

they were making _progress· on Caleb's two biggest deficits- ·eating ~olid food and language. 
. . 

How do I know what g9od looks like and why was I so frustrated? I have a doctorate in applied 

behavior analysis a~d _I had spent years wor\<ing in homes and. with schools with pe.opl.e of all 

ages who have developmental dis~biiities. A good ABA progr~m relies 1,.1pon constant 

behavioral data collection and using· specific behavioral methods of teaching in a 1:1 and.small 

group environment as well as behavioral incidental teaching ·throughout the day. Services are 

provided by trained ABA ~herapists and overseen daily by a board certified behavior analyst, 

I paid out of _poek~t for: a BCBA fror:n ACES to work in the· evenings. and on weekends with 

Caleb. She got him eating and speaking in just 2 weeks- something neither the .schoolr:tor 

Bi~h·to Three s.ervice providets· had managed to accomplish in 2 years of trying:. 

I kept pushing the ~chool and ur:ged my son's mother to move to New York or California 

because they had good AB_A services :in schools and it was covered by insurance in home -as 

weli. AftE7r 4 months trying to push the school to provide appropriate s·ervices, t noted that· my 
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e next steps were throl.!gh Due :Process and a lawsuit. It should not have taken that step to ger 

Caleb what he has now in preschool, ·30 hours of ABA programming ~ach week by a trained 

therapist" overseen daily by a bo~rd certified behavior analyst, Caleb has gained on his typical 

peers to the pointthat in my expert opinion he is likely one of the 20% of children who recover 

from autism through intensive~ early treatme·nt by qualified. professionals - BCBAs. I don't 

want to have to go through the same process next year when he goes into Kindergarten in a 

different Hamden scho.ol. I recently stopped trav.eling across the· county each wee.k coaching 

executives and leade~s of Fortun·e SQ companies and begao working for ACES (Area 

Co()per~tive -E~ucational Seniices) so 1 c;~n ·mak~·sure caietJ ha.s the appropriate ABA services 

to continue his ~ecovery and so- ot~et children have that ~ame level of ABA support. 

• 

I am here Qn Caleb's behalf.and to .m~·ke sure that all Con~ecticut children with autism have 

the sanie·quan'ty A~A $ervices, when. identified in their IEPS; that Caleb son has and that other 

kids don't need parents with Ph~D:s in app_lied behavior analysis to ensure that they get high 

quality ABA-services. Th"e schools ~e~d c.le~r dire.ction through sectio~ 2 to know that when 

ABA is provided that it niust be provided by and supervised by qu~lified behavior analyst. 1 am 

here also to ens~re that. parents' do not have the additiona.l burden of being an expert in the 
. .. . . . . 

area of their· child's disability and ex~ctiy ~hat treatment is most effective and who is qualified 

to provide it and ~xactly what·it stlould look like to get a quality ABA program for their son or . .. . . 

daughter •. Parents should not be req4ired to hire experts like me at their own expense to 

explain what the school. should already know and be doing. I strongly support section 2 and 
. - . 

oppose sec;tion 3 for my so_n and :all ~i~s with autism in Conne·cticut. 

Thank you for liste.ning . .today and for includin·g section 2 and removing section 3 of HB5425 on 

be_halfof C~leb·and the tho~sands of otbe.r kids in Connecticut like him. · 

Thom·as J Zwicker, Ph.D. 

139 Peddlers Drive 

Branford;· CT 06405 

.. -·~ -r 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Committee, 

I am writing ~ a-_plli"Cilt of a 4-year old with autism and a Behayior Analyst who works for a 
regiQnal educationaii!~C:~ centers~ s01,1thetn COnnecticut to strongly object to the 
pro~sion_in PrQPosed, J:Jil~ HB 5425 tha~-establishes-tbaHhe buftien of proof lies with-~e parents 

· wh~ ret@esting a ·sp~ial edueadoli liearing on whether the school's efforts are the most 
·appi-opriaie "foroc:_d~g a·cbild. · -

· The current law sta:tes ~ th~ burden ofpro9fis the responsibilicyof.the school district to prove. 
it has provided· a "Free, Approp~ Public Edqcation'' (F APE) through the Indlvidual Education 

. Plan (IEr). -

The ~t law reflects wel1-s~ed Connecticut policy. 

· · · The current ~aw-is the only m~ p!lf"CD,t~ hay~ to address inapproplj~te ed-ucational programming 
and setq.Qgs for·our-chil~ when ~ sc)lool.I:efuses to consider __ ~Clenc;e-b~ed practices ~d 
make bBsed' decisions based on what has the best evidence behind it for·Scmieone like my son. I 
~ve seen schqois·mast; often provide 9Illy-~~~ theY re8dily kiww-hQw·t~ provide ~en when 
those services ~o not llave-the scieiltific eYidepce behind-th~- as tlie :mo$t- appropriate and 
effeetive. Ratherj schools often.providC whaUbey are ~apab~e. or'pf9yiding gi~ the specialties 
that they have:on-hand already without. making ~y cb8nge~ to. !j!iat'fing' or n.ormal:_routine. 

All th~ advantag~ lie· currently with the schQol in ~es of due process. Firs~ school districts are 
~ control of all of the ·cbild's·records, the child's staff, IUid multiple ~erts.- I know because I 
ain one·of~ose-experts·as .a -BCbaVior AnalYst working :with childnhi-With autism and older 
students-who. have bebiivi~r~lprobl~. I am.routiD~iy-~Cd to scliools tO c:Onsultand I see that 

- they do what theY can, but often it-is" not at all effective imd'cbildten continue to slip 1Urther along 
from year to year as·problems continue-and worsen. Schoo~ have Unlimited· access tQ all the 
mforrilation abo~ the program they _are proViding. -"~'hey_:~· use 'their own staff as expert 
witnesses. an~ caQ UpOii.peopie-ljke:~e ~ \vell-to·help theoi. . : -

Compare the schools to the_ my son's mother, as a well-educated parent of a 4 .year-old with 
autism. My soil's mother he bas a Masters.in-Public flealth-_froin Yale.andis a researcher at Yale 
and_ yet even s~e· does 'not undCrstand the jargon used at·the.IEP meetings and does not know to 
ask the right-questiorui.abOut our son's_education and wliat is most etTCctive:versus"what the 
5chool is indicating is needed. If'i~ w:ere nodor my professional expi:rtise.and ~t pushing, 
access to friends aroUiid the.co'untry who are even mo~ expert tluu{me, a,nd- the current focus to 
put the burden o(:~foil"th,e sch,ool, our son w~d ~-not be.speaking (he is now a chatter~ox 
~d.hali a,imQS~ caught up'to all his.typieal peers), be.-~mg on liaDgiD.g Up a backpack in school 
(his origiDal prograin when he_ eiltered p~chool) even though he ,entered school not eating any 
solid- food ~ he only .drank' two -types of liqUids ~rut'~d;never had ~cilid· food. The school 
implenl:ent~ ail.entirely ineftec~ve:ptograui tba\ did not even invol-ve the basic skills needed for 
eating, but· rather sensory stimulado~ around. his _inoutll-w~~h haii faiieci- seV-enil times when tried 
_eailier ·in Birth to 'fbl:ee. Yet; that was what the .. schoqi personnel ').aiew how to do so they kept 
doing it. I 'inSisted on using a behavionil (ABA) .ap~roaeh and·my san started eating solid food for 
~e first time within jus~ oDe Ot t\yo $CSSions onc¢-'the behavioral prOgram was initiat~. If I had to 
go ~ugh Due Process, I would have·to spend at least $3000 to get my own expert to testify and 
finding an eXpert is problematic pa!¥cuJarly wh'en lhad exl]austed all the experts in the area who 
the school thought w:ould be helpful. Mol!t parents do not know who would best be able to help 
them with their child's educa!ional issues ~dwhat would be a better, more appropria,te · 
educatioilal pro~~~ s,etting.J was fortunate ~o happen·to have the right expertise to help my 
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son, but everyon~ I spoke with inside and outside of the educational world have commented that 
they have never befo~·had a parent with my type of expertise who happenCd to also have a child 
with autism. come to them and describe so ptecis~y what was needed based on scientific evidence 
and decades of practice. . 

Overall, There exists a_hug~ imbalimce of power favoring school districts and· this bill would tip 
the balance so farm thCir.favor ~t thousim.ds of children-and their parents in Connecticut would 
have no voice and·no ~y to prove that the program the school is provicliqg" was inappropriate. 
This bill is;flot in thiil)est int~ of. the children in Connecticut and removes a key means by : 
which parents c~ iinpae~ theii tQds' ~tion for the better when they see something wrong that 
impacts. their children. 

' 
To add insult to injUry, histQrically the majority. of hearings reviewing the. delivery of special 
educatiori.services.to students With disabilities, kids~ my .son, are already decided in favor of 
the school districts. · 

This bill proposes a drastic 180 de~ chan:ge of the burden of proof in special education due 
procc;ss cas((S, It woill~ !JUl}c~.du~·P.roces$ hearings ~cessively cosdy and fqrce someone like_me 
and my son~s mothet to·go'heavily into debt, move to anoth~ state, or simply give up because the 
challenge wowd.be insurmowitable. I wailt to ensure that I Pave· a fair hearing with llDY . 
reasonable chance of prCvaiiing to ensUre my son gets th~ treatment he needs to continue his 
reeovery frOm autisin. · 

I'd be happy·to. talk with anyone in person about my passion and professional experience rela~ 
to this problem and 

.~you, . 

Thomas 1 Zwicker, Ph:D. 
l39 Peddlers. Drive 
i3$u~ c-r 06405 
Cell: 91"4-318-4279. 
zwic~to"(!excite .com 

1 ...... 
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MS. Abigail Hornstein 
14 Deane court 
Norwalk, CT 068.5.3-1005 

March 6, 2010 

Dear Represen·tati ve Fleis!=hmann: 

-.. ~ 
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Homtftlh 

I ,ask that you·pleasl!l support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning . 
Special Education. Both federal and .state :legislation ~date that our 
pUblic schools u~iliz~d evidence based. practices for our students with 
speci~l education-need~. Htin~eds of scientific. studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis· ·improves outcomes for ch.i:ldr!i!Il and. adults 
with autism. 
But these serv:i,ces: need to·be.provided by-someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone.who was hired by our -schools 
to provide applied behavior anaiys~~ .services ·be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (B~BA) •. a Board Certified Assistcu:1t Behavior Analyst 
working linder the supervision of a BCBA or'a state licensed·health care 
professional whose scope_ of practice includes behavior anaiysis. 

Sincerely, 

Abigail Hornstein 
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M~. Adrianna Zambrzycka 
15 Biship Av:enue 
Southington, CT 06489-2317 

March a·, 2.0'10 

Dear Represeilt~tive Flei·schmanri: 

I as:k tbat· .YPU please .support Section .. :i2 of HB5425 An Act 
· Concer.ping Sp~cial· E9ucation. Both federal and stat~ 
legisiation mandate ~hat our. public schools .. utilized 
evidenc.e. ·:based practices fer our students· with- special 

.. educa_tion needs. Hundr.eds of scientific s·tudies have shown 
that applied ·.:behavior .analysis ilnProves outcomes for. 
chil~en apd adul:es ~ith autiSJll. 
But these -·serv:i,ces need to :be prov.ided py someone properly 
trained. 

The legislation w:o~ld require that anyone who was hired :by 
·ou,r schools.'to provide applied.:Qehavior ·analysis services 

. :be a 'Board cer·tified .Behavior Aiialyst (BCBA), a Board 
Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst· working under the 
.sup.e~is'ion: 9f a BC~ or a state. licen~;»ed health care 
professional whose scope of prac'tice includes ':behavior 
analysis. · · 

Sincerely.,· 

Adrianna Zambrzycka 

-.- .. , -
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The propqsed.change putt~:ng the burden of proof on the families is a 
mockery ofjustice .. and fairness. The school system deals with dozens of 
cases each ye~, ·and is well versed in the law, has as i~'s primary goal to save 
the state·money. The family usually has one child with special needs, has no 
training in· qebating the '!finet" points -of the law, and has as its ·primary and · 
singlilat goai .the appropriate .educa~o~ fo_r their child, regardless of tlie 
budget. 
There·has_n~erbeen an. equation of equality between family and "Team". 
This proposed law effectively destroyed any chance for a :family to obtaip_a 
suiltable p:!Jblic sc~o.ol education for· its .~isabled child. 
So much for ~- ilj.clp~ive education; one step ,further towards · 
renewed, educatibnal·se~gation. 

·. Shame on the.State ofCT. 
·Alice Po~per 

.. apomper@sb~glob;~.l.net 

. ·-·--::-· 
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Members of.the Education Committee, 

I have been -wo:tkin:g with children ~d adolescents with autism and oth~r 
dev~lopmen_tal _disabilities for over 15 years. I have dedicated much ·of 
that time educat~ng children in public schools, and I've been 
responsib;Le for trainiJ:ig educ~tors in- the public domain. currently, my 
prac-tice largely consists of performing Independent Educational 
Evaluations. of ·'stud~t''s programs to determipe the appropriateness of 
tl;J.e program in ~eeting a child's educational needs. It is from this 
experience that I ~espectfully urge you to support Section 2 of HB 
5425. 
At. this time, public. schools are desperately· ·trying to _educate children 
with a~tism .and related .disabilities using the teaching methodology of 
applied behavio;- ~a;tysis- ~ mod,el wi.th a large body of empirical 
research proving :±i_s effectiveness-. But, .schools are largely failing 
in the ~ecution 'si~ly because they do not have the right personn~l -
oye~13_eeing the- implemei_ltation ·of services. I see school districts time 
and t;:ime again -attempt to provide appropriate services for a child only 
t~ have it fall.apart due-to poor supervision. Schools are wasting 
f:undi~g ma~ey pn .:unqualified prof~ssiona_ls to qversee prograuuning. 
Like any other se:tvic'e provided in school (occupational therapy I 
speech-language therapy) ABA services require the. oversight from 
qualif:i;ect professionals and schools s_hould be able to rely on a_ license 
or certificate to.kriow who is qualified. Let's stop wasting the tax 
payers dollars and recognize the credentia:is necessary to. appropriately 
educate_ our children with_ special needs ! · · 

Fina;Ll-y, I ask·you to carefully consider the dangerous implications of 
-Section 3 of HB 5425. Placingthe burden of proof of the •moving 
party• 
is placing children with special needs educations at severe risk-. I 
lived.and worked in-NeW Jersey when this ~hange was made and it forced 
children tp fail in a school settj..ng before a case cou,I;d be made f;or 
service changes. ·It caused unnecessary stress on families already in 
crisis and lost valuclble time in a chiid's life. .New Jersey, iike 
other states, revers~d this decision aft~r ;;ecognizing a complete 
failure of the legal system to protect children's rights to a .free and 
appropriate education.. Let's not ~e the same mistake in Connecticut. 
It is our .. ethical. responsibility to prot~ct children who. often do not 
have.a voice-of their ·own. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Alisa Slatin Rohdie -
Board Certified B~hav'ior Analyst 
Director, Southfield-Center for Development Autism Spectrum Disorders 
_Clinic · 
85 old Kings Highw~y North 
Darien, CT 06820-
203-24'9-9880 
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Dear MemberS of the Education Coinn:iittee:' 

I am Writing,to ~pres~ my slipport offlouse Bill# 5425 . . As a metAber of the Darien 
Board c)fEducation:ll$:well11$.ihe pa,rent Qfil child rec~ving special'education services in 
the Darien.PUolic Sclj.o~ls, 'I think it's fair and- appropriate that Connecticut's due process 

· burd~ o_fp~ofrequil'ementbe aligned with the U.S. SUprenie Court and the vast 
majority·of stli~eS across the country. 

fJ:te current .Conn~ cut State. Board of Education. ~en ofprcio( regulations may have 
-goQ.d":i.J;ttention_s as .. a means of protecting children, 'but the outcome should be 
4npt~wem.en.~·in·the quality of services for children. I am conce:J'Iled that just the opposite 
ha,s occurred; For example,: our district was forced to spend $90,000 in legal and expert 
testimony !II one to· defe_pd,ourselves in a single hea!ing,in which we prevailed in all 
aspectS .. ··Preparation.fot .imd participation iii lengtby'·li~arings takes administration and 
staff away front· iherr ongoing·re$ponsibilitie8 ~q· our m~re than· 500 other spec;rial 
educ11tion students~ not to.men,tion the district's more than 4000 regular education 
s~ents• .. Mditjpn~ly,_ avoiding the cost of a full hearing and entertaining settlements 
has becoine part of the dc;cisioil-making criteri~ about a child? s program, father than 
b~ing this ck;cision solely on . .what the child actilally needs. Jn this environment, where 
.re~ations have forCed legal issu~s to be an OVerWhelming consideration, where are 
the state's safeguards for all of 0\11' other-:students~ or for our taxpayers? 

'Boards of.Education have·:an obligation to protect th~ _int~sts .of all the children in their 
·district. Unpfecedented budget·cons-ts; due in part to ·escalating special education 
costs and legal fees;·~ well as other unfunded state mandat~, are making·it more· and. 
·more.difficult ~9 fultlll that mission. Please help us .by-~orting compliance with an 
accepted national judicial stBndmd; which ensures a fmr·process_for all ~ncemed~ 

~you {ot your consideration. 

Sincerely; 

.AmyM.Bell 
37 Fairfield Avenue 
.Darien, CT 06820 
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March 7, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

I ask that you please support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special Education. .Both ·federal and state legislation mandate that our 
pubiic schools utilized. evidence based practices for· our students with 
special education.needs. Hundreds of· scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children· and adults 
with a~tism. 
But these services ~need to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The legislation wo~ld require that anyone who was hired by OUr schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavior Anal,ys_t (BCBA)', .a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA or a state licensed health ~are 
professional-whose sc(!pe of practice includes .behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 
-. 

Amy MUrphy 
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· Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and· Members of the Education Committee, 

I am writing to object to." the provision in Proposed. Bill #HB 5425 that establishes that 
the burden of proof lies with the party requesting a sp~cial er:Jucation hearing. The 
current law ~tates that the burden of proof is the responsibility ·Qf the school district to 
prove it has prov!ded ·;~ ~Free, Appropiiate, Public Educationn (FAPE) through the 
lndividu.al Education Plan.(IEP): The current law reflects well-settled Connecticut policy. 
The current. law m~~es go.od sense because the sctlool districts are in control of the 
reco.rds, staff, the experts, and have unlimited access to. all the information about the . 
pro~ram they are·provi~i"'g. They can use their own staff as expert witnesses. Compare 
the schoois to the parents, who often can't even understand the jargon used at the.IEP 
meetings. This is a huge .imbalance of power; the districts are in a far better position to 
defend the programs they deliver, as opposed to the parent to provethat the program 
is inappropriate. How would ·the proposed change affect parents who have children with 
disabilities in Connecticut? It stacks the deck more heavily in favor of school districts. 

Historically, the majority. of hearings reviewing the delivery of special education 
services to. students with ·di~abilitles, our most vulnerabie population, are already 
d.ecided in favor of the sct1ool districts. This bill proposes a drastic 180 degree· change of 
the burd_en of proof in ·special education due process cases. It would make due proc~ss 
'hearings excessivelv·.costly and would be an insurmountable challenge for parents, 
creating a situation in whi~tl th~ familes could n·ot have a fair hearing with any 

. reasonable chance of prevailing • 

Thank you, 

Ms. A.n~ree~ Cancellieri 
.16 Weaver St 
Greenwich, CT 
203-531-4819 
andreac@realityworkw~ar.com 

. . .~ 
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Sectio!13 .of Raised Bill 5425 would eliminate critical parental rights .and would ensure that 
thousands ofCoririectiC\lt·st\ldents with disabilities receive an inferior edu~tio~. · 

Section·4 changes the financial responsibility of a student on. an IEP who tJ:ansfers 
between districts dUring the course of a school year from. the receiving district to the sending 
district. This is a .s~o11s issue _for school .districts, made much more serious by the irresponsible 
~ts in ·excess cast reimbursement proposed in Governor Rell 's budget and by the extremely 
limiting regulations ori eligibilitY for excess cast-reiiD.bursement implement~ by the State · 
Departm~t of Education a year ago. For most parents, whether ·the prO-gram is paid by the 
sending or by the receiving district is of no cOnsequence. The reality is, however, that a district 
will only become seriously invested iri a child.'s program if it is paying'the bill. Keeping the 
financial responsibility with .the district that designed the program but no .longer has the student. 
under its jurisdiction attenuates the responsibilitY of the district that has jurisdiction. Hence, 
although this .change should not make an enormous difference to my clients, I oppose SectioQ 4 •. 

Thank ·you for your consideration of my views. 

Re.spe~fully Submitted, 

Andrew A. Feinstein, Esq. 
Andrew A. Feinstein Attorney at Law LLC 
:86 Denison Avenue 
~ystic,Connecticut06355 
860-572-8585 
_feinsteinan:drew@sbcglobal.net 
attomeyfeinstein.com 
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Anita H81111111l 
2 Winston Way 
New Milford, CT 06776 

.Man:h 4, 2010 

Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Committee, 

I am in strong._opposltlon.to the'Proposed-Bill #HB ~25~that establishes.that the burden of proof lies with the 
party req~~g a spei:ial.e;di.ication he~g .. The cummt law ~tes that the burden of proof is the responsibility of 
the schoo~ distrlct-tQ prov~ it has provided a ''Free, Appropriate, Public Education" (F ~E) through the Individual 
Ecfu~tion:Pian (iEP). Tli¢. ~t ~~ retlec.ts well«ttled Connecticut policy, The curren:t law makes good sense 
because the school' districts ate iii control of the records, sta~ the experts, and' have unlimited access to all the 
inforuu".:tion-about.~~ 'program they-~ pro~ding. They can·use their own staff as expert witnesses. Compare the 
schools to thepirei)is~"w~o o~·_can,·ev:en understand the jargon used at the'IEP mt;etiJ1gs. This is a huge 
imb1llance of po~r; · ihe dis_trlc~ ~ in a fiir better position to defend the programs they deliver, as opposed to the 

·: p~t:tQ pi'ovcrthat the'pi'OPm is inappropriate. Ho~ would the proposed change affect parents who ~!ave children 
. . with.disabilities in Co~ectleut? It stacks _the deck more heavily in favor of school districts. 

... - ; . 
Historically, the majority: ofhearingi reviewing the-delivery of special education services to students With 
disabilities, our most -v.ihi~~l~ popUlation, are alreadY decided in favor of the school districts. This bill proposes 
a cirastic 180 degree change ofthe'burden of proof in· special edUcation due process cases. It woilld make due 
process he'arings· excessively;costly and would be an iJisurmountable challengefor paients, creating a situation in 
which. "the families cowd1tot havu fair he~ with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter, 

Anital:l~ 
203~559-6396 

anita.hannan@ota.Cle.c:orD 

.. 
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.Dear Sen. ·Oaffey, Rep. F~eischmann, and Member~ of the Education Committee, 
I am writing to. Qbject to the provisiop. in Proposed Bill HB 542-5 that establishes that the 
burden ~of proof lies With ·the party requesting a speci&l education h:earing, 

The .current law niakes good sense because ~e. sch9ol districts are in control of the 
records; stair, .thee~perls, and Jtaye unlimited.access to all the information about the 
pt9p they are providi~g. They can use their own staff as expert Witnesses. Compare 
the .sch~ols to the parents, ·who often can't even understand the jargon used at the. IEP 
meetings.)1ris.is a huge imbalance·ofpower; the districts are in a far better position to 
defend the prp~· th~y deliver, as opposed to the parent to prove that the program is 
inappropriate: How would the proposed change··affect.PiJI'eDts who have cbildren with 
disa~ilities:in Connecticut? It stacksth~.deck more· heavily in favor ofSchool districts . 

. 
Histprically, .the majpri,ty of hearings reviewing the deliveiy of special education services 
·to studentS With disabilities, our most vUlnerable populatio.n, are already decided in favor· 
. of the school districts. . 

. · This .bill proposes.a.dtastic .180 degt~e change of the burden of proof in speciai education 
due process cases. Jt wo1,1ld maJce dqe proc.ess hearings e~cessively .costly and would be 
an insurmountable ch~llenge for parents, creating a situation in which the families could 
:not ~ve ~-fair hearing wi~ any reasonable chance of prevailing . 

Thank you, 
~juli Tohan 
42 arockton Court, Bea~op. FQ}ls, CT 06403 

·. 
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Mrs . Ann $~llivan. 
20 Steele Road 
New H~~tf'otd, <CT 06:057-:-2612 

;March 6,_2010 

Dear R,epresen:~atj,ve . Flelsclunarin: ·. 

. ,.· 000795 
-·----·· ---:-~ ... -

I ask that -you ple!ase support section: 2 of HB5425 M_'Act concerning 
Special Eguc.ii:tion:.:- Bo~h :£ed~ral __ and ·E!tate legislat-ion mandate that our 
public -schools -utilized_ evidence based- :Qractices -for ot.lr s.tudents with 
sped.al- ·ed\ication -need~. Hun(4-eds o-f sclen~lfic studies_ have shown- that 
applied_ b$iiL:Vior ·a,rtalySis improves· o:utcomes f_or children 'and a:dul'ts 

-wi'th autism. :' . -- - ;- . .. 
But these{ services ne_~~ .to be provided by someone properly trained.' 

The legislation. would• .require that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to provide applJed:. l:lehav~or analysis services be a· Board Certified 

. Behavior Analyst (BC~) , a Bo!!rd Certif-ied _Assistant Behavior An~lyst­
working under the·--sclpervision -of· a BCBA or a state li-censed health care_ 
professio-Q.al. wlio~E! s¢.ope of_ -pract~ce 'includes behavior analysis. 

Since~ely, 

Ann S~llivan 

.. -
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Professionally.! am a speech/lan·guag~·pathqlogi~t.)n my personal 
life i have a ·now adult. spn and an 11 year oid·. gra.ndson with 
significant. learning~ disabilities. in t~e case· of' my g·randson we have 
field complaints and mediation and could have_h_ad.a ease for denial 
of FAPE 'aga_inst het schooi.district for:regularly·not implementing the 
IEP they wrote,.: we·,do not have the· me.ans to hire an.·attomey, hence, 
we- have not gon~ :to_ .. ~u_r process. yet. .. ~ven with my~ 25 y~ars of 
baekgroynd with!n.-school c;listricts. it is-difficult to. r::~ather·the evidence 
to prev~ll:ih ,a co.mpl~int.9r med.~itio.nJ~t ·il.one a due process. I 
bei!eve cohgress. was terribly misg~ided in- this provision and CT · 
shol)!d starid· .up fOr stu~e~ts' rights in ~aintaining--'tl'lis provision. · 

. withoul.it,.IDEA bec.orri:es almost me·anin·giess for·stu9ents. it is often 
-only the dist_rigts. Concern abo.utfhe mon~y tbe_y wjll have to .spend 
that ·prevents _riigre· issues b:eing qecided on· the co-nvenience of pupil 

· serVices··staff rather than. the. needs of ·childre·n·. . - . . .•• - -

_:Because of mY profes:sional po,sition·. :i wo~ld rather you not use my 
·,name but yo!J are. Welcome to :include: ~Y comments With reference to 
my position~, · 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Memb.ers of tbe Education Committee, 

.1. am writing to object to the provision In Proposed Bill #HB 5~25 that establishes 
that the ·burc:len of proof lies with .the party ·requesting a special education hearing. 

. . . 

000.797 

I am a therapist who works·wlth children and teens. on the autism spectrum to _help 
. them. :learn social sicus: S9me of the fainll,es I have worked with for· the past "11 years 

have had to hire "9th advocates a net lawyers just to ensure that their children 
received the apprc:!prlate education th~t th·ey are entitled to by law. So many of these 
families have ha~ to mortgage their homes, borrow thousands of dollars from family 
me_mbe,rs ~nd go.lrito deep .debt tQ afford the high cost of their law.yers. In the end, . 
all of them did recelv~ tl:te servlces.thelr .children were always entitled to but did not. 
receive prior t9 "ringing lit legal· counsel. 

If thl~ bill passes, I can't Imagine how so many more families will b.e able to access 
costly legal services. If ~J:tey can't, the·n their children will suffer by not receiving the 
edu~tlcm ~hat hlgh.·functlonhig autistic c(111dren need; which most puJ)IIc schools are 
·falling short ln.,pravld!O~I: ~ntlt _legal actloil gets taken. I.n addition, many of the 
_special edu~atlon attQr~eys In our area are so overwhelmed with so many cases that 
they don't hav~ the time o_r st~rt to handle what Is already. coming their way. 
PassagE!:of this bill wm make "It more dlrflcult for parents-to access this service, even. 
If ttley·:could pay for· It; · · 

· Hlsto~lcally, th~ m~jorlty of hearings reviewing the ~ellvery of spe~lal education 
services to stl,!dents·wltli dlsabll!tles1 our most vulnerable population·, C!re· already 
decided In faVor -Qf ~~e :sch_oo! diStr_lets. T!ils bill prop:oses a drastic 180 degree 
change of the b1,1r~en of proof In ·special education due process cases;. It would make 
due process hearings excfi!sslvely costly arid would be an .ln~urmountable challenge 
for parents, c_reatiQg ~'situation In ~hie~· tbe famlles could not. have a fair hearl"g 
with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

Please consider these Issues when making your decision. 
' . 

Thank you, 
Barbara Cooper . 

.. 898 Ethan Allen ·Highway 
Ridgefield Cf 0~176 
203-431-9150 . . 

· bCOoper@Superkldsct.com-·-·---------------------------------------

l 
I 
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I am writing to.urge y_our support forHouse:Bill5425. It seems 
:reasonabl~ to requke· .the burden of pro.of iri a dispute to reside with 
lhe party init(atitig the legal action. · · 
Special Edlicati~n dl;le"~·p·rocess should ~e _consistent across· state· 
lines and :iii compiiance with the US Supreme Court. This would ·help 
our town at a .thne when Darien's. 
educatiort' budg.et:ls at risk.-. 

Thank you. 
Barbara L. Thorn$ 

.. ..... '"!•" 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, ~ep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education 
Comm!ttee, -

I am writing to Qbject'to the provision in Proposed Bill #HB 5425 that 
.establishes that the burden of proof li~s with the party requesting a special 
education hearing. As a parent of a child with special needs I believe this 
bill will significantly impact kids with disabilities in .our state in a very 
negative way. I believe this, bi!l would make due process hearings 
excessively ~O$tly and would be ari insurmountable. challenge for parents, 
creating a sit~alion in which the families could. not have a fair hearing with 
any reasonable chance of prevailing: 

The lives of the paren~ with special needs .ch,ildren are difficult in so many 
way$. we· work, we h_ope, we pray for our actions to make a difference in 
our children's lives. We need to have faith that decency ~nd the public thJ$t: 
Will shape th~ decisions of ~ur elected officials to pass laws :intended to 
provide a fair and just'' playing field, especially true: relative to the 
supporting ·role that education plays in shaping their very fragile lives. 

Please remind yourselves that as elected officials, -you are .pJaceQ in your 
position as (a~~imake~ by the people who voted for you to essentially 
represent their interests. However, in. today's politics as a profession, the 
voca_l minority, often slick and acting with an insiders roadmap, can out 
maneuver the most needy of the states constituents. The special needs 
.students define -that ~roup. 

As a· parent of a special needs child, I will do everything hi my power and 
·energy to unveil the voting record for this bill.l will publish through every 
blog and· email chain that ":1 .can, the spread the names of tho.se who -
supported it. We the· people, the parents .of sp~cial needs ~hildren, will 
begin to vote as a block. And we will strike against those who oppose the 
very principles of'justice. It is outrageous that the defenseless should need 
protection from those put in the position of ·responsibility to provide it. 

Sincerely, 

Benjamin Dlibb. 
309 Towpath Lane 
Cheshire, CT 
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Testimony of Walter L. Glomb, Jr. 
to the Joint Comurittee on.Education 

March 8, 2010 
. . . 
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Good aftemo~n. My·n~e is Walter Glomb. lam ~parent 9f a student who recently graduated 
from 18 years of sp.ecial ed11cafion in Connecticut. I am ·also the president of the Connecticut 
Coalition for Inclusive Education. · 

I am J~;er~ to. today to voice my opoosition. io· Raised. ·House Bill Number 5425. AN ACT 
. CONCERNiNG. SPECML EDUCATION: .specificallY Section· 3; which would establish that 
. thiburden _o("pro"o(lies'with the parents when. ~hev reque$1 a ·special education hearing.. 

Today yo11 will·he&J" froqt ·a,ttom.eys, !!dvocate~ ~ oth!:r:experts about the subtle legal, technical, 
. ethical aiJ.Cl moral issues-tlu~tperlain, to thi!J"bill. I ~-here to share With you the perspective of a 
·parent who did,requ~t~ a,ndthen endl,U"ed~ a sPeci.al ~ucaiio~ hearing. 

There was a time when my wi_fe m:ul I eXercis~ !Jllf right t!J due proc~s in. order to ins\n"e that 
. our son would . reCeive -a . free and -appropriate . Rliblic education in the least restrictive 

_environment. l can· tell.you .first hand that this is not a simple project under o~ current state 
statut~ and regulation.S. 

·The h~_aring process is costly- in both material and emotional terms. It places strains on the 
mamage, · Ciireers, siblings ~d family fu;lances. The. proc~s IJlay take weeks or. months of 
preparati,on,. 'I'be h~g m~y last for weeks or months. Compliance- with the hearing decision_ 
~~~ . . 

Parents who request a hearing will likely face a well-heeled law 'finn that specializes in opposing· 
requests· for .supplemen~ ~ds and services in regular classroonis. 

In some cases, :families ~y need to appeal their hearuig decisions to· a federal court, where the 
trial may go for yeaJ,"s - with ·ildditional ~sts and stresses. 

In ·at le~~ one- case (P.J. et al v. State of Conilecticut et _al), where several families sought the 
same r~edy in.:fed~:coUit, the proces!!. became a class action that is now approaching its 
twentieth-year of litigation! 

Altogether, Connecticut f~lies are spending .hundteds. of ·thousaild,s, of dollars each -year in 
thes~_proceedings (riot iri~l\lding the costs of the class action) to Q:lsure that their children receive 
a free- and appropriate public education. . . - -

Parents do not exercise this:right lightly. These are not frivolous actions. 

If the federal courts choose to review the evidence presented in special education hearings with 
the burden of proof on the party 'requesUn.g the· hem#lg, then they can do so when a party appeals 
to the· ~ederill .court-: There is no ne~ to add insult to injury With the proposed change. to otJr 
state statutes. · 

PllfC!llts already carry !Dl_ample burden. 

_Please .delete Section 3 from Raised House Bill Number 5425. 

Thank you. 
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Mrs .. Wendy Qiu 
75 West Norwalk Road 
Norwalk·, CT 06850-.4402. 

March 6, 2010 

Dear Representative· F~eisclunann: 

000801 
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I ask that you 'pl_ease supp~r.t Section 2 of HB5425 An -Ac~ Concerning 
Special E~ucation. Both federal· an,d state legislation mandate that our 
public schools utilized evidence _bil$ed practices for our students with 
special education· 'need.s ~ Hundreds of .scientific· studies !;lave shown that 
appHed be~ayio:t: analysis··improves outcomes for children and adults 
wit~.autism. · · · 
But ·t:he·se services need to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The· legislat;.ion wo11ld require that anyone who was.hired by our .schools 
to pro:vici!!!· appl,i'ed. b~av.io:r analysis s~:rVices be a Board .Certified . 
Behavior .Analyst ;(BC~) I a Bo~d':Cert;.ified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under th,e 'scipervision. of a ~:sA or a state licensed health care 

. pz:ofessiog~:l whose .. scope of"· pract~:ce includes behavior analysis .. 

Sincerely, 

Wendy Qiu 
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March 7, 2010 . 

Repr'e~entative P~ggy ~eeves 

Legislative Office Building room 4020 
Har:tfor:d, CT P61Q6~1591 -
PeggyReev~s@cga.ct.gov 

· SenatorToni Boucher 
.Senate Republican Office 
LOB Room 3400 . 
Hal1ford, Cf 06106 
Fax: (860) 24Q-8306 or (860) 24D-8308. 

Dear Representative Reeves and Senator Boucher: 

Via E-Mail and U.S. Mall 

56 Hemmpeiscamp Road 
Wilton, CT · 06897 

5 Wicks End Lane 
Wilton, CT 06897 

000802 

We are writing to you with regard to Raised Bill No. 5425. While the b~low signed are in support of 
sections 1 and 2 of this bill we are passionately against section 3. 

we agree -that this bill will ensure that our children receive behavipr analysis from qualified 
professionals. The:bill requires when a child in our public school sYStem has behavior analysis as part of 
their individualized ~ducatiorial plan (I~P) that.those s~,Yices must_be provided by someone who is 
licensed by the Department of Health or certified. by the State Department_of Education whose scope of 
practice Includes behavior analysis or by a Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) or a Board Certified 
Assistant Behavior Analyst supervised by· a BCBA. Currently those providing ABA se..Vices are only the 
paraprofessionals worlting with our children with speCial needs who do not have a minimum credential 
requirement. 

Numerous studies have shown that behavior analysis is effective fOr children with Autism. The 
Connecticut Birth to. Three ~rogram has ~qui red proof of certification fOr beha~ior analysts that 
provides services to children in that program for years, Last y~ar's Insurance legislation recognizes a 
BCBA as someone qualified to·provide these services. 

It is important that school dis~ricts have clear direction .from th~ Sta~e who ·meets the qualifications 
necessary to provide these services. Hiring people who are not qualified to provide these services put 
school districts at ·risk of parent lawsuits. 

Th.e BCBA is.a reCQgnized credential in many states. The Behavior Analyst Certification· Board, Inc. 
'(BCBA) is a nonprofit ~orpora~ipn which OV!!rsees ~his certification. The Be~_avior Analyst Certification 
.Board's credentialing· programs are accredited by the National CQuncil for Certifying Age.ncies in 
washington, D.c.· This bill does not mandate or require ABA services, but simply insures that if a PPT 
deems these }services appropriate than someone who has ABA training and is either licensed or certified 
is supervising.this aspect of service delivery. This bill does not impact the ability of anyone else to 
collaborate on ABA program~; or to ·implement programs under their direction, j.e. para. professionals, 
parents, spe~ial ec;lucation teac~ers, occupational therapists physical therapists or others. 
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We passionately disagree with ~ection 3 of this bill. Currently, Connecticut law requires that school 
districts prove that they offer a child with disabilities an appropriate program if the dispute proceeds to 
a due process hearing.: Sectiort3 of this bill proposes changing this Ia~, and pla~ing the burden ofproof 
with the party who asked fOr the-: hearing, which in almost all cases is tl:te .~arent. 

Parents already f!lce huge disadvantages in these matters as ·special Education Administrators ~ave 
constant· ongoing access to fre·e legal representation ·which parents rnust pay a huge out of pocket 
premium to receive .. Most parents could .~ever afford the same level of support that school 
administrators receive aftaxpay~r's expense and that is with the law left as it is now. Placing an 
a~ditional burden of_proof on parents would make prevailing in a due process hearing almost impossible 
to accomplish and gr.~atly dimiriish. the chiif rights ofa child with disabilities under the law. 

Thank·you for considering our opinions. 

Respectfully Submitted; 

· Francesco and Maryann Lombardi 
33 Honey .Hill trail ' · · 
Wilton, CT 06897 
(203) 544-9449 

Jill and William C. Ely, Jr. 
170 Sturges Ridge Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
.203 762-7016 

Theres;;~ Clarke 
4s· Village· Walk 
Wilton, cr 06897 

. (203) 7Eil-1344 

Patti Sylvia 
27 Woodland Place 
Wilton, CT 06897 
(203) ~61-0248 

Eve Kessler, Esq. 
128 M~s~et ~i~ge Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
(203) 761-0680 

Robert and Gioria J. Bass 
687 ·oanbury Ro;~c:! 
Wilton, Ct 06897 . 
(203) 544-8480 

Suzanna and Rob(!rt Se~on. 
237 Linden Tree Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
(203) 761-8872 

James and Nancy Woods 
2 Hollow Tree Place 
Wilton, CT 06897 

Ellen D'Ast:enzo 
127 Wamacke Road 
Wilton, CT. 0.6897 
(203) 761-8726 . 

.Jodi Meyer 
37 .Old Kings Highwav 
Wilton, CT 06897 
(203) 761-0402 
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VJ· MAJ,ur~. \A-

Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep .. Fleischmann, an~ M~bers of the Education Committe~. 
Jam writing to object to the languag~ in Pronosed'Bill#I:IB 5~2S. .. Thelanguage states 

that the purpose ofthe'bill is "to establish that the burden of:p~oflies with the party 
requesting a speciale4ucation hearing;" The currentlltw states thatthe b_urden ofproofis 
the responsibi-lity ot'tiie s~~o.'?l distri~to prove it has provided a ''Free, Appropriate, 
Public EdUcation" (F APE) through:· the Individual E9ucation Plan (IEP). The current law 
makes goo_d Sep!ie beeause the sc})Ool di.~qicts' ate·m controtof the 'records, staff, and the 
prognlin: How wolild·,the p~osed cliartg~ ·affect par~ts who have clrlldren with 
disabilities in Connecticut?- It stacks-the (ieck-m~e heavily.infavor ofschool districts, 

Hist9rlcally, the_ majoritY pfiiearings;reViewmg th~ deliv~ of special education 
services to students -wl~.dis~ilities, o~ mo_st V1ilnei:abie-populati6n, are aileady decided -
in fav9r of the school dis1;ricts. ~s drastic 180 .de~.chl[lD.ge of the burden of proof 
would m&lce it exc.ess1yely ccistly and ilhpost :impossible for p~ts of students receiving 
special education.servic.es to have a fair hearing with -any reasonable chance of 
prevailing~. · 
Thank you, 
Willie Marquis _ 
390 F~gton ave Waterbury, CT 06710 
203-754-9174 
madeleinemar@sb~global.net 

Old Greenwich, 'Ct 06870: 
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Ms. Winona Zimberlin 
2 Congre~s St 
Hartford, CT 06114-1073 

March 5; 2010 

Dear ·Representative Fleischmann: 

000805 
w· ~·-.b«ltil 

I ask that you please support HB5425 An Act Concernir1g Special 
·Education. Bo.th federal and s·tate legislation mandate that our publi~ 
schools utilized evidence based practi~es for ·our students ·With special 
educatiop. ne~ds. Hundreds of s.cientific. studies haye show that applied 
behavior analysis improves outcomes for children· and' adults with 
autism... . . 
But these services need ·to. ·be provided by _someone properly trained. 

The legislation would :reqtiire that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to· provide applied ~ehavior analysis s~rvices· be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board Cer-tified Assistant Behavior -Analyst 
working under the supe:tvision of :a BCBA or a: state licensed health care 
professional WhOSe scope of practice includ_es behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Win.or;t.a Zi$erlin 
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Dear':Sir and/or Madam: 

I ·would like to express.my suppm:t for Raised-House Bill #5425, which seeks t() amend· 
Section ld, -~b,diyj~io~ (1 ),_ subs~ction {d) of sta:tute l0•76h. of the ·general statutes~ · 
Specificaily'ii6~e ~iJI #,542~ seek$.. to clarify that for issues in ~spute between school 
districts lind parents; the burden of proof rests with tb,e PartY requesting-the hearing: 

Sp~al.E.c:l~cation is governed by Federal and Stat~ Law, the Federal. IDEA and· 
Connecticut-Statute 10-76 w~ch proVide bo~ students and their·parents with many 
procedural s~e~, ed~ca~orud benefitS arid a clear fonnn 'to remedy a dispute .. 
between the school ~d -p~t. These sBfeguatds includ~ due process provisions where 
disp~tes ·can to be resolved".vi!l a series of~teps,. all the way to agd including.& hearing 
held before ~ impartial heating ~:ffi~. Connecticut is the orily state that does not 
~ere to ·r~eral.pract:lce8 .regarding the burden of proof in special education due process 
hearings. This differeilce has resUlted in :escalating. costs for all boards of education i.n. 
Connecticpt cities and~towns~ Furthermore.mQney gets needl~sly directed into merit-less 
due process an.d ~ettlements .anc:t away from children, both those with disabiiities· and 
those Without disabilities; · 

I -respectfully request you consider this amendment ~efully. 

Heather L. Shea 
Darien :Board of Ed..ucati!)n Member 
21 Revere Road, OBrien CT 06820 · 

• 
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.Ms • Heather ~cCusker 
33 Clayton Ave 
Medford, ~ 02155-6428 

March '7, 20io 

Dear Representative Fleisc~: 

_ :i: ask that you please support Section· 2 of HB542·s An Act Concerning 
·special· Education .. · Both ,feder~l !U:ld. state legi$~lation mandate that our 
public. schools'utilized .eVidence based pra~tices· for our students with 
special eaucation needs. Hundreds of scientific studies have show that 
appl;ied · ~eh~vior arialys:i.s imp~oves outco~es for :ch.ildr:en m,_d adults 
with autism.·. 
But these services need to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that. anyone who wa:s· .hired by our schools 
to provid~ applied· bel).av~or analysis services·. be' a Board· Cert1f::i.ed. 
Behavior' Analys~. (BC~l , a Bo~d Certified Assistant Bell.avior Analyst 
working under the supervis-ion of a BCBA or a .state · licensed health care 
profes·~'ional. whose scope- of practice incluqes bi:iliavi'or analysis: 

Sincerely, . · 

Heather McCusker· 

--
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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
OFFICE OF PROTECTION AND ADVOCACY FOR 

. PERSONS WITII DISABIT.ITIES 
60B.WESTONSTREET, HARTFORD, CONNEcricut 06120-ISSI 

.Testimony of the Office of Protection and Advocacy for Persons with Disabilities 
- Before - · 

Th~ Edl,l¢atiop. Committee 

Submitted-by: James D. M;cGaughey 
· Exeeutive Director 

March 8, 2010 

Thank you for this oppottu,nlty to com:tnent on Raised· Bill No. 5425,AN Ac;T CO~CERNING 
_SPECIAL EDUC.A,TION~ - _ . . . 

Our Office oppo~es tbe.provisio~ of this bi.ii that wo~d Create a statutory "burden of proof' for 
parti¢S requesting:.due proce.ss ~e~gs. lbpanguage, contained in Section 3, would overturn 

: long-standing~CQgnecti~~ ~gti.lations, and effectively foreclos~ ~e .posSibility of a fair appeal_ 
process for special edll;C&tion students and-their families. ' · · 

In almost allcases, "dt¢ process" is initia~d by parents ~d guardians who are contesting 
significant.issti~s -ieg~g the way school systems have-evaluated·or .are addressing their child's 
needs. In our Office's experience; parents· d:o not happ_ily initiate those requests -requestS that 
ustially eome' orily • a lengthy series of disappointing, frustrating interactions with school 
admini$trators. · When,theyfeel'.they must_request a due pro~ess hearing, these parents experience 
all the ·angst in.lierent U1 ''fighting city hall". They facie cottslderabie expense, stress and 
uncertainty',. and knOw·they-nsk alienating administrators who will contin~ to hold power over 
their ~d's future educational expeP.ences. 

"Due Pro~ss" was originally envisioned as a speedy, impartial, low cost way tc;> resolve disp~tes 
and_ level tb.e._playing field between individual families aild powerful school~· In recent 
years, however, ·change~ 41 both the federal ~d state special edl!-cationJaw:have made the path to 
dlie process more_ difficult for parents to Qavigate. It is unfair to new require them-to bear the 
additiorulJ. burden of proving that the district's evaluations; plans;. Staff assi8nments, educational 
practices or ether aspectS of their chil9's program are inadequate. ,Parents do. not typically have . 
~ce.ss to tb.e -~or,n:iation and expertise necessary to meet thiS: evidentiary bUrden withol!-t 
condq.cting-exten8ive-discovery, hiring their own expert evalUa.tors and paying substantial 
attorney fees. Placmg thiS burden on them can oilly increase costs; delay deciSions and,_ 
-1,1ltimately, deny nl:any of them their day in: court. Districts have far better access to information 
abc;>ut their·own practice~-and programs than d? parents. 

I realize that~ 20.05 U.S. Supre~e Court decision: (Schaffer·v. Weast) seems to allow the '~burden 
of proof' to be placed on the. party. that initiates due process under_. the federal IDEA. However, 
the Schaffer decision does not reqUire that states adopt this-approach. Schaffer· involved a due 
process decisiQii:from-Maryland-- a state where there waS' no ·statutory or regulatory direction to 
~ve hearing officers regarding which party bears the bUrden of preof in a due process 

-Phone:: 297-4300, 1-800-842-7303; ·ITY: 297-4380:-FAX: 566-8714 
·An Ajfimuntve Action - EfP.IGI.Opportunlty EmplO)Iflr 
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March 8, 2010 

hearing. In contrast, Connecticut special educatiop. regulations contain explicit direction: 

The. party who 'filed for due process has the burden of going forward with the evidence. In 
all cases, however,1;hepublic _agency has the burden of proving the-appropriateness of the 
child's program, or placement, or of the program or plac~ent proposed by the public 
agency. This burden. shall be met by' a preponderance of the evidence, except for hearings 
conducted·p~t to 34 CFR Section 300.521. (Conn. RegUlations. Sec. 10~76h-ll) 

The. Schaffer Court eJqJijcitly declined tO extend the effect ofi~ decision to states that have 
adopted their·own niles regarding butdeli of proof. (The Court also made it clear thai its 
deciSion Was limited to the ''burden of persuasion", -not the "burden of prod,uction of evidenc~" .) 

In short, the law in Connecticut is well settled and fairly allocates the evidentiaryburdens:in due 
process. W~.are notreq~d.to o.vernun our current rules in response to the·Schafferv. Weast 
decision. In the name of fairness, I urge you to reject Section 3 of this bill . 

If there are any .questions ·regardi.Jig our O~ce.' s position on this proposal, please feel free to 
contactme. · 

.,.,...·· . 

·--~·. "\ -... I l .· 

./ 

i I j . I .:_. 

/ 

Phone: 297-4300, 1-800-842-7303; ITY: 297-4380: FAX: 566-8714 
An A..J/irmiltiwl Action - EqJIQI (}pptJrtrmity E,Pioyet:· . 
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Match 8, 2010 

Dear Senator Gaffey; Representative Fleischmann; and Members of the Education 
Committee, 

000810 

I am requesting that you_accept this letter from Smart Kids With Learning 
Disabilities, Inc., Uionprofit organization-ba,sed in W~ort, Connecticut whose 
members include p~tS of chil~ with leanling disablHties, a,ttention deficit disorders 
and other leaming.challeng~, in opposition to the Proposed--Bill #HB 5425, establishing 
that the burden of p~f lies with the party requesting a 5pecial education hearing. . 

.. The clirtent·law states that the burden.ofproofi_s the responsibility of the school 
district to prov~ it has_.provided a ''Free, Appropriate, Public Education" (F APE) through 
the IndividUal Educatjon Plan (IEP). It reflects well-settled Co~ecticut policy, and 
makes-good s~e because'the school ~stricts are in control ofthe reeords, staff, and the 
experts, and have unlimited- access to all the informati9n about the prograni they are 
provj.ding. They can·~e Uteir own staff as expert ~tpesses. 

Unlike school persolinel, parents often can't ~erstand the jargon used at the IEP 
meetings. This is a huge Up.balance·of power; the districts ~ in a far better position to 
defend the pro~· they deliver, as opposed- to the paiJmt'havWg to prove that-the 
program-is-inapPropriate. How wo~d the propos~ ~e affect· parents who have 
children with disabilitieS in Conilecticut? It stacks: the .deck more heavily in favor of · 
scho~l districts. · 

. Histori-cally, the majority ofhearings reviewing the-delivery of special education 
services·to students with disabilitie$, our most vulnerable population,_ are already decided 
in favor of the school districts. This bill proposes a drasti_c 180-degte_e change o_f the 
burden of proof in special education due process cases. It wolild make due process 
·hearings excessively costly and woUld be an iDSurmountable challenge for parents, 
creating a.-situation in which the families could not have a fair hearing ·with any 
reasonable chance of prevailing. 

Thank you' for yo~ consideration. 

Jane·Ross 
Executive Director 
Smart Kids with.Learirlng Disabilities 
38 Kings Highway North · 
Westport, CT 
Phone (20:3) 226-6831 
lnfo@SmartKidswithLD.or 
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Testimony by Maria Dominici 

.My n·~me is .Maria Dominici and I reside in Weston, CT; My daughter, Jaya Dominici, is 
autistic· and eight years old. Prior to her admittance to CCCD in Milford, CT, she 
attended the Weston Public School Sy~tem. 

Jays's Beh~vior Analys~ ,was Stacy Lore, while jaya was still in the Weston Public 
School systerri. Stacy worked. with mY daughter for 18 !TIOnt~s. from. age 3 1/2 to 5 
years. I ~~lieve. Ms. Lore worked with my daughter. longer than any .other child ·in the 
state of CT. I bel.ieve my daughter was also ·the first child in CT that Ms. Lore worked 
with. 

As everyone isJ:i!.ware; Ms, S~acy Lore is NOT a licensed, certified BCBA. She lied 
about all of her certifications. Sh~ was NEVER qualified to work with my daughter or 
any child Qn the-spectrum or otherwise.· I will never be certain of the progress my 
daughter ·could have made had she been under the care ·and supervision of a certified 
BCBA. 

Ms. Lore had my daughter slt in a Rifkin ct)~ir,. each day -at" school, unable to move so 
.she (Ms. Lore) could uattend u ·to her. Ms. Lore, clearly did not' know how to teach my 
-daugllter without that barbaric chair. My daughter is non-verbal and was unable to· tell 
me that he~ ,eacher" .was holding her hostage in a chair that She was strapped to. To 
this date, ~Y daughte_r is still non-verbal·and I m~y never know what that felt like for her. 

. . 

It's imperative and absolutely necessal)l ttu:•t the BCBA's that work With our disableq 
children-are qualified to do so .. This is not a negotiable issue. They MUST be qualified 
just as a pbysician MUST be qualified to perform surgery. 
Parents of-these special children will not tolerate anything lessll 

With regard ~o full house bill 5424. I support section 2 and OPPOSE section 3. 

Many thanks for your time. 

Most Sincerely, 

Maria Dominici 
Weston, CT 
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NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
3 Primrose Street 

Newtown, CT 06470 

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENt 
(203) 426-.762J) 
F~ (203).270-6199 

March 8, 2010 

Education Committee ofthe COnnecticut General Assembly 
Room 3100, Legisla~ve Office Building 
Hartford, CT 06106 

Re: RBS4lS 

Dear Education Committee Member: 

_,., ...... 

BUSINESS OFFICE 
(203) 426-7618 
FAX (203) 270-6110. 

000812 

. I am Janet Robinson, Superintendent for the Newtown Public ·schools. Pl~e accept Uris 
letter as testimo11y of my support .for Raised Bill No. 5425. I would like to expres~ my' 

· support for one section .here. Specifically, I am in sUpport of Section 3 of the bill, which 
iruikes a critical change to place the burden of proof on the party requesting the hearing in 
a special edu~tion due pi'Qcess hearing. This change_ would bring Connecti.cut in line 
with the language of the federal lndiyiduals with Disabilities E4ucation Act (IDEA) and 
With ~e decision_ of the United StateS Slipteme Court in the case of Schaffer v. Weast, 
~46 U.S. 49 (200~). Placing the burden of proof on the party requesting the hearing is 
·consistent with_ the f)mdam.ental principles ofthe American judicial system, which 
impo!les the· burden of proof on the pi&m.tiff'in almost.every civil action. Simpiy put, if 
yo-g sue il b:uSiness ·or an indiVidual in _a tort claim, a proclucts liability claim, or almos_t 
any other type of aCtioii, .you ~~the plaintiffb~ the h~en of proving your alleptions 
against that company or-individUal, regardless of any perceived inequity in· the-resources 
of the company ot in4ividual a81li:nst"whom· you have brought your claim. As pointed out 
by the Unitecl States Supreme Court, m the absence of ~ome compelling reason to. the 
contrary, the same burden 9fproof c~ and ·should apply to plaintiffs in special education 
due process hearings. In fact,·in most stateS, the piaintlff.in tlie. case, usually-the parent, 
does beat the b~en OfP.JUOti and this-haS riot causecj any p).ajQr problems for parents in 
enfo~g their_rights under !pEA in those states where· this is. the rule. 

while it is understood that some have expressed that placing the burden of proof on the 
plain~ff in a .due pro~e!;s: Jleiuing j_s ~ ~ecause the school district has access to the · 
.infomiation needed by ~e parent to pursue his or her ·claim, I must point out that this 
sam~ ar~elit was mad~ to the United Stat~ Supreme Court and was rejected by a 
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majority of the Court. Th~ argument was rejected P.I"ecisely becaus_e of the .number of 
procedural safeguilrd:s .. con:tained Within the IOEA thafle\lel the playing field ·for parents. 
P!lreD.ts.have·tb.e right to review. alreducational records conceming·theii' child, and the 
schoQl district. ntay not disca¢ ·ot destroy. e:4ueatioqal· rec»$ .vvithout notification to the 
p8fe11ts. Pai'ell~ have the!right to request an independ~t edlicatiog.al evaluation afthe 
expen,se of the school ~~~.triCi, and the schoQl district must,provide -ID.l outside independent 
e~pert to evaluate the. Clrild and provi~e an. opinion that may potenti~ly contradict the 
pr:evio\1$· rCC;Qmmendations· of the school djstii.ct for that child. ~ Conp.ecticut, given the 
array of ~p:ertise available tO. parents-'~· the form of outSide expert opinion, it is . 
partiCularly IiJcely that th~ ,parent will be· able .tO force the school district to fund an 
outside expert opinion that CQJl~cts cw~ons previously_pre~e;tited by the school . . 
district. When a·hearin:gjs reque~ted,. school cijstricts mll$~ ~~the charges made by 
the parents ·fu·Writfug, and must djsclose to· the parents all ev~uatioilS and information 
that the district' inten~ to-reiy upon at the hearing, JP.ving· the parent ac'?ess ~ all of the 
school district's i,nformatioQ.. · nies~ protections, accOrding to. the uili~oo States Supreme 
Court, ~ ~t'the "c;hool disttict h!lS no infonnatio~ ~vantage. ov~ the parents and 
also.ens'Ures .t:Qat ·the parent bas aecess to expert witness tes~ony at the expense of the 
school district. · 

The Supreme CQurt ~sp pointed out, not insigilifican~ly, that placing the burden of proof 
on the- school district to~prove that the program off~ to the student .is _appropriate has 
the effect ofpresuming that ·the program is inappropriate unleSs and un~l t;Jle school 
district p{~ves.oth~se. UU.~.I'UI18 ~mpleteiy contrary tO·the structure and intent.ofthe 
IDEA itsel£ the function·ofth~ IDEA is to provide fundiilgto··s~tes.~o provide. · 
appropriate special edu~tion programming to students ~th ·disabil_jties, and it does this 
by funding speci~. education teachers, related service providers,. and qualified 
administra~ve p'6tsonnel·who have the ability ~d th.e ~pertise to ptoV;i.de special 
education ptogr8mming. We sholild not start out'e~ch query by· assuming that·school 
personnel, who work-so. ~ard for our distriCt and our childreD ey~ ~y. have not done a 
good job or fulfilled theit' responsibilities. It not only s"-n.ds tli~· wrong message to the 
·school personnel and to the parents of children with special needs, it is'also 
COlinterptoduc~ve m the he&ring process. 

As noted by the Supreme Court, placing the burden of proof OQ. .~e school.district has the 
effect qf malcing an alr'ea(ly expensive.titigatiop process all thcfmore expensive by 
req-g districts to:Px:ov~ issues on whi<;h the parents liave made only the barest 
allegations. Drl~g -up tbe· cost of dispute resoh.itioili'UQS counter tQ _the spirit and intent 
ofthe law~ ~~ch con~ ~uifipleprovisjons·foi' resolving ~isputes qUickly-and without. 
Qurdet1,and experise, such 8:8 ~ugh mediation or resol~tion'meetingS occuning prior to . 

· the start of the ·~ue pro~ss he~g. AIUto\lgh,.a nationWide study'has reported the 
average due,process hearmg cost at SS;QO.O-Stl,OOO,.it -~been pur expc;rien~ in 
Ne\vtowD: that the cost oflitigating a full due process hearing has at times. exceeded 
$30,000. In conversapons With other superintendents,· it appears that our hearings in 
Connecticut are lo~~:get ~d more costly in this· state. as compared to other states where the 
·burden of proof is. QDc the plaintiff, and there is no evidence to suggest that these lengthy 
and costly due proc~s hearings do anything to improve outcomes for ilisabled childi-en. 

. '· 
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There is evidence to sUggest that the longer ~e hem:IDg,.the more the plaintiff's counsel 
bar benefits from th¢ collection ofattorney's fees, eitl;J.er fi:Qm the parents of children with 
dis~bilities or from the·school district ifthe·parent preVails' and collects attorney's fees 
from the school di!ltrict. ln cases:where the school district los~ a due process heariJ;J.g to 
the parent and must pay prevailing party attorney's fees, the total cost to the district can 
be close to '$'1 00,(,)00· independent of any costs associated with pl'9viding prograinming to 
the child ~ch as' tuition. Parent attorneys ~xploit this.faci by encouraging parents to 
unilateially place children in private. schools. and then deman~ing settlement payments 
equal to the district's co~t.ofproceeding to a he¢ng,.kno~g that the school district will 
often pay such a demand to ·~void a lengthy and costly battle With an uncertain outcome. 
This oJlly-contriJ>utes to the public p.etception th!lt speclai education is be'comfug a sort of 
voucher sys~em for:paymg for private school tuition for· those·who know how to exploit 
thesystem. · 

I urge you to stand firm on the_provision ~g tb,e burd~ of proof to the plaintiff in 
the due process hearing in the face of what welm9viwill be·opposition from parent . 
advocates,· .and send the ~essage to our schools that the lc;:gislatuie belieVes that school 
personnel do have the expertise to be able to provid~ e~cellent progrmns for children with 
and without.disabilities. Schools will repay this cotrlldence liy putting the money that 
would llave been spent. on needless litigation into providing pio8ramming for children 
and raising expectatiOns, which. Will unprbve outcomes for chiidren with disabilities~ 

Thank you for your cpnsideration. I am available to answer questions or provide 
additional information upon request. 

Sincerely, 

Janet Robinson~ Ph.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
'Newtown Public Schools 



• Mrs. Jennifer Knoth 
32 Dewey Avenue 
Miltord, CT 06460~5410 

March 5, 2010 

Dear Represen~ative Fleischmann: 

- ·--·~--.......------~-- -- 00081-5 

I ask that you please support HB5425 An Act Concerning Special 
Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that our pUblic 
school!:; utiH,ze"d. evid~ce ba_sed practices fo~ our students with special_ 
education .needs. Hundreds of 'scientific- studies have shown that applied 
behavior analysis· 'improves outcomes for chilpren and. a:dults with 
autism.-
But these services need to be provided by someone properly trained." 

The legislation would require that anyone who was hired .by our schools 
to provide· .applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certif-ied· 
Behavior Analyst (BOBA), a Board Certified,- Assistant Behavio~ Analyst 
working under the supervision of a.BcBA·or a state licensed health care 
professional whose scope ·of practice includes behavi·or analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Knoth 
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Legislative Committee Chair, Connecticut Association of School Psychologists 

March 8, 2010 
Education Committee 

Good afternoon, Senator Gaffey, Representative Fleischmann and the distinguished members of the· 
Education Committee my name is Jennifer Mitchell Robinson and I am submitting the following 
testimony ~n bebalfofthe Coonecticut Association of School Psychologists (CASP). 

CASP supports Section 2 of H!L~42_5, in ~ to the}J~~io~o.f _aP}'~~ .~ella~~oral anal~~~ 
services for students on the autism !e.~trum. ~~W'!?!~ we:supjJ~~jii~:re~en~oq.Jf!}~.e.A~~ 
rieiiiril~-s ·· •·· ·c;fi ~t"e~n ·- '·Ji:i ·foitf~lhe'se Service~:Sli:oUid~tJ,~-)#iji~-So1ef·!9 st~,i@iiis'o~., 
~e''~titism~~-:b~st\la~~f#ti\iiii;t:behlV:iof:· itfiatYit, syPports·::&re'~~d~;t:tbfo'U'~ 
tiieF.IIidividWilized~Ed\ieatioq:pl&n't.nm[iiehavioral analyst services provide support to smdents who 
experience difficulties . in the school environment and are important factors when planning their 
Individualized Education Plan or 504 Plan. It is important to note, that these services should only be 
provided by individuals qualified to do so. Under CUITCDt law, there are many persoonel already 
employed '!x.,...s<;!J.ool ~tems that have the training and qualifications to provide such services,. 
including, !?_Ut·J:i~...:.liiilitea tO, school psychologists, school social workers, and speech and language 
pathologists. 

However, as the bill is currendy written, CASP bas concerns regarding how subsection (b) is written. 
It states that: 

. "the Commissioner of Education may authorize the provisions of such services by persons 
who: (1) Hold a bachelor's degree in a related field; (2) have completed (A) a minimum of nine 
credit hours of coursework from a course sequence approved by the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board or (B) coursework that meets the eligibility requirement to sit for the board 
certified behavior analyst examination and (3) are supervised by a board certified behavior 
analyst." 

Nothing in this subsection requires the ''person" to have experience working in a school setting, which 

!~~t as ~~~t ~-~vinB. th~ ~!!~~~ j~~cations~~~o~~¥l~~o~Jii~~~~(j~~E~ 
lAC? ;AttQm.ey ~q-en~~~ o~ce,~~e9 .. ;~~ II;DY.1.!~-~9r.-~c~ti~~~~ent $pec~c~Y. 
sta~P:~t .Io'~ sch~ol:~s~~~-~d~~,r~.~~~. ~:~~~~14(Q~~~vi()r an:ijy~ts t~,.~;-~(Pli~~ 
lijuiljsf is ·~:pproprif!.te -fQr--Jli~ p&rl:iciQat :mterv~lio~··reC()~deq :m· th~ lii~d~ EO~~ 
1,»1~ .. :• CASP strongly ~q~~~.: ;t!i&! ;:~YJ;p~ ·jV()r~~ stUdents Jii: a ;scbbol shoui,r hive 
~~·Wot~ a'·sCh()Ol,eD.v.ii.Oiimebt.i 

Therefore, CASP would urge the members of the Education Committee to amend subsection (b) to 
require that they receive the necessary training to work in the school setting. It Will further proteCt the 
students of Coonecticut who receive these services. 
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'Ms. J.~ifer Phillips 
92 church-st. FL 3 
Branford, · CT 06405-.3832 

March 5, '2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

0008'17 

I ask ·that :Yo.u plea,se support. Section 2 .of HB5425 An Act 
Concerning 'Special· Education. Both- federal and.state 
legislation manda,te that our public schools utilized 
evidence based·p:tactices :for our stu,dents with special 
education: needs .. Hundr~ds of .scientific stu(!.i.es have shown 
that applied behavior analysis improv.es· outcomes for 
children aii.d ad\.1-lts with autism. . 
But these serv-ices need to be provided by someone properly 
trained. 

The legislation would req\lire .that anyone who was hired by 
our schools to provide applied behavior analysis servic.es 
be a Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA),.a Board 
Cer·tified Assistant Behavior Analyst working :under the 
supervis-ion of a BCBA or a state licensed health care 
professional whose s.cope of practice, includes behavior 
.analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Jenni·f.e~ Phillips 
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Mrs. Jennifer Smit~ 
27-4 Revere Drive 
·Bloomfield, CT 0600~·-5608 

·Maz-ch 5, 2010 

Dear Rep~esentative Fleischmann.: 

': -. 
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I a$k: that yau please support S~~tion 2 of HB5425 An Act Concernipg 
·Special Education .. ,Both ~e4eral. ·and· state legisli!ltion mandate that our 
public schools utilized evidence based p:tacdces for our students with 
special edu~a,tiqn needs. Hundreds. of sciez:~.tific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves·outcoines for children arid adults 
wit}). ~utism: . · , 
But· these services. need to be provided by someone prc;»perly trained. 

The legisl.ation would require thi!lt cP'lyone who was hired by o~r schools 
to provi"de appl~ed b~havior analysis services be. a Board Certified 
Behayio:J;" Analyst· (BCBA), a.Board Certified Assistant Be~av;i,or Analyst 
working ~de~ the supervision of a BC~ pr a state licensed health c~e 
professional whose scope of prac'tice includes .behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Smith 
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Mrs. Jennifer Volpe 
18 Apple Hill Drive 
Prospect, CT 06712-1.601 

~reb ~. 2010 

Dear ~epresencative Fleischmann: 

J. 

I ask that you please support· Section 2 of HB54·25 An .~ct Concerning 
SpeCial Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that o:ur 
public schooJ,s utilized .e.vidence base~ prat;tices fpr· our students with 
special educ;:ation ~eeds. · ·Hundreds. of scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children"and adults 
w·ith autism. · - · 
But these services need to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was·hired by our schools 
to provici~ -appli~d behayior· analysis services be a Board Certified 
BehaviQr ·Analyst (BC~), ··a. Boaz:d Certified Assistant ·Behavior Analyst 
working urider the supervision of a BCBA or a state licensed.health care 
prof~ssiorial- whose scope, of practice includes-behavior analysis. 

sincerely, 

· Jennifer ·Volpe 

.• . 
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. Dear Education Committee Members, 

As Superintendent of Sqh~ols in .Weston l.sul?port,House Bill #5425 which seeks to amend 
Section 3d, subdivision (1 ), subsection (d) of s.tatutEn~('6h. of.th~:gen_eraJ statutes. In state after 
state, across the U,S., the standard exists wherebyJhe bur9en of proof defaults to the party 
requesting the hea_ring, Ho.weyer;, this is not the ~e In ·cr. wher~ the·.State Department of 
Edupatlon Regulation· does.liqt ·reqqlre .the paftY. reql!es~ng ·the hearing to bear the burden of 
proof, This regulation has setup_a system where parents and"thelr attorneys can, ·In effect, 
claim: •schooi.Di~tri~t. I' charge yPu .with my claim of educational" IT!~Ifeas~i'lce -against my ~hild. 
Now, prove yourself ·innocent.., Here in Weston, we ·have experienc!!KI costs for long hearings 
that have lasted·as iong as·2.weeks. The costs are· exorbitant, sometimes-well over $50,000 .. 
. Rather than absorb'tl;lis cost,. We have.cho~en to ~y a settlement of $25,ooo for"outplaC:ement 
when we ~i·we cpu_ld·pr:Ovic:t~nhitedu~tlo.nal s~rvices wi~.i~'l'~e ~istrict. It has become very 
easy.for parents to make ~ccusations agairist the Weston Public Schools that then forces the 
district to-prove its innocence, Instead of requi~ng the-accusing party to bear the burden of proof. 

l ~rge the E(j~cat~on Commi~l;l Members to remedy this:situation and reporting favorably to 
enact Raised House Bill #5425~ The burden of proof"ought to lie-with the P.~rty initiating a legal 
action. 

Sincerely, 

Jerome R. B~lair-, Superintendent 
We5toli Public··Scho_ols 
24 Sch09l Road 

. Weston, CT·:06883 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Committee, 
I am writing to express our deep concern with the provision in Proposed Bill 

#HB ·5425 that establishes that the burden of proof lies with the party requesting a 
special education hearing. The current law states that the burden of proof is the· 
responsibility of the. school disttict to prove it has p!Qvided a Free, Appropriate, 

. Public Education (FAPE) through the. Individual Equc~tion Plan (IEP). The current 
law reflects well-settl~d Connecticut policy. The current law makes good sense 
because the school districts are in control of the records, staff, the experts, and 
have unlimited access to all the infomultion about the prQgram they are providing. . 
Our older son has speci~ needs, and is enrolled in a public school in Connecticut. 
It is sometimes difficult to. raise concerns we ,have about certain. aspects of our 
son's education with the school district.. This proposed legislation. wo~ld 
potential.ly put one more barrier In· our path in our e:ffon ·to proVide the best· 

. possible future for our son. 
We respe~tfully request that. ~s bill.not be aliowed to advance in the legislative 
process~ 

Sincerely, 
Jerry and ·Sh~ila Ro$nan 
14 Harold Avenue #4 
Greenwich, CT 06830 

Jerry Rothman 
sheilaz914@earthlink.net · 
EarthLink Revolves Around You. 
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. My name is Jessica Brown and. I am a ·special Education Teacher for 
stud~nts with autism in the West Haven School District. I have been 
worki.ng· with ·Board. Certified Behavior Anaiysts for the past year. 
Their expertise has made !3 remarkable impact ·on classroom . 
management as well as student skill. acquisition. I have collaborated 
with another outSide agency whose consultant was not a board · 
certified behavior analyst or an assistant board certified behavior . 
analyst. Th~y were not able to produce similiar. results. Providing . · 
effective interventioh.to students on the autism spectrum can be a 
daunting .task .. ·More and more students are entering our .schools who 
require intense behavioral intervention whose IEP's mandate ABA 
therapy. I am c~rtehtly completing online course work to become a 
BCBA and. am bel.ng supervised by a BCBA. Most teachers and para­
professional get ·little .to no training. It is essential that Sc:hool districts· 
utilize qualified and certified prof~ssionals to deliver ABA services so 
thatt~achers, support staff, and students dm work in a successful 
·and positive classroom atmosphere. 

Jessica Brown 
20 Burma Road 
Woodbridge, Cf. 06525 
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CONNECTICUT _SP~ECH~LANGUAGE-l!EARINGASSOC. INC. 
213 BACK LANE" 

3/712010 

. NEWINGTON, CT 06111-4204 
(8~0).666•6900 Fax (869)66.7~0144 

.e-mllil (.csha.m~c@sne~netJ "web ruld~ ~i:tspetichhetuing.orgJ 

Good Metnoon Mr. Gaffey, Mr. Fleischmann and.menibers of the Education 
Co~ttee. My li~e is Jo~ McNulty and l ~a member ofth!= cr Speech Language 
and Jiearing-~$ocia,tion. (CSHA). lam writing·rc;g~g H.B. 5425. An Act 
Conceming·Special Education. 

I am coriceined about changes proposed to reconstitute the State Adyisory·Counsel on 
Special Education~ which:is detailed in Section 1 (a). · 

Under the current language, CSHA is recognized as a standing member of the cr State. 
Advisory Counsel fQ~ Special Education. The current legislation proposes to reduce 
from three members to one member the _appointments made. by the President Pro Tem of 
the Senate and removes explicit recognition of a CSHA representative on tiie Counsel. 

. While I appreciate the effort of the Educati<,>n Committee to reduce the number of 
members on this counsel, it i~ imperative that a represeJ.i.tative of CSHA continUe to be a 
:p~cipating member of the Advisory Counsel- for Speci~ Education given our role in the 
·special education proc~s. 'nle·:8peechnanguage p·athologistis.an integnil and mandated 
member of the special education team contributing to evaluations and the implementation 
ofprogr~. A special epucatio~ team counts on input from all members to serve the 
needs of our communities. It is appropriate therefore; that.a CSHA continue to be a 
member of the CT State Ad~sory Co~el for Special Education; 

Thank you for allowing me to shate my position on HB 5425 which advocates for the 
continue4 m~bership of a CSHA representatiye on the Sta~ .Advisory Council for 
Special Education. · 

Sincerely; . 

Joan McNulty, M.S, CCC-·s 
Speech/Language. PathQlogist 
-West Hartford, CT . 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education 
=Committee,· · · 

Please help.! ·""' 

I am writing to object to the l~nguage in Pro osed ill #HB 5425. The language 
states that t!'le purppse of the,billls ,o establish ·that the.·bu~ en of proof lies with 
the party reques,ii·:ig ~a specia·l education .hearing;" The current law states that the 
J;luroen of proof is the' responsi.bi_lity of the !?Chooi district to .prove it has provided 

· a "Free, Appr:opriate~ Public Education• (FAPE) th-rough the Individual Education 
Plan (IEP) .. The current law makes good .. !!lense because the school districts are 
in control of the recciros, staff, ~nd" the pi'qg~m. HQW wo.uld the proposed ~hange 
affe·ct parents who. have·cl"!ijdreiJ"'Wilh disabilities in Connecticut? It stacks the 

. deck more_h~ayiiy ii'tfavor of school d_istricts. · ~ . 

Hi~torically,. the majority of h'earings .. reviewing ~he. deliv~ry qf .sp~cial education 
services to ~tud~nts:with'disabiliti~s;,our .. mo~~:vuhierable P.<?P.Uiation, are already 
de~ided il'l favor of the ·school disttiets~ This drastic 180 d~gree ·change· of the 
burden of-proof WC!\,Jid ·make if excessiv~ly CO$t!y and almo~ imposl[libl~ for 
parent~ of Sl!Jc!efits _receiving special education. services -to have a fair .hea.rfng 
With ~ny reasonable'chance of. prevailing. · 

It oould be devas~ating to students-with di~at:>ilities who~nts do not have 
the financial. resourcesJo; ~.efend .,h~ii' child's rights. ag8insftJ:il9 school system . 
W~ haye to ensu·re that each child can reac;h their fullest potentiat' 

Thank· you, 
Joanne !\11arquill5. 
·4~ ·Tree Hill ;Road 
Waterbury, CT 06708 · 
203-376-5865 

) 

\ 
\r. 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, an~ Memb~rs of the Education 
Committee, 

I am writing_ to object to.:the prqvision in ~roposed Bill #HB 5425 
that establishes· th~t fhe burden of proof lies with the party reque~ting a . 
special education heari.Ii.g. The current. laW stites tiuit the burden _of proo_f 
is the tesponsibiilcy of the schoQl dj~trict to prove· it has provided a 
"Free, Appropria~e, PUblic Education" (f APE} through the· Individual . 
Education Plan (IEP). The cl.:liTent law r~flects w:ell-settled Connecticut . 
policy: The cu~ent law· makes good sense because th~ school districtS 
are m control.9f th~ records, ·st~ff, the ·e~perts, and have unlimi~ed access 
to alL the._ information about the program they are providing .. They can 
use··the~·own.staffas .expert witnesses. ~omp~e the schools to the 
parents, who often can't even unders~d ~W:e jk!gon used at the IEP 
m~etmgs, This is a huge "imbalance of power; ~e. districts are in a far 
bettei." position to d~fend the ptogtam:s tlley deliver, as· opposed to the 
·parent to prove· that the program is inappropriate~ How would the 

. proposed ch~ge affect parents who hav.e children with disabilities iii 
Connecticut? ·It ~tacks the deck more heavily in favor of school 
districts. 

Historically, the m;ajority ofhe~ngs reviewing the delivery of 
·spec~al edu~ation services to students with d1sabilitles, our most · 
wlnerabh~ populati0n, are already decided in" favor" of the school 
districts. Tllis.bill.proposes a. drastic. ISO degree change of the burden of 
proof in speci~ edu~atiop. due process ca$es; It would make due process 
heanngs excessively costly and would be an insurmountable challenge 
for parents, creating .a.-situation m· which th¢ familes could not have· a· 
fair hearing with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 
Thank you, 
Mt; John Michael McGovern, Ms. Leah Thornton 
20 Fairfield Road·#2S 
Greenwich, CT 
203-485-.9621 
Jeah.thomton@gmail.com 
jmmgovem3@ginail.com 
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Mrs. Joy Orr 
44 Laurel Rd 
Essex, CT 06426-1014 

March 5, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

I ask that you please support Section 2 of HBS425 An Act Concerning 
Sp"ecial Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that our 
public schools utilized evidence based practices for our students with 
special education needs. Hundreds of scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children and adults 
with autism. 
But these services need .to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA or a state licensed health care 
professional whose scope of practice includes behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Joy Orr 
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SPED*NET. Special Educatic;m Network of New Canaan. Ltd. 

PO Box 1610 . 
· New Canaan, CT 06849 

. . I 

To the Education Committee. Public Hearing 
March 8, 2010. 

Ple~se accept this written testimony for our support to H.B. No. 5425, 
Section 2, and our-opposition to H;B. No. 5425, Section .3. 

AN ACT CONCERNING-SPECIAL EDUCATION 

As the independent voice for ~tudents receiving special education services in 
New Cana~n. CT for over 12 years, we- are going on record to support Section 2, 
and oppose section 3 of raised House Bill No. 5425. 

Sec;:tion 2: We support the requirement that anyone who was hired by our 
schools to provide applied behavior analysi~ servltes be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst.(BCBA). a Board Certifie~ ~slstant Behavior Analyst 
working under the ·supervision of a .BCBA or a state licensed health care 
prof~sslonal whose scope of practice Includes behavior analysis. 
Many of the student~ we represent are on the autism ~p~ctrum. They need · 
trained staff to implement the principles of behavior analysis (the scientific study 
of behavior). aehavior Ana.lysis emphasizes careful measurement. of observed 
behavior, along with an appreci~tion of the role of environment just before and 
just after the response. P~diction and control of behayiot is critical to 
understanding arid educating our students with autism, and behavior analysis 

. offers the tools to accomplish this .. Please, give us trained school staff to work 
with our students with autism. . 

· Section 3: Connecticut must keep the burden of proof on the School 
· District! 

Connecticut Attorney General Richard Blumenthal stated that CT must continue 
to keep the. burden of proof on the school district He said 'We believe that our 
regulation embodies a valid sta.te policy th~t articulates our belief that school · 
boards are in a better position to muster the facts and expertise in any contest 
with ordinary parents.•:(Quoted in the New York Times on November 17, 2005). 
Honestly, it is :al~ady difficult, almost impossible, for our parents to bring the 
districts to Due Prci~ss VJhen· our children are not receiving appropriate 
programs ... Shifting the Burden of Proof to the parents and away from the schools 
will pretty much destroy· any opportunity·forfarni.lies to look to due process as a 
remedy. 

1 
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Thank you in advance· for ~onsidering our point of view. 

RespectfullY yours, 

Judi Anders, President 
.Denise Buckenheimer,' Vice President 
Beth Luri.e, Trea$.urer &:fQirn.ei-:Pr.esident. 
Board Members::'Meghan Cioffi,. Wen~y Da~is, He.ather Devitt, Becky Duplock, 
Laude Gupt~, Victoria .Munoz, and Virginia Tiemey. 
Executive Director Anne Ea~n · 

SPED*NET, Special. Education ,Network of New Caila~n; Ud. is organized exclusively to 
educate the public; oh speci~l education ;;JQd disabi#ty-rt~lated issues and empower 
parents, prof9ssion~ls,; fJiid students to become· mOre, effe.ctivt~ ~dvocates in their 

schools and communities,-·'particularly in New Canaan, CT, and it's neighboring_ towns. 
·SPED*NET serves as a resource for diSa,bility-rel~ted, in(otmation, ~nd as a. parent~o-. 
parent support and· advoca.cy'netwOrk for families·of children 'WiJh individual education 
pfans (IEP's) and Section 504 plans. For moni infOimatlon, check www.spedriet.prq. 

SPED00ET. 
·special Edu~allon Network 

ol New Canaan. Lid. 

ww·w·. sp ednet. or.g 

2 
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QetC! c;!:la_pel st., 01h Roar, New Haven, Conn.cticut 011510-2807 
Phone (20~ 498-3000. • Fax(203) 156~6914• -.CCI\'M:lorg 

TESTIMONY 
of the 

CONNECTICUT CONFl:RENCE OF MUNI€IPALITIES 
to the 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
March 8; 2010 

CCM is Conn~cticut's statewide association -of towns and cities lind the voice ·of local government- your 
partners . in goveriiing Connecticut. Our members represent over 93% of ·connecticut's population. We 
appreciate this opportunity 'to pr!Jvide testimony to you on issues of concern to towns and cities. 

Raised ilouse BW 5425 ''An Act Concerning Special Education". 

Special Education is· the singl~·large8t ·cost accelerant of education spending .in Connecticut. It is estimated 
that special edQc!ltion costs grow-5%-6%_per-year; lo/o-2%.faster than most other education costs. ·How, and 
a~ what level, the Sta~ reimbUrses ~qilicipalities for these mandated costs is one of the hottest state-local 
issues- and the State h~ been falling behind: · 

With special education expenditures now tOpping the $·1.5 billion mark; the "local share may now reach .$1 
billion. Special education spending. accounts for at least 14% of all education spending in Connecticut and' 
costs keep growil;lg faster ~ othe~; school sp~nding (So/o-6% vs. 3%-4%). Complicating matters, 
unfore~een demands for the most. expen~ive special educati9n se.rvices too often restdt.in local mid-year 
budget shuffling, supplemen~ appropriations, and other extra9rdinary meaSures. This is particularly true 
in smaller toWns where the arrival of a singl~ new high-cost special education student during ·the schoQl year 
can crea~ a budget crisis. · · · · · 

At present the Special Educati9n Excess Cost Grant is not fully ·funded. Last year state funding ·for the 
program was ·cut by over $13 million. While federal IDEA money was ~aid. to make up the difference, the 
method of distribution :of the federal funding is not the Same as·~here the State's reimbursements would go. 
Some towns .received less than they Should have. Next year's budget provides levei-funding -$120 million -
- for reimbw8ements, b,ut the Department of Education. expects aPJ;lications for reimbursement to be over 
$140 miliion -·therefore the· ·an.ount appropriated for ·reimbursements is already over $20 ~illion 
below where it should be. 

CCM supports Sectio;, 3 of this Qill which would .. align the "Burd~ of Proof' requirement in 
Connecticut with the federal government by placing the OD\IS on the party teq1le'sting the. hearing. 

CC,M o1iPoses Section 2· of this bill which woUld create a new unfunded ~ll~Pldate on local 
governments by :!Cq~g behavior analyses and cer1ain services for. students with autism spectrum 
disorder. In ~dition, . the bill specifies the qualifications of the individuals who would be 
administering the ilruilysis and services. · 
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-Page 2-

· CCM opposes Section 4 of this )ill require boards of education to continue to pay for special 
education costs .for studentS that h~ve moved out of their districts. We understand the intent of this 
section - ~t some districts are fin~cially penalized for .having .good .programs because families 
move to those communities and they must' now absorb the costs associated with the children. 

But this proposal is not the way to address the problem. It would place ~e cost onto the student's 
previous town - but if the family no 'longer lives there, there is no neX.us~ no reason, to assess that 
municipality for the costS. People move for all sorts ofreasoll$, reasons that may have. nothing to do 
with the~ having a· special-education student. Th~ long~term solution for this problem is for the State 
to take over the costs · an4.· aduiinistration of_ special education, perhaps delivering services through 
the ~SCs- to enSure that the.same levels of services· are available in all towns. In the meantime, a 
starting point would be for the State to live up to its current obligations and fully fund the Excess 
C.ost p.-agnm1. 

· Towns and cities have re~ently suffered a $100 million cut in state aid in this biennium; the State is 
euri'eiltly grappling with a $500~$700 million.curren~ year,d~ficit; and, upwards of$3 billion deficits faces 
·us:intlie .out years, In ~~on, .. as local.c9sts ri~e ECS is expected to be "level..;funded" with FY 08-09, 
and only due to federal ~ fimdiilg.- . 

This is not the time for the State to be increasing costs for any iocal education program, including special 
education . 

The State is falling short oil re~bursement commitments it has already made. It should not even consider 
imposition of new mandates Wi,til it has fulfilled those promises. 

CCM urges the .. committee tO delete Section 2 and Section 4 before taking any action. 

## ## ## 

Ifyou.have any questions, please contact Kae~-~ Walsh-W~aver, Senior Legislative Associate ofCCM 
via email kweaver@ccm-ct.org or via pbone.(203) 498-3026. 

\ 
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To M.embers.of the Committee: 

Pie~~ do riot allow the burden of p1'9of to. be sh~ed from the school to the party requesting due 
pr:o®.ss. How cp41d J?S(~nt's (typ(~aiiV. tj1~··orJe~ r!i'q4e.~ljn~ P.:le lie~ring):possibly prove _that ~e 
school was,.notin campliE!nce.with the IEP1 The proposal would ~Uow the fox to,guard Ule hen-
house. · · 

School pi'Qfessl~nal.s· shou._ld be:~ble an~.hvil!i!lQ'to provide eviaence that they are following the 
. IEP, a lid, .if .th~y,ai'eJQijoiNing the letter·a~d. :spirit of the law; should ·have no fear regarding 
Qffering.!JuC~ proof. -. 

. . . 

Tl':le.prQposed changes'ynll-create a situation where ourmast:wlnerable students Will be·even. 
mote at 'risk: ·P.Ie~e do not l.efil':lls h~ppen. · · ' · 

. I 

Thank You in Advance, 
Karen and William'Pilkihgton ·· · 
Parenl&· of a)3pecial-l;_d_~catioi'Hitudent 

... 

... ....., 

. ' 

', 
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To Whom It May Concern: 

Please vote against changing the burden of proof to the party requesting a due process hearing as embedded in 
Raised Bill.S42S'Section 3' (d) (1). In mbst cases of 4ue process, the party requestirig a hearing is the parents. 
Plire:Dts will6.e BSked-to p~vide i¢"ormation that is only readily available to • administrators, guidalic:e counselors, 
sehool psyChologists and ~aehers. I belie_ve ·if pass~ this will siguifi~tly impact childien with special needs in a 
very negative way. It alSo ~es to turD the foundation of IDEA on its head. · 

School administz:ators are not there to help children. SchooJ.Administrators are ~re to follow the direction of the 
Boarc;l of Educaiio~ of which the auiin foC:us is to keep costs at a ·minimum. YoU. as the Education Committee, are 
making·a mockerycofthe p~cess by lookingto.cl!aJige the bUrden of proof requirements. If indeed your job is to do 
What is best to ~efit-aU·ctuidren, let me repeat that~ ALL CHILDREN- then you are not doing your job.ifthe due 
process change is allowed to become·parrof an-already difficult and emotional process. -

The failure of ~e. Board· of E~ation arid their ~trators to provide a safe, secure school environment, as well 
as a Free Appropriate ~~lic-:ad:UC~ition (F!-PE) for my daughter·has l!'ft us nearly broke. After. nearly 3 years of 
pleading· and begging 'ancfyeJiing-at:the 8dministrators and teaC~, we finally placed and paid· for our daughter to 
attend private ·"'31~tial prognim&, fro~ ~ch. slie graduated high school six· months ahead of her peers. She is· 
now pursuing her own dieams and .wili.be attending college.in the fall. I am glad we had the ability to afford the 
pri~e tag associated_ with the school; most can't without the financial assistance that should have been provided by 
the·Board of.Education. · · · · 

IEP's ~go on fo~ver. They can be dragged on and on, being continued for another week, another month,.let'li 
wait and see, until·finally the only ~ourse is to file' for a due process hearip.g. In Diany cases, parents are not even 
aware of theil_: zigbts, and ~:one .fiom the Jmdget consciousadministration reaches out to assist parents. The 
pamphletS and int'o11Diltion provicied to ·parents in ~e handbooks is· sadly :1ackiitg a coherent c;lescription of what 
services are avail~le, y.oba~ proceslies can be used tO address child specific issues. In some cases, si:hool handbooks 
only give a ll11IJlber tO callt!J·Iisk;for.int'ormation! Nowhere in the handbook! was given f!lr the·past'4 ye8rs was 
F APE, IDEA or IEP evi:I! mentioned. It is only when you tjnd ·an organizatio" such as CP AC do you realize how 
little information parents are privy tO,-and how little "the flow of information ~ from administrators to parents . 

By asking the·pao:nts and guardians tO proye the negative, you are merely giviilg intO the special interest groups. 
You-were not elected to cater to.som,~, You were elected to cater to aU, and speciill needs_children are part of the aU. 

I~ is no' the parents who. have the information to prove the negative- t!Jat the school is not providing a free 
appropriate public education. The administration has all of the information; the grades, the evaluations, the 
infoimatio!i from teach~ J!.Ot'WJitten down. Sadly, unless parents know aU the right words tO use, aU the right 
questions tO ask and to wl:iom·w ask ~e right qQCiltions, they wU1 never ge~ aU the information to which they are 
entitl.ed and wouid need ~t a due process lieariDg; the end re~t being the child loses every time. It is also, as we aU 
know, very.difficult to prove a negative. It is much more~~~ie to. assume that if a due process hearing is 
requested, the ·onus shoW-4 fBii.on the· education· system to provuha:t indeed theY are providing.F APE; it is the 
burden of the sc~ol· system to provici!' the s~ces needed ·so logically, the burden of proof should rest on their 
shoulders ~ prove they hav!' provided what by law is necessary. 

AdministratorS administrate. They.are not child advocates. They are budget: watchers. They are there tO use the laws 
to their'advantage_ and tO try to c;hange the laws to _their advantage I!O they can point to the law and say, 'I'd love tO· 
help, but there's nothing I cim.d~.,.' a phrase heard so many tiines by this mother, thewonis will haunt me to. my 
grave. 

We have suffered enough. We will continUe to suffer, tO. hope, tO agoriize 11114 to pray, that our children can make it 
through. That,they· can succeed. in the_vei-y ugly world. of educational politics. We all need 1:0-be.ass\ired that the· 
schools and adminisfrato~ will be-by_ow'children's side trying to·help; nbt wriggling'through the 'loopholes they 
.find in laws, and lobbying for changc:S tli£4t.make it easier for them to throw our lei~ tO the wolves. 

I have posted this information to al~ o~er p~ts of children iD C~nnecticut to~the potential negative effects this 
change Will ~ve·oil students. I wiiJ c~ntinue to keep them i.nfdrmed of the outcome, which I hope, is the correc_t 
outcome.and the burden ofp~fwill NOT move to the parents. 

Ple~~;&e ~o the right thir.g !In:! vote against the requested changes for due procesS. We are aU watching. 

Sincerely, 

KarenM~y 

'· 
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Testimony in Opposition to Raised HB 5425 Section 3 

Dear Sen, Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann and Members of the Education Committee, 

I am a parent of a child receiving special education services as part of their education in our public 

sc.hool district. 

I am writing in opposition .to changes in H.B. 5425 "AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL EDUCATION" Section 
• 0 

3 changing the burden of proof to ttie paf'W requesting the hearjng. I happen to be lucky and have had 
very good success wprking with our school district and not had to us~ Due Process to resolve any 

. discrepancies but many parents in our state need to rely on Due Process for their children to get the 
services they need in the setting they believe is appropriate for thei~ child. to succeed academically and 
socially. Shiftin_g the burden of proof to the one who requests the he~ ring puts the parents at an even 
gre~ter disadvantage. The parents do not have the years of experie.nce the school districts have. The 
parents cannot retain some of Connecticut's finest lawyers and ofteri represent themselv~s in these 
situations. Tl:le parents do not have t~e training n~r has the_ experience the school district. The parents 
would not have a fair heari!1g_ with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

If school districts no longer !'!ad the burden of proof; theY'd· have no motivation to make sure. everything . 
is done properly. This change to this .law stacks the deck more against the parents that need the system 
the most. Parents ~f children in spe(:ial educati~n don't need the added weight of having to hire a good 
lawyer just to get their children a proper education. 

I strongly.oppose·this change. 

Thank you for your time and consideration 

Karen Zbierski 

· East_ Haddam, CT 
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Dear Senator Gaff~y, Representative Fleischmann a·nd esteemed members of 
the Education Comr:nittee, · 

My name is Karina Primavera, and I would. like to voice !llY strong opposition to . 
Section 3 of Raised House Bilf#54.25, which:shifts the burden ofproofat special 
education .due· process. hearings to the party requesting the hearing. 

As a parent of two c!lildren with Special Needs, 1. am deeply concerned about the 
potential injustices that Section 3 could create against families trying to gain 
access to the seniices they deserve.. I hope that l-am never in a situation where I 
WOL!Id :need: to initiate due pro~ss with. my school district, but if. the need should 
arise I want to be:assured ·that the pro·cess is a fair one. School districts are 
inherently at an unfai~ advantage in that th!;'y have.ultimate control over the entire 
process, from the staff members· to all the testing and oth~r information upon 
whic:;h decisions are made. Districts also have virtually unlimited access to 
experts and high-powered legal representation -·an at taxpayer expense. 

Pla_cing the· burden of prpof on the party requesting the special education hearing 
would Qnly exacerbate this imbalance of power-, as in most instances it is the 
parents who are making the request; districts typically have no reason to initiate 
due process since they have ultimate control over service delivery·and. can 
simply withhold· services~ bue process hearings would. become· even 
more costly, accessible· only to the most wealthy, an~ also unfair- ultimately 
depriving students of their right to an appropriate educati.on. 

. . 

Unless you are a parent of a child with significant.·special needs, there is no way 
to know the pressur~s we feel every single day regarding· our children's 
educational prtigrams. ~or students like my sons, receiving an appropriate 
educatioii. willlik~ly make the difference between her living ·a maximally 
indepen~ent, productive life and ~eiog dependent on state- and federally-funded 
services. Although it would in no way level the playing field ·in due process· 
he!ilrings, ·please at least give .families a more equitable opportunity to exert their 

· que process righ~. Please delete Section ·3 from Raised House Bill Number 
. 5425. . 
= 
Thank you very much for your ·consideration. 

Regards, 
Karina Primavera . 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey~ Rep. 'f1eischmann, and Members of the Education 
Committee, . . · . 

Hello. Our names ~e Keith Drost ·and Cyntliia Drost. We are·the proud 
parents of ~ teenager \Vho happens to have intellectual disabilities. 

We are Writing to object to the langftagein Proposed·Bill #HB M.&s.: The 
language. states that th,e p_urpose of the bill is "to establish that the·burden 
of proof lies With .the party reque$ting a special education hearing;" The 
current law. states that th.e burden of proofis the re~ponsibility of the 
sChool district to prove ithas provided a "Free, Appropriate, Public 
Edu~ation" (F~E) through the. individual Education. Plan (IEP). The 
current law m~es good sense becaus~ the schoo~ districts are in ·control of 
the records, staff, and the program.· How would the proposed change .affect 
pareii~ who h.ave childr~n-with disabilities in Connecticut? It stacks the 
deck more heavily in favor of school districts. 

Historically, ·the :majonty of hearings r~Vi~ng the delivery of special 
education s~rvices t(> students with disabilities, our most vulnerable 
populati.on, are already:decided in favor of the school districts. This drastic 
180 degree chang~:of the burden ·of proof would make it·excessively costly 
~d alinost impossible.for.parenb;. of students receiving special education · 
services to have a .f~·hearing with ·any reasonable chance of prevailing. 
This in tu~ would likely increas~rthe number of children· who have 
disabilities; tl)rough no fault of their ~wn, who do not receive an 
appropriate ·education. besides the unethiCal aspect of' this, there are . 
societal costs as well. This will increase the ~ount of assistance s'ome of 
th~se individuals· need as adults and hence increase the ~ost to taxpayers 
for many-more years. than a school career. 
Tharikyou, 
Mr. Keith Drost.and Mrs. cynthia Drost 
140 Elmwood Drive 
Cheshire, cr 06410 
. 203-272-1901 

,· I • 
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Ms. kim Barker 
-lOS Keeler Ave 
Norwalk, CT 06854~1619 

March 6, 2010 

Pear Representati:ve Fleischmann·: 

000836 

I ask t~at"you.please support Section 2 _of HB5425 Ag:Act Concerning 
Special Educat"ion. :Both federal ·and stat~ .legislation mandate that our 
public schpol~: utft.l~zeci evidence :Cased practices for our students with 
special .education needs. Hundreds of· scientific -studies have- shown that 
applied behav:j..or analysfs improve~ ou,tcomes for .children and adults 
with autism. ' · 
But t~ese services need to be provided by someon~ prope~ly trained. . ' 

The legisiad.on would require that anyone who was hired :by our schools 
to provide _applied behavior analysis se~ic;:es be a Board Certified 
Beha;vior Analyst (BCBA), a Boa~d Certified.Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working \Ulder ~~e s:upervi~ion of a. BGBA 'or, a state licen·sed health care 
professional whose scope of P.;;actice includes- behavior anal¥sis. 

Sincerely, · 

Kim Barker 

·--......_ ______ _ 
·-~. -
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Mrs·. Kim Lax 
83 Webbs Hill Road 
Stamford, CT 06903-·442 6 

March 6, 2010 

Dear Repr~sentative Fleischmann: 

I ask that you ~lease support Section 2 ot HB542·5, A# Act Co~c~ming 
Special "Education. Both· federal and state legislation mandate that .our·. 
public S"chools ut~liz·ed .evidence based,. practices for our stud~ts with 
_specj,al eq\.lcat.i;oJ?. :need,s. Hun~eds o~· .sci~tific::. stuqies have shown that· 
applied behavior analysis impr.Qves outcome's "for children and adults 
with autism. · · · 
But these services need to· ·be pr~Jvided bY som.eone pr(Jpe:t::ly trained. 

The ~egisla,tion.·woulQ. rec;[Uire that anyone who ·was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis: services be a .~o~d Cer.tified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA) , -a Board. Certified Assistan~ Behavior Analyst· 
working Under .. the supervi·sion of a BCBA or a· state licensed health care 
professional· whos.e . ~cope of .practic;:e inclu"des behavior analysis. 

Si,nc~rely, 

Kim Lax 
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Honorable Members of the Education Committee: 

0.00838 
\tY'L~fr 

I ~te.to urge you to support JIB No. 5425 and thereby overturn the current Burden of_ 
Proof law m CoDI_lectieut as itrelates to Special Edqcation. . · . 

Yo~ may ·recall that Coimecti,~~-is the only state wh~e the S:ur4en of Proof in Special 
·Education due:process bea.rliigs.iies with thelocal·l?oard ofed'!lcatimi. Re8anlles~ of who 
bri,ngs the complaint,·the,b()aro-of education is r~()~ible for_ proVing that its_ actions (or 
lack of action) have not.'harined·the child's ability to have ·an ~pproprlate education. Due 
process is .¢ostly in tepns·ofadmiilistrative time and legal costs. Boards. of education 
undertake due process.'only. in extreme cases' and -when tlJ,ere;is ·a good ease. One of . 
the·r.ealities of the' CUiTeilt legi,slation is that.d,i.Stricts.have_to weigh 'the cost ofpro~ding 
additional' serv!ces against the cost qf trYing to prove- thai its existing educational plan is 
apprqpriate. lnJIUIJiy·cases ~djng services eosfu;lg int9 the mid'-fiVe figures is the less 
expensive alt~aqv~: ·:By aligning Connecticuti!J.W with Federal law ... where burden of 
ptoof.lies·W.ith 'the pbiihtiff ,it is· asSliined all parties would only bring the most serious 
C&:Ses to 4ue process: · 

. . 
_Thank·you for your thougbtfQl consideration oftllls important 'Dia~er. 

Sincerely, 

Kimb_erly P, Westcott 
~;Darien Board of Education 

. .: ~- . 
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Subject: HOUSE Bill 5425 

Ladl~ and GenUemen: 

we are writing to you as parents of a child with Autism, regarding your upcoming· vote on the House Bill. 
referenced above~ · 

We urge }'au to vote to keep .section 21n. the blll·because It will ensure qualified practitioners for children 
with autism. We also urge.yoli tD vote to remc:We section 3 ~uSe lt·wlll make it toO difficult for parentS to. 
have their children's rights to an ·appropriate educiitloi'l Protected· 

Sincerely, 

~ura and Anth9ny Iomno 
Wilton, cr· 

.;;;. .. ., .. 
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Ms. Lauren McCusker 
84 Church Hill Road· 
Sandy.Hook, CT 06482-1110 

-March 6, 2010 

Dear Representative.Fle~schmann: 

0008·40 

I ask that yo~ ·please support Section 2 of HB5425 An Ac.t Concerning 
Spec.i-a:l Educ:;ation·. Both federal and state legislation mandate that our 
public schools ·utilized evidence based practices -for our students w:ith 
spec"iiil e~ucation n~eds. :Qun~eds of sc:i,entific studies have shown that 
applied behavior .a,nalysis improves ou.tcomes for children and adults 
with autism. · ·· 
But these se:tvic!!IS need t::o "be p~ovided .W .someone properly .trained. 

·The legislation would require that. ·anyone who ·was hired ·by our schoois· 
to provide appl,i,eg·· b~avi.or analysis services "be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA),·a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA or a state l"icen:sed health care· 
professional whose scope of practice includes behavior- analysis. 

Sincerely, 

·Lauren McCusker 
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tG 
Support Section 2: 

1· am writing to ask that you support S.ection 2 of. Raised Bill 5425 which will require public ~chools to hire Board 
Certified Behavior AnalySts (BCBA), 'Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analysts working under the supervision of 
a BCBA, or otl:ler professioni~l.licemi!ed·or certified by either the State Department of Education or Department of 
Public_Health whose·scope of practlc~ includes behavior analysis when Behavior Analysis is part of an 
Individualized E~ucation Plan (IEP). •. . 

·Simply put, this bill will ensure;.th~loi,Jr children receive behavior analysis from qualified professi_onals, only when· 
a child in our public·schooJ-sY$tem has _behavior analysis as part of' their individualized education plan (IEP). Said 
serVices must be provided QY SOI'Jl·eone who is licensed by·the Departri'lent of Health or certified by the State 
Department of Education·whose scope of practice includes behavior analysis or by a Board Certified Behavior 
Analyst (BCBA) or a Board Certified ASsistant B!!havior Analyst supervised by a BCBA.· 

. •· 
This bill c:!oes not.require that beha~ior analysis be. part of a cl:lild's IEP but ~at it is must.be provided by a. 
q~alified person. BC~A is-recognize~ credential in many states. The Behavior Analyst Certification Board, Inc. 
(BACB®)' is a nonprofit-coi'p9ration·which oversees this certification. The Behavior Analyst CertifiCation Board's 
c;redehtialing_progtams areaceredited by the National Council for 
Certifying Agencies in W~shington, DC. It is important that school 
districts have cl~r direction ·from Ule·State wno· m!!Sls the qualifications n~ssary to provide tl:lese services. 
Hiring people who are not qualified-to provide the~e services put school districts at risk· of parent lawsuits. 

Oppose Section 3: 

I am writing to object to Section 3 of Raised Bill #HB 5425.th~t establishes a statutory burden of proof lies-with 
the party .requesting a special education heari~g. Given that the vast majority of actions are initiated by parents 
of dis;ibled children, this change is irl' effect shifting the burden to thes_e p_arents. The current law is well seltled 
and states ttiat the burden of'proOt is the responsibility of the school district to prove it has provided a "Free, · 
Appr:opriate, Public _ 
Education" (FAPE) through the"lndiyidual Education Plan (IEP). The 
current Jaw makes gooCI sense because the school districts are In control of the reeords, staff, the experts, and 
have unlimited acce.ss .to.~IJ:the information about the program they ar:e providing, Further, the districts can use 
their owri staff.as expert witnesses. In contrast, the parents have lln:'lited access to school programs, observations 
and are . 

· not educational experts. As It stands currently there is a imbalance 
of power; the ~istrictS are in a tar !:Jetter position with great numbers of staff and records to defend the programs 
they deli~er. vis-8-vis the the parents, who have·limited !l'sources given the need to raise their disabled child. 

How would the proposed change affect parents who have children. With disabilities ih Connectieut? It stacks the 
deck more heavily iri favor 
~f.scl:loofdistricts: Historic~lly, the·majority of hearings. revieWing 
the delivery of special education services to students with disabilities, our most vulnerable population, are already 
decided ·in favor·.of the ~c_hool.dis~i~. This bill proposes a dra~tlc 1QO degree change of the burden of proof in 
special education d~;~e process cases. It wauld makt;t due process hearings excessively costly and would be an 
insurmountable challenge for parents, creating a situation In which the families could not have a fair hearing-with 
any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

Note that the Office of Protection and Advocacy for Pf;!rsons with Disabilities opposes this section. I draw your 
attention to their testimony on i~enticallegislation in 2009 HB ·1142 (did not pass)-dated March 23, 2009. · 

Last, any argument'that this change is warranted by a SL!preme.Court cas~ Shaeffer v Weast is specious. The 
holding in this case daes not requir~ that states change the burden of the proof. It is entirely appropriate under 
the law to leave: the status quo unchang~d. · 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Lauri Bretthauer 
63 Carriage Dr 
Southport, CT 06890 
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Testimony before Committee on ·Education 
R.e:.H~B~--#5415. "J-\:n.Act .Concerning Special Education" 

. by 

000842 

Leslie Simoes~ Assistant Executive D•rectorfl'he Arc of Connecticut 

Good ;~ftem9on SenatQtGaffey, Represen~~ve Flei~ann, and Members 
.of the Ed~cation Committee. I am Leslie Simoes, the Assistant Executive 
Director of The Arc ofConnecti~ut, ~ 58-yeat-.old statewide advocacy 
organizatio.n for individual~ witli- uiteifectual disabilities and their families. 
We ha.ve-·23 local chapters thatprovide-supports, services, and advocacy 
tluougboutConnecticut · 

.I ~m bere-.tod~y to testify against 9fHouse Bill #5415. "An Act 
Concerning Speciill Education" P.irti'&itarly Section 3 subsection (d) (I) 
where ii:is proposiri.g the chang~.·~-~ making·a determination lis to the 

. issues-iii dispute, the bearing o.tlic~r or board· shall reView the evidence 
presented in the be~g-with the burden·ofproof"on the party requesting the 
he!lriilg." Thill proposed change creates .significant burdens to families· 
with sfuden,ts with disabilities - as well as siinply beiJ:lg unkind and unfair. 

Parents already have enough on their plates already. Parents with children 
who .b~ve intellectual disabilities have ev.en more challenges to navigate on 
a daily ba5is. By having to worry about and colle.et all the necessary 
paperwork for a situatiog that .is .already cUmb.ersome and difficult seems 
ridiculouS. School districts readily )lave the required documentation on 
band or a.t least could obtain fasterimd with fewer difficulties then'a parent. 

Additionaliy, children with disabiUti~ do not grow-up in a vacuum. By 
interacting with th~ir non-disabled peers in a common and normal setting, 
such as school, it breaks down the bairiers .o.f.f~ar and uiisu.ilderstanding. 
The :future policy-makers learn that children. with disabilities are not that 
different from themselves after all . 

. The Ate of Conn~cticutStrongly belleves that by changing the language. in 
tliis statute you are placing undue and unnecessiuy burdens on parents and 
families. · 

We urge this Committee to vote against this· change outlined in HB #5425. 
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Dear Chris, 
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I wanted to introduce _myself, Linda McDonald from Fairfield, CT. I understand 
this new bill 5425 and wanted it known that I. support· section 2 but oppose section 
3. 

Section .2 of thi~ bill is. r~garding the provision of ABA services in· our public 
schools or at public e'(pen!e. Currently' those providing ABA services are ·the o~ly 
professio"cils working with our children with special needs who do not have a 
minimum credential requirement. This bill would require school districts to utilize 
someone ·wt\~. eit~er is ci Boar(!· Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board 
Certified Assistant .Betlavior Analysts (B.CaBA) working under the supervision 9f a 
BCBA, or another person credentialed by either the CT State Department of 

· Heaith or State Department of Education.who also has behavior analysis within 
their scope of practice·:to oversee. these services. 

Additionally,· we are opposed to Section 3 of this same bill which would move the . 
burd_en of proof in.due·,process hearings fro~ the school distriCts to the •moving 

· party" which is almost without ex(:eption parents, representing a reversal of the 
la:w in Connecticut for over a decade. This .would make it-~ven mQre difficult if not 
impossible :for parents to ·protect their children's special education rights 
effecti_vely. · 

Ifyou ·have any additional questions or would like to speak with me directly please feel free to 
contact me directly via email 

Thank you for reconsidenng' ~s bill. 

Fondly. 

Linda McDonald 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the-Education Committee,. 
Please oppose a8 I do the 'proVision in Proposed Bill #HB:5425 which seeks to shift the 
burden of proof to the 'party requesting ~ special education hearing. I am the parent of a 
child with a disa~ility·arid a special education advocate to other parents. Please be 
assured, as· I have te8ti~etJ,~o this COIIliJlittee before, how absolutely ~ifticult it is for 
parents to obtain the ne~s~ eVidence to go forward in a eomplaint against the .schools. 
The natural advantage ·9r'scb,ools is great enough, but I do belieVe that having them as the 
party that always mlistprove the appropriateness of their·programs is impo~t to quality 
assurance and fairness to faniilies·. 
The 'cutr~t law is necessary because school districts are in control of the records, staff, 
the experts, and.havcrUn.Iiniited'access.-to all the infopnation about the'program they are 
proViding. As parents~.one of our few remaining levelers in.th~pl~ying field is· that the 
school must·proye .. the appropriateness of its evaluation or progrimi,.not that non-expert' 

· parents have· ~o prove the. contrary. I can tell Y!JU.from personal·experience that it is 
very, very difti~t to.get a complete set ofrecards from the school, despite the many 
.laws saying school~'h~ve to.proVide parents~th·access to ~cords. From my experience, 
I know that.a parent. may. not k;now ail tlie records to ask for ~d the school'iforgets" to 
~ention or:proyide-what .they:have. Schools can use their own teachers as expert 

·witneSses; }$"e.$4QOihour attorneys; haV,e the support of paralegals and.law libraries. A 
parent repre8entmg the int~ts of a cJrild pro $e does n,ot have th~e resources available 
and may n9tbe ~le-to front' retainer fee-of several thousand dollars to a parent att_omey 
or have confiden~e:ip the supposedly "fr~ or low-cost legal ~ervices" available. It is 

. impossible to ov~te ·i:he huge imbalanee of power when a parent tries to get a fair · 
hearing. . . 
Pleas'e leave the·burden of.proofwith·school distiicts who are supposed to provide the 
free Bn:d appropriate education. There is ~ ~damentally ¢air reason $lt schools "vlant · 
_to shift the bur,den of ptOoftO the Complaining party -- they rarely _oompiain about 
themselves! Schoo~s are the government and have the t\111 force of the rest ofthe 
govetnmentbehihd them. 
Please keep in/i:his .smallest slice of equity fot: the parent attempting to· receive a fair 
heaiing from an impartial officer. Please oppose a change to the burden otproo( in 
Raised. Bill No. 5425 --or HB5425. 

Thank you, 
· Linda Talbert 

Linda J. Talbert, LLC 
Special Ed14cadon Advocacy 
to Wall Street; Norwalk.. cro685o ·I 203-89,-0745 (off~e) . 
203-550-3930 (cell) 
203-853-9246'(£ax) 
LindaTalbert@rrui.com . 
Website: 'WWw.SpecialEducationAdvocateCf.com 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Committee, 

I am writing to object to the provision in Proposed Bill #HB 5425 tha~ establishes that 
the burden of prooflies with the p~ requesting a ·speci,Bl education hearing. The current 
law states that the burden of proof is the responsibility of the school district to prove it 
has provided a "Free, Appropriate, Public Education" (F APE) through the IndiVidual 
Education Plan (IEP). The current law reflects well-settled Connecticut policy. The 
current law makes good sense because the school dist:J:jcts are in control of the records, 
staff, the expe¢1, an.:d),ave unlimited access to all the information about the program they 
are providing. They c~ use their own staff as expert witnesses. Compare the schools to 
the parents, who often·c~'t ~ven understand the jargon used at the IEP meetings. Tliis is 
a huge imbalance of power; the districts are in a far better position to defend the 
programs·they deliv~. as.oppQsed ~o the parent to prove that the program is 
inappropriate. 

. . . 

It takes ye(U'S to even get an idea of the special education process fot a new parent and is 
very frustrating. · 

How would the proposed change affect patents. who have children with disabilities in. 
Connecticut? It stacks the de~k-more heavily In favor of school districts. Historically,. 
the majOrity of hearings ¢v.lewing the delivery of special education services to students 
with disabilities;. our mo~ vulnerable popUlation, are already decided in favor of the 
school districts .. This bill proposes a drastic 180 degree change of the burden of proof in 

· special education due process cases, I~ would make cb1e process hearings ·excessively 
costly and would be an inSurm:ountable challenge· fer parents; creating a situation in 

. which the familes could not have a fair hearing with any-reasonable chance. of prevailing. 

I already thirik the system :is too ·complicated and the schools just pass our students 
along from year to year without the appropriate help. Please don't make it more difficult 

· for parents to figure out how to help their children: · 
l. • 

ThankY:OU. 

Regards, 

Lorraine Randail 

Old' Greenwich, CT 06810 
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Dear CT Education Committee, 

As veteran teachers and'parents of a 19-year-old with autism we are devastated by 
the lack of an appropriate .transition program for out son. We ~ive in an expensive 
community-and have limited resources. To have the burderi ofprooffall on us il;J. a 
due- process ~~aring on behalf of our son is unconscionablt: 

In a wealthy state like CT, vulnerable yo~g adults with disabilities should be able· 
to have their. rights protected. Young adults with disabilities have talents, potential 
and 4r'tams that need to be fulfi.lled. If our public· school· system will ilotprovide 
students like my son with a free._~d appropriaie educat~on, we should not be 

· thwarted m our efforts to .advo.cate for· our child's rights .. Most parents hav.e 
economic constraints and .cannot hire experts to observe public s~hool programs 
that are ill-equippedto meet .their.child's needs. Fatirilies·suffer enough when 

·toyed ones are stricken witQ profound disabilities. If"ourtowns allow money to rule. 
their conscience in regards to providing special needs yoQngsters a suitable 
educati_on, ihen the state-government needs to provide the moral-leadership. Plea8e 
do not add yet' another ''burden" to beleaguered special needs families by changing 
the current law to make parents show the bmden of proof iil a due-process hearing. 
Thankyou. · 

Sincerely, 

L}'AD. and David Arezzi.ni 

March 7, 2010 · 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members ofthe Education Committee, 
I am writing to object to the language in Proposed Bill #HB 5425. The langUage states 

that the purpose of the bill is "to establish that the b_urden'ofprooflies with tQ.e party 
requesting· a speciai edu~ation he!U'ing;" The current law states thatthe burden of proof is 
the responsibility·o.ftiie-sc~ooi distri'ct to prove it has.provfc:ied a "Fre~, Appropriate, 
Public· Education" (F APE) .through. the Individuai Education Plan (IEP), The current law 
makes good ·serise because the schooi d~stricts are in control of the recrirds; staff, and the 
program: How w9~4 the proposed change affect parents who have cbil~ ·with 
disablli~es in Connecti~t? It stacks the deck more heavily in favor of school districts. 
. Historically, the ~uijority ofhearipgs ~ewing the deliv~ of special education 

services to students ylith.disabiliti~; our mostwlnerable population, are already decided 
in favor of Ute sch~l districts. This drastic -180 degree .change of the burden of proof 
would make it ·ex(!~sively co.stly and ~ost impo~sible for parents ofstudents receiving 
special education: seiYices·to:have.a fair hearing with any reaSonable chance of . . 
prev~ling. 
Thank you, 
Madeleine Marquis 
390 FaniiingtonAve. 
Waterbury, Ct0671Q 
_inadeleinemar@sbcglobal.net 
203-754-9174 . 
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CONNECfiCliT SPEECH-LANGUA~~G ASSOC. INC. 
213 BACK LANE 

NEWINGTON, Cf 06111-4204 
. · (860)666-(;900 Fax (860)667-0144 

~f!IIIIJ lcsha.tl.fso@net.netJ web ·addrtiss ~w.ctsee~lrhearing.o':'J 

Good Afu;rnoon 1\tf.r, Gaffey, Mr. Fleischmann and members of the Education 
CoJDmittee. My name is Mallory ·Buckingh8m and I ~·dle yp· .for Government Affairs 
with the CT S~h Language and Hearing Association. (CSHA). I am writing regarding 
H.B.· 5425, An Act Concc:nrlng Special Education. 

I am concerned abot.it changes proposed to reconstitute the State Advisocy Counsel on 
Special Educatipn, Which is detilled in Section 1 (a). 

Under the cUrrent langwme, CSHA is recognized as a standing member of the CT State 
Advisory Com:isel.fdr Special Education. · The cmrent legislation p~ses to reduce 
from three mem,bers to one mes:pbet ·the appointments made by the President Pro Tem of 
the Senate and removeS explicit recognition of a CSHA representative on the Counsel. 

Although I 'understand the desire of the Education ~ttee to reduce the number of 
members on this counsel,.CSHA feels we have a uniqUe role to·play and should. continue 

· to be included for several reasons. The greatest shQrtage .are. in, public school personnel 
is currently Speech~Language Pathologists •. CSHA has.~ good working ~tionship with 
the B~ ofS~ial E~Qn .00 has played an ~ve tole on the Counsel. The role of 

· language ·ability in a. student's regular or speCial education is central to successful, 
acadei:Dic 1\Chievem.ent. . · · 

Thank you for allowing me to share my position on HB 5425. I hope you will consider 
leaving the ~ unchanged, ·delineating a·memberfrom the CT Speech Lariguage 
Hearing Association as:a member on the State Advisory Counsel for Special Education. 

Sincerely, . /J . .l • ~ · 
.. /}11''· ;!..(_:( ~]-' f~ .. l/h· ·6 ~ 

Mallory BucJringbam; MS,:CCC/SLP 
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Dear Mr. Calabrese· 

I am writing to oppos·~ the Sp~cial. ed~r~eation bill that the Connecticut 
General As$embly's ~ducation Committee 'A!ill be voting on today. As 
·a parent of tWins with hearing lOS$, I believe there are. enough hurdles 
for. u~ parents and' for oLir children to :overcome and we do not ne.ed . 
another one. Our- children make.this world a: better place (or worse), 
depending oo .. the· .. kinq of edu.c~ation and care they receive. Special ed 
children have: a ·great potenti~l·if cared ·for properly, which, with all 
du~ respect, only parents can.haridie·be$t as they, like. no one else, 
understan~. and know ~h~ir child. If we rnak~ it difficult for patents to 
stand up .for theh- helpless children, then what would we e~pect-of our 
children when· ·they: grow up? ·vyhat kind of understanding are we 

1 showing them? .Familie~ matter in CTI!! Please make .it ·sol!! . 

. This is my vc;>te to say NO toJhis ·bill. 

Thank you· 
Marcela Tali.sse · 
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There is -no testim·ony for. page 850. The next pa·g_e is. 851 • 
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March 8,. 2010 

Education Committee 
Room 3100; Legislative· Office Building 
Hartford, CT 06106 

Re: HB 5415, Sections l and 3 

Dear Education Co.m.mittee: 

000851 
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Our names are Mark ·and 11/!arinelle Mayo, we reside 'in F~irfield, CT an~ are :the proud parents of a 
15-year old. boy in the autis~ic spectrum. We are writing you .because we strongly urge you· ~o 
OPPOSE Section 3 of HB 5425 Which would move the'bt,~rden of proof in due process hearings from 
the school districts to the •m'oving party", WhiCh is almost without exception, the parents~ This would 
make it impossible for parents (who do not have the financial and professional resources of a school 
distiict behind them) to prptect our c~ild's educational rights effectively. As pa~nts, it is our child's 
right to ensure a meaningfUl and independent life, and opposing S~ion 3 of HB 5425 would allow us 
the means l,O ·continue·~o advocate for our children. 

Allowing Section 3 of HB. 5425 would not allow a level playing field for the parties involved since it 
· would skew so far in the-districfs favor (unlimited professional and monetary resources) thal'mo8t 
parents would be intimidated .before the process even b~gan. It is unfair to ask parents of special 
needs parents to bear the additional burden of proving that a school distriCt is out of compliance~ 

We are. also writing to ensure .that you SUPPORT Sectloo 2 of HB 5425 Y(hi~h states that only those 
with a credential in behavior aQalysis are utilized by public schools to oversee implementation of 
children's IEP's when these services are called for .on an lndividua~lized. Education Plan (IEP). 

Our son attend.ed Fairfield public schools for sbt·years and we saw mioimal ed!Jcational aod social 
progress-after exhausting all the resources (which included a consultation with a behaviorlal'analyst) 
available to us through, the sysJem. As a ~suit of the lack of progress,· escalating anxiety and 
behavioral issues,·we enrolled our .son in the Connecticut Center for Child Development in Milford, 
which employs ~he Applied Behaviorial Analysis (ABA) method to teach autistic children. In the past 
three years our son has attended this school, he has made significant academic and social' progress 
because of the methodologies and well-written program employed by the highly-trained staff. We are 
grateful that this type of.school now exists for our son because we had not realized.how successful 
an ABA program can be. As parents who see significant positive gains in our son, we are cognizant 
.of how skilled .anc;l infonned school staff m1,1st be in order to implement. an ABA program for the 
autistic population. 

We have great safeguards in place for consumers of·a wide variety of services yet those worldng with 
some of our mQst.disabled students are not monitored in any WfJY· We are hoping you. will join our 

· effort to protect the health and ·wen being of the children we cherish, the parents who love.them, and 
the school. districts who have to pay the:bill. We beg you to please oppose Sec;tlon 3 and support 
Section 2 ~ HB ·5425. · 

·sincerely, 

Mark T. Mayo and Marinelle Mayo 
1600 Cross Highway 
Fairfield, CT 06824 
203-2~7316 
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March 7, 2010 

EdUcation Committee 
COnnecticut State Legisla~ 

Dear. Esteemed Education, Committee Members, 

000852 
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I am a mother. of two children. My youngest whO just turned 6 yei,U"S old bas been diagnosed with 
PDD NOS which is ·on the-A.utism.Spectrum. B~fore-you are choices to ~e or negatively impact the 
lives of childreil·with special needs. Please ensure that school districts proVide a free appropriate education 
for those·with disa~ilities~ You are in fact the only body that can enSure that these children. ~e protected. 

I strongly support Section 2 in this Bilt Applied BehaviQial Analysis is the only protocol deemed 
effective in enhanCing outcomes in autism as evidenced by data collection and peer reviewed studies. 
Having a BCBA.,in charge of children's autism cases is the only way to ensure. that qualified professionals 
m.the protocol are treating ounihildren. WithoQt yout insistence that a BCBA nm these cases, I fear that 
school districts wiU employ those with random qualifications that are not ~table to run autism cases . .I've 
seen this happen.ari.d can only hope that you set-a standard that' will stop p~tices that are ineffective for 
our kids. The only way to assure that this doesri't:happen is·to reql$'e that. a BCBA be in charge of any 
child who meets the req~ts for such ·supcriision on their IEP. 

I strongly oppose Section 3 in this Bill. The burden ofproofis something that should be placed. 
with the school district. The school distriCt has lawyers oil retainer and can spend taxpayer ·money to 
defend itself. Parents have to exhaust their own funds which is difficult for many and you will make it 
more Qifficult if thj.s legislation passes. .I ask you to think about who you are protecting here? I hope that 
Y<>u answer the chilaren with special.needs. The school districts ~stop parents from filing due process if. 
they· provide adequate programming·for our kids. As SOiil.eone who has been through this very difficult 
·process, it is not something any parent wants but som~ as a parent you feel compelled to do when the 
·treatm~t your child rec~ves is so grossly inadequate. 

School Districts are lobbying you hard to shift the.burden of.proofbecause they are.facing 
shrin.l9ng budgets~ However, these sbrinkiDg ~gets are the very rea5on you should wte to keep the . 
burden of proof with the school districts. ·shrinking bUdgets mean Special Needs Programs are being cut 
further and with those cu~ often comes inadequate programming for our children. Inadequate programDiiilg 
for a special n~ child is 'not just losing some time but can m.ean the difference of living independently oi" 
being able to seek employment some day. For other Special Needs children the difference in programming 
is them ~celling in the acadeo:iic arena and a~ending colleg~ .. J'he stakes are very hi~ for our kids and our 
state if. you get this WI:Ong. There are othet programs $Chool districts can cut in these tough economic times .. 
Don't let the cuts come at the expense oft,l:lose that need the most help. 

The only protection our·Special Needs dilldren have are what you vote for. I am convinced that 
Special Needs Education is -the. Civil Rights Issue of our- time. Does a small minority of children deserve to 
be taught with research basoo protoools that ·are proven to. work for them or not? The lack of understailding 
of our o\vn school ~dministrators is. astonishing so as with all civil rights cases it is only the legislature that 
can enforce laws. that protect the lninority. PlC!lS~ do your civic duty and protect the most vulnerable in our 
society during the most challen.ged ·of economic times. Protecting those that can't protect themselves is why" 
I imagine man~ ofyou_got;into public service. I plead with you to adh~e to this higher calling and protect 
the most Vuln~ble ·c~di"en in Connecticut! 

Thank you, 

Mary Dougherty 
Ridgefield, cr 
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.Mrs. ~ Dougherty 
89··silver spring Lane 
Ridgefield, ·cT 06877-5618 

March 7,· 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

000853 

I ask that you please support .Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special .Education. Both ·federal and state l·egislation niandate that our 
p_ublic schools utilized evidence based practices- for our students with 
special 'education needs. Hundreds of scientific studies have shown that 
applied· b~havior analysis improves outcomes for children and ad~lts. 
wit~ auti:E!m. · 
But these services need to be provided by someone. properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis s~rvices be a Board Certified 
B~~yior Ana·lyst "('BCBA) , · -a Board Certified, Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA or a stai::e licens.ed health care 

·professi_onal who·se scope of· practice includes behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Mary Dougherty 
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Dear Chris, 

I am writing as: a concet:n~d parent about th.e Raised Bill No. 5425, or 
· HB5425., being proposed, which would shift the burden of proof for due 
process -hearings· to tile family and away from the .school dls~ct. 

This. legislation simply sounds like the latest attempt to make it more 
difficult for families with spe~ial needs children to get them the free, 
appropriate public education they are entitled to. 

. _,... 

My family is currently going through the tranSition from Birth to 3 services 
to our school dis~ct, and .already I am seeing attempts to save budget 
dollars. rather than 6trer the -services my so~ needs. 

Ple~e, give .families a break! We have. enough to worry about with our 
children and their futures, without also ha:ving to worry about additional 
ways that school districts may be able to get out of providing approprla~e 
services. 

Siiicetely, 
Melissa Ezarik 
Stratford,CT 



• Ms. Melissa Rosa 
6 Crown Riqge 
Newing.tort, CT 06111-4228 

March 5, 2010 

!.--------

Dear Rep:J;"esentative Fleischmann: 

't? 0.00855 
IUS~ 

I ask that you p~eas~ support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act 
Concerning Speci·al Education. Both federal .anQ. sta.te 
legislat19n map.date' that our public schools utilized 
eviqence based practices for our students with special 
education needs. Hundreds of. scientific s.tudie~? have shown 
that applie~ behavior analysis improves outcomes for 
children :'and ·-adults with autism . 

. But· these services need to be provided by someone properly 
trained. 

The legislation wou_ld requj.re that anyone who was hired by 
our schools to provide applied behavior-analysis servi.ces 
be a ·Board. Ce~·t:ified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) , a Board 
Certified Assistant Beh~vior Analyst working under the 
s_upervisiop. _of a· BCBA· or -a st~te licehsed health care 
professional wno_se scope of practice incl.ude~ behavior 
analysis. 

sincerely, 

Melissa Rosa 
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We have a child tha~ is in 8th grade, and has been at the same present ,level of academic 
achievement, and same annual goals for three years in a tow. ~child hasn't received 
any special.educatio:t;J. ~~c~s in his 1-9 for three years .. When I got educated last summer 
and_questioried them,· they have changed out childs Woodcock Johnson ill testing results 
thi:ee different times and (raised his scores) to try to convince-us that our soQ. is JDalcing 
progress.When.diditbecom~ alright for this district not to provide his proper education 
services beca~e they f'eel.they don't have to. We've have had to hire an attorney because 
. they won't budge. Vie do liave a case and.have proof in the past three years of not 
providing him his ·p APE laws. Now my son is. 4 years behind and they .only w:ant to give 
him 1 O·minutes. ofspecial education for math, reading, written language. 

We want to.know when did it becOme all right not to do your job? Where is the 
accountability? 'There.is none! 1bat is awful, these are kids that need an edu.cation, wh~ 
did it becOme aliight to not provide an education and ·still have.no accountability? But yet 
every· school has a policy iri place f~r children fo~ ac~o~tability, where. is a p9Iicy·in 
place. for accountability being incomptarit? This law needs to .change. 

We're .~ady to ~~d over pur keys to the bank. and move because if this goes to DUE 
PROCCESSING",it will cost us $40,000-$80,00:0 fOr attorney fees. _My husband is a 
police. officer and JJ,as· state/federai iaws he has to foliow, and where can any family 
afford to. file for due·ptoccessing w~en we· don't make $80,000 a year. 

Thank you, 

Melissa VandeVoort 
vvo_ortS@gmaiLcom 

Meilssa VandeVoort 
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·Mr. Michael Cocchiola 
98 Briarwood Road 
Nauga·tuck, CT 06770-1610 

March s,- 2010 

Dear Representativ~ Fleischmann: 

I ask that you please ·support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act 
Concerning Special Education. Both federal and state 
legislation llla:Ildate that our public schools ·utilized· 
evidence baseci pra,ctiees .for our students with special 
education needs. Hundreds qf scient~fic s.tudies have shown 
that -applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for 
children and adults with ·autism. · 

·.But the~e ~ervices need ·to be provided by someone properly 
trained. 

The legiSlation would r.equ:ire that anyone who. was hired by 
our. schools to provide applied. behavior analys_is servic·es 

·be a Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) ,. a Board . 
Certified Assistant Behavior Analy~t wor.king under the 
supervision of a BCBA or a state licens.ed health care 
professional whose scope of practice includes behavior 
analysis. 

Sincerel¥, 

Michael Cocchiola 
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Dear Chris·, 

For the record, l wish to strlke out ·the 
st·a;tement in paragraph 2; las·t sentence 
pertainin~ to the "under 3 group·" as this 
was included in error ~~ring edit·s .. Al.sq, 
any recommendations regarding added .consumer 
protections or li.censure are 'merely 
suggestions for the future, not at present~ 
Thank you, 

Micha~I Weinberg 
Sent. via BlackBerry by AT&T 
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N. Grosvenorda~e, CT 06255-1506 

March 5, .2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 
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I ask that you plea$e consider a higher level standard of education and 
traini:n,g regarding Section 2 of HB5425; ~ Act Concerning Special 
Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that o.ur public 
schools utili~eq evid,ence based practices for our students with special 
education needs. HUndreds of scientific studies have shown that applied 
behavior analysis improyes outcomes for children. and adults with 
autism. However, behavior analysts, and our flagship. international 
organization; the ·~socia·tion for ·sehavior Analysis International, 
representing over 1'6, 000 members worldwide, consider that these 
services need to be p;rovfded by someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was .hired .by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified Assistant Behavior' Analyst 
working under the ~upervision of a BCBA or a state licensed health care 
professional whose scope of practice includ~s behavior-analysis. The 
Ass9ciation for Behavior Analysis International (ABAI) and its Practice 
Board support a ~igher level of training and educa~ion to increase 
cons~er protection as well as q'liality and effectiveness of behavioral 
interventions for students with special education needs. The standards. 
include minimally. a full master?s degree from a program that is 
accredited by .the ABAI Accreditat;i.on Board or .·provides equivalent 
coursewot~, and '!'lho have had -a year of supervised experience under the 
supervision of someone similarly trained. I hope that you will take 
this training qualification into· consideration in your review of this 
proposed legislation to ensure children in our state receive the . 
highest level of services available by qualified professionals, and 
~hereby enhance consumer protection. 

Sincerely,. 

:~chael Weinberg, Ph.D·., BCBA-D 
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Wun~ .llf 

Testimony regarding CT H.B. 5425 An Act Concerning-Special Education 

· Monday, ·March 8, 2010 

Dear Education O>mmittee members, 

Good afternoon.: My name is Michael Weinberg,. and I tharik you for the opportunity 
to present ~Y views on this bill. 

I am·~ resident of Thompson cr, a licensed Psychologist here in cr, and BCBA. · 

I am also a member of the Association for Behavior Analysis International's (ABAI) 
Practice B.oard, with 6,ooo members, and tobll With affiliate chapters members, 
including cr ABA, of over 16,ooo members woi-ldWide .. 

I wish to co~atula~e The ConneCticut Qeneral AsseJDb,y's Education Committee's work 
to recogmze·the,n;eed to establish standards to protect·childien reCeiVing Applied B'ehavior 
analysis (ABA) !lervices by considenng Bill 5425: I would go on to stress that consumer 
·protection should be:the·.prunary focus of this bill, ~d suggest that they include. the under 3 
group in· ~s bill; .. 

. As .a practitioner for 11-early 30 yearS, I am concerned th.at there is a risk to students/children 
from the Use of :Applied Behavior Aruilysis by untrainedlundertrained practition~. The . 
. n11tional trend .. has been .. to move to the establishment of a formalliceliSing standard for 
Behavior Analys~. with an increase in ,the training and experience required to be recognized 
as a Behavior Analyst, ·which has riow been enactecUnto law by 4 !!tates. Speaking for myself 
and the ABAi practice board, we wish to support this·legislatiop with the BCBA as an entry 
level qualification. over. time, we hope to work to in~e the educational and training 
requirements for behavior _analyst practitioners, eventually moving toward licensure. But; we 
'recognize that the~,:e'neecis to be.a starting p.oint, and, the existing behaVior analyst 
certification program is. a very good one~ I wish to respectfully suggest a means of consumer 
protection be included in the bill, as you .deem appropriate. This will help safeguard against 
p~ctitioners not Bdequat~ly trained or not providing effective or appropriate behavior 
analysis Services. · · · 

We are now seeing·that·those with the BCBA in CT, as well as other states, are able to 
receive insurance-payment' for services to clnldten on tbe:~utism spectrum that began here in 
Januar)', 2(HO. Howevei',.I ~otice in the bill~g cades that BCBAs are permitted to bill at 
lower rates than their ~icen!led counterp~ such as lic.ensed psychoJogists, or speech 
therapists. There·is a national-move to biiling insurance.compairies for ABA services and 
these insJ,Jrance companies are moving .tO requiring indep·endent.Iicensure in order to bill for' 
services. :Insurance oomp~es ·will.pay at.bigher rates to those licensed, rather than those 
with certification or not liCensed~ 

.Finally, ram !i!Ubm'itting for yow review a copy of a letter sent in Jan.uary 2010, by the · 
cUrrent president of the Association. for Behavior Aruilysis International, Dr. Ray 
Miltenberger, concerning.licensing and a copy of the ~AI's model bill. This is intended t0 
provide a standard Jot developing such legislation when and 'if the state·and its behavior 
analySt professionals are ready . 

Michael Weinberg, Ph.D., LP,BCBA·D 
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The ABAI Model Licensing Act, Educational Standards,· 
and the Protection of the Profession 

By Raymond G. Miltenberger 
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This article ·i1;5 offered on betlalf-o{ the ABAI Executive Council and provides an update on the 
most recent'developments witl:lin: the Association and behavior analysis in support of the 
profession~!ization ·of our field' and the. protection of its-scientific: and educational underpinnings. 
-Recently, affiliated chapters in the United &tates and internationally have been WQi1<ing to 
·protect an~ promote the profes,sion of applied behavior analysis through legislative and lobbying 
efforts. Licen_~lclre, among ·a number of other topics, is currently being pursued through states' 
efforts across Ul~ U~S. at lh~ grassroots level. Arizona, :Nevada, Oklahoma, and Penn~ylvania 
have ~ece_nUy enactec;llaws ·e~tablishing licensing standards for applied behavior analysts. 
Several otners, inclqding Ken_tucky, Massachusetts, Missouri, New Jersey; and Ten~essee, are 
in .tl.le process o{ developing -~nd/qr. considering such legislation. Behavior analysts and 
members ofb~haVioral a_ssoci~tion~:; in other countries also are beginning discussions related to 
how to li~nse or otheliNise regulate tne .profession of !Je~avior analysis. 

In 2008, the ABAI Executive Council approved, in principle, a_ recommendation of the Practice 
Board to· pursue· development of an ABA I Model Licensing Act. Central to tt'!is decision was the 
unifoimly held understanding th~t ABAI has a responsibilizy to promote the protection of . 
consumers of applied l;>~havlor analytic services. Since ttuit ·meeting, many hours have been 
spent drafting and refining. a Model Licensing Act that ABA! could ·support. ABAI's Model Act is 
now_ complete, and we -are pleased to make it available to Association m~mbers, constituents, 
aiid consumers of behavior a'nalysilit services. One· purpose·of.this article is to provide 
background on the dev~lopment of'the Act and to elucidate the Council's understanding of the 
implicatioh's of ·its dissemination iii the public realm. 

Why Licensing? 

The ABA I Council's agreement to :pursue licef:'lsure efforts was made with the input of ABAI 
rpembers. In .2008, ~ABAI conducted a· strategic development survey of members and 
constituents, including' members of state and international chapters and special interest groups. 
The. sur.veywas distributed .to over 16,000 stakeholders worldwide. The overwhelming majority 
of respondents indicated support for the purSuit of a licensing standard for applied behavior 
analysts. · · 

Licensure a·uows cqnsum~rs to idEmtify behavior analysts with defined competencies and 
protects tl:lem {rom harm -~l')d tbe mi~use of behavioral technologies by untrained practitioners. It 
~llow8 for legal ov~r~:;!ght of professiqnais who. meet crilerie~ estal:>lished by state boards and 
who wish to advertise·themselves· as •behavior analysts. • State boards have the staff and 
authority 'to respond to oomplaints by the gerier;:il public (or other behavior analysts) of unethical 
practices-by thc;>se whq ar~ licensed, which protects not Qnly consum~r:s but also professionals 
who practice following ethical gu!c;ielines, 

Furthermore, licensure prO'motes .. credibility of'the fie_ld. It defines our field and sp(,pe of practice 
with iii state law, protecting. it frqm other gr.®P!». 2r professions that might attempt to claim 
jurisdiction over our technologies and the right to supervise our work. Licensure also has the 
potential to result in more funding for research and more support for academic programs and 
position~ in· behavior analysis. Finally, defining our profession legaily through licensure could 
facilitate oyr ability to secure third party payment for out services and to promote and advocate 
for otHer profession~! issues of importance to the field. 
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Risks Associated with Licensure 

ABAI recognizes that_ licensing, if pursued without careful cansideration of potential 
consequences and pitfalls, has the _potential to negatively affect the profession within a state. 
We believe that the attached Model licensing Act provides an appropriate standard to guide 
state chapterS _in the process of developing individual state licensing laws. We strongly 
encourage each state affiliate~ chapter to consider carefully the nature of the political climate in 
the. state and take fro·m this Model Act those sections that meet your needs. Me~bers of the 
Practice Board· and othe!"S representing ABAI have d~veloped a Legislative Handbook 
addressing many of the prelimina..Y issues that must be considered prior to initiating such an 
effort. We strol')gly recommend ·that state. chapters review this document, and if desired, invite 
members of the· PractieE(Board tcfattend their respective chapter meetings and/or consult with 
them through_out ~e pro~ss, We recognize· states' rights and recommend that decisions about 
procedures ·and the ongoing process of administrating licensing standards rest with the state 
board ove~eeing the professi~n.. · 

How Does Licensure Dlffer fro111 Certification? 

licensure and certification ·are CtifferEmt, but could be compatible methods of defining the 
credentials of. professionals ·in·.'ll· field. ··certification is most" often done by private organizations, 
such as the I;Jehavior Analyst Certification Board (BACB), while licensing. is done through state 
boards. Board Certification is·a non-slatutory recognition of professional a·chievement generally 
given by an outside organiZation ~o professionals who have completed a terminal" degree in their 
·respective field and· dem~:mstrated.competency in their field. licensing is the legal control of the 
Lise of a title and ·th!3 ·.scop~ of practice of a profession. Obtaining a license is required of 
occupations and profes~ions where maintenance of standards is required to protect public 
safety~ In order to establish i~pplied-behavior analyst' as a iicensed profession, state legislation 
is necessary, thus the n·eed for lobbying and advocacy-State legislators. nee~ to be con~nced 
that:specific credentials for an area of expertise are ·needed to protect consumers. 

One advantage of s~tes adopting the ABAI Model licensing Act is that individ1,1al state licensing 
bills will have consist.;~_nt ·requirements across states. making. portability of the credential · 
possible from state-to-state; ABAI encourages individual states to develop licensing bills which 
specifically facilitaJe such portability and encourages·states"io retain uniform educational 

· standards. 

What is ·ABAI's MQ~e! Licensing_ Act'J 

ABAI's Model Licensing Act is a document for u~e by legislators drafting bills that govern the 
profession of applied behavior analysis. The Model Act ·!s provided in full following this ·article. It 
defines the ~akeup and powers of state board·s, the seope of :Practice of the ·profession, and 
standards to quaiify forlicensur~ducation, practicum, exa!'Tlination, and continuing education 
requirements. "The Act also addresses-.complalnt resolution. and ethical violation· investigation as 
well as penalties for operating without a license or in Violation· of ethical guidelines or the laws of 
the state.. · 

What are the Points of Similarity be~een the BACB.·and.ABAI Model Acts? 

The A.BAI Executive Council is· committed to the development of a unified position within the 
field and has worked with the BACB to find comm·on ground with regarcl to licensure, in the 
hopes of developing. ~ unified Model Act. At the 2009 ABAI annual convention in Phoenix, · 
representatives of the ABAI Executive Council and Practice Board met with Drs. Judy Favell 
and Gerald .Shook to discuss our positions ~nd begin the process of producing a unified bill. The 
results. of thi~ meeting were very positive, with the majority ·of the differences in our two 
positions resolved and the begin_nings of a single bill developed, 
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ABAI'sModel Act shares many characteristics with the BACB's Act,_including·adoption of: 

• bachelor's level licensure; 

• the requirem~n~ that all applicants must fjrst meet the s~ndards of tl:le BACB to apply ·for 
licens~re and pass the BACB examinations; . · 

• a requiremen~ that all approved educational institutions meet.the standards as an 
"Approved Course Sequence· of the BACB; 

• a standard that all ba·chelor's level behavior analysts be supervised by .either a master's 
or docloral-level·licensed behaVior an~lyst; and· 

• a. requirement that all licensed applied behavior analysts maintain their active status 
under the .Behavior Analyst Certifi~tion Board. 

. . 

How do the BACB aod:ABAI Model Li~ensing Acts Differ?· . . .. . 

The m~in -rem~ining di~eref1ce between ABAI's Model Act and that of the BACB is in defining 
edu~tional sta11dards for b.eCQming licensed. The BACB's Act requires that potential licensees 
complete 1-3S (bacheiQf.s level} or 225 (master's level) classroom t)ours of instruction in applied 
behavior analySis and hold a degree (in any field) to be eligible for licensure. ABAI believes that 
lieensure shc;>uld require·further training. The ABAI Executive Council, Education Board, Practice 
Board, and Science Board ·all have defined a crjtical need for higher educa~onal standards for 
licensees. More robust standards are necessary to practice independently and help improve the 
protection of as well as· quality of services provide to .the cons.umers of ABA services. ABAI's 
position is also based on th.e fact that, in every other human service profession that is licensed 
by its state and all9w~.d to practice independently and bill individuals or third party insurers for 
their services, licensees are req!Jired to hold a degree in their respective P,rofession. · 

Rational for Grandfatharing Clause 

ABAi's Model Act provides two alternatives for the licensing of professionals who do not meat 
the regulatory standards for licensing otherwise provided at the "tim~ of the establishment. of the 
licensing law, allowing a five- year period to b.ecome licensed under these wavers. The first 
provides that all persons certified by the BACB are ~ligible for licensing, irrespective of the ABAI 
accreditation status of the· program from which they graduated o~ the number Clf graduate 
(undergraduate) cre~it. hours com_pleted. The second. provides for the licensing of behavior 
analysts who are not BACB-certified, but who meet" specific educational/experience standards 
established by the StatelComrnonwealth Board of Registration. The second alternative is 
particularly important for the· membership of ABAI, given that the majority Qf respondents to 
ABAI's 2008 strategic development-survey who self-identified as "practicing applied behavior 
analy5t" do not hold certifieatlon by-the BACB. Given that Bo~rds of Registration are composed 
of Licensed Behavior Analysts, we t11,1st .that only highly qualified non-BCBA applicants.will be· 
granted licensure under this clause. 

MW Note: The 2~ clause seems contradictory to the earlier. statement that all licensees must 
become. and maintain. BACB Certification.· 

What are ABAI's Crltar~a for E?du~tlon Requirements? 

The COuncil believes· that licensing applied ·behavior analysis not only protects practitioners, but 
also protects the integrity of and demand for higher education training in behavior analysis: 
Promotion of appropriate educational requirements for. licensed practitioners is ABAI's top 
priority. An initial strategic session held a year ago in Chicago with rep~sentation of the 
Membership; Science, Education and Practice Boards recommend~d revised educational · 
criteria. Gradu~te programs in behavior analysis are now being reviewed to see how they meet 
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recommended criteria- and how further criteria for accreditation standards and licensure have 
the potential, if pursued correctly, to preserve experimental and conceptual foundations as the 
field grows. During the last Council meeting, the Association. made significant advances in 
developing arid enhancing training standards for the field in the areas of licensure of individuals 
and accreditation of educational programs. The ABAI Council hopes that the educational 
standards in state licensing laws are. those specified in the ABAI Accreditation programs. The 
criteria are under revision-and Will be announced by May of this year. · 

ABAI began the proce$s of accrediting graduate programs in 1988. As the field becomes further 
prqfessionali~~d and licens~re makes its way through state legislatures, the alignment of 
educaticmal requirements for :lice~~e.es with those of accredited programs must be undertaken. 
To that_ end, th~ ABAI Col.uicif has ·initiated several projects, the first of which is to approve ·the 
devel~pment of undergradu_ate accreditation programs. AaAI's undergraduate accreditation 
system wil! recognize two different ~mpha_se$ for undergraduate education-applied and · 
experimental. The Council also directed thatbQth master's and ~octorallevel accreditation 
program requirements· be ,reviewed and revised to align with licensure goals and the 
requirement of ABAI's Model Licensing .Act. Criteria are currently. undergoing review with input 
being sought frcnn th~ EdJJcation, S_cience, and Practice Boards as well as accredited programs .. 
It is expected ttlat revised criteria will be· launched by May 2010. 

We also will pursue recogn.!ti9n by the-Council for Higher Education Accreditation (CHEA) tiJis- . 
year. CHEA· recognition will ensure that the profession of applied behavior· analysis is 
~nderstood to require standards similar to all other human service professions and will enhance 
the protection of .~nsumers by ensuring a level of competency and training far beyond those 
currently required .. 

How Wiil ABAI's Accreditation Program ~eat the Needs .of Licensed Behavior Analysts? 

While it is the goal that graduation from an ABAI Accredited program be a requirement for 
licensure, this.requirement is meant to be grandfathered in oyer a period of five yearS. To date, 
a total of 2a behaVior anal)'si~ progra~s at 16 universities. have sought ABAI accreditation. We­
expecfthat, with th~ ·advent of licensure and national recognition ofthe -ABAI accreditation . 
program, program$ will have new contingencies to explore accreditation. It is a primary goal of 
ABAI_to encourage ·and as_sist programs to-seek. accredi~tion so that within 5-7 years there will 
be. an educational infrastructure in place to support the .substa-ntial· growth in the field we expect 
to see as state licensure laws are .established. During the grandfathering period, ABAI will 
embark .on a program we are c;:alling_.the ABAI Educational Capital Campaign: Investing in our 
Future to encourage and. assist programs to seek accreditation. 

W~at Will We Do for Those Outs_i~e of the USA? 

· I The field is growing not only in the United States t:Mbut also in many other cou_ntries · 
represented by our' members and affiliatec;1 chapters. ABAI will work with national ct1apters on a 
one on one basis to ic;1entify ·_needs within other countries ar:~d to develop stra_tegies to promote 
international profession,alizatio·n in the field. The Pr~ctice Board in conJunction with ABAI's 
International Represel"!tative to 'the ABAI Council is eager to provide consultation to help 
develop strategic ·plans to make this happen. 

Where Can You Receive Guidance and Support? 

ABAI welcomes your input on the .issues of licensure and the development of educational 
r_equire':Tlents for the field. As well, if you are interested in training or access to expertise ·as your 
state chapter addresses issues of licensure, we encourage chapter officers to contact the ABAI 
Practice-Board, who will.b~ happy to arrange presentations-and training sessions during your 
events. Furthermore, we weiC:ome program Directors and_ Department Chairs to participate in 

-~ 
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the development of strategies· tp brjng behavior analysis programs into alignment with 
accreditation r~quirem~nts~ Members of the ABAI 'Executive. Council and Pra_ctice· Board have 
attenc!e.d numerous stat~ conferences over the past several months to address these issues 
:and offer support in ttie development of state liCensing laws .. ABA I is committed to this process 
and recognize~ the· n~ed for our profes.sion to sp_eak to legi~lators and stakeholders-with a 
.single vqice, we·wm continue to work diligently to provic!e ·guidance to graduate training 
programs and. to meml)ers of U.S. state chapters an~ countries around the world to provide 
guid~nce for·ec!ucational standards and model licensing for the profession. 

ABAI Model Licensing Act .for Appl~ed Behavior Analysts 

SECtiON 1. Adding the following sections: hereby amends ·the General Laws of the 
State/Commonwealth of · · 

Section 101. (a) There shall be .within the division of profession~ I licensure a_ Board of 
Registration of _applied behavior an_a,ysts, i~ this section and. in sections 102 through ·1 04, 
hereinafter ~lied the Boa~. consisting of nine members appointed by the gpvemor for terms of 

. three years·. Member& of the Board-st}all be .residents of the Stale/Commonwealth and citizens 
ofthe United S.tates.: Five m~mbers. of t!'le Board shall be Licensed Behavior AnalystS and two 

·shall be Licensed Assi~ta.nt Behavior Analysts, under the provisions of· sections 236 through 252 
and shall have been actively ~ng~ged i_n the pra~ice of applied behavior analysis for the five 
years preceding their appointment. Two members of the Board ~hall be selected from and shall 
represent tl:le publi~. · 

(b) Of the initial_ members appointed to the Board, three shall serve for terms of three years, 
three for .terms of two years, and three for terms of one year. Ea~h member of the Board shall 
hold office until-his/her successor has been qualified. A vacancy in the membership of the Board 
shall be filled for· the unexpi~e~ term in the manner provided for the original appointment. No 
member shall serve more than two consecutive full terms. A member appointed for less than a 
full term .may serve two full terrils in-addition to such part of a full term. 

(c) The governor shall.have the power to remo~e from office any~ member of the Board with 
cause after submitting in ·writii"ig to the Board metnberth·e reasot:JS for hi~er removal and 
describing :the righrto a public or private hearing with counsel at least thirty days before 'the 
proposed removal. 

Section 102. The Board shall at' its first meeting and, annually thereafter, organize by electing 
from -among itS members, by majority vote,- a chairman, a. vice-chairman, and a secretary. Such 
officers shall serve until their .successors are ele~ed and qualified. The Bo~rd shall hold·at least 
two meetings each year.· but additional meetings m~y be held upon the call of the chairman, or 
the seCretarY. or at the wntten :r~quest of any thr:e.e member:s of .the Board. Five members of the 
Board shall·c:Qnstitute a quorum. The members of the. Boa~ sh~ll serve without compensation 
but each member shall be reimbursed. for a~tual expenses reasonably incurred in .the · 
perfol1'nan~ of his/her duties as a member on· behalf of the Board. The Boa~ shall be 
empowered. to. hire such assislaRt~assistants, a.s it may deem necessary to carry on its 
activities. · 

Section 103. The Board shall have the following· powers and duties: (i) to examine and pass 
·upon the quaiifications of all applications for licenses under sections 236 throUgh 252, and. issue 
a_ license to those who are determined to be qualified as applied behavior analysts .or assistant 
behavior analysts; (ii) to· adopt rules and promulgate regUlations governing the licensure of· · 
_applied behavior a~a1y~t~ and the practice of behaVior analysis; (iii)' to recommend policy and 
budgetary matters tr. th~ division of professional licensure; (iv) to establish specifications for the 
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licensure examination, 'Which may be or may .include the complete certification examination 
given by the Behavior· Analyst Certification Board11, or its successor, and to provide or procure 
appropriate examination. questions and answers ·and to establish examination procedures; (v) to 
define by regulation the appropriate standards for education and experience necessary to 
qualify for licensing, .inchJding, but not limited to, continuing professional· education requirements 
for Licensed Behavior Analysts or Licensed Assistant Behavior Analysts, which shall be no less 
stringent than those of the Behavior Analyst certifiCation Board, or its successor; and for tl:le 
conduct.~nd.ethics which shail govern the practice of applied behavi'or analysis; (vi) to receive, 
review •. and approve or disapprove applications for a r.eciprocallicense to applicants who are 
licensed 9r· certified as applied behavior analysts in another state and who have demonstrated 
qualifications that equal or'exceed those required p~rsuant to sections 236 through 252, 
provided ;lhat no reciprocal license shall be granted under this section to an applicant unless the 
state in which the applicant is licensed afford~ reciprocal treatment to persons who are residents 
of the. StateiCommonwe.alth of · . · (vii) to establish standards of 
supervision· for students or persons in training to become qualified to obtain a license in applied 
behavior analysis; (viii) ·to fine, censure, revoke, suspend, .or deny .a license, place on probation, 
reprimand, or otherwise discipline li~nsees for· violations of the code of ethics or tl:le rules of the 
Board in .accordance with sections 246, 248, and 250, but the Board· shall not. have the power of 
su~:>poena; (ix) to summarily suspend the licens~ ·or·a liCensee who poses an imminent danger 
to the public but a hearin·g shall be afforded to the licensee within 7 days of an action by the 
Board to determine whe~her such summary action is warranted; and (x) to perform such other · 
functions and duties as may be ~quired to carry out this section. · 

MW Note: Regarding the ·reciprocity statement - it seems .to not support reciprocitY well if one 
state· can · impose higher criteria· than another state ...:. then states ean therefore continue to add 
requirements for· education.and training for example. that- a licensee in one state may not have 
when seeking licensure'in another state. The candidate would·.need-to re-take courses. or take . 
additional coursework. or hours of supervision to be licensed' Linder this concept. I see this as a 
problem and ·i~ not ·eonsistent with the concept of r'eciDrocitv. .-

Section 104. The Board· may also ,appoint Licensed B~havior Analysts, subject to the approval 
of tt,e director of consumer affairs and business regulations, Who meet the qualifications·for 
appointment to the Board, to assist in the administration oUhe.examination· required by sections 
.237 and 239. Said assistance shall be provided under the supervision of a Board· member: 

Section 105. The Board shali take no action with respect to the granting of a license or its 
revocation ·or suspension without the concurrence of at least five members of the Board. The 
Board shall adopt a seal that shall be ·affixed to all licenses issued by the Board. 

. ' 
Section.1 06. The Board shall make available to the public a list of License~· Bel:lavior Analysts 
and Licensed Assistant Behavior Analysts. 

Section 107. The.members of the B9ard sl:lall be ind~mnified by the State/Commonwealth for 
all actions taken as part of their responsibilities described herein . 

. SECTION 2. Ttle General Laws of the State/Commonwealth is hereby amended by adding the 
following section$: . 

Section 236.; As U$ed in sections 236 through 252, the follo.wing words, unless the context 
clearly indicat~s otherwise, shall have 'the following meanings: 

•Applied BehaviOr AnalysiS', is the design, implementation, and evaluation of systematic 
environmental modifications for the purpose of producing socially signifiCant improvements in 
and understanding of' behavior based .on the principl_es of behavior identified through the 
experimental analysis of behavior. It includes the identification of functional relationships 
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between bel)avior and environments. It uses direct observation and measurement of behavior 
and environment. Context.ual factors, establishing operations •. antecedent stimuli, positive 
reinforCers, and other consequences are used, based on identified functional relationships with 
the environment, in order to produce practical behavior change. · 

•Applied Behavior Analysr, is an individual who by training and experience meets the 
requ!remen.ts.fqr licensing by the ·Board and is duly licensed to practice applied behavior 
analySis in the State/Commonwealth. · 

·Boa~.._"r-the Bol[lrd of Registration of applied behavior analysts. 

·ucehsed Behavior Analyst (LBAt, an individual who by. training and experience meets the 
requirements for licensing by·the Board· and is duly licensed to independently practice applied 
beheMor analysis. 

MW Note: I had thou9ht we were going to use the term •ucensed Aoolied . 

Behavior Analvst." 

·ucensed As$isfaht Behavior Analyst (LABAt. an individual who by :training and experience . 
meets the requirements for licensing by th~ Board· and is duly .licensed to practice applied 
behavior analy&is undet'tlie supervision of a·~icensed Be_~avior_Analyst. 

.. Recognized educ;:itional institution·, a degree-granting college or university that is accredited. 
by a Regional Board or.Association. of Institutions of'higher education approved by the Council 
on Post Secondary .Education of the United S~U~s DepartmEmt of Education, or. which is . 
chartered to grant doctoral degrees bY tl'le State/Commonwealth .. Such institutional accreditation 
shall exist at the time that the respective degree is granted or within two year& thereafter. The · 
program must be accredited by the Acc.reditation Board.ofthe Associ~tion for Behavior Analysis 
lnternationa~. The program must also· include an approved course sequence of the Behavior 
Analyst Certification Board or its successor. . 

"The scope of practice ofapplied behavior analysiS' is defined as the application of the 
p·rinciples, metho.ds, and proeedures of the experimental analysis of behavior.and applied 
beJ:tavior ~n~lysis (!ncl~diiig principles of operant and respondent learning) to assess. and 
improve socia.lly impo~nt human behaviors. It inciudes, but is not. limited to, applications of 
those principles; m~thod_s, ·and procedures· to (a) the de·sign, implementation, evaluation, and 
modification oftreatrr!ent program·s to change behavior of individuals; (b) the design •. 
irnpJementat!Qn, evaluation, and modification of treat!'Tlent progi':ams to change behavior of 
groups; an.d_~(c}"c;9nsult8tion to. i!'ldividuals and organizati~ns. The pr.actice of behavior ~nalysis 
~xpressly excludes psychqlogical testing, neuropsychology, cogni.tive therapy, psychoanalysis, 
hypnot.herapy, ·and long.;;term counseling as treatment modalities. · · · 

Se.~ion 237 (a). The standards to qualify.for the desig!'lation of Licensed Behavior Analyst 
include: · · · 

· A doctoral or master'~. degre~ from a recogniz~d educational program accredited by the 
Association for Benavior Analysis lntemational. Accreditation Board·, or from a program at a 
recognized- educational in.stitution that is approved ·by the Board and that~u~~tantially meets the 
educational standa~s·.of the A~sociat,i.ori for-Beliavlor Analysis International Accreditation 
Bqard.· The program. must also fnclude an approved cciurse sequence of the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Bo~rd.. ' 

The successful comP.Ietion. of ~n approved practicum or s_up.ervised experience in the practice of 
applied behavior analysjs, to~ling at least 1,500 hours over a period of not less than one 
calendar year, of which .at least 75 hours are in direct 1:1- conta·ct with the supervisor; 
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The. successful compl~tion, as defined by the Board, of a nationally recognized exam!nation 
adopted from the Beh~vior Analyst Certification Board and ·approved by the Board, related to the 
·principles and practice of the profession of applied behavior analysis. Thereafter, the individual 
must maintain his or her ~ctive status under .the Behavior Analyst Certification Board. 

(b) For the first five years after enactment of this legislation in the State/Commonwealth of 
-:-----:----::---~~ an ~pplicant who ·has graduated with a doctoral or master's degree 
from a regionally accre.dited .univei'Sity and is a Board Certified Behavior Analyst certificant of 
·the Behavior Analyst Certif!cation Board will be eligible to be granted status as a Licensed 
Behavior Analyst. Additionally, individuals who hold'either a doctoral or master's degree in 
Behavior Analysis or·a.related.field.and can demonstrate cc)mpet~ncy in applied behavior · 
analysis,by virtue of training and exp~:~rience may petition the Board to be ·licensed as a. behavior 
analyst. Th~reafter, applicants must meet the requirements noted above. 

Section 238 (a). The standarc!s to qualify for the designation of l:.icensed Assistant Behavior 
Analys_t include: 

A Bachelor's degr~e. from a recognized educational program accredited by the-Association for 
Behavior Analysis international Accreditation Board, or from a program at a recognized 
educational in·stitution approved by the Board and that substantially meets tt:!e educational 
standards of the Association .for Behavior Analysis International Accreditation Board. The 
program must also include an approved course sequence of the Beliavior Analyst Certification 
Board. · · 

. The successful" completion of an approved practicur:n or supervised experience in the practice of 
applied behavipr analysis, totaling. at least 1 ;000 hours of supervised experienCe over a period 
of not less than two calendar years, of which not less than 150 hours are spent in direct 1:1 
contact Wi.th. the supervisor: 

The success~! completion, as defined by the Board, of a_nationally recognized examination 
adopted from the ~el'lavio~ An~IY.st Certification Board and approved by the Board, nttlated to 
the principles· and practi98 of .tt)e profession of applied behavior analysis. Thereafter, the 
individual must maintain his or her active status under the Behavior Analyst Certification Board. 
The status of Licensed Asslstanl Beh~;~vior Analyst is not to be considered an •independenr 

· practitioner. Licensed ·Assistant Beoavior Analysts must secure the direct, face-to-face, 
sup~rvision of a. uce·nsed Beh~vior AnSfyst for no less•than 5 hours per month, including the 
direct observation of the services provided by the practitioner. This.seems like an unusual 
number of hOurs oer month. Why not-4 (1 hr.lweekl or 5 (1.5 hrs./Wk)J 

(b) For th~ first five years ·of enactment of this legislation in the State/Commonwealth of · 
· applicants who have graduated with a B.achelor's· degree from a. · 

regionally accredited university ahd are ·a Board Certified Assistant ·Behavior Analyst certificant 
of the Behavior AnalySt Certification Board will be eligib-le to be granted ·status as a Licensed 
Assistant Behavior Analyst. .Thereafter, applicants must meet" the requirements noted above. 

SeCtion 239. Each person desiring to o.btain a licen~e as a Lic~nsed Behavior Analyst or as a 
Licensed Assistant Be~avior Analyst shall make application to the. Board upon such form and in 
such manner as the·Board .shall prescribe and shall furnish evidenc~· satisfactory to the Board 
that such person is of good moral character, including, but not limited. to the fact that such 
applicant has not been convicted of~ felony, which shall include a judgment, an admission of 
guilt or a pl~a of "nolo contendere to such charges, or of an offense under the laws of another 
jurisdiction, wh.icb, if comm.itted in the State/Commonwealth of would 
be a felony unless the-following .apply: 

(i) At least 10 years have elapsed from the date of c"onviction. 
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(ii) The appli~nt satis(actorily demonstrates to the Board that the applicant has made 
significant progress in personal rehabilitation since the. conviction, so that licensure of the· 
applicant would not be ~xpected to create a substantial risk of harm to the health and safety of 
the applicant's clients or the public or a substaQtial ri_sk of further criminal violations. 

Section 24~. Notwithstanding the provisions of sections 237 a.nd 238, the Boar:d may issue .a 
license without. examination to an applicant who presents evid.ence that he/she .has been. 
licensed or eertified as an applied behavior analyst by a similar Board· of another jurisdiption 
whose standards, in the opinion of the Board, are not lower than those required in the 
State/Commonwealth; or that he/she holds a diploma from a nationally recogniz~d board, 
university, or agency approved by the Board with 5 or more years of practi.ce in applied behavior . 
analysis and provides letters of recommendation. · 

Section 241. The Board may grant a temporary license for a period not to exceed three years to 
an applied behavior analyst with prior legal tesidence outside th·e State/Commonwealth of 
_;...._~~----:~~--:---J· provided he/she. registers with the Board and practices in 
consultation with, or under the supervision of, a Licensed B~havior Analyst or possesses 
qualifications acceptable to the Board, and demonstrates that he/she is enrolled in· a recognized 
educational program accredited by the Association for Behavior Anaiysis International 
AccreditatiQn Board that includes an approved course sequence of the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board, in preparation for meeting the standards and the requirements noted herein 
for licensure as an applied behavior analyst in the State/Commonwealth of 
~-----:-:-------.. .... -~··. Why give a temporarv license to someone not licensed anywhere- I 
fail to see the ouroose or logic for this. Also. what about the idea of graduating from. or being 
. enrolled in . a graduate. program that is equivalent to. or exceeds. standards of an ABAI 
Accredited program. as allowed for licensure?· 

Section 242. Licenses sha.ll·be· valid for.two· years an~ shall be renewed biennially. On or before 
April 15111 every two years the secretary of the Board shall forward to each l_icensee an 
application form for renewal. Upon the receipt of the completed form and the renewal fee on or 

.. before June 111
, the secretary shall renew the license for two years commencing July 1st. Any 

application for renewal of a license, which has expired, shall require the payment of a n~w 
application fee. Pursuant to the· renewal, the applicant shall present to the. Board documented 
evidenCe of-the completion of 36 hours of continuing education programs designed to impro~ 
the professional competence of the licensee. Such prog~ms shall be completed during the 

· license period immediately prior to. renewal. Such CEUs ·must be o_btained either directly from 
the Association for Behavior Analysis International, an organization offering CEU activities that 
is approved· by the Association for Behavior Analysis International, the Behavior Analys~ 
Certification Board, or be approv~d directly ·by the Board. 

I find the inclusion of specific dates to be inappropriate and uhduly prescriptive. 

Each state will decid_e-its-own renewal dates and time frames. as well as detertnini~g numbe~ of 

CEs needed for renewai. For Eg .. for psychologist and other professional licenses PA renews 
licenses every 2 years h1 November. whereas in CT. licenses are renewed every year in 

January. 

Section 2~. The commissioner of administration shall determine the following~ fees annually 
and the fees shall be collected by the Board: (a) application fee: (b) initial license fee; (c) 
temporary license fee; and (d) biennial renewal fee. · 
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Section 244. Nothing in sections 236 through 252, .shall be construed to prevent qualifi~d. 
members of other professions or occup~tions such as physicians, psychologists, teachers, 
meiTibers of the clergy, .~uthorized Christian Science. practitioners, attorneys-at-law •. so_cia.l 
worke~. guidance counselors, clinical counselors, .adjustment counselor:s, speech pathologists, 
audiologists, occupational tl")~rapists, or rehabili~tion counselors from doing 'work pf an applied 
behavior analytic nature Consistent with ~he accepted standards of their respective professions, 
provided, however, .that they do not hold themseives ouf to the public by any title or description 
stating or implying that. they are applied behavior analysts, that they are proViding services 
included within the scope. of p"'ctiee of applied behavior. analysis, or that t,hey are licensed to 
practice applied behavior analysis. 

Section 245. To qu~lify as a supervisor of approved practicum or supervised experience, an 
individual shall meet one of the fol"lowing criteria: 

Holds a license as a Ucensed Behavior Analyst in the Stat~/Commonwealth of 
--~~~---......~ and_ is a Board Certified Behavio.r Analyst (BCBA) in good standing 
with. the Behavior AnalySt Certification Board. 

Or; until three years after the .p~ssage of this bill is. a Bo~rd Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) in 
good standing ~ith the Behavior Analyst certification Boar'd. . 

Section 246. Those engaged in the practice of applied behavior analysis wiJhin the 
State/Commonwealth of shall camply with the standards of ethical 
practice a~ adopted by--both the Association for Behavior Analysis International and. the 
Behavior Anal}'st CertificatiC?ri Board. 

Section 247. As provided In the Individuals with. Disabilities Education Act (2004), the 
State/Cornn:tonwe~;~lth·of · Department of.Education.will evaluate and 
provide an edi,Jcationar licensure status for licensed applied behavior analysts relative to· the · 
provision of specia.l ed.~catipnal servi~s provid~d within the S~te/Commonwealth, and shall 
adopt t~e standards provi~ed" herein as those reqi,Jired to meet this" standard. 

Section 248. Any person not licensed to practice applied behavior analy&is who holds 
himselfiherself out to b~ an applied behavior analyst by title or who uses the title applied 
behavior analyst shall be punished by a .fine of not more than five hundred dollars, or by 
imprisonment of not more than. three months, or both such fine and imprisonment. 

Section 249. The penalties ih section· 248 .shall not apply to: 

(a) persons eligible for li~nsure as an applied behavior analyst under this law al}d who provide 
consultative services for a fee for no more t~an ·one day a month; or 

(b) stud~nts of applied ~ehavior analysis currently enrolled in a recOgnized educational program 
accredited by the Associatio.n for Behavior Analysis: lnternation~l Accreditat.ipn B~ard, interns, or 
persons preparing for the practice of applied b.ehavior anaiysis. under qualified sup_~rvision in 
such a program; provided, however, that they ·are d~signated by such titles as •applied behavior 
anal~t iot~rn·, "applied behaVior analyst Jralnee·~ or other title clearly indicating such training . 
status. · · · 

Section 250. ·The Board shalllnve.stigate all compiE!ints relating to the proper practice of applied 
behavior an~lysis by any'pe~on iicensed under sections 236 through 252. 

The Board may, ~fter a·hearing in accordance withlhe'provisions any relevant law; revoke, 
suspend or can~! the license, or·reprimand, censure •. or otherwise discipline an ~pplied 
b.ehavior analyst licensed under· said sections. 236 through ·252, upon proof satisfactory to a 
majority ofth~ Board that said .applied behavior analyst: 



-- ·-·-·-

e. 

00"0871 

{!L~Fraudulently pr:ocured said license; (There seems to be some circularity here- if the 
person is not licensed to start with. and is holding him/herself out to be licensed 
illegally .. there is no license to suspend. cancel . revoke. etc. since there is no license to 
start withl. If the person creates a·lake license - there is nothing to revoke again: If the 
person uses fraud 'to procure a license; this would apply. 

(b) is guilty of an offense against any provision ofthe laws of the State/Commonwealth relating 
to the practice of applied behavior analysis or any rule ot regulation adopted there under; 

{!;~U*is guiltY ofconduc(.that places into question the licensee's competence to practice, 
including but not limited to gross. misconduct in the practic.e of applied behavior anaiysis, 
practicing f~udulently, beyQnd its a·uthorized seope, or with gross incompetence or 
negligence on a Pl!lrticular. occasion or negligence on repeat~d occasions; If the person 
is practicing fraudulently. then it cannot be said legitimately that such disciplinary action 
is being take against an··applied behavior analvst:~ And ifthis is true. can any legal 
action be taken· against such pe..Son who pretends to be'aitapplied behavior analvst by 
the Board? '. 

(c;i) is guilty of practici.!'lg applied beha'.(ior .analysis while the abilitY to practice was. impaired by 
alcohol, drugs, physical disability, or mental instability; 

(e) is guilty of being habitually intoxicated or being or having been within a reasonable period of 
time addicted to, dependent' on, or a habitual user of narcotics, barbiturates, amphetamines, 
hallucinogens, or other drugs having similar. effects; 

(f) is guilty of knoWingly permitting, aiding, or abetting an· unlicensed individual to perform 
. activities requiring a license for purposes of fraud,. deception, or-personal gain, excluding 
activities permissible under any provision of laws of the State/Commonwealth or rules or 
regulations Of t~e Board; 

(g) has. been convicted of a criminal offense which reasonably calls into question his/her ability 
to practice applied behavior analysis; _pr 

(h) is guilty of violating any rule or regulation of t.he Board governing the practice of applied 
behavior analysis. · 

(i) is guilty of violating any provision of the ett:!icai standards f~r appiied behavior analysts as . 
adopted by the Association for Behavior Analysis International or the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board. · 

The Board shall, aftet proper notice ahd hearing, adopt' rules and regulations governing the 
practice of applied behavior analysis in order to promote the public health;·welfare, and safety 
and to implement the provisic;>ns of this section, 

No person filing a complaint or reporting or providing information pursuant to this section or 
assisting the Board atits request in .any manner in discharging its duties and functions shall be 
liable in any cause of action arising out of the receiving ·of such information and assistance;_ 
provided, however, that the person making the complaint or reporting or providing said 
information or assistance do~s so in good faith:and .without malice. Anonymous. complaints 
supmitted to the Board of such Violations shall not be .considered. · 

If the applied behavior. analyst is found not to have violated any of the provisions set forth in this 
section, the Board shall forthwith order a dismissal of the charges. · 

Notice in writing of a contemplated revocation or suspension of a license, or the cause therefore 
in sUfficient particularity; and of the date of hearing thereon, shall be ·sent by registered or 
certified mail to the licensee at his/her last known address at least fifteen days before ·the date 
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of such h~aring. The applied Qehavior analyst. against whom a charge is filed shall have a right 
to appear before the Boa~. il"! ·person or by counsel, or both, m~y produce witnesses and 
evidence on his/her behalf, and may question witnesses. No license shall be. revoked or 
·suspended without such h~aring, -but the nonappearance of the licensee, after notice, shall not 
prevent such h~aring. -All matters upon which the decision is based shall be introduced in 
evidence-at the procee~ing. The licensee shall be notified in writing of the Board's decision, The 
Board may mak~- such rules and regul~tions as it deems proper for the filing of charges and the 
conduct of h~arlngs. · · 

After issuing ~n order or revoc;ation or suspensiQn the Board may also file a petition in equity in 
the superior court in a county il"! which the-respondent resides or transacts business, or in 
--=-=~- Cou_nty, to ens~re apprQpriate injunctive ·relief to expedite and secure the enforcement . 
of its o~~r. pending the fh1al determination. · · 

Any decisiol"! :the BQard makes pursuant to this section shall be subject to review in superior 
court in accordance With the provisions of relevant law. 

Section 251. After three yaars from the date of revocation, an application for reinstatemenrmay 
be made to -the aoard, which may, upon the affirmative vote of at least five of its members, grant 
such. reinstatem~nt. 

Section 252. All communications between a Licensed Behavior Analyst or Licensed Assistant . 
Behavior Analyst and th~:individuals with. whom the licensee el')gage$ in the practice of applied 
-behavior an~lysis are confidential and shall be considered as privil~ged communications. At the 
initiation of the professional"relaiionship, .the applied behavior analys~ st)all inform the patient of 

-·the following limitations to the confidentiality of their comm~nications. No applied-behavior 
analyst, colleague, agent, or employee of any applied behavior analyst, whether professional, 
clerical, academic Qr 'therapeutic, or a graduate of, or student enrolled in, a degree program in 
applied behavior analysis at a _recognized educational institution as that'-term is defined in 
section 236, who is ~orking un~er the supervision of a Licensed Behavior Analyst, ·shall 
disclose any information acquired or reve~led ·in the course of or in connection with the 
performance of the applied b~_havior analyst's professional services, including the fact, 
circumstances, findings, 'or ~cord_s of such services, except under the following circumstances: 

(a) pursuant to tt)e provisions of any other law; 

. {b) ·upon express, written consent of the patient (if competent) or his/her guardian; 

{c) upon the need to disclose information Which protects. the rights and safety of others if: 

(1) the patient presents a clear .and present danger to himse_lf and refuses explicitly or by his 
behavior to voluntarily accept fi.n'ther appropriate treatment. ·In suctl circums~nces, where the 
applied behavior analyst bas a··reasonable t>asis to believe that~ patient can be committed to a 
hospital pursuant to the provisions of any other law, h~/she sh~ll· have a duty to seek saiQ 
commitment. _The applied behavior analyst may also ~ntact members of .the pa_tienfs family Qr 
other individuals if in the· applied behavior analyst~s opinion, it would assist in protecting the 
safety of the patient; or · 

(2)-the patien~ has communicateQ to tl:le applied beha_vior analyst an explicit threat to kill or inflict 
serious bodily injury upon a .reasonably identified persQn ·arid the patient has the apparent intent 
and ability to carry out the threat. In such circumstances, the applied behavior analyst shall.have 
a duty to ~ke reasonable precautions. An applied behavior analyst shall be deemed to have . 
taken reasonable precaut!ons if said applied behavior analyst makes reasonable .efforts to take 
one or more of the f~llowing actions: 

(a) communicates a threat of death or serious bodily injury to a reasonably identified person; 
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(b)' notifies an appropriate law enforcement agency in the vicinity where the patient or" any 
potential victim resides; · · 

(c) arranges for the patient to be hospitalized voluntarily; 

(3) the patient ~as a history of physical violence that is known to the applied behavior analyst 
and the applied t>ehavior·analyst has a reasonable basis to believe that there is a clear and 
present dang_er,that'the patient will attempt-to kiil or inflict serious bodily injury upon a 
reasonably identified person. In such circumstances the applied behavior analyst shall have a 
duty to take. reasoriabie precautions. An applied behavior analyst shall be deemed to have 

·taken reasonable ·preeautidns· if said applied behavior analyst makes reasonable efforts to take 
one or more of the following actions: 

(a) communicates a threat of death or serious bodily injury to. the reasooably identified person; 

(b) notifies an ~ppropriate law enforcement agency in the vicinity where the patient or any 
potential victim ~sides; 

(c) arranges for his patient to be hospitalized voluntarily; 

( 4) in order to collect amounts owed by the patienf for professional. services rendered by the 
applied behavior analyst or his/her employees·; provided, however,. that the applied behavior 
analyst may only disclose· the nature of services ·provided, the dates of services, the amount due 
for services, and other relevant finaneiai information; provided, further, that if the patient raises 
as a defense to said action substantive· assertions concerning the competence of the applied 
behavior anatyst or the qualitY of the services provided, the applied bet:lavior analyst may 
disclose whatever infotmati~n is necessary to· rebut such assertions; or 

(5) in such other.situatidns as shall be defined in the rules ~nd regulations of the Board. ·. 

The applied behavior analyst shall only disclose tt:lat information whi~h is essential in order to 
protect·the rights ·and sarety-of others. Furthermorei nothing contained herein shall require an . 
. applied behavior ar:talyst .to. take any aetioo that, in the exercise of reasonable professio~al 
judgment, would endanger .him or in·crease the danger to a potential victim or Victims. . . . 
No provision of this sectiQn shall be construed to prevent a nonprofit hospital service or medical 
s~rvi~e corporation fr9m inspecting and· copying, in the ordinary .course of determining eligibility 
for qr ~mtitlement to benefits, any and ~II records relating to diagnosis, treatment, or other 
serVices pro_vided to any person, including a minor or incompetent, for-which .coVerage; benefit, 
·or· reimbursementis·.Ci~imed, so long as the policy or certificate under .which the claim is made 
provides that such access to such records is permitted. No proVIsion of this section shall. be 
construe~ to prevent access to any_such r~cords hi conne~on with a~y coordination of benefits, 
subrogation, workers'. compensa.tion,. peer review •. utilization review, or benefit management 
proCedures applied: and imp_letnented iri good faith. 

This section. 252. seems unnecessary as these conditions of confidentiality are alreadv 
covered in federal law under HIPAA. and are also covered-in the BACB~s Guidelines for 
Responsible Conducffor behavior analvsts. and also should be included in ABAI's ethical 

. standards when they are·. developed. .Perh-aps a refe.ren'ce too these· standards and federal 
HIPAA law would suffice pertaining to patient records and confidentialitv. etc.? 

t-:P, 
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TESTIMONY 

On behalf of the Connecticut Council of School Attorneys (COSA),I would like to speak in 

favor of Raised Bill 5425, Section 3, which would amend Connecticut General Statutes § 10-

76h(d)(l) to place the burden of proof on the party requesting the hearing in a special education 

dispute. First, it is worth n'?ting that this ·WO.uld effectively place the burden of proo(on the 

school district in any case ·where the school district_ initiates the hearing n:quest, in addition to 

placing the· burden on the· parents1 guardians, or DCF in cases where the parent or guardian 

initiates a hearing. The· number of cases in which school districts i_nitiate hearings is not an 

_overwh~hning percentagei I am sure, but it does impact those cases in which the school district is 

required to initiate a.hearing under the Individuals with Disabilities ·Education Act (IDEA) to 

defend an_cvaluation when' it makes a decision to deny a parent•s request for an independent 

educational evaluatiori-(IEE) or where, as required by state law, the school district•s 

recommendation is for an out;.of~district· placement for a child with a .disability, but the parent or-

guardian do·es not consent to such a placement. The burden of proof would also continue to 

reside with the schopl- district in cases where the district initiates a ~caring to obtain a hearing 

officer•s order c~aQging the s~ud~~t's placement fur a period of 45 school days in disciplinary . 

eases where the student with a disability has vlolated the code of conduct and the violation is: 

deemed a mlinife~tation of the child's disability, but the district contends that the student poses a 

dangc;r to students or-staff at the school. 

l 
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According to exten~ive research conducted by the Cowtecticut Ass~ciation of Boards of 

Education (CABE). Co~ecticut.is on.e of only 2 states in the nation that have not ,.dopt~ the: 

IDEA preference for placing the burden of pr:oof on .the moving party. following the United 

States ~up~me Cpurt: decision in Schaffer v. Weasi in 2005. Forty~ight otlier states either had 

· that as the: rule priorJ~ ·the· ~.upreme Court decision or adopted that rule following the Supreme 

CoUrt"s decision. We have; not beard reports coming out·ofthese other states that patents are at 

any significant disadvantage following the adoption of that rule. 

000875 

Casting a vote in favor of this _provision does not cast a vote against children with 

disabilities or parents of children with disabilities. This is about the proper allocation of the 

burden ofproofinAmericanjurisprudence. As noted by the United States Supreme Court. in the 

absence of some co~pelling reason. the burden of proof is pl~ced ·on the party who brings the 

action to ·prove his or h~r caSe.: Bach of the reasons advanced by the parent advocacy-community, . 

most notably that the infu.rmation is in _the hands_ of the school district and therefore it is "only 

fair"" that the I!Chool district hold tJie burden of pioofi has "been rejected by the-United States· 

Supreme COurt_. This·argumentw._s rejected because parents have the right to obtain copies of all 

d~cumentation associated with·their child's educational program, an~ they have the righ~ to an 

independent educational evaluation of the child by an independent expert, at public expeflse. 

That expert. if he or she renders.ait opinion in favor of the position of the parent,_ can be called. by_ 

the parent as a. witness in any subsequent due process hearing. and if the parent prevails in the 

hearing. pa)rment for the witness' expert testimony is a compensable C!lSt paid by the school 

district as part' of th~ prevaiUng party's attorney's fees and costs. In o~r experience, there is_ no 

shortage ·or evaluatorS ready; willing. an~ able to provide this serviee to f?B~nts .. nd children with 

disabilities in this state . 

2 
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Casting a vote in favor of this provision·is·a·vote·in·favor·ofpublic education, and in 

favor of Connecticut's school .districts. The current system imposing the. burden of proof on the 

school district in evelj case leads to longer due process hearings and _high~r-costs in every case 

that proceeds to a he~ng. Knowing that it has the burden of proof. the school district must 

almost always trot out t~e full panoply of witnesses to defend every aspect of a chiid's 

Individualized Educational" Program (IEP), often in response to a broad ailegation that the child's 

.program "does not-offer a free appropriate public education". There are often be~en five and 

· ten people in each case involved in providing services to the child, and the school district must 

present testiinony··rrom each .witness, subject to cross examination by par~nt counsel each time~ 

Full due process hearings that include testimony flam paa:ents, parent.e~perts, and school district 

witnesses ~ften tak~ up 10--12 days of hearings over the co~rse of many months. Some beari~ 

have exceeded 20 d~ys and ·have lasted well over a year. While these hearings are going on, 

district administrators and staffare.diverted from the business of educating not only the student 

at issue in the hearing. but many other students as well. This has an impact on the quality ofthe 

educational programming provided to otf\er children with and without disabilities. The Supreme 

Court expressed dismay that in "the infonnation presented to th~m. a due p~ess bearing could 

cost $8,000 to _$12,000. We estimate the average cost ofa due process hearing i_n Connectic:ut at 

many times that number; the district's legal fec:S alone are often in the range_ of $20,000 to 

. . 
$3();000, and the parents~ legal fees are usually more in the range of$50,000 to $75,000. Most 

d_istricts can .little afford the significant resources needed to adequately defend these cases, both 

in. terms ofattomey' s .fees and staff tiine, resources, and attention. While the· allocation of the 

burden of proof is certainly not the only factor in this result, it is a significant contributing factor. 

Diverting resources·into the hearing p~_ess necC!Isaril)' diverts those resources away from 

improving instruction, paying teachers, providing professional development, training teachers in. 

3 
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newer and inore effective methods of"instruction. and.improY.il)g.outcomes for all students. In 

these challenging economic times, most school districts in the state would have to make a choice 

·between hiring another teacher (or sav~g a teacher's job), and setting aside money in the budget 

to defend a due process hearin~, espc;cially factoring in the high costs of potentially having to pay 

the parent's attorney should the family prevail in the hearing.· 

The monumental costs associated with speci(ll education litigation have another, certainly 
. . 

unintended c;onsequen~ in this state. Settlements of speeial edue~~tion disputes. increasing shift 

education funding dollars away from public educati~n to private schools, where parents who are 

able to commit sigilificant resourcesto"private school edue~~tion-are able to. unilaterally place 

children, and then sue the-school district for reimb~rsement ~fthe costs. EVen_ if the school 

district·believes "that it :has pr9vided gooct~rvices to. the child at issue, the district often chooSes 

the Jess expen~ive path of settlement, ~ther than the ex~nsive and resource-consuming path of 

litigation. The dollars for. these settlements come out of each town's education budget, and go 

directly to funding expensive'private·schools, many of which are not even approved by the state 

for the purpose of providing special. _education programming. If the school district agrees to 

make the placement advocated ~ the parentS through the IEP, then part of the cost is passed 

back to the state to fund through the·excess:cost reimbursement grant. If the Committee is 

looking for a concrete s.tep to .. take in the direction of limiting or reducing the excess cost 

reimbursement budget, this is one such step that will help to realign the _hearing process and bring 
. . 

. such costs under control. 

Shifting the.burden of proof to the school district in every: case in Connecti~ut has had 

another,· perhaps uiUntended, consequence that was noted by the Sup~me Court in its decision. 

It intensifies what _is already an a<tversafial process, making it the presumption and the prevailing 

attitude that. the teacher~·are not providing adequate services, tha( th~ir expertise :is suspect and 

4 

r ., 
I 



• 

• 

• 

.. . . ·~· -, -.---------;-~--.------

00087.8 

-· ----.--------. -··-.;;.. .. ------·-·-----··--·----.--:-------- ·-·-.. ----..o... .......... _ 

subject to ch~Jenge by experts outside the school system. One ·hearing officer's decision ~me 

yeats ago reflected··tbis-back to t~e parties by stating that the district, who had. submitted the 
. . 

testimony onts t¢aching s.tliff i~·:SUJ>,POrt of its program, "presented, no exp.erts" while the parents 

had presented "expert.test!m~ny". The. world ofspeci.al.education is inc~as.ingly an emotional 

battiefield, 'Vhcre every person on. the field believes. that he or she represents the position that is . . . -

in the bests interests o~ the c~~dren. Shifting the burden of proof away fiom the ~ bringing· 

the·hearirig.request to the. school district in every _case only intensifies the adversarial nature of 

this process by immedi~tely put~ing the teachers in a defensive posture. This is not where you 

· want teache" .to be when_ you want them to put forth their .best efforts on behalf'of all children .. 

As pointed out by the SuRreJ;ne Court~ this runs counter to the presumption in the IDEA itself that 

our teachers are the experts who· develop programs for children with disabilities in cooperation 
. ' 

with parents and who should have our confidence. The Committee can recognize the expertise 

and the important _contributions-.·made by Connecticut~s public school teachers and related 

services staff by passing· this change: to the statute, which would return the burden of proof issue 

to its pro~r b~lance. Thi.s is a vc>te in favor of public education. 

· Micb!'lle C. Laubin, Esq~ 
Immediate Past Pmident, COSA · 
Berchem, Moses & Devli·n. P.C. 
75 Broad Street 
Miiford, CT 06460 
.{203) 783-1200 
mlaubin@bindlaw.co~ 
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Mil-rd.fA· • ..,..,IN' 
mHARTFORD 

.PUblic Schools 
CHOOSE. ACHIEVE..SUCCEED • 

. STEVEN J. ADAMOWSKI 
SUPERlNrENDENr OF SCHOOLS 

MIRIAM·MO~TA\'l.O_R 
AssiSrANT SUPERINTENDENT -

Testimony of: Miriam Morales~ Taylor 
In opposition to: Bill Number 5425 

EDUCATION COMMITIEE · 

OPENING CHOJCE: HonQrable Chairmen, Members of the Committee:_ 

TEXT OF TESTIMONY /STA,TEMENT OF-PQSillON: 

My nam~d~ Miri~ Mo~es-Taylor, Assi~t S1,1perintende~t for Learning Support 
Services for the city~ofHartford. I_ hav~ been in this position for_the-past two·years. I oversee 
the Special Ed~catiQn-Departntent; 1 ~ contacP.ng you.in opposition ofBR.L NPMBER 
5425 "and Act Concemmg-Special Education. 

•· Any de~~ion regarding special~ e-ducation sei"Vices, in this case, applied behavior 
· analysis~ sho*i.d.be determined-by· the Pia~mg:and Pla..:ement Team (PPT) -in 
light of-indiVldual student ne_eds; 

• RequiriJtg- ~he ;Hartford Schools to be. responsible for the· edJication of its _ 
students m':l~g to _other djStrlcts will P,l~_ce a.fiil.ancial and documentation­
burden on th~ diStrict due to th_e transient' na~re of the population. Students 
move' not soleiy to neighboring towns, but also bey'ond the capitai region and out 
of_state. · 

ENDING: 

Thank you for the opportupity to communicate with you today on this important issue and I ask 
that you oppos!= BR.L NUMBER- 5425. 

Office of the Superintendent 
960 Mam Street, Hartford, Cf 06103 

Phone: (860) 695-8401 • _-Fax: (860) 722-8502 
www.hartfordschools.org 
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Law Office of Nora A. Belang~, L.L.C 
10 Wall Street . 

~orwalk, CT 06850 
TEL (203) 854-8597 
.FAX (203) 854-5344 

March 8, 2010 

Attention: Sen. Thorn~s P .• Gaffey and Rep. Andrew M. Flei~i::hmann 

Re: Raised H.B. N(). 5425, Session Year 2010 
Emaiied to chris;calabrese@cga.ct.gov. ~nd also sent ~ia first class mail 

Dear Sen. Gaffey, ~ep. Fleischmann~ and the Education Committee members, · 

I am a an attorney in Connecticut concentrating solely on speci~ education 
and disabiljty ri.ghtS law, as w~ll as a prior special education teacher. Please 

· accept this' lett~r as testimony· for m·y support of Section. 2; and opposition to 
Section 3 of H~B. No. 5425: AN ACT CONC~RNING SPECIAL EDUCATION. I will 
address.·l?oth is~es rais~ in this ·bill and note the grave impact they will.have on 
students. with. disabilities' in' C:::onnecticu,t, as follows: 

Section 2 of 1-tB. N·o. 5425 

The IDEA mandates that public school~ use evidence based practices for 
students re·~eivirig _special educatiqn s~rvice~. Studies· show that applied behavior 
analysis (ABA) irriprov~s outcomes ofindividuals with ~utism. It is reasonable to I 
coriclud~ that it will affect the integrity of these programs if we do not insure 
delivery by train~d and qualified staff~ Hence, the individuals who use ABA with I 
·our· students ~equite pro.per training. 

Section 3 of. H.B •.. No •. 5425 

. The Burden of Proof must not be changed. Connecticut must keep the 
burden of proof on the school district, the party ~ho is obliged to provide a free 
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and appropriate.pyblic education; The school district has control of the student's 
educational record and controls the· flow of information between the school and 
the parent .. If the burden of proof shifts it will allow the. school districts to stop 
the communication and documentation that the parent ,requires to make their 
case. The imbalan~e of power between the district and the parents supp·orts 
placing the burden of proof ,wit~ the school district based qn the fundamental 
principles of fairness. Practica!ly speaking, .. it is almost always the par~nts who 
initiate due process beca·J,Jse_ the school district is unable or unwilling to provide 
the necessary services. _A change in thi's law would place an onerous burden on 
families to p~ove that the program is not appropriate, and shifts the ·b~[ance in an 
already unbalanced process. 

Thank you ve.rv much for your consideration of this point ·of view, which I 
believe represents·~hatof my clients and fellow a~vo~ates of- students with . 
disabilities in Connecticut. I implore y,ou not to·change the current regulations in 
Connecticut in connection with burd.en of proof ~.nd ask that properly trained 
staff is .re·quired to work with .students with Autism. . 

Respectfully yours, 

~ora A~ Belanger, Esq. 

Law Office of Nora A_. Belanger 

10 Wall Street 

Norwalk, cr. 06850 



•• 

··-

Education Committe~ 
Room3100, Legis~tlve Office Bullding 
Hartford, CT 06106 

Dear Senator Ga:trey and members oft~ Education Committee, 

.I wouJd like tp address issues with raised Bill 5425 "An Act Concerning Special 
·EdUcation." 

There is in section 3 (d}(l) the tollowing statement" In making a determination as to the 
issues in disput¢, the· bear-ing officer or·board:shall reVie~ the evidenee presented in'the 
hearing with the. burden ofproo!'on the party requesting the .hearing." 

00088·2 

This ~tement woul<l QJake the .burden of proof :tall on the parents. As an Arc representative 
I do not reel this would be beneficial to any of the mmilies or the children involved in 
special education 

The PPT process can be very intimidating to mmilies. I know my aunt who was an 
·Executive Director of a non profit aJJ4 a very torceful person to contend with was very 
fearful a~ ~timidated in thil pJVcess when she attended tor -her .<laughter wh9 bad seVCJe 
disabilities and behavioral issues. 

When you have a room full of titled professionaJs that are powerfully stating that they know 
what is best tor·}'Qur child it is very overwhelming to parents. These professionaJs have 
time and training, and educatlon·to·present veiypowerful persuasive a_rguments that most 
parents do not ha've.the ~ining or the education to compete with. It is a difficult process fbr 
parents to paJ1~ipa~ m.to'begin-with but then to be charged with obtaining and possibly 
paying fur expensive examinations and/or expert op~n seems very burde~me. _ 

It will not be in~ best-interest of the ~hild and could po~slbly be very "etrimental In the 
long run. Failure' to.provije appropriate special education:supports will_cause a greater issue 
iirthe regulat c~srooms. ~rid possibly further dis_ruption for all students. Please consider 
ammding thB bill to. ~mOve the burden of proof from the parents, Thank you tor keeping 
the best interest of cbiidren with d&bilities in the torefrom·ofyour decisions. 

Sincerely, 

Pame1a Fields 
Executive Director 
Arc ofMendeil Wallingford, Inc. 
200 Research Parkway 
Meriden, CT 06450 
203.238.8362 
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March 8, 20.10 

Patrick & Marla Murphy 
274 Sunrise Hill Lane 
Norw.alk, CT oaaa1 

By; email: chrls.calabresa@cga.ct.gov 

T'homas p. G~ffey. Co-Chair 
Education Committee· · . 
Room 3100, LegJsl~tfve .. Oflice Building 
Hartford, CT 06106 ' . 

Andrew M. Flel&hntann, ~ir 
Education Committee· 
Room 3'100, Legislative Office Building 
Hartford, CT06106 

John W. Fontara, Vice Chair 
Education Committee . . 
~~m 31QO, .L~isl~tive Office Building 
Hartford, CT 06106 

Tom Reynolds, Vice Chair 
Education Committee . 
Room 3100, LtigiSia~e Office Building 
Hartford; CT 06106 

Bob Duff . 
Room 2409, Legislative Office Building 
Hartford, er 06106 · 

Reg~rdlng: ' !" # HS 5425 · 
~ct·concarnlng spacial education 

· Mr. Gaffey, lVI~- F,Jeishmann, Mr. Fonfara, Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Duff: 

·000883 
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. fvly name Is Marla ML\rphy •. , currenUy reside In Norwalk, CT. I am a parent of a child: with al,lllsm. 
My 6 112 year old da1-19hter Was diagn()S8d with Autism from Boston's·Chlldren's Hospital When she was 2 
years old. After r:ecehilrig Bi~ to Tl!ree, we attempted to plac&·qur dqtiter In our district preschool located 
in NOIWalk, CT. ·Jlle elementary .scl:lciol stafhSid nofhave a thel'f,Jpist or teacher who couJd administer 
certifiecfApptle~ ~havloral AnaiY$1s ("ABA"). The district was unable to provide an appropriate education to 
our ~ild or ariy other e<hild with autism. Du~,to the t;!lstricls inability to property administer certified ABA. we 
unilaterally· placed her at, Connecticut Ceriter for Child Development ("CCCD") In Milford, CT. CCCD is a 
specialized school made up ofcertified ABA ~Staff who provides 1 :1 appropriate education to children with 
autism·. 

Afterjust ·~ year at CCCD we decided to place our daughtet back in district when she was 4 years 
old. Myself, my hul!;band and .,. ecce staff believed sh•rneedec! to be among her typical peers. This of 
course, brought up the lniportant que~n of Y4!lo will ru" ~·certified A~ Program for her once She was 
placed back·Jn ~istr!Ct. NOI)¥alk's Dir.ctor of Special Educa~n • .lanle :Friedlander, attempted to have us use · 
(1) $~eila ~rinigan from Benhaven ·(who at~ tiine wa$ not certlfled) .. and then (2) John Burke·from The 
Hope Center (he i!'O Is ~~t eeftified). . . . 

The district lhen off&red up Stacy Lore from Spectrum Kids. Stacy .was already ~rklng in the 
district when she was introduced to my family.· Stacy becarite' our daughter's certified ABA Consultant In 
December 2007 on behalf of Norwalk Pub6c Schools. Stacy .ran our daughter's ABA.program as well as 
trained Broo~e·s 1 :1 paraprofe&slonal until August 2008. · · 

Other parents· in .the Norwalk School Disbict who were using Stacy for their children's ABA . 
programming in the school were also usl~ her for the home programming component. These parents 
became'suspicioul!l of Stacy's abilities and techniques during home component &esslons. On ma~ 
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occasions S~ did not show_~~ to administer the home programming component. 'Their suspicion was 
conflnned whep tt!~tY tbemsel~!llnvestlg!ited Stacy's bac;kground. These parents found ~Lit that 0) Stacy 
did not hold an ABA certifjca~on.from the E!ACB as stated on her re~u~e. (II) Stacy did not graduate from 
NYU with a PhD or Master'~ D~ree, as stated on her resume and (ill) Stacy did not work for who she 
claimed, •In, as-stated o~ ~er resume. · 

We asked.oui'selves, haw.can the Norwalk School District hire an Individual who committed fraud 
on their resume? Did the NorW&nt School Qistrict NOT. do a background c:heCk? Is ·that posslblel 

When digging d_eeper we realized that not only did Stai::y Lore lie on her resume, !lhe also received 
money from both the Norwalk Schoo,--Distri!:l and parents for therapy !hai was naver administered. On~ 
parent even found a bill sent to the-district for a week. that her family'. was out of town. S~cy got paid fo'r all 
of the ~ills s~e submitted. · 

After Stacy Lore my daughter went monthS wlthout·a certified ABA Therapist. · 

To.this day). am ~u~sir;tizing l'!er therapy ou~ of my pocket. I pay the following each week: 0) $175 
for 45-mlnutes ~r,cei11fie~ ABA theral?-y:(~ls !s NOT covered-by.lnsu.l1!n"c<e. r;tue to the.fac;t that SB 301,. 
Publi~ Act No, ,0~1,15 does not cover a~ !'tmployer th~t self-Insures) (II) $75 • $~0 fo~ 30 m!nutes of speech 
from a licensed .speech.pathol~lst ($20 Is CO-pay) (ill) $117 for 4~ ml~:~~tes ~f'OT, That CQines to $20,124 I 
am paying .out of !"'Y pocket ~ach. year due to the districts lack of certified professionals. 

I ~~~eve .IUs essential.to·lnclu.d~ Section 2 within liB M25~ My famUy Is not the·only one who will 
benefit from 1-!B. 5425~ .. ~ure ttiere are c;»tber choic!its. 'but time anr;t time. aQ!iln, n~l?~per article after 
newspaper arti~le; nighUy neW&.Stol'y attern~ stOry you hear of how,_certifled ABA has given .these 
children·~ ~ance.· It Is the ONLY scientifli;prove~:~ therapy to work with ·children on the spectrum. It is 
tremendously essenti!ll.~t~the~c;h0d!'8n daUy CEirtif.ied ABA therapy. lf:yc;u have not done so, I 
encourage· you to _go _sri~ see certified AeA admlnls~red toe these chllr;ii:en. It will make quite an lmpressl~n 
on you. r:'lease do the rtght thing and Include Section 2 within HB 5425~ · · 

Section 3, however, Is an,ui1Warranted, .biased provision. Not' to mention, how am I to afford a 
lawyer when I'm alread_y paying out over $20,000 In unnecessary bills? Do NOT Include Section 3 within 

·tfllsBIII. 

To reiterate my cl~l.ng commentS from ~ ~tlmony: The constituents, parents, tax 
payers of this state·-URGE YOU to SWIFTLY. pas• Section 2 of Bill 5425. . 

Thank you. 

Kind regards, 

Maria Mu~tay 

000884 



• Dr. Paula Torres Ortiz 
54 Taylor Ave 
Norwalk, CT 06854-2043 

March 5, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

000885 

I ask that you please support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that our 
public schools utilized evidence based practices for our students with 
special education needs. Hundreds of scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children and adults 
with autism. 
But these services need to be provided by som~one properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA or a state licensed health care 
professional whose scope of practice includes behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Paula Torres Ortiz 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Memb:ers of the Education Co~ttee, 

I am writing to object to the language in Proposed Bill #HB 5425. The language states ·· 
. that ~e purpose ofthe bill is "to establish that the burden of proof lies with the party 
requesting a special education. hearing;" The ~ent law states that the bUrden c)fproofis 
the responsibility·ofth~ s~hQol district to prove it has provided a "Fre~,.Appropria~e, 
Public Education" (F APE) through the Individual Educa,tion Plan (IEP). The. eurrent law 
makes s~e becaW;e the school districts· are· iii control of the reco~, staff, and the 
program. The proposed_.ch:ange would be a huge bmden on parents, like myself: who 
have. cl:rildren with disabilities in Coililecticu~. Chailgfug the bunJ,en of proof would 
make it excessively costly mid aimost u.npossible for par.ents of students reCeiving special 
education services to have a fait hearing With any reasonable chance ofp_rev8iljng. · 

Thanlc. you, 

Penny lnferrera 
7 Pratt Lane 
New:MilfQrd, CT 0.6176 

.' 
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Dear Education ·camn)itt~~ Members, 

It Is my understanding that the Education Comrnltte~ will canciuc;t a hearil'!l t~day an 
HB·#S425 •. A~ you are aware, the key aspect" of this bill revolves around the proposal 
to change the burd~n of proof language far special education hearings. 

Of course, respec;tlve districts must meet the unique needs of our special education 
children; -however; ·rruinbull_firmly "believe~ that the uplaying field" will be levele". by 
the. passage .oftt1is bili, p~rticularly since the new regulations will be cansister:1t with 
.thtHederalleg~l practice of placing the burden of proof an the party requesting the 
hearing~ Also of im·partai'lce, s·chaal districts would financially save budget dollars, a 
key factor In these difficult economic times. 

Thaok you far cansld~ring this.matter. 

Ralph M., la~~agna 
Superlnteodent 

·'R.~CUM"~OYll·'bfiht:c1.fof'R.alpJ.vi~ . 
omc:e o1 tlleSapermtendeat 
T_rumbuQ PilbUc 5_cbools 
fdS4 Mala ·street 
TruiabaD,_:C_,.ectlcui' 066SS 

. {ZO:I) 4~4;so1 . 
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HB 5425: 
Support Section 2: . . 
l_am writing to ask that y~u suppor:t Section 2 of Raised Bill 5425 which "Will requite pu~lic schools to hire 
Board Certified Behayior .. Analy8ts· (BCBA), .Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analysts working under 
the supervisipn _of a BCBA, C?.~:otherprofe.ssionallice.nsed or certified by either the State Department of 
Education Qr Departmen~· of Pu.bliF. Health whose scope of praCtice includes behavior analysis when 
Behavior Analysis is'pai"t of. an Individualized. Edl!cation Plan (IE~). 
Simply put, this bill will·e_nsu_re _"that our children receive behavior ·analysis from qualified p~fessionals, 
only when a-cf)ild- in our:Publ_ic sc~ool. system has behavior analysis as part of their. individualized . 
education plan (IEP). Said -~ervice~ must be provided by someone who is licensed by the Department of 
Health or certified by·the S~te Departme.nt"of Edl!cation whose scope of'practice incl.udes behavior 
analysis or by a Bo~rd Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) or a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
supervised by· a BCBA. · · 

This bill does not require. that b~havio~ analysis be part of a child's IEP but that it is must ~e provtded by 
a qualified pe~on •. ~CBA is. recogniz~d credential in many. statf;ls. Tt)e Behavior Analyst Certific;:ation 
Board, Inc. (aACB®) is a nonprofit CO~oratiori which oversees' thi!5 certification. The ·Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board;s ·credenti~ling programs are accredited by the National Councii for CertifYing . 
Agencies in Washihgton, DC. · ·It is'-important that school districts have clear dirf;lction from the State who 
meets the qualificattons l'}e.ce~sary·to provide these services. Hiring people who are not qualified to 
provide these·se;rvices p~t-schooldistricts at risk of parent lawsuits .. 

. Oooose Section 3: · 

I am writing to obje~t t~ Section 3 _ofB,aised Bill #HB-5425 ~at establishes .a statutory burden of proof 
lies with the party requesti"'g a special ~ducation ·hearing. Given that the vast majority of actions. are 
init!~ted by parents of d_isab.l~(i· children, ~is change is in effect shifting the burden to these parents. The 
c~:~~ent law is well Slilttl~d a~d staJes th~t the burden .of proof is the responsibility of the school district to 
prove it has provided a •Free, Appropriat~;· Public Education•. (F~PE) through the Individual Education 
Plan (IEP). The cur:rent law m~kes·good sense because the school· districts are· in control of the 
records, staff, the e~p~rts. and h~ve unlimited access to all" the information about the program they are 
providing. Further, the di~tri9ts ~n·-~se their own. staff as.-expertwitnesses. In contrast, the parents 
have limited aqcess to school programs, observations and are not educational experts. As it stands 
currently there is a imbalance of powe·r: the districts· are in a far· better position with great numbers of 
staff and records to defend tne programs they deliver.: vis-8-vis ·the the parents, who have limited 
r~sources given the need to ~ise their disabled child. 

How would tt:1e propo_s~d c~:tange affect pi:Jrents who hf;lve children with disabilities in Connecticut? It 
stacks the deck more heavily i(l favor of school districts. Historically, the majority of hearings reviewing. 
the delivery·of specii!l"ed.ucation services_to students with disabilities, our most wlnerable population, 
are already-decided in.fawr.of the school districts. This bill proposes a drastic 180-degree change of the 

· burden of proof in special education du~ process cases. It would make <tue process hearings·excessively 
cos.iyand would.be an ·inSUJl110Untable·challenge f9r parents, C.reating·a situation in which the families 
could not have a fair hearing with any ~easonable chance of prevailing.· 

Note that the Office .. of Protection and Advocacy for Persons witl:l Disabilities opposes this section. I draw 
your attention to their testimony on identical legislation in 2009 HB 1142 dated March 23, 2009. 

Last, any argument that"this change is warranted by a Supreme Court case Shaeffer v Weast is 
specious .. The holding in.this case does not require that states change the burden of the proof. It is 
entirely appropriate un.d~r' the law·ta leave the status quo unchanged. · 

Thank you. fa~ your consideration. 

"Richard Joslin 
63 Carriage Drive 
Southport CT 06890 
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· Education CoiDDUttee 
Legislative Office ·Building 
Rooin5100 
300 Capital A venue 
Hartford, cr 06106 

Roberta E. Lauria 
74 Dorman ·Road 

New Britain, CT 06053 

Dear Sena~r-DeFronzo, ~~resentative Tercyak, and Members of,the Education Committee: 

Re: HB542S-~ ACT-CONCERNING SPECIAL EDUCATION 

I am writing to you in QPp()s.t;ion of Proposed Bill #HB 5425 that requires that the_ burden of 
proof lies With ~e, party" reqtiesti:Dg the-.special education he!U'ing. This is'l1S1mlly the parents or 
·guardians of the s.,~ial education child. · 

The current law states ~t the:burden of proof is the responsibility of the school district to prove 
that it has:p.,Ovided il'-'Free, Appropriate, Public Education" through the Individual Education 
PIBn or IEP. - . . 

The current law we have in. Connecticut works well becaU$e schQol. districts have the records and 
. staff and. well as experts that can go· to for assistance. This includes expert witnesses. Mmiy 

schools already have pl~ty of ac<:e5s to infol'ination .. about .the programs they provide to the 
various needs. ofspecial education students~ Ifthere ill the unlikely situation that they. do not, have 
it, they know area towns ,that do. ' 

As the parent of a child classified as special needs, I can tell you from.experience the majority of 
-us do not· have these·s~e options and resources as the schools. Many of the parents als9 ·do not 
have ~e financial res_ources to even bring these experts into the process to help our child. We 
aiso do not know wher~ to even begin to look. I am one of them. In my school district there are 
also iDilily parents w~o. do not speak English and. would not be able to even begin to know how 

- · to deal with this process to·best help their child. There ·is no way a parent would be able to have a 
fair he;¢ng in a process like this. 

Allowjng this· Bill would essentially deny ~·special. education child to get the proper help they 
need:so that they can grow and learn to be apf9ductive·member of society. 

~ ..... . 

Thank you for y~w:-time and I ~ppreciate you opposition to Proposed Bill #HB 5425. 

Sincerely, 

Roberta E. Lauria· _ 
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TO: The. Members of t~e Ed.ucation Committee (C/o Chris Calabrese) 

REGARDING: Rais.ed Bill No. 5425 - or HB 5425 

SPECIFICALLY: The Passage that w.ould shift the l;lurde11 of proof in 
hearings that ·see~ a iifree, Appropriate P!Jblic Education· (FAPE)11 onto the 
family of a child and away from the school·distri¢ 

I ani Robert Perske the author of 18. books on securing positive attitudes 
toward pers_OQS with disabilities in our society. 'A"'ong them are Hope for 

. tlie Families (1981} ·,.nctN~w Life In thellelghb.orhood (1980) •. l.also 
assisted in·.produc:ing' a:B,eport to :President Nixon, Menta/.Retatdation: 
Century of DecJ~io11 (1~76) ~nd full aui~orsh.ip for another: Report to 
President. Cartei: (Mental Retarct•tion:· The ·teadiiig Edge,· Service Programs · 
thatWorlc-(1$178)~~ · · · 

I have fo~1,1sed on this .i~sue for 51 years·. Dl.lring that time ~he fairness: and 
dece11cy·toward persons with disabilities ied to a'Wonderful upward 
growth. ·wfi, ln·Conn~u:'ticut, have moved from r,ierely·shovlng persons 
with disabilities -out of· sight and out of mind in ins~itutions - untii the· 
present. when they .a.re· slowly being admitted h1 tt'leir own neighborhood 
schools. Durh1g ail of·tilese ·years, i have wat~he~- how parents, wo~ers in · 
the field and citizen advocates have had to push a gigantic boulder up a 
very large hill. They did it in spite of formidable opposition. 

But. now, If theJschool districts dQ not have to proc:luce.the burden ~f proof 
in due. proces.&,::tie~rings~ and they can· shift i_t on the parents, that wo~ld be. 
a terrible lm:pediment -to the evolving standard of decency that marks the 
progress of our n:~at!Jring society. · 

Voting for this passage -~ould amount to a terrible step backward for 
persons .with.-disabilities and their parents. 
Robert P~nske 
15~ Hollow 'l)~e Ridge ~oad 
Darien, CT ·o6820 
Rperske@aol.com 
Yiww.robertperske:com 

-
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Testimo,y of Robyn KapliUI Cho; CEA 
Be[orethe.Ed1,1_cation Committee-March 8, 21)10 

Raised Bill No~ -5425 
An Act Concerning Specilll Education 

My name is R9byn Kaplan-Cho and I am submitting this written 
testimony on behalf of the Connecticut Education ASsociation (CEA) 
Where lam on ·staff and rel!ponsible for educating·c;»ur members on issues 
related to.spe~~al educationlaws. 

I would like to first cominent on Sectiop- 1 of the bill which reconstitutes 
the State:A~visory Council (SAC) on sp~ial_ education. While we support 
consolidating the over thlcy-six slots currently required by the statute, we . 
do have a concern related to teacher representation Oii the SAC. Under tbe 
cUrren.t liJ,w, there a{e two d~signated ~lQts. for te~hers - one for a regt_llar 
education· teacher appointed by the Majority Leader of the Senate and one 
for a ~ecial educatio~ te~her appoint.ed by the Minority Leader of the 
House. 'Raised ·Bill No. 542~ reduces the two teacher slots tO just one siot 

'·to b~· filled. by any public school teacher.· 

Qiven the pivotal role that teachers, _both regular and special education, 
play in the 'education of$~dents:wlth·dis~bilities, it seems·vital to ~u.re 
that eaeh gro.up ofteachers·continlies to be represented on the SAC. This 
legislatioi;t;does reduce the total number: of appointees but it would still 
remam-a rather large Council-with at least twenty-nine (29) members. So 
conQ:D.uijlg to include two slots specifically for a regular and a special 
education teacher would be-proportionately fair ,and not unduly 
butdensoiD.e. . 

Finally, Section .3 ~of the bill would shift the .burden of proof in special 
education h~arings from· the school,district to the party requesting the 
hem:hig, C9nsistent with the traditional rule ·in civil cas~s ~t the party 
initiating ihe legal action ]):ears the burden.of.proof. Given that 

. Connecticut~s current-rule is so ·out.ofline·with most other states and with 
the u.s: Supre~e Court decision iD.'schaffer v. Weast, the CEA believes 
that this is~ue clearly requires. furth_er exploration, 

Thank you for your consideration . 

··,, 
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TESTIMONY TO .THE EDUCATION COMMITIEE CONCERNING RAISED BILL 
5425 March 8, 2010 

Submittetfby Roger E. Bunker, Esq. and Judith S. Bunker of Bloomfield, CT 

A3 parents.of a child with a ~pc:=cifi.c leamin~ disability aD,d .as·_professionals with over 40 
years.teaching and rqJreSeirting children with ~ucatjonal disabilities, we urge the 
rejection ofSc#j9n 3(d)(l) oftbis BUI concerning Ute p~entofthe burden of proof 
on the party· seeking an eifucational due process. ~g. ~ background, Roger is an 
att.oiliey with)~ :Y~ o.f' ~Xperietice rqJresentil.l8 chil~ and parents in special 
education Dia:tters, ~lq4ing dire ~- ·Many, if not most of these representations 

· hav~ been o.n:~ pro bono. or~ rate. ~is as most families are unable to pay~ full . 
costs· of~tation.. For over'30 years, Jliditb. -was a teacher· of"children with scwere 
sped.~ ed~9iml ~for CREC ~most ~y a8 8n adv9C8te for them in 
obtaiiling·the special edueation:services ~ey need. Both 8re CUrrently appointed by the 
S~ D~ent·of.:Education (SPE;) as Surro~e Parents to re})~t children w(th 
special educational needs who ~ in the tare ofthe State Department of Children and 
Families. · · · · 

Section 3 of·Bill 5425. if adopU?d,.would shift the. burden ofproof ~ all issues to the 
party requesting an ed..ucational administrative .hearing. In most. educational· due process 
hearings, ~e p8rty f.ecluesting ~e. hearing is a. pareiit seeking an appropriate educational 
plan and p~ent'for th~ _child. The-~n why the parent ~Y requests a hearing is 
that when sehools and parents, disagree about the &ppropriate ~ueatiolial plan for the 
student;:tQ~. plan deSii:ed by the sch()ol is implemented unless the parent requests a 
hearing. ~tly under Coim~Cut law, with oile _exception, the burden of proof is · 
already;pJ.ace4:on ~ pai:ty ~king the ltearing. The one excq)ti~ri, 8:5 ~in State 
Boatd·ofEI;lucation RegUlations Section 1 0-7~-14(a) is that ''the public agency has the 
b~ of pr9vjng the appiQPriatetiess of the child's program. or placement, or of the 
program o,r phicementpropaSed ·by the public ageilcy~ ?> Thus, the sole aim of Section 3 
of~ Bill5425 is to (orce.the parent to prove .that the ~1'~ plan·is not appropriate 
for the student. A3 the school alre&dy has·tbis burden, it is not a-new mandate or expense 
·for the _school, but rather for .the parents if it is ~ A3 ~~below, school 
districts.already have ~e staff: records, skills, .training, and other resources needed to 
beai this~~ the ~ts do·not therefo~, a sehool is in • better position to 
show 1;hC; app~ of its program and placement than a parent is. tO show their 
inapptopiiateness. · · 

Currently, Connecticut·~. in full comp~ with federal law and regulati~ns. The 
United StateS Sup~e COurt deC~lon in Schllejfor v. Weast applies only to states who 
have n~t addressed the burqen of ~:f iss'ue. 'fb.e Court recogniZed the .importance of 
·state deciSions in educationa.J. ·:matters. After this decision, the Commissioner of . 
EduCation for Connecticut iSsued a CircUlar Letter stating. that "the standard in 
CQnnecticUt artic;:ulates '-1 ~d state policy that school districts are in a better positiOn. to 
defeild the appropriat¢ness of an~ [Individualized Educational Plan]." Shifting the 
b~ to the ~ts ~.uld overtmn settled Connecticut policy on this matter. It is 
noteworthy that th~·SD:E's pending revisions to its regwmons, do not include shifting. 
this burden. According to.the SDE's ~tistics, under the present regulations, fewer than 
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40 cases per year go to a full hearing~ Therefore, on average. a school district woUld only 
go to a :full healing Ql_lCe every four years. Currently, schools win 67%% of due process 
decisions and,parent less than 30%, with the balance split decisions. In our experi~ce 
many parents are Uriable to pursue meritorious claims because they lack the financial 
mearis to do.so~ ·unfairly imposing the burden of.proving the inappropriateness of the 
schools' prograin·~ p~eilt will further handicap parerits. School districts are 
protected from. frivolous ~~plaints as the federal fudividuals with Disabilities EdUcation 
Act (IDEA) perinits them t0 recover their l~gal fees m 'such cases from the parents and/or 
attorneys ~0 .file• them. 

The~ reason that Connecticut has placed the burden of proof on the 
· appro~ess of the schoors program and placement on the schools is that, as stated in 
IDEA, it is ~-,resix>mib(lity of the schools to provide students with a free appropriate 
public C;dlicatioli. Pai'eilts provide a watchdog ftmction to ensure that -. and f~ 
funds are pro~ly ~to provide 1hese student$ with an, appropriate education. A 
school diSt;rict's staff~ the~ teachers, administrator3·and other professionals 
(psycho.ogistS; ~ial workeJs; physical, occupatioruil, $peecb. and language therapists; 
and. reading co~tants, etc.) who are ~enced: in assessing students' needs and 
designing and ·~pi~ ed~oiJal plans 1:9 address those needs .. Moreover, schools. 
control the· eduCaq.onal ~rds,· administer and run th~ planning meetings, and prepare 
the documentation of what-Is discussed an4 decided at the meetiligs .. In theory, under 
IDEA, parents are eqwd.·parti.clpants in decision-making, hBve the rights to access to all 
records and to obtam:iiidependent assessments of their children. Unfortunately, the 
reality is thai most-~ we have assisted are unaware of these rights and are ill­
prepared 'to .. exercise' them. .In addition, at educational ·planning meetings where they are 
vastly outn.~.by school Staff who often sPeak in acroilyms and phrases that parents 
do not Uilderstand,, they are intimidated·8nd confused. This imbalance of knowledge, 
education, status and power is espec;,ally unfair to~ parerits. Moreover, 
most parents.lack.the.means tp bire.the.ex.pertise needed to understand the schools'· 
assessments~ to deternline·~ or not the scho9ls' proposed programs and 
placements ~ aPptopriate. Such expenses are :Qat reimbursable even if the parents win 
on~ the J.ssues.presented at a, d~ process~ On the other hand, the schools 
'already have·the experts oil their ~yroll and have·the.resources to confiont parents with 
skilled attorneys at· hearings, which make the,process ~en more·unequal. Usually; in: 
educationiil disagreements, hearing officers presume edw;ators to be more knowledgeable 
than parents aboUt a student's .needS. Morec>ver, the distri~ either have on staff or are 
able to hire the .experts to whom h~g 9:fficers give deference. Uilfortumitely, financial 
considerations 0~ puvide sehoOl districts· with a perverse incentive not to provide the 
services and· suppo$ necess&ry for a special education student to make meaningful 
educational progress. 

In view oftb.e,preceding information, we request that this shifting of the burden of proof 
be rej~ as was less than one year ago. 

~£~~.uire~-' ~ ~:{~~arent · 
n/(D7LS-~ 
7~ Judith S. Bunker 

. Surrogate Parent 
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Thomas P. Gaffey, C<K:hair 
Andrew M. Fleilihmann, Co-Chair 
Education Committee . 
Room 3100, Legislative Office· BUilding 
Hartford,.Ct 06106 

RE: Testimony. regar~g.Bouse.BW' 5415 
Section 2, House.Bill S42S.'.PJease support. 
Section 3, House Blli S42S. ·PleaSe c>ppose. 

-·-·-··---.----· 

RogerLe~o 
. ·93 Poverty BoUow Roa~ 

Newtown, CT 06470 

000894. 

. u., -+so ' .a. 

I ask that you please support.Section·2.pfHB542s AD Act Concerning Speci!ll Education. Both federal and state legislation 
mandate that ciur·public jipboolnltilized evidence based practices for our stui:lent:S with special education·Jieeds. Hundreds 
of scientific studies ·have showli.tbat applic;cfbehavior analySis improves outi:c)mes for chil~ and adults with autism. 
But these services need to b~ provided by·so~e properly trained. 

The legislation wo~d requir.e that ~yane who wu hired by our schools to provide .applied behavior. analysis semces be a 
Board Certitie4 Behavior AnalY&t'(BCBA), ~ BOard Certified Assistant Behavior ¥aJyst working under the superviSion of 
a BCBA or a state licensed lieilth care pro~ional whose scope of practice includes behavior lllial~s. · 

Please support Section 2':ofHB s42s. . 

In addition I ask that you oppose ·section 3 ofHBS42S g£the same acL It is extremely important to the children of 
Connecticut that thiS Section 3 of tb,e bill. be stricken from the bill. 

Currendy, Connecticut law requires'that school districts prove that they offered a child with disabilities an appropriate 
program if the dispute prQceeds to a ~:rrocess Hearing. Section 3 of thiS Bill proposes changing thiS law, and placing 
the burdeil of proof with the p~ whq asked for the bearing, which in almost aU cases is the pareni. . 

If section 3 ili ~ed, the. bur4en of proof would in faC't shift the burden of proof in Due _Process Hearingdrom the School 
districts that have many resources inc~liding.retained legal council and the control of information, to the parents of children 
with a leammg diSability, most of.which dp,.ilofbave the means for-attaining adequate legal services, nor the 'expertise for . 
gathering important educational, psychological and procedural inforinatiqn that is important in preparing or p~ting a 
c~ in a due process bearing. ·· 

By changing the onus of proof to the parents, thiS bill_nimoves the sc~ol.district's responsibility to both provide, document 
and defend the appropriatenes.s of tl!eir p~giams for the child with a' learning handicap. Instead it would cbirge the parents . 
with a mu.ch more lengthy,.cballengiiig aJid·expenslw taskof.evaluating the school districts program(s) or lack.thereof.. 
Parents do not have the reSOUrCes: to figbt-;ihese battles, and tlxeir ~capped children ~ further damag~d by the delay in 
getting the-services they need.- Theie citizens (both the children aDd the parents) need protection in. this process. 

Please:oppose Section 3 ofHB 5425 . . 

'I1umk: you {or yoilr consideration; 

Sin~rely, 

Roger Letso, 
93 Poverty Hoil~w Road 
Newtown, Cf'06470 
Home phone (203) 42~449 
Worlc phone (203) 882-8810, ext 3.11 

·· Email addiess: rletso@cccdinc:org 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the .Education 
Co!'Jlmittee, 

000895 

I am writing to object to· the provision in Proposed Bill #HB 5425 that 
esta,blishes that ·the burden of proof liE;)s with the party requesting a special 
education h~aring. The current law states that ~he burden of proof is the 
responsibility of the s~hool di~trict to prove it has provided a "Free, Appropnat~. 
Public Education• (fAPE) through the "Individual Education Plan (IEP). The 
current law reflects' w~li-settled Connecticut policy. The current law makes good 
sense because the· school districts are. in control of the records, staff, the experts, 
and have unlimited access to -an the information about the program t11ey are 
providing. They can use their own staff as expert witnesses, and school budgets 

· that include reimbursement for attorney fees. 

qqmpate the schools to· the parents, who often. can't ev~n ~:~nderstand th~ jargon 
used at the IEP meetings. This is a huge imbalance-of power; the districts _are in 
a far better position to defend the programs they deljver, as opposed to the 
parent to prove that·the program is inappropriate. How would ·the prop·osed 
change affe·ct pare.nts,who have ctlildren with disabilities in Connecticut? It 
stacks the deck ~ore· heavily in favor of school districts. 

Historically, the majo'rity of heari~gs reviewing the delivery of special education 
servic~s lo studimts with dis~bilities, our most vulnerable population, are already 
decided in favor of: the school ~istricts. This bill proposes. a drastic 180 degree 
change of the burden of proof in special education due process cases. It would 
make due ptqces$ hearings excessively costly and would be an insurmountable 
challenge for'parents, creati'ng a situatiQn in Which"the familes could not have a 
fait hearing with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

Thank you . 

.Sincerely, 

Sally Huck 
146: Four Mile River Road 
Old Lynie, CT 06371 
sahuck@comcast.net. 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Comri'littee, 
I am writing to object to the provision in Proposed Bill ,_HB 542-5 that establishes that the burden of 

proof lies with the party requesting a special education hearing. The current law states that the burden 
of proof is the responsibility of the school district to prove it has provided a "Free, Appropriate, Public 
Educationn (FAPE) through the Individual Education Plan (IEP). The current law reflects well-settled 
Connecticut policy. The curre'nt law makes good sense because the school districts are in control of the 
records, staff, the experts, and have unlimited access to all the information about the program they are 
providing. They can use their own staff as expert witnesses. Compare the schools to the parents, who 
often can't even understand the jargon used at the IEP meetings. This is a huge imbalance. of power; the 
districts are in a far better position to defend the programs they deliver, as opposed to the parent to 
prove that the program is inappropriate. How would the proposed ~hange affect parents who have 
childr~n with disabilities in Connecticut? It stacks the deck more heavily in· favor of school districts. 

Historically, the majority of hearings reviewing the delivery of special education services to students 
with disabilities, our most vulnerable population, are already decided in favor of the school districts. This 
bill proposes a drastic 180 degree change of the burden of proof in special education due process cases. 
It would make due process hearings excessively costly and would be an insurmountable challenge for 
parents, creating a situation in which the families could not have a fair hearing with any reasonable 
chance of prevailing. 
Thank you, 
Sarah Simpson 

Sarah Simpson 
Associate General Counsell Oftlce of General Counsel 
DelollleLLP 
1833 Broadway, New YOlk, NY 10019 

Tel: 1 212 492 42291 Fax: +1 212 492 2878 
sslmpson@delollle.com 
www.deloine.com 
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AUTISM SPEAKS. 
lfis t!me to listen. 

Marth 7, 2010 . 

00.0897 
~-S I ...._ 

testimony in suppor.(of Section 2 of HB5425; An Act Concerning· Speciai.Education 

Members of the committee: 

_ UnfQrtunately, I am not able .to test{fy in person today· due to family commitments, but I 
hope ttlat you will read my-written' testimony in strong support of Section 2 of HB 5425. 

I have worked with many of you on the committee on issues specific to autism. You 
hav~ heard_ my story, and the storiet$ of countless pthei'$.who have not ·received 
appropriate school services to their detriment. What I like. best about this Section is that 
it does not take- awa,y -m~OICE; ·in ~ervices, it just ens!.I~S that any child who has a · 
behavior analysis plans as part of an IEP gets the BEST possible· interventions from a 

· QUALIFIED professional. 

Connecticut's .B!r:th to Three program of early intervention for at-risk children, requires 
prQof of certification. for behavior. analysts. 

The insuran~ bill I worked with many of. you to pass last year, recognizes a Board 
Certified ~ehavior. Analyst (BCaA) as -someene qu~lified to provide bal"lavior analysis. 

Our children ~eserve ~9 receive the ser.vice_s of appropriate professionals throughout 
ALL aspects of their: Jives, just as ANY child does. 

The rea_lity of NOT _passing ;Section 2 will have -adverse effects on our children, and our 
school~districts. Hiri~g pe9ple who are not qualified to deliver these services puts 
school districts at risk.oflawsu~ forpoten,tial·\1olations-of Fre·~ And Appropriate 
Education '(FAPE). It 'is critical· that school districts have CLEAR direction fro.m the State· 
of Connecticut; No one Win$_·!~ that situation. Least of all, our children. 

It is with great cbnfidenc~ that I support Section 2 of' HB5425 and hope that you will do 
the same. · · 

Shannon Knall . ·. · 
Connecticut Advo·cacy Chair 
Autism Speaks 
connecticutcac@autismspeaks.om 



-·-···· 

• 

• 

Mrs. Shannon Nygard 
P.O. Box 37 
:Ivoryton, CT 0.6442-0037 

March. 5, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

000898 

n~,c.r.\ 

I ask that you please support Section 2. of HB5425 An ~~ Concerning 
Specia~ Education. Both .federal and state.legislation mandate that our 
public schools utfl~zed eviden.-;::e based practices -for our students wit~ 
special education ~~eds. Hundreds of scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes _for children and adults 
with. autism, 
But these services ne~d to be provided ~ someone properly trained. 

The legislation would require that anyone who.was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior· analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavio~ Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified ~sistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision- of a.. BCBA or a stat_e iicensed health care 
profeSsional whose s_cope of practice includes 'behavior an.alysis. 

!)incerely, 

·Shannon· Nygard 
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~you for taking time to read this note, 

000901 
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I am in GREAT SUPPORT of requiring boards of education to proVide BOARD CERTIFIED behavior analyst's to 
kids with autism. I would ~ourage, you to look to_wards other students ·as weD with.BEHA VIOR·needs: 

It has been our experience that: 

( I ) Without proper J:IANDS ON FREQUENT ~CONTINUAL training and OBSERVATION for kids with 
BEHAVIOR PLANS:in theidEP's .. :,we are leaVing kids and their team members w/o.the tools needed to effectively 
TEACH kids ... inclUding the PARAS that work 1-1 with our kids; · 

•• We have suffered from people that. have had lack oftraining ... but were "preSCl\ted" as 
eXperienced, etc..... . · . 

I have seen our son,physjy!lliy p~ed across a playground..because he did not want to get off his 
swing .. hmm ... and his ~·being pulled by a student that just could not cope with the sound of others voices ... ! have 
witnessed in the sanie classr-Oom a:~o that was thrown at a PARA .. and weD meaning Parils ... put ~-son a 
physicalhold-.becaW!~ he was asking for help with the zipper on his coat .. that later was found to BE STUCK on the 
inner lining of said coat. 0 

.I could give you more facts, but that is not the purpose of thiS correspondence .. .it is to encourage ... PROPER 
licensing in the-areas ofB:EaAYIOR ANAL YSIS .. and. POSITIVE BEHAVIOR SUPPORTS ... to enco~ge those 
'who ~ve !l BEHAVIOR PLAN:, tO ~UENTL Y UPDATE IT. . 

Presen~y we have another putdated plan..,and the teacher appears to be telling our son.he is, regressing, bad, 
being a baby .. ect.;when he is upset/nei'vous/sadlhaV:ing a behaVior. How effective is TIIAT for a kid with autism,. 
OCD, and anxieiy ... hmmm. .. doesn't it make you wonder?! 

· An UP TO DATE BEHA VIO~ PLAN would be FAR more.effective in TEACHING our AUTISTIC son WHAT to 
do ... during these times, and·.t~Wnin8 die support ·staff, the bus c:ltiver. ~ parents what the plan is by the Board 
'Certified BehaViorist... w:Ould b,Clp our SOJ~ GENERAUZE across ENVIRONMENTS ... The team agreed to a new 
pl!l,il. inAugust .• it:has.yet_to ~Jci·completed. . .hmmm. Holding them ~coWitable would be expected, wouldn't it? 

. ' 
( 2 ) Due tO the .above I implore you do NOT put the burden of proofONL Yon PARENTS! · ·._ 

Not only are we tired and trying· our best to educate ouiselves, ·we find ourselves echlcating our:families 
communities, Dr's, imd yes, even our PPT team members .. this can take a toO on our relationships, and pocketbooks. 

We are I~ with inferior/:~ lawyers/ ~tation..at·$160 an hr .. schools ~iln know ho~ IUD uo the ;,old 
legal bil,l" so paren~ have to back down. Every tinie we speak with our.Jegal party/ad~ate·we pay more money to 
them. .. it is $10,000 for Due Process just to beSin-.. ,most-of liS do NOT have that money .. (EspeCially in this· 
economy) 

Schools on the other·hand, use their.lawyer's at least weekly on a paid agreement already determined yearly ... 
in. their budgets. 

0 

Finding ~tfectiVc:,quality lawyers/advocates ... can also prove challenging-if not impossible.(We paid $2,000 for 
.a lawyer ... that lawyer did not know our son's niune, nor what we WCI'!: asking in mediation. lhad a paid advocate;he 
took our records,) · · 

Honestly, anything· yol,l can do to b.eip parents like u8 would be greatly appreciated. 

Sadly, we are not alone .. we are not-just lo~king to "sue" we are looking to have problems in this system..,fi.xed. 
That is aU we ask for ... and in that we are not alone eithet •. 

Thank you for your time, 

Sherri Vincent 



• 
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Mr. Simon Barker· 
108 ·Keel,er Ave 
No~alk, CT 06854-1619 

March 6.. 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

000902 
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.I ask that. you· ple<!-&e suppc;~r·t Set:tion. 2 of, HB5425 An Act ~onceming 
Spe_cial_ Education. Both f~deral and state legislat_ion mandate that qur 
public sChools utilized ey_idence based practices for our stud~ts with 
special education ~eeds. Hundreds of· scientific studies have shown that 
applied. behavior analy~is improve!:! outcomes for chiidren and adults 
with a'!ltism. 
But these -services ne_ed to be provided by someone _prop_erly trained. 

The. legislatio~.would require .that anyone who.was hired by our schools 
'to provide applied b~avior.analysir; services be·a Board Certified 
BShavior 'Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified Assistant· Behavior- Analyst 
wo:~:king.~der. the. 'super:Vis~o~ of a ·BCBA or a state licensed health care 
professional whose 'scope of J;)ractice incl,udes behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Simon Barker 
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I am writing .in response to .sections 2 a;nd -3 of Raised 
Bill No. 5425. 

Section 2, which ;requires school d:i,s_tricts hire qualified 
people to provide behavior analysis for our children, is an 
important addition that· I fully su~port. 

More important+y, however, and the true reason for this 
email, i_s. ·ehe. detrimental position of Section 3. 
Currently, connecticut law requires that school districts 
prove that they of·f~rea a ch:i,ld ·with disabilities an 
appropri~t~ ·program if the. dispute proceeds to a Due 
Process· Hearing. · section 3 ·of this Bill proposes changing 
th;i.s law., cmd placing the burden of proof with the party 
who asked for the hearing, which in almost all cases· is the 
Parent. This would be a ter.ril:>le mis.take and would surely 
allow for even less accountability by our CT schools than 
exists -alreac;iy. CT ·schools are alr~ady str:ugglii:lg to 
deliver FAPE to our Special Education Students ·and parents 
al;'e left with iit~le recourse. To remove th~·burden of 
proof. from the district would sure.ly· result in even less 
:accountabili~y by bur educators and district administrators 
in an already struggling system. I.t is d,isapp_ointing to 
see how hard.parents have to fight in CT ·to get appropriate 
services ·for their children. The language of Section 3 is 
furt;her- ev:idence of how far· this st.a•te has to come in the 
area of special education and how great the.lack of support 
.is .·for our tain;i.lies. Frankly, I am· appailed ·t:hat su·ch a 
suggesti~n ·was even made. 

Stephanie Smi.tll . 
~other of 7 .year old with Autism 
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· Dear Ms. Calabrese: 
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Please .do not.p~s Bill #HBS425, ~bill. $ltwill shift the burden of proof for due 
proc~s hearings. to th~ family" and.~way from the school district 

Altho11!W I did.not'have ~e misfortune of having to face a due process hearing, I have 
2 children with.dyslexia.who were poorly served by my school di~trict. I paid out of 
pocketsq that they could~!eam _to read.. Schools have the resources, the data, .the 
experienc.e.. To ~ft·~t .. burden onto parents, who are at a disadyantage and 
outnumbered, is': unjust. . 
Sue Haynie, · 
Norwalk, CI' 
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Stop Raised Biil No. 5425 

March 4, 2010 

D.ear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. .Fleischmann, and Members of the 
Education Committee; . 

I .·ain· wr.i ting to object. to the language i.n Proposed Bi H #HB 
.5425. The language states that the purpose of the bill is 
"to establish that the burden of proof lies with the party 
requesting a specic;al ectucation hec;aring. •i The current haw 
states that the burden of proof is the responsibility of 
the school di.strict.to prove it has provided-a "Free, 
Appropriate, Public Education" (FAPE) through the· 
Individual Education Plan·-(IEP); this makes good .sense 
because ti1e. sch«?ol districts Qre in control ·of the records, 
staff, and the progrc;am. The proposed. change would. 
negatively impact families with children with disabilities 
·in Conned:i.cut,· making it excessively cpstiy and almost. 
impossible for parents of students receiving.speci.al 
education ~ervices to have a ·fair hearing. We urge you to 
oppose this bill. 

Than"k · YO!.! , 
Suzanna Barrett 
220 "Mciin street 

I -

Ourham; CT 06422 
. stamminen@wesleyan .. edu 
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Good morning, 
. . 

000906 

~l\~J-aT· 

l·am.livid·yet s~.Q at the bill that is currently being discussed, No. 
5425. In.makiii:g a' determination as to ~e issues in dispute, th;­
hearing offi~er ·o~ board shall review the evidence presented in the 
hearing wi!h ~e burden of p~oof on the party reqU:esting the hearing .. 

Schools need to be held acc9untable for providing a Free, 
Appropnate;.Public Education (FAPI:) thrc;njgh the Individual· 
Ed~catioh.'PI~n:(IEP). When parents have cancerns regarding the 
education that is· r~ceived for their chi.l~r~n. I strongly feel it is the 
school's respo·nsibiiity to provide .Prqof of'IEP-implementation~ Why? 

· Witho~;.~t this ~cco4ntability, ·thl.s sir:npiy can leave 'the schools and 
·teachers to be rnore careiess; more errors in.the·handling of IEPs and 
follow-throughs. 

This is outrageous. 

I do NOT support Bill No .. 5425 . 

Sincerely. 
Tania Sones 
Tania Sones Photography <tksones@aol.com> 
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BETHANY PUBLIC 
SCHOOL-DISTIUCT· ...... ------------

omc:e or the Sup~rlntendent 

To: 

From: 

Date: 

Subject: 

Memorandum 

Education Committee, Connecticut General Assembly . 

Timothy F. Co~ellan, Su~tendent Bethany Public SchOQI District (/1 . 
M~b8,20JO · 

Raised Bill S42S An Act ~onceming Special Educatio~~ Section 3 

I am writing at this time in.support of the proposed language in Raised Bill 5425 that would 
revise the lti~guage in iiii~diVisioii (l) of subsection (d) of section 10-76h of the Connecticut 
General Statutes. The ~vised' language as proposed would clearly identify that tho burden of 
proof in a. speciahduca.tion~ijuo_process bearing lies with iho party requesting the bearing. As 
you may know;~·in:November: of2005 the Sup~e Court ruled' on the question of burden of 
proofin sp~al ~ducation due process beiriDgs in Sclia'ft'er v .. Weast. The majority opinion 
written by Justice O'Conner noted that, •'The burden ofp~uasion-bl an administrative 
hearing·challCI_lging:an IEP is properly placed upon the party seeking relief, ~hether that is 
the disabled child or- the sChopl district." Connecticut through its own regUlations cwrently 
exceeds.thafst{indard and always places the burden of proof in special education due process 
hearings ·on ~chool districts regardless of the party initiating the action. This is not tho case in 
m~;~ny other states. A prime example is Massachusetts·a·state that-has a long stancJing prac~ice 
of presuming the burden ofprooflies with the party initiating tho acti~~ as it does in_ other 
areas oftlle law. I bave·attached the Supreme Court d_eciliion in Sdmffer v. Weast and a 
December 1,. 200S· meuiD!QiidJJm from QaVid:P, Driscoll, Commissioner of Education, 
Massachusetts Department of Blen)entary and SeconcJary Education ·ror your review .. 

A ~ision of the language in C.O.S. i 0-76h a!! proposed in Raised BiU.5J&lS.would provide 
some fiscal relieffi'Qm -wh~~ is essentially an unfunded mandate. In a case recently raised in 
BethaQ.y it was estimat~d that the cost to the District for its own attorney fees to defend itseit 
in a full ,special education due process hearing was. approximately.$25,000, let alone tho risk 
ofaddj~ional attomey;fees estimated at_$50,0QO ifth~ hearing officer JUled in favor of the 
plaintiff. At risk .furtb~r-.was the cost of a very expensive plaeenient estimated to be in excess 
of$350~000. tbe District chose to settle the. case rather than go forward with a due process 
hearing. One.ofthe principle·reasons the district chose to settle even though it' was proViding 
a very appropriate program w_as.l~at the burden .ofpl'9of as placed on the district created an 
almost inde~ensible scenario· in ·whiCh die.district. was ·~assumed" to be at fault until it could 
prove its program was 1g1propriale. This is ~ v~ry costly practice and the eosts are passed on 
to taxpayers in the'comm~ty. If the ·costs are· ext~ely high, a second level of.cost is then 
passed on to· the State via the Excess Cost-Reimburse~ent ·Grant Placing the burden of proof 
on the party initiating the action·is likely to re8Ult· in fewer inslances where special education 
due proCCII_!I proceedings are initiated thereby lowering at· least smnewhat the costs of special · 
education in the majority of school districts in Connecticut. · 
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ll.ttWtrhullllr UqurbiiMitJ/ 
~ltiiiL'IIInry & Sr.•ttllrflnr,v Etl11rnlri»1 

District/SChool Admlnllltratlon )Administration , 

. Education Laws and ~egulatlons 

Advisory on St:h~ffer v. Weast, U.S~ Supreme Court Decision on Burden of Proof In Spechil Education 
Appeals cases 

To: Superlntendenla ofScbooJs,·Speclal EducatiOn AilmfDist~:~~tOn, charter SchaoJ Leadeli and Other IDteresled Parties 

From: DIWid P. DrlscoU, ComnalsslonerofBducatiOn 

Da~e; .December 1, 2005 

·on November 14, !~ODS, lha :U,S. Slip~e.CoiHt ru~ ~ Sr;hri/er U: Weast, 546. u.s. (2005) tbattn au admlalstratlve h~ "ncler the lndlvldaali 
with Disabllltfei Edumtlcin Act (IDEA), the partiinltliltbi& lhe appeal-aud-aeeldll& relief bean the burden ol pmof. WhOa the Court 'a rullD& dou not 
chqe iepl ~i:c In Maisachuaeits, I am·liiilialrii It tO yoiir attenlliln'heeau&e lfc:lailfies in issue relatfna to mBA. hearlDp, which either a plll'llDt 
or a ad1ooJ dlitrid may lnllliie attJie iJ~u ~r~~~~ Ediiea,mn ApPali. . . . . . . . 

'11\e lepl term "bunietl or praor or·"buniea or peiS!iaslon•ta releYant In eaaea Ia which the. eYidenea preseated by eacb lllclela perfectly. balaiteed. 
Thliie cases .are I'UIL lr,u bi ~ Sdlir.Her cue,· t'¥! heailnJ officer: flnlls 'llsl.evkiiace pz:eRDted.by ~ p_arty to be 1!1 perfect balauce.liDt faVotiDB 
one side or the othet,lhen the Pl!l'lY that huthe burden of periuulon·wiU Jose. Wbl1e COiilpletil;.baJiiU:ed evidence iaunCOIIIDIOD In special 
·cdumtton dlipiites, the Cciurt'a ri.IJIDg' Ia lmpoltant becilaio se¥efal lower courts had reached dlfllrelii coaduslona on which Put,y bean the burden or 
proOf In IDEA heariup. TheSupre!JIIl c:Qilrt'l d~~ou now aBirins a uniform rule that ~u 1Je r~noWecl conalatentlyln aD jurisdictions. 

The Court noted tb"'t li.aJni~latton acCon~~-wlth lhe 11811~1 ruJe.lhat pJalntll'fl! bear the burden ~Ins the ~tfal upecta oCtbeirdabns.ln 
reapoi!so to the concern that ic:huol dl&trlct.alliJ&ht haw au ·adY&Dtap Jri.IDConni.tion and IIXji.USO abolit ·thutudeut's educ:ational procram, the 
Cou1t"'ila~ that lbepiC!Cedar.il prO\ei;i~"rorPierita \nlder \lull DBA ~.\hat lhel!chool ~no unl~p~~ \nformatioBalalhantap." '1111118 
pljleedurila(quai'ds Include tho i'lghtto reviCW ~e student's reairdli; tho rl&ht to an lndepcnd~t ~do~ evalwilloo, and the JeqUirement that 
school dlitrlcts prOvide pareots \VIth wrltteli nodce, With the reuomns beJifiul declllona and dlapli.., actlou; and disclose 111111lts of evaluadana BDd 
recomuuindatiQDSprlOi, io a:he:iring.. · · · · · 

Tile Schq8er decblon will have Ut\la If any lmpac~ 'n"Massac:bnaetts, &Inca attorneya and advo.eatufor. parents and achaol districts pnerally have 
lllllllmed thai the part)' lnltiatloa·aapecia~ e4~tion·eppeal heats tlu; bUrden or piool, aDd they have "prepared and praentm their cases accordlnalY. 
The U.S..BI!prema Court hai llll\¥a11Jnned.that thla Ia tile 11!Je iUidei lhe IDEA. 

The CuD ti;xt of the Scllqffir U. .W. decision Ia BYD0abJe through aJIDk on the Supreme Court's \ftballe at 
lllln;/bnvw.B\IP!l!D!I!!l!!\lrtu"~OV/gn!Dions/Olj§lipoplj!!on,btm!, 

AfdWJI.,.,,..,o U.,..rl•lfll"' 
F.lellltlllllry & Sl'rinuhiTJI F.1ltrl'lllillll 
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My name is Dr. Stephen Eversole and I'm writing in support of Section 2 of HB 5~25. I've been a 

behavior anaiyst for neariy 30 years and a Board Certified· B~h·C!vior Analyst since the Board 

began ·about 11 yeats ago. For ~he last 11 years, my company has been preparing behavior 

analysts to. pass the certification exam and providing CE courses· for behavior analysts. 

Beh~vior analysis is based on, rigorous scientific study ~ating 'back to animal (es.earch conducted 

in the.early -1900s. Since the 1960s, there has bee~ a movement to apply this science to social 

. problems. In the past 3Q years, experimentally·validated technologies have been developed 

and applied to a ~ariety of social problem.s, including but not limited·to, children with emotional. 

problems, .children with ~evelopmental disabilities, and children.with autism. Th~·recent surge 

in autism has ·resulted ir:~ o~er 10% of the Board :certified Beh-avior Analys~ (BCBAs) working 

with children with autism. For several reasons, .it i~ criti~al.t~at these qualified professionals 

provide t~e services for our children with autism. I want to explain some of these reasons. 

Scientific S~pport 

First, there is a plethora oftreatments'for autism. Unfortunately, many ofthese aren't much 

better th~n SnC!ke oil and some can even be harmful. Clearly we want treatment interventions 

for our children to be ba~ed on scientific researc;h. We don't accept anything less in medicine 

or the design of our automobiles and airplanes. We shouldn't accept anything-less for our 

. . 

children burdEmed with autism. Several independent reports have found that applied behavior 
., 

analysis (ABA) has. the most effective treatment interventions when compared to other 

disciplines. I can get you .a copv· of these feports lf you ~o.u!d like. 

Erroneous Implementation of Methods' 
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•• Second, when lay persons attempt to use applie~ behavior analysis_, p'articularly with children 

with special needs, they almo·st i"nvatiably make e~rors. EvEm mental health professionals who 

are highly experienced and qualified ·i·n many ways, make fundamental er~ors. This is because 

behavior analysis procedures are often counter-intuitive. For example, it is not uncommon in 

some schools for an ·out-of-control. chil~ to be sent to the Priocipal's Office. This works in the 

short run .because:the.child~s problem behaviors immediately stop. The Principal talks with the-

child and may even allow the child to hang out for awhile. A.qualified behavio.r analyst would 

not only know that this is.likely·to be making the problem behavior· worse, but she wo.uld also 

be able to effectively explair1 to school personnel how this is detrimental. She would also be 

able to recognize thos.e ·rare instances in which this ·may be the.correct strategy. But for the 

most part~ she would. develop strategies that reinforce appropriate behavior in the classroom. 

••• could go on, but the point' is that you could almost guarantee that jf.!St about any 

. . 

·implementation of a behayioral procedure will hav~ at least some. problems if developed and 

implementet$ by .unqualified professionals. 

Least 'Restrictive 

Third, w~ have a moral and legal obligation to provide the l~ast restrictive treatment po~sible. 

Consider a child in a school program in which .he :is not learning. This is clearly a recipe for 

·problem behaviors. As a ·result; the teacher ends up relying on coercive strategies to keep him 

in his seat al"!d attending .. Beha'!l_ior analysts can almost always reduce or eliminate reliance on 

coercive strf!Itegies. 

Incalculable Costs of Inadequate Intervention or No Intervention 
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Clearly the greatest cost ·of autism is the suffering it causes the person with autism an_d their 

family. While some cas~s of autism are mild, most are not. I've worked with many individuals 

with severe a~gression·, self-injurious behavior, and other behavioral challenges; and s~me of 

these prqble.ms l~st a lifetime, especially if inadequate interventions are not provided at an 

early age. Al~hough we are experiencing an unprecedented increase in autism, at no time in 

history have. we had thf! koow-hQw to addr.ess this ·challenge like we have now. The research 

shows that we can help most ch.ildren with autisrn if treated early. In so doing, we. can 

eliminate or at least minimize a lifetime of difficulties that cause so much suffering and distress 

far families. 

Long-Term Finan~ial Costs oflnadequate-lntervention or No Intervention 

As· a behavior analyst, I hate to speak about things witho_ut having da~a to support my claims • 

However, I would like you to consider the cost of providing ·life-long support for one individu.al 

in a group home or institution. Projectin·g forward; I would imagine this cost well exceeds $1 

million. It is my understanding that the cost of implementing this bill is next to nothing. I 

can'.'ot fQthom the possibility th.at the provision of ABA services by quaiifiedbehavior analysts 

would not prevent severt;JI individuals from receiving life-long support or instltuti~nalization; 

thus sav_ing the .tax payers of Connecticutf!lany m!ll;ons of dollar$; not to mention the savings to 

families of those with autism. 

Thank you for your time. 

Steve Eversole,_ Ed.D., BCBA-D 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleis~hmann. and Members of the Education Co~ttee, 

I am writing as a parent of a 4-year old with autism and a Behavior Analyst who wolts for a 
z:egio~ educational serviee center serVing southern Co~c:Ut to strongly obj~ to .the 
provision in Er.oposed Bjll HB 5425 that establishes that the btirden of proof lies with the parents 
when requesting a special education hearing on whether the school's effo~ are ·the most: 
·appropriate for edu~ting a child~ -

The cUm:nt law states that-the 1?\ll'den of propf is the respo~ibility of the school district to prove 
it has provided a ''Free,-Appi'opriate, Public Education" (FAPE) through.tht Individual Education 
Plan(IEP). 

The current law reflects ~~-settled Connecticut policy. 

The -~t law·is au; only~ parents have to address ~pp~priate_ educational programming 
and settings for .our-children when the school refuses to .consider evidence"-based p~ces and 
make based' decision5 biis~ 011 what has ihe best evidence behind it for someone like my son. I 
have. seen schoolnn.Ost often provide only what ihey-~diiy know how to provide even when 
those:services do not have the 59ientifi« eVidence b~ them as the most appropriate and 
effeCtive.- h,tller; s~ls often-provi~ what they are·eapable ofprovidin8 given the specialties 
that ~eY have on-band al,ready without makirig any cban~ei to staffing or normal routine. 

All the advan~ges lie ~ently with the school in c8sC!I of due process. First, school districts are 
in control ofall of the cbiid's records; the chl,ld's staff, and mul~iple experts. I know because I 
am one of those .. exp~ a8 a Behavior Anaiyst workilig with children with autism and older 
students who.liaveFbebavioral problems~ I am routinely ~ed. to schools to coDSUlt and I see that· 
they do-what thefcmi,·but often it. is not at aU effective and chil~ eo~ue to slip further along 
from year to year as probiems- con~ue-and worsen. SchOols have unlimited access to all the 
information about the program ~ey ate providing. 'l'hey can use their own staff as expert 
witnesses"'and Call upon people like me as well to ~p them. 

Compare the sehools·to .the my son's mother, as a well-educated parent of a 4 year-old with 
auti$m. My sonfs mother he has~ Masters in-Public Health from Yale. and is.a researcher at Yale 
and yet·.even she does not undeiStand thejargan used-at the IEP-meetingi_and.does not know to 
ask the right questions about our son's educatiQn.and what- is most effective versus what the 
school is indi~~-·is needed. If it were Jiot for my professional expertise.BJid persistent pushing_, 
~ess to· friends around the country who are even more expert-than me, and the cutreilt focus to 
put thf! burden of. proof on the school, our son would still not be speakiilg (he i$ now a chatterbox 
and has. ~ost ~ught Up to all his typical peers);· be focusing Oil hailging lip a backpack in school 
(his original p~gramwhert_he entered preschool) c:Ven thol!Sb.he entered.school not eating any 
solid food- he only drank two types of liqUidS and had never bad solid food The school 
implemented an ennrely,ineffective program that did not eveil involve the b8$iC skills·Jleeded fot 
eating, but rather ~ensory stimulation around his mouth which had failed several times when tried 
earlier in Birth to Three._ Y:et, that was.wbat the school personnel knew ·hQw to do :SO they kept 
doing it. I insisted on u$i.iig -a· behavioral (AB~) approach and n!y son s~ed eating solid food for 
the fb"s~ time within jw;~ one or nyo sessions once the behavioral program \Vas initiated. If I had to 
go through- Due Process, I would ~ve to spend _at least $3000 to get my own expert to testify and 
finQing an expert is probl~tic partic$.rly when I had exbaus~ed all the experts iD the area who 
the school thought would be helpfUl. Most parents do not lmow who would best be able to help 
them with their child's educatiQnal issues and wb&t would be a better, more appropriate 
educational program ~d setting. I was fortunate to happen.to.bave the right expertise to help my 
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son, but everyoneJ spoke with inside and outSide of the educational world ha.ve comm~ted that 
they have never bef9re had a parent with my we of expertise who -happened to ~-have a child 
with autism come ~o.them anCI describe.so preciselywb8t was needed based on scientific evidence 
and decades ofpractice. 

Overall, There exjsts a ~uge imbalance of power favoring school districts and this bill would tip 
the balance so· faJ: in _their favodhat-thousands o( children and their parents in ~nnecticut would 
have DO VOice 8Jid no. W.&y.t() pt_qve~thaqhe pr'o~ the school is providing' Was inappropriate. 
This bill is not in the best·mterc:StS of the childien tn Coruiecticut and removes a key means by 
'Nhich parents can ~act their kids' education for the better when they see something wz:ong that · 
impacts their children. · · · 

T~ add insult to ~j~. historicaUy the majority ofhea.J:iiigs reviewing the delivery·of~ 
~ucation services tO stud~ts-with disabilities, kids like· my sc)n,. are already decided in favor of 
the school districts. ·· · · 

This bill proposes: a drastic 18.0 degree ~ge of the _burden of proof~ special ~tion due 
process cases. It w~uld ~e due 'pr0ce8s h~gs ~cessively costly and :force someope like me 
an~ my son's-motlier. to-'go h~:v.ify into debt, move to· •QUl~ state, or.siinply give uP because the 
challenge·would be i.nsumi9untable. I want to~ that I. have a fair hearing_ with any 
reasoaable chance of prevailing to ensure my son getS ~e _tre;lbnent:he needs to_ continue his 
recovery from autimi. · 

I'd be happy to talk wi~ anyone in person about my passion and profeSsional experiem:cn'C:lated 
to this problem and · 

Thank you, 

Thomas 1 Zwicker, Ph.D. 
139 Peddlers Drive . 
~o~CTQ640S 
Ceil: 914-3'18-4279 
. zwickto@exclte.com 

. .... 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey; Rep. Reis.:hmann, and Members ofthe Education Committee -

Shifting the burden of proof for due process will destroy ·the very ideals that were designed to. 
pro~ct our chi,ldreri. My son has a "low incidence disability". Our diStrict has NEVER had the 
opportunity to educate a "Child with the edueational classification of Deaf/blind prior to my son 
entering public school- in ·2000. So as you might imagine 9ur district does not a tried and true 
program to fittiis neec!s. While he is in the public schoof5ystem the educators have done very 
little to educate .them$elyes on my son's syndrome .. Too Qften our Special Education director· 
informed me that "They· do not tlave to provide a cadillac program". True however we as 
parents are not expecting perfection but It rTIL!st .be a p_rogram that works to meet our children's 
specific needs •. C.ftAR~E; Svl"!drome is a very rare sync!rome lin io,ooo births. It is marked with 
several birth defe~ and to' date my son has had 19 surgeries and he is only 12. Many of our 
children wit:tl such. a traumatic beginning are very far. behin~ their peer:s. He is visually impaired 
and hearing irnpair,ed .and those are. the senses used to LEARN. He is already behind the eight 

. ball. He~ "in tT we are lucky enough to be In dose p~xiniity to Perki~s School for the Blind. 
They are experts In the: field of'De~f/blind educatiQi'l· and a wonderful resource. Perkin's staff 
offered to come dolllirl t9 train the school staff to tlelp ·my;son a_n of'fer that our Special 
Education DirectOr· flatly refus,ed. Alex needs specific-interventions designed to forward his 
educational ea'reer. Often a5sistive technology Is used 'to bridge that gaps he experiences. He 
uses a FM unit to hea.r his ·lessons. The staff·Lis~ It sporadically·and. I found my- son failing and 
bei_ng excl~;~ded from learning~ It Is dearly statecl.in his IEP that It MUST_be used and fact the 
district ignored.. Learning of .this along with other lssi:Jes reli;ited to Alex's education I had to file 
a complaint.. LOng story short the district was round-to have denied my son Free Appropriate 
Public Education. . · 
The district was require.d to defend their actions or lack thereof and was found tO. have not 
done an adequate job •. Shifting the burden 'to me might have led to a very different outcome • 
I am not In t;he.school every day and l do not have the access to staff. Wili changing the 
responsJbllity ·npw allow parent "all access"? If I will now be re.quired ·to defend my son's 
program i will require all aice5s to teachers, classrooms and other professionals on a daily · 
basis. J· alone Wiil create. the: program; i must be alloWed to require extensive training of those 
said. persons ahd be ·anow~d to remove those .. who do nof'(ollow the program as I will design it. 
I then .will be tne leader of the IEP team with sole discretion.and respQnsible for those involved 
and all the dedsions made. St"lifting the burden of proof -to me suggests I will have control of 
the education plan . .Jt would be sillyto assume anything less. ·vou certainly cannot expect me to 
bear t,he bu~den of.proof on something I had no hanc! in writing. Currently as it Stand I can 
voice my concerns and the-school staff has the Choice of honoring them. The IEP Is written by 
and se.Viced by th~ district with minimal input from parents. 
We as parents hope t!'lat. wh_el'} our children are being educated. The ·whole special educational 
system needs to be looked .at since we. have several staff m~rnbers in our district working with 
our ·children ·that .cannot or choSE! not to und~rstand our childre~;s disability yet they are allowed 
to educate them?? Due process 'is a remedy for parents, as with any job the educators should 
be required t9 defend t;heir· adiQns or lack the~f~ri_d bear ·the b.urc!~n of proof. Pue process is 
not an action that we as P!ilrents enter into lightly. It is a last. resort. If the districts are 
offering our child all·that is required under ·IDEA Why wouldn't they want. to passionately· defend 
what they are doing? ~emoving the burden of proof from the district and placing it on the 
parents sets IDEA back 25 year5. · 
l welcome anyone who is Inter~ in contacting me. 'I would embrace the opportunity to 
share my experiences. I can· be contacted at 203-881-1029 
Thank you 
Ellen Steinbrick 
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Hello our names are Ernie and Laurie Cantwell. We are the proud parents of a four-year 
old child with speci"al needs. We are very much opposecl to the Raised House Bill 

. Number 5425~ It does· not make any fiscal or ethical sense to change the burden of proof 
requirementS in regards·to special education ftom .. the school to the. parents. 

\In order fqr a chj.~d tq,have a cha.qce to receive a "free and aj)pt(lpriate public" education" 
it is essential for 'the child ·to have the proper services:provid~ for thE;m. If the burden of 
proof is pas~ed .Qn to the'parents ·thel'e can be no question·that any special needs child 

; from a: low-income family· will face a greater· possibiijty of not r~ceiving ~I the proper 
; services .. ~y-fi!Dlilies that have the money to pay for an attorney will have &ny\vhere 
i near a·. fait chance on the- ~I ted playing field to properly advocate for their chil~. : .. . . . - . 
i . . 
I' If the burden ·of proof is on the parent then it will b~ near impossible for our faJDlly to 

I, representthetnselves ui th~.hearirig process. The stresses of having a child with special 
?eeds are_~~at_l;Joth p~onalir and ~cially on a ~~Y· This law ~ll expo?entiall~ 

J
i. :e::.se both the personal and-finanCial stress on fauulies that have children With speCial 

·we. imp lor~ yoq to -vote 4o~ Raised House· Bill Number .S425 .. Parents of ~hildren with 
special :needS already carry an ample burden. This Qiil has the potential to make that 

i .bunien ovc:nYh,e~g for the parents, which will in~end.hllve a·negative impact on the 
lo personal and:financial well-'being of these families .. 
·' 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Ernie and. Laurie Cantwell 

22 Ox,ford Lane 

Cromwell, CT 06416 

( 

-
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'Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep .. Fleischmann, and Members of the Education Committee, 

~I am the President of WE BELONG! Inclusion in Fairfield County. W~ are a grassroots, 
non-profit organization o( parentS, teachers~ administrators and serVice providers from all 
over Fairfield· County who are dedicate4 to the full inclusion of children with disabilities. 

I am' wri$g to object ,to the provision in Proposed Bill #HB 5425:l that establishes that 
the·bl,ll'den of proof.lies· with the·party requesting a special· edueation hearing; The current 
.law stat~- that th~ bl.irden ofp10ofis the·resp_onsibility ofth~ school. district to prove it 
bas provided. a ·•'Free, Appropriate, PUblic Education" (F APE) through the Individual 
Ed~tion Plan (IEP), TI.te current law reflects well-settled Connecticut policy; The 
current law makes· go~d sense beca1lse the school districts are in control ofthe·records, 

. :staff, ~e experts, and have unllinited access to all·:~~ information about the program they 
are providing. They can use tll~ own staff~ expert witnesses. Compare the schools to 

' the parents, ·who often can't even understand the jargon used· at-the IEP meetings. This is 
a huge imbaiance of power; the districts are in a far better position to defend the · 

· programs they deliy~ •. as opposed to the paten~ to proye tb&t the program is 
·inappropriat~. How would the proposed change affect_ parents who have children with 
disabilities in Co~ecticut? It stacks the deck more heavily in favor of school districts.-

Histori~ly, th.~ majority of hearings reviewing. the delivery of 9lJeciai education serVices 
_ to students With disabilities, o~ most Vulnerable population: are already decided in favor 
·of the school dis_tricts. TJ;ris bjil proposes a ~c .1 SO degree change of the burden of 
proof-in speciaFeduca:tion due :process cases. It would make due· process hearings 
excessively costly ~d would:be an. insurmountable cl\allenge for parents, ~ting a 
si~tion In which the familes cqlild not have a fair-hearing with any reasonable chance of 
prevailing. 

Pl~e feel free to contact me at : 203- 454-9602 

Best, 

Eva Greenwal~ 
President- · 
WE:BELONG! Incl11sion in Fairfield County 
154 North Compo Road 
Westport, CT 06880 
ev-&exeenwald@sbcglobal.net 
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To Whom Ii May ConcenJ,: 

I am writing in regards to Bill 5425 concerning special education. My name is Fran 
Pagano and I have a son whQ falls under special education. He is now a senior and the 
ser.vices hf: has received made itpossible for him to succeed. : 
I am a very involved in my son's education and appreciated the services which were 
m~e possible to him through the public ed~catioil system. If the .burden of proof falls on 
the parents, it will be de~ental to hlindteds of-studentS and .teachers. 
Having a child with a learning disability is often very difficult for a parent to accept, and 
telling them they will be responsible for proving their chilcl's disability is ludictous . .-What 
Will the requiremen~ ~e for proving it?"Is itjusta visit to the. primary doctor or is proof 
requireci by other profC!5~i91ials? Many households do not have medical coverage, so 
these tests will be an out.ofpocket cost for families who barely live week to week. 
How can we say in one breath that the education of our childreJl is a priority, and then 
tum aroUild and pQ't~tially harm ·~y young students? We hear maiiy political figures 
speak on the importance of the education ofom youth and now want to put them in a . 
position where "success"· is just a spelling word and not something they feel is possibl~. I 
think. is .it a duty to see that our children have the ~est education available to thf)m without 
plaeing the bur4en ofproofon families who.may·notbave the means to get it. · 
Please_ consider revising-this bill. 

thank you, 

Fran Pagano 
'Training Coor~inator 
Arc of Meriden-Wallingford, Inc. 
200 Res~h Parkway 
Meriden, Ct. 06450 · 
203.237:9975 
fpagano@mwsinc.org · 
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George & Lisa MoiVI{itz 
69 Maryann~ Dr. 

Monroe, ·CT 06468 
georaemolwitz@yahoo.com 

000918 
· Hol~.th"tz., ~. 

Dear.Sc;~n. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members of the· Education 
Cominitte.e, · 

flleas~.acceptthis letter as my objection to the provision in Proposed Bill #1J::m. 
5425 which seek~' to shift the burden of proof to the party requesting a special 
education hearing. As a parent who is cu·rrently involved in a due process, I must 
tell you how absQitJt~ly .difficult it is for parents to obtain the.necessary evidence 
to go forward. in a .complaint against the schools. 

As parents, ohe of our few remaining JEwelers In the .playing field is that the 
school must prQyeJhe appropriateness of its evaluation or program, not that non­
expert pare_hts. tiave to Pl'9~e the;~ ~ritrary. The current. law is n~cessary because 
school districts are ih control of the· records, staff, the experts, and have unlimited 
access to all the ·in{oimation. about the program they are providing: I can tell you 
from personal expe-rience that it is very, very difficult to get a complete set of 
reeords from the school, de.spite the many laws. saying schools have to provide 
-parents with access to records. From my .experience·, I know that a paiuent may 
not know·all the records to a.sk for and the schooi "forgets" to mention or pro.vide 
what they have. Schools can use their own teachers as expert witnesses; hire 
$400/hou.r attorneys; have the support of paralegals and law libraries. A parent 
representing the interests of a child ,pro se does not ha.ve these resources . 
available and may .not b.e able· to front retai"'er fee of several thousa·nd dollars to 
a parent attorney c;>r have confidence in the suppo$e~ly "free or low-cost legal 
servicesn available. It is impossible to overstate the huge imbalance of power 

· when a pareriHiies to get a· fair hearing. 

Please ieave the burden of proof with school distriqts who ~re supposed to . 
provide the free and-appropriate education.l;,here is a fundamentally unfair· 
reason that schools want to sbift the burden of proof to the complaining party -
they rarely complain about themselves! .S~hools are the government and have 
the full force of tbe rest ~f the government behind them. · · 

· Pleas.e. keep in this small~st slice of equity for the parent attempting to receive 
a fair hearing from an· impartial officer. Please oppose a change to the burden of 
proofin.'~ised _Bill No .. 5425- or HB5425. 

Thank :you, 

Lisa A. Molwitz 
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Dear·Senator Gaffiley, Represeiltativ:e Fleischmann, and the Education Committee members: 

I am an advocate in Coonecticpt as~isting p~ts of ~dren with special needs in securing their 
special education ands disabilitY rights. I am ·also the parent of a 12 year old boy with autism. I am. 
wri~g 'in Sbyng opposition·tQ Raised ii.B. '5425. Please accept this letter as my testimony. The 
provision o(this bill which shifts tlie burc;len-·ofprooffro~l'the school distri~t to the party bringing 
suii -\viii s.Cliously w~ the P,ghts .o.f parents who seek redress through their procedural safeguards 
and curtails the ability of students with disabilities to access an appropriate education. This provision 
will mvite both-procedUral iUic:t· ~bstantive hami. to _stUdents with disabilities. 

-The state of Connec~~i has __ lo~g rec;ognized that ~e burden of proof in school disputes tests with the- · 
schools themselve8.a8'the ~hools have ·an affirmative obligation to provide _F APE-a free and. _ 
appropriate 'publi~ ~uea~on. The school controls the recofd-they write it:.~ maintain it. They 
control the information that parentS receive with regatd to their chUdrCns' progress. The district has at 
its disposal the financiaJ w~thal to hire- expert witnesses to malce its case. J'he pm:ent ~ none 
ofihis. The parent btingmg sUi~ ~y has to present first, i.il clue pro~ess. The school does not have 
to defend tlie app~riateness_:ofi~ pro~..,...dtey me.rely·~ve to-respond to the ~·s c~e. 
Shifting burd~ of proof to the party-bringing sui_t wo~d add yet anothCl' challenge to the already 
Sisyphean struggle to acceSs one's·righis under IDEA.- To begin witl,l, due process is not~ level 
playing fielci-schools_ use·~.dollars _to hire counsel. Many parents do nothave the means to hire an 
attorney much less have a contract with a firm. S_chools have their own in-house expert witnesses, 
parents must hire their own.exJ,erts with no exp~tion of ~ursemCnt. Schools also have the 
benefit of having gone puough due_P.rocess many, many times. Parents do not and ·often find 
~emselves at aloss when it. comes to 'figuring qut the procedure. The ''balance" of power clearly 
favors the school district already. A chailge in the law would further erode a p~t's ability to secure . 
the -education rights for his_ or her.SJ)CC?ial needs clilld. -This bill, if passed, would have serious 
financial implications for the state. While school districts might find it a financial windfall, the state 
will eventually end up paying for the losses-in jails, iii services, in unemployment' and 
underemployment; when an appropriate education can ma1ce all the d.ifferenc~ecially in the 
bottom line! Pay now or pay-later, and it is alwa}'s more expensive later ... But I caution you, if we 
choose to. pay latei"...,the_,8chool·system is no longer responsible, ·the state is ... 

P'tease do not s~ the burden of proof~ the party bringing suit.in educational due process 
cases. The basic principiC! of.faimess will: !le lost and the cost of that is simply too high! Thank ~u 
for· your time and consideration in_ this matter 

Regards; 
Gerri Fleming 
The Advocacy Office of Gerrl Fleming, LLC 
-19 Wall Street, Lower Level 
Norwalk, CT 06850 
Phone 203.8~3~7747 
Fax 203.853.9246 
Mobile 203.543.6500 
Email: gerri.fleming@gmail.com 
Website: www .ctadvocacy.com 
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TESTil\'JON\:' OF THE· CENTER FOR CmLDREN·'S ADVOCACY 
. IN. OPPOSITIQN TO SECTIQN 3 OF RAISED BILL NO. 5425. 

. AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL EDUCATION 

March··8, 2010 

This testimony is submitted· on ~ehalf of the Center for Children's Advocacy, a non~profit 
organization based· at the University of Cotmecticut ~School 9f Law. The Center provides 
·hQlistic legatservic~ .for poor cliildren.in Connecticut's ~om~unitj~ through individual 
represetttation and .systemic advocacy. Through our T~cy Court PreVention Project and 
Team:Chiid Juverule Justice·ProjeCti the Center ~epre!$ents children in securing appropriate 
educational-programming and improving-·acadeniic outcomes by reducing high suspension, 
expulsio1J1 and dropout rates. 

We· strongly opp9se section 3 ofRalsed·BilfNo. $425, An Act Concerning Special 
EdilcatiQn, wbi~h places·l:)le bi,IJ;"den ·Qf proof in sp_~eial ~ducatlon due process 
heariQgs em the party s_e~J(jng the be~rlng, most often parents who aUege that the 
school-luis Jailed to 01eet-d1eit child~s unique· educational needs. ' 

Und.er .Connecticu~ ~ s exfsting speeial education regula~ons, if the parent or guardian of a 
child eligible for special education !iervices requests a due process hearing to challenge the 
e~ectiveriess of h~ child's IEP, tbe loc~. Cd,ucational agency bears the burden of provinf 
that the aca~emic program ·affords the child a free appropnate public edu(:ation (F APE) . 
This approach is consistent with tlie.laws of-other jurisdictions,2 and has been supported by 
Attorney Geri~al-Ricbard· Blumenthal/ the former Co~ssioner of the Department of 
Education, 4 ·and num~us speci~ education advoca,tes, 5 Requiring the district to 
demonstrate that its pl~ is reasonably tailored to meet the child's individual needs may 
actually help. !'oVOid the administrative and litigation costs of challenges to inadequate 
educational programming by strengthening the school's resolve ·to carefully develop an 
appropriate IEP. 6 . · 

a. Shifting the Burden· of Proof to Parents is Inconsistent with the Goals of 
State and Feder~l IDEA Regulations· 

1 CONN; AGENCY REGs. § 1'0-76b-14 provides that in speciat·education due process hcanngs, "the public. 
agetit;y'has the bui'den of.pi'o~iDg the apjnvpriateness or the ·child's program or placement; or of the program 
or pla~einent ptopos~d by the piiblic ~gcncy":(euqjhasis addc:d). · 

. :See, e.g., P~L. CODE, ANN. tit. 14·, § ·3.140 (West 2!)09); D,c;:. MUN, REGS. titS,§ 3030;3 (Wc5t 2009); NJ. 
STA1:. ANN.§ 18A:46-I.l (West 2009). 
.l Elissa Gootmim, SpeciJJI Education Ruli,.f's Effects Unclear, N.Y. nMES, Nov. 17, 200S, at A28. 
4 Circular Letter, Series 2005~06! C-9 (Feb. -~~~·.2006) (no~ tbat CoDDC:cticut's burden of proof regulation 
represents "a valjd.sbite poli!lY that.lchoo•·djstrit;ti ate in abetter position to dc:fend the appropriateness ofan 
IEP"). . · . 
5 Joint Committee on EduCiltion Public Hearing (March 23, 2009) (statement ofCa~erinc Holahan, 
Attorney); Joi11t.Committee on Educa~on PublU: Hearing (March 23, 2009)~(statcment of Maria Morclli­
Wolfe & Lynn Cochrane, Attorneys); ioint Committee on Education Public Hearing (March 23, 2009) 
(statement of James D. McGaughey, 'Executive Director, Office of Protection and Advoi:acy for Persons with 
Disabilities). 
6 Schaffc:f v. Weast, S46 U.S; 49, 6S (200S) (Ginsburg,J., dissenting) . 

.. 
Phqna 880-570-5327 Fax 880-670-5258 www.~scounse/.Oifl 
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The Individuals with Disabilities Educ~tion-.Act (IDEA) -was-implemented to remedy the absence ofappropriate 
educationalfrogramming ·apd the lack of adequate school-based resources for millions of children with 
disabilities.· Co~quently, IDEA and· Connecticut regulations impose an ilffirmative duty on school districts to 
protect ~d promote the ed'ucatiQ~ welf~e ofdisabled.cPild~ by identifying studentS in need of interventions 
and fonnulating their IEPs. 8 The. decision to impose on· the district an obligation to find and program for 
stude.nts eligi9ie for special education setvices,. and to afford ·these students and their parents extensiye 
procedural safeiDulrdS, reflects a clear commitment to protectlilg the ~dU:cational rights~of children with 
disabili_ties. Shifti~g.thcfburden ofprooftc) par~ts who challenge the·adequacyoftheir child's educational 
prQgran1 unfairly forces them.to assume the· role QfiDEA-enforcer; a ro~e.tlu!.t is contrary to IDEA's strong 
,policy statement in; fav:or'Ofholding districts legally t~C)nS~ble ror ~plemengng and monltoring the provision . 
of special ed'ucation·sei"Vices io all eligible·students,·and one th~t'parents are ill-equipped to handle. The U.S, 
Supreme Co1,1rt's decishm. regardih.g burdep_.o.f.proc)f i~ sp~ial. education due process hearings, Schaffer v. 
Weast, .does· not 'apply to Connecticut. 9 In Schaffer, die CoUrt only .addressed the issue of where to locate the 
burden· of proof when state law was silerit.on the issue. JQ Since Connecticut s~ate law ~llocates the burden of 
proof to the public ag~ncy; Schaffer· does not impact Connecticut. 

·b .. Allocating the Burden of Proof to Scbooi.Distrlcts·Holds them. Accountable for Complying 
: with IDEA . - . . . . 

When a disput~ arises'r~g~ing the adequacy of the child's IEP, the school district is in the best position to 
demonstrate tb~t .it ~ COUtplied wi:Ut_fe~llaw. An overwhebning majority of parents whose children ilre 
eligible for special edUcation setv:ices,laelc the sophistication lllld sP~ialized. training necessary to challenge the 
desigri aod implemeittatio~1.of·their child'~ IEP and very few can afford legalrqn-esentation to guide them · 
through such a ·challenge.'' Given the complex ll!lture of special education law, and the availability of 
'nu~erous interventioJ:J~ and alten1ative programs for chil~ struggli_ng to access the curriculum, parents face 
significarit barriers to proving· that the distri.ct has denied the•r child a fr~e. appropriate education. By contrast, 
local school districts can draw on ·a w~alth. of expertise ·and training, as well as .their experiences with other 
disabled· childrc;n, to demonstrate the ~ppropriateness of a child's academic pl~ and their compliance with 
IDEA. 12 Maintaining ~h~ b1,1rdeil; ofproofon the school districts ensures an important dimension, of 
accountability and se~es.as an·-addjtio9al guarantee that all student!!. regardless of their cogDi~ve or behavioral 
deficits, hav¢ an.equal chance at'acaderiric success .. We urge you ~:pTOt~i the.r:ight,s of special education 
students by opposing this section' of the bill: 

Thank you for your time ~d consideration. 

Respectfully submitted, 

. ~(}JJJAeJAC(}#J:y . 
Hannah Benton 
Equal Justice America Fellow Attorney : 
Truancy Court Prevention ·Proj~~t and TeamChild Juveniie Justice Project 

7 20 u.s.c. § 1400(c)(2). · 
1 34 C.F.R. § 300.11; CONN. AGENCY REGS .. § 10-76d-6. ' . . . Schaffer, 'SUpi."O note 6. · 
WM~~ . . . . 
II David M. Engel, Low. Culture. and Children with Disabilities: Educational Rights and the Construction of Difference, 199.1 DUK!: 
L.J. 166, 187-94 (1991). . 
12 Oberti v. Bd. ofEduc. ofBorough·ofCelmenton Sch. Disi., 995 F.2d 1204, 1219 (3d Cir. 1993). 
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Mr. Colm Connor 
8 Hawieyviile Rd. 
Bethel, CT 06801~1123 

Marc.h 8, 2010 

Dear ~ep~esentative Fleisc~: 
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.I ask _that you ·please support Section ·2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Spec:;ial Educa~icm .. Botli federal and state legislati"on ·mandate· "that our 
public schools.utilized evidence based practices"for our students· with 
special educat:io_n P,et;!ds. Hundred_s of scieritiUc s.tudies have show ·that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children and adult·s 
with autism. 
But' "these services n~ed. to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The !egislation would require that anyone who was bi~ed by our schools 
. to provid~ ·applied behavior analysis services ]:)e a B.oard Certified 

Behavior-Analist (BCBA), a BoarP, Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision .. of a BCBA or a state -licensed health care 
pro.fessio%lci.l whose scope of p,ractice include~ behavior· analysis .. 

Sincerely, 

"Colm Connor 
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RICHARD BLUMENTHAL · 
AlToRNEY GENERAL 

··. 
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Office ofThe A~ey General 

State ofConnecticu.t 

TESTIMONY OF 
A1TORNEY GENERAL RICHARD BLUMeNTHAL 

BEFORE .THE EDUCATION COMM11TEE 
· MARCH 8, 2010 

55 Elm Street 
P.O. Box: 120 

Hartford, cr 06141-0120 

I appreciate the opportunity to support section 2 of House Bill 5425. An Act Concerning. 
Special Education. 

Section -~ requires .local boards of education that use applied behavior analysts for special 
education of children·with .autism to ensure that such analysts are certified by the Behavior 
Analyst Certification Board (BACB). 1Jte provision specifically states that iocal boards of 
education are not required to use applied behavior analysis -- leaving that decision to .the 
· individuals who develqp the individ~lized education plan for the student. Further, the local 
boards of education have discretion whether to provide such s~rvices through an applied 
behavior anaiyst or 'other licensed or certified professional who can provide such services within 
the profession'S scope of practice . 

" 

In 2008, a group of parents contacted my office r~garding an individual who was 
performing beh~vtqr analysis services for their children who have autism spectrum disorder. 
These services were connicted through the local public school system as well as 'indiVidually by 
.the parents. In the col,II'se of my investigation of this particular person, it became clear that local 
school systems do not rely on any .state certification or license to ensure that the person they hire 
for behavior·an~lysis services meets minimum educational and professional criteria. 

Working ~ith parents of children with autism spectrum disorder, I recommended 
legisJation to require local school districts to only bite indiv~duals to pe~oim behavior anaJysis 
services 'for cbildren with a~tism spectrum disorder who Were certified by the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board. The Education Committee soughtmore information on this issue by 
charging my offic~ with discussjng .this matter with the Connecticut Departments of Education 
and Higher· Education and reporting back to the Committee with recommendations. 

My staff met with-- and received comment from-- members of the Department of 
Education, .the·Departrrtent ofHighet Education, the Department of Developmental Disabilities, 
school superintendents, heads of school special education departments, school psychologists, 
parents an,d; advocates of children with autism spectn1m disorder, prh:ate providers of behavior 
analysis services and representatives from ·the Behavior Analyst Certification Board. 
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In my report. to the c.ommittee, I urged that individuals who are employed or contracted 
by local boards of education ~o provide behavior analysjs for ~11 special education students - not 
just-those with autism spectrum disorder-- meet professional and educational standards. A5 a 

· first step tow~d full licensure through the Department of Public Health, I recommended that the 
committee support a .. statutory re.quiremel)t for local boards of education to hire only behavior 
analy$ who are· c~fied by a national board such as the Behavior Analyst Certification Board 
or who, in·their'scope ofprofessional practice, may engage in behavior analysis, such aS school 
psycholo~ists. · 

Section 2 enacts this recommen:dation --·though it restricted the scope to cbildren in 
special education with autism spectrum disorder. As my report concluded, it is often diffi~lt to 
determine at-initial stages ofthe special.education process whether a child has a~tisiiJ. spectrum 
disorder. ·and. that it was. best to pr.ovide the same requirement for .certification for applied 
behavior analysts regarO,ess of the underlying condition of the student in a sp·ecial education 
setting. I urge the committ.ee to consider including all specilil educa~on students under this 
requirement. 

Subsequent to the issuance ofi:he report, questions Were raised about th~ appropriateness 
of relying on the.BACB for certification. The BACB ·is a. non-profit, 5(H(c)(3) organization · 
.based in Florida, see www.bacb.com. Its certification program was developed as part of the state 
of Florida's certificationofbehilvior ~alysts and has been certified by the National Councilfot 
Certifying Agencies. A5 its website mdicates~ the organization has been endorse4 by the 
Association of Professional Behavior. Analysts and the American Psychologi_cal A5sociation, 
among others. · · 

Witb.in the state of Connecticut, the Department ofDevelopmental Services bas relied on 
the BACB for its behavior analyst services since at least July 1, 2000. Recerit(y, the General 
Assembly required BACB certification as a prerequisite for health insurance coverage for 
behavior therapists. ~ee, Public .Act .09-115. · 

Other state~ rely on the .BACB certification, including· Arkansas (Arkansas Code 
Annotated§ 20~77-124), California (Cal. Education Code§ 56525); Colorado (10 Colorado 
Code Regs. 2505-10-8.519), Florida (Flori~ Statutes.Annotated § 393.17), Illinois (105 lllinois 
Code ofS~tutes, 5/14-1.09d), Indiana (Indiana Code 25-41-1-1), Kentucky_ (907 Kentucky 
Administrative Regs 3:09"0)", Maryland (Code of Maryland Administrative Regulations · 
10.09.56.07), Minnesota (Minnesota Statutes Annotated§ 125A.0942), and Montana (Montana 
Code Annotated 33-22-5 1 5). 

I urge.your favorable consideration of section 2 ofHo~e Bill 5.425 . 
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DATE: 

TO; 

FROM: 

BE: 

HOUSE BILL-HBS425 

3/8/201~ 

:cHRIS.CALABRBSE@CGA.cr.GOV 

DANIEL PRIMAVERA 

RAISED Bill. NO. 5425 · 

o~ friM.L~ 

Good aftemo~n Senator Gaffey, Representative Fleischmann and esteemed mcmbczs of i:hc 
Ed~aition Co.mrilittcc, My.nainc "is Danic,l. Prima~ and I ~uld like to voice my strong 
opposition to Section 3 of.Raiscd Housc.Bi!i #5425,-l'/hich shifts the burden ofproof at special 
education due ~rocess hcarin8s to the party _requesting the hearing. 

As a parent of 2 children with Special Needs, I ani deeply conccmcd about·thc potential injustices 
that Section 3 cQuld:c;i-catci ag2inst·families trying to gaiQ access to the services thcy.descrvc. I hope 
that I ·am.nc:Vcr in a situation:-where l would need to initiate due process with my school district, but' 
if the nced)ihould aris_c I wanfto be assured that the pro_cess is a fair one. School districtS arc 
lriherendy a~ ail '\lDfiiit aqvantagc in that they have ul~te control over the entire process, '&om the 
staff memberS tO all the teSting and other in'formarion upon which d~sions arc made. DistrictS also 
.have virtually unlimited ~cess to cz:pcrts and high-powered legal rcp~sentation -I&Q ai: ta.Xpilycr 
cz:pensc. 

Placing the burden o'f proof on the party requesting the special education hearing would only 
~cer~te:i:his iinbaiancc of power, as in most instances it is the pafellts who arc making the request; 
distric~ typically have no reason to initiate due process since thqr ha~ ultimate control over service 
delivery and can simply withhold services. Due process hearings would become even more cosdy, 
accessible only to the most wealthy; and also unfair - ultimately depriving students of their right to 
an appropriate ed~tion. 

Unless yo~ arc a parent o(-a child with significant special needs, 'thc::re is no way to. know the 
pre~~res we· feel ~cry·singl.c day regarding o\lr children's educational programs. For students like 
my daughter, receiViQg ~ appropriate education will likely make the difference between her living a 
m-~y independciit, productive life and bc::ing dependent on state- and federally-funded services. 
Although it would ii1 no W!'Y level the playing 6~d in d'!le process hearings,_ please at least give · 
famili_es a mor~ c~table opportunity to cz:ert their due process rights. Please delete ~ection 3 
from Raised HOuse :sm·Number-542$. 

-~ you vcty much for your consideration. 

Daniel Primavera 

3/8/2010 
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RIDGEFIELD BOARD OF EDUC.ATION 
70 Prospect Street, Ridgefield, Coimectieut 06877 

Phone: (203} 431:-2800 Fax (203} 431-2810 . 

MEMO 

DATE: 1\'Jarc~ 5, 2010. 

TO: Education Committee of the Connecticut General Assembly 

FROM: Deborah. Low, Superintendent of Schools, Ridgefield PubUc Schools 

SUBJECT: Comm~n_ts:in support of Bouse Bil! #54l5..(Burden of Proof) · 

I would like to add these comments in Support of House Bill #5425 seeking to am,end . 
Section 3D, -~bdivision (1) subsection (d) of statute 10-76h ofthe general statutes. 

fu virtually every civil action in the country, the burden of proof rests on the party bringing 
the action. · · -

The recent Supreme Court decision Schaeffer. v :Weast held that in tbe absence of some 
reason as d~ennined by the state, in due· process hearings, the 'burden of proof should be 
on the parents who cqmmeiice special ·education due process hearings, as in other types of 
litigation. -

Connecticut is only one 9f two states in the country ~t has determined that the burden of 
proof remains With the school district. 

The current burden of proof standards seem to start with the presUmption that district 
programs are inapp~pria,te and need proving otherwise. If parents make minimal or 
unsUbStantiated complaints agamst the district, the current practices require the district to 
prepare for the case ~yw~y. Hearings are costly and staff members are pulled away from 
their regular duties to prepare and present testimony. 

As it should, special education legislation provides students and parents many procedural 
safeguards. However, the current burden of proof practices are not balanced and have the 
effect ofbemg a serious, drain on the already scarce, valuable school resources of time and 
money. 

Thank you for your attention~ 
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Dear Represeqtative Fleischmann, 

.. 
The costs for special: education services:have skyrocketed. in recent years resulting in a 
higher tax b'ilrden for.pur towns and cities and leaving less funding available for.overall 
educational services. Whereas school di$trlct professionals seek to provide the most 
appropriate services. for ~tudents identified with special needs, they have increasingly 
been challenged:on th.elr recouunende4 placements.ana programs hy parties seeking more 
expensive, and often:times, less appropriate educational placements. 

School Boards and p!II"enfs ~I too often find th~elves. iii hearings when there is a 
· dispute between them. regarding the; placement ot services prescribeci.for a student. 

Connecticut m.8 b~.an-imomaly in this nation in tl,lat it places the burden of proof in 
these heariD.gs squarely 'on Boards of Educatiop. ·The burden of proof should. rest with the 
party requesting the ·hearing. This will likely result in fewer unnecessary challenges, 
lower eXi;endi~. in placem~ts ~d legal feeS for school districts, &,rid the. most 
appropriate (and cost-etrective) placements for st\J.deli~ with special needs .. 

. Please bring Copn.ecticut's burden of proof regulations into line wi~ the federal legal 
practice of placing the burden of proof on the party who is requesting the_ hearing. 

Sincerely, . 

Evan Pitkoff, 
M.A. (Special Educati9n), Ed.D. (School Administration) 
Exeeutive Director, Cooperative Educatip~J41 Services 

Dr. Evan Pitkoff 
Executive Director 
C.E;S. 
40 Lindem~n Drive 
.Ti'limbuil, CT 06611 
(203) 365-8803 
(203) 365-8804 (fax) .. 
pitk6ffe@ces.k12.ct.us 
Visit us on the web ~t wWw;ces.k12.ct.us 
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Chris, Please endorse .bill 5425 for.ABA services. As a Board Certified Behavior 
Analyst, I see tlie necessity of this bill for children with Autism and significant 
disabilities. 

Thank you 
Dr. Judy McCarty, BCBA•D 

. ,·· 



• Dr. Michael Rice 
602 Horizon Wczy 
Manchester,-CT 06042-1797 

March 8, 2010 

Dear Representative Bartlett: 

000929---

I ask that you please support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special Education. Both federal and state legislation mandate that our 
public schools utilize evidence based practices for our students with 
special education needs. Hundreds of scientific studies have shown that 
applied behavior analysis improves outcomes for children and adults 
with autism. However, these services need to be provided ~ someone 
properly trained in ABA. 

The legislation would require that anyone who was hired by our schools 
to provide applied behavior analysis services be a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the supervision of a BCBA, or a state licensed health 
care professional whose scope of practice includes behavior analysis. 

The •scope of practice• provision is very important, but a bit 
concerning. Many school psychologists have had possibly one course in 
Applied Behavior Analysis, Behavior Principles, or the like. Speech and 
Language pathologists and social workers that I know usually have no 
training in applied behavior analysis . _In order to take the examination 
for BACB Board Certification, there are a minimum of 5 courses required 
along with 1500 hours of supervision in activities of a behavior 
analytic nature. 

Thus,- having clinicians provide services under their license does raise 
concerns, that there would be pressure due to the needs in a school, to 
have school clinicians who have not had adequate training, conduct 
assessments and develop plans for students. It would be important that 
school clinicians seek additional formal training Bxcept for this 
provision, I ask that you support Section 2 of HB5425. 

Sincerely, 
D. Michael Rice, PhD, BCBA-D 
School Psychologist 
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Dr.· Michael Ric_e 
.602 Horizon· Way 
Man¢h~f;lber ,. CT 06042.-1797 

March 5, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

I ask t·~at you .please· support S.ection. 2 of HB542S· An Act 
Concerning SP~cial ]!!ducation. Both federal and state 
legislation .Oan.date ~.hat our public ~c~ools utilized 
evidence based pract·ices .for our student;:s with special 
~ducadon needs. Hundreds of s.ciehtific ·studies have· shown 
that applied behavior analysis improv.es outcomes ·for 
childien and adults with autism', 
But these ;··s~ervice.s need to ·be provided py someone properly 
trained. · · 

The legisla.tion would require that anyqne ~ho was hired by 
our ·sch09ls to provide applied behavior .. analysis services 
be a Board: Certified Behavior. .Analyst (BCBA), a Board 
Certi"~ied. "Assistant Behavior . .Analys.t working under the 
sup~rvi~iion o~ a BCB~ or a state ~icensed health care 
pro·fessional whose scope of practice includes behavior 
a~aiy~i.s. 

Sincerely, 

Michc:lel Rice 
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March 4, 2010 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

I ·ask that' you p;L~ase support HB5.425 An Act Conc;erJ!,ing Special 
Ed~cation. Both federal and state' legislation mandate that our public 
schools util:i:z~d evidence based practices ·for our students with special 
education needs, Hundreds o.f .scientific studiel$ have shown .that applied 
behavior analysis improves outcomes for children and adults with 
autism. · 
But ~hese serv:i,ces need to be provideq by someone p_roperly trained. 

The legislation would require 'that ·anyone who was hired .by our schools 
to provide appli~d behav:J,or analysis services be a Board Certified 
'Behavior Analyst (BCBA), a 'Board Certified ASsistant Behavior Analyst 
working unqer the supe~ision o·f a BC~ or a state iicensed health care 
professional whose scope of· practice includes behavior analysis. -

Sincerely, 

Brenda Berrey 
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Mrs. Carla Innis 
·207 Westbrook. ~~ad 
Essex, CT 06426-1514 

March 5, 201Q 

Dear :Rep~es·entati~e Fleischmann: 

000932 

I ask that you please s:u:PPort Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special. Education. Botn federal and state legislation inanda.te that our 
publ:j.c schools·util:i.zed evidence ~sed pre~,cd.ces for our !iJtudents 'A!ith 
special educatiol) needs·. Huncfreds of· scj,I;!Iltific studies have shown that 
applied behavior '.analysis ·improves outcome·s ~or children and adults 
with e~,utism. 
But these services need to be provided by someone properly trained. 

The l,egis.lation would req\ii;r~. that anyone. who was hired bY our schools. 
to·provide applied behavior ~alysis ·services be: a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst' (BCBA) ,. a Board Certified Assistant Behavior Analyst 
working under the super:vision. of ~ B~BA or a '.st•te licensed. healt;h care 
professio~al whose scope of-practice ·includes b~avior analysis. 

Sil)cerely, 

Carla Innis 
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Dear Sen. G:affey, Rep. Fleischmann, and Members ofthe.Education 
Coilllllittee; · · · 

1 am writing to object to the provision. in Proposed Bili #HB 5425 that 
establish~s-tha(the burden of proof lies With. the party requesting a special 
education he~g. ~e current law_ states that the burden of proor'is the 
responsibility of ~e ~chool district to' prov~ it has provided a ''Free, 
App~opriate, .. Public. Edqcation" (F APE) thro~gh the lildividual Education 
Plan (IEP), The· c1Jrrent law reflects weil-settled: Connecticut poiicy. ·The 
current law' mak~s- good sense because the school di$triCts ~e in COntrol of 
the.tecords, ·staff, the experts, and have.unlimit~d access to all the· 
information about th~' program they are providing.· They can use their own 
staff E~.S expert Wjtn~ss·e_s·. Compare the schools· to. the parents, who often can't 
even understand.the jargon u~ed at th~ iEP meetings. This is a huge 
imbalance c;>f po:we~:; the districts are in a far. bet:tet position to defend the 
prograiilS ~ey deliver, as opposed to the parent to prove that the program is 
inappropriate. How wou)d:the proposed. change affect parents who have . 
children with di~abiJi~ies in Connecticut? It stacks the deck more heavily in 
favor of school dis~~ts. 

Historically, the majority of hearings reviewing the delivery of special 
education services to students with· disabilities, our most vulnerable 
population, are already decided in favor of the school districts. This 'bill 
proposes a 4rastic;l80 .degree change of the burden ofproofin.special 
education due process cases. It would make due process hearings 
excessively cosily and. :would ·be an ·insunilountable challenge for parents, 
creating a situation in .which the familes could not :have a fait hearing with 
any reasonable chance ofprevailing. . . 

. As a .sing'e .Mom wh9 has spent y¢ars fighting for sp~~ial services and 
getting almost nothing, then haVing plirslJed ~utplacement dUring a due 
process hearing; .and FINALLY last year getti~g for·my 14 year old special 
needs daugpter what she needs, ithas ·been costly, timely, and quite stressful. · 
Th~you, · 
Carol Pines 
6. Old Farms Lane · 
New Milford, CT 06776 
860-354-9248_ 
carolpines@sbcglobal.net 



--··- Mrs. Caroline Redpath 
17 Ruops Road, 
Tolland, CT 06084-3.541 

March a., 2·01.0 

Dear Representative Fleischmann: 

000934 
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I ask ~hat you please· support Section 2 of HB5425 An Act Concerning 
Special· Education. ~~th federal· and state le·gislation mandate that our 
p~lic schQols .. ut~lized. evidence based. practices for our students with 

. st)ecial ~(iucati'on ·needs. HUndreds of scientific studies have shown that 
~pplie~ behavior ~alysis· improves ou):coptes for children ~d adults · 
with' autism. ·. 
But these. s.ei::vices need to be provided by someone· properly trained. 

TJle legisl,at.ion w~uld require that ,anyone who was hi;red by our schools 
to provide applied-';behavior analysis .services .be a Board· Certified 
Behavior ·Analyst : (BCBA) , a Board Certified Assistant B$avior -~alyst 
working ~der the· 'supezyision of a ·BCBA or a sta):e licensed health :care 
professional whose sC::C?p'e of practice includes behavior anaiysis. 

I 

Sincerely, 

Caroline Redpath 
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RE:HB5425 

Dear Senator Gaffey, Representative Fleischmann and Members of the Education 
Coumiittee, 

000935 

I am opposed ~o HB 5425 sec. 3 {d) (1) shifting the bUrden of proof-to the filing party in a­
due process hearing. lam the -parent of a child that requil:es special education. My child 
·is entitled to a free and appropriate edueation, F APE,.but the appropriateness can be a 
matter of dispute betwe!en· school and parent, Parents .file .special ed\lcation hearings as a 
·last resort after exhausting r:Very m~ans to find a workable solution. We must shoulder 
the cost ofhiring an.attomey, in.addition,.io locating ~dhiring_our own expert 
witnesses. The school districts are privileged to have their own a~meys with unlimited 
reso~ces. They_have access to .-e:cotds, schoQl personnel and experts~ witnesses to defend 
the aJ'Propriateiless of their ptogtams. The process is not evenJ,y balanced and difficult for 
parents fin8ncially and emotionally. ~esources are not readily available ~d :free to 
parents. ·The proposed regulation would create an additional ~cial hardship that 
parents could ':lo.t possibly afford. Please vote NO! · 

Thankyou, -

Charlyne Olko­
Enfield 



-·-----

L 

-~,~p 
! . 
·-

• 

••• 

000936 
('IZ t' 
Mtm -

Re HB 5425 (section 2 ) Please __ \lo_t~.,.EOR s.ection 2 of this bill. 
:· The ABA profe_ssionals must have at least minimum credential 

requirements, as a standard ,.in order to_pro.ficiently seniice our 
children.whose PPT deems ABA necessary. 

Re HB5425 (section 3) P.l~ase vote against s~ction 3 of this bilL 
The: parents already have an uphill battle trying to see that their 
child gets an ·"appropiate " education. It is amazing that they can. 
even think straight.·To put the Burden Proof on the parents in a 
Due Proce~s- Hearhig is outrageous. 
From: cha~a~grainl@aol.com . 
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Dear Sen. Gaffey. Rep .. Fleischmann. and Members of the Education 
Committee. . 

I am writing to object ~o the provision in Proposed Bill #HB 5425 that 
establishes that the· bu_rden ofproof lies with the party requesting a special 
education hearing. The current law states that the burden of proof is the 
re$ponsibility of the s(:hool district to prove it has prov.ided a "Free, Appropriate, 
Public Ed~catiori~ (FAPE) through the lndividu"al Education Plan (IEP). The 
current law reflects weiJ;.settl~d Connecticut policy. The current law makes good 
se·nse becl;i~S~ the school· ~istricts are in c.ontrol of the records. staff. the experts. 
and have unlimited. access·to all the- information about the program they are 
providing. Tbey -can· use their own staff as expert witnesses. Compare the 
schools to the ·parents·. who often can it even undEnstand the jargon used at the 

. IEP meetings. This is a huge imbaiance of power; the district$ are ·in a far better 
position to defend-the pro_g~ams they deliver. as opposed to.the parent to prove 
that the program i~ inappropri~te. How would the proposed change affect parents 
who have· children .with disabilities in Connecticut? It stacks the deck more 
heavily in "favor of school districts. 

Historically,· the· majority or hearings reviewing the· delivery of special 
education services t9 stud_ents with disabilities, our most v~lnerable population. 
~re already decided ·in favo~ of the. school districts. This biU proposes a drastic _ 
180 de·gre~ cl')arige of the-burden of proof in special education due process 
cases. It would· make due- process hearings excessively costly and would be an 
·insurmountabl.e challenge for parents. cr~ating a, situatio~ in which the familes · 
could not~ have a ·fair hearing wi.th ariy :reasonable chan·ce of prevailing·. 
Thank you. 
Cheryi,Chappa DVM 
4 Westview·rrail 
New Fairfield. CT 06812 
ChappaDVM@sbcglobal.net 
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Good morning, . 
I am writing you in r~sponse to the bill known a$ Raised Bill No. 5425 - or 
HB5425'. The-current law states that the burden of proof is the 
responsibility of the school district to prove it has provided a "Free, 
Appropriate, Public. Education" ("FAPE)-through the.lndividuai_Education 
Plan ·(IEP}; The proposed change places the burden of proof onto the party 
requesting t_he- hearing, which is often the family. 

Being an educator as well as a p~rent of a spe~iaJ needs child who needs 'a 
. placement other _than what the ·local district can provide, I can only say as it 
stands·now parents must fight_ for every minu'fe thing ·their child neec;js when 
in the pUblic system. I think for once, as educators, we should at i·east 
attempt to-~etter understand ·aU the family is going through on a daily basis 
without causing more l'latdship when it. comes to education. The choice of 
the word "burden" is just one more thirig parents:·af special needs children 
DONT need. Why must a parent have this .burden when it i$ the 

. educational syst~m that_ must p·rovide what the ·child needs in order to 
learn? Many parents do not h_ave the means or knowledge necessary to 
fight yet another battle for their child. 

In my opinion, as both an educator and parent, it is the responsibility of the 
public _education systenvlocal ~chool district to carry the burden of proof 
proving that they ·have indeed provided .a "Free, Appropriate, Public. 
Education" (FAPE}. 

·Thank you! 
Cheryl. Dias-Kohler · 



-·-·-· Connecticut Down Syndrome Congress 
PO Box4487 

Wallingford, CT 0.6492 
Toll Free: '888.486.8537 

www~ctdownsyndrome. org 

Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann •. and Members. of the Education Committee, 

l.am·writing to o_bj~ to Section 3 qf P·ropos~ I;JUI.#HB 5425~ establishing 
that the bu.rderi of proot·ne& with·the party requesting a special education hearing. 

· .As·the President of the Connecticut .Down Syndrome Congress (CDSC), I am 
writing on behalf. of tl"!~ ·students with Down syndrome ~nd other i~tel!ectual.disa~ilities 
to ·OBJECT to· the.$.ection 3 of .Proposed Bill #HB 5425; which establishes .that the 
burden of proof lies .~ith the .party .requesting a specia' education tlearing. 

Th~ Conne~lcutD.own Syodrome Congress was-formed in 1986 as a special 
interest groQp to advoc~te for pers'ons with Down syndrom~ 'in the state of Connecticut. 
Tod~y· we are ~ welcoming and ·supportive network· of over 350 p~rents, numerous 
professionals and ·over 2·0 advocacy·groups statewide. Our vision is to improve the 
lives Qf p~rSOnS With Oown :syndrome, by promoting equity, opportunity, inclusion and 

.. empow~rmen~ (or in9hiiduals and their families in alra~pects. of life. In the CDSC's role 
as a parenfsupport group has.hea,rc4 countl~ss r~ports from par~nts and advocates 
that all too ·frequently school districts have orily honor~d a commitment to a child 

) . reCieving a "Free, Appropriate, Public Education• (FAPE) through the Individual 
Education Plan (IEP) becaus~ they felt th~ burden ofproof. · . 

· The current law ~ate$ th~t it is .the responsibility of school districts to prove they 
·have provic;fed a •Free, Appropriate, Public Education• (FAPE) thr9ugh the Individual 
'Education Plan. (IEP). The cuti"e.nt law reflects. well"settled Conn~cticut policy. . 

·· To change current la.w \vould place on urifair'burde·n· on pare!'1tS whose children 
are denied. a fre.e and appropriafe.public education by-local school disctricts. Hearings 
by the State Departm·ent ·of Educ~tion are the best -- and often the only -- means by . 
which par~nts can. secure the civil rights· of their children when local disctricts refuse to 
provide essential 'educatioQal services. 

In these hearing~. school districts l"!ave the considerable advantage of usually 
being. r~presented ~Y one of our state's large legal law flmis who are paid by the · 
district's insurance ·company while parents often :represent themselves because they. 
cannot afford to hire. a :private attori:Jey. School districts· also .control every step of the 
educational prc)c~~. '~9m. staffing and testing to th,e stude.nts' entire educational 
record. Placing an additional burden on p~rent$ in thes~ circumstances is Unfair and 
unnecessary. The court ~nd the ConstitutiQO already indicate Where the burden Qf 
proof iies;. there is QO need. f9r the legis~~~u.r~ !9 furth~·r complicate this issue and we 
strongly object to any move' to make this pro·cess more difficult for families .. 

Sincerely, 
Chris McAuliffe 
President, Connecticut Down f?yndrome Congress 

-
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Dear Sen. Gaffey, Rep. Fleischmann, and ,Members of the Education Committee; 

I am writing to. object to ~e p~oyision ~ Propos~d .Bil~ #HB·~j2~ that ~stabliShes 
that the burden ofpr,oqfhes With the party requesting a speCI e.· ucation 
hea~ng. The current law st~tes th~t the burden of proof-is the responsibility of· 
the school distri~ to prove it has pr~ded a "Free, Ap.p~opria~e, Public 
Edu~tion~ (FAPE) tJu:.ough the Individual Education Plan (IEP). The currentlaw 

. reflects well..:seWed_q<>nnecticutpolicy. The current law makes good sense . 
becaus~ th~ ~chQ,ol C.Ustricts ;ire in control of the records,: st~, the experts, and 
.have unlimit~d access to all t.he infoi"IIlation about-the progtap~ they are . 
providing. They~ use their own staff as expert ~~esses. Compare the schools 
to the parents; whQ. often can't .even understartd.the jargon used at the IEP 
meetings. This is _a huge imbalance of powe~; the districts ~-in a far better 
position to defend· the progr~ they deliver, as opposed to the parent to prove 
that the prbgr~ is in~ppropiiate. How would _the proposed change affect parents 
who have·chiiQI"en.with"disabilities.in"COnneCticut?. It stacks the deck.more 
heavily hi favot ofschoof.diStricts. . . . 

/ . 

Historically;.the majority of bearings reviewing the-delivery of special education 
.services to,stUd~n~ with disabilities, our ~o.st vulnerable popul.ation, are already 
decided. in favor of the school districts. This bill proposes a. draStic 180 degree 
cbai,lge of the burden of proof in special education due process cases. It would 
make due process hearmgs excessively costly and would be an insurmountable 
challenge for pare~ts, creating a situation inwbich·the familes could not have a 
fair hearing with any reasonable chance of prevailing. 

I will tell you that p~y 11 year-old with Down syndrome is a suc~sfulstudent 
today be~ause. the burden of: proof has.been on the school district up to this point. 

· My district has tried to deny my da\lghtei' .a chance to participate along with her 
peers in CMTs; has tried to deny her-comprehensive reading evaluations and 
improved reading hi$"uction and has also tried to force· her to take needless 

·evaluations and·testS. We have only been. able to maintain her Free Appropriate 
Public :Education becaus~. the school district kilows that today the burden ·of 
proof is theirs. I·w.ill t~ll you that lhave lost track of the n\lmber of times 
SOipeone Qn the school district has told US they Bfe amazed at how much my 
daughter,~has accomplished. Ideally, school people would- stop J>eing amazed by 
how much my da~ghter has benefited by them doing more "than they ~ad thought 
was necessary. Sadly that day is still a ways off. I do kn~w that without the school 
districts ~wniiig the burden of. proof my daughter's school experiences would 
have been niu~ more limited and she would have mucb.fewer opportunities in 
school and later in life. 

Thank you, 
· Chris McAuliffe 

18 Kellogg St 
Windsor, Cf 060.95 
mack1200@comcast.net 
860-683-2535 . 
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To the Committee, 

Please allow .~p.e a moment of your time and thank you for sharing some of this deeply pei:Sonal 
information this letter will impart. My name is Chris$a DeGennaro. 17 months ago, my _ 
husband arid I welcomed a child into this world. He came in~ this. world, jus"t like any other 
baby, shouting· and _crying, and he. was -utter perfection. We knew nothing but love. Shortly after 
_the birth of our son, Rory Ceiestino DeGennaro, our world came crashing down around us . 
. Suspicions were raised of Down syndrome. Suspicions soon confirmed by·a karyotype. 

· Thehopes and dr~ we had for the future, well they were repl!lced with fears, concerns, and 
question~. These are fe~s. <;oncems, and questions we had never, ever foreseen in our future. 
There is no greater shock than lealning yoUr' child has been born with a disability. Unless you are 
a parent with ~ chi~d·who has a di~ability, well then no word$ I write caii evei capture the 
heartache, the agony. Yet, our 59n, to us, still represents perfection. Oh if you could see.hi_s 
smile, hear him laugh. But as much as Rory is like any other baby or child-Rory is NOT like 
any other Child. We learned early on thalcertain things which come easily, no, naturally to so 
many children-:-Well.that wouldn't be. the case for Rory.- We dedicated our lives to working with · 

- Rory, helping him achieve hi.s every potential.-He has therapy_ four ~ys a week, 
specialists/doctors appointments se-Veral timeS a week--so DO; he is not like most children. 

So .why ami writing? I am Writing to object to the langliage in Proposed Bill #HB 5425. As you 
·know, ~~ lan~ge _states that the pwpose· of the bill is i•to establish that the burdC;m of proof lies 
with the party requesting-a 5pecial education hearing;"·The current law states that the burden of 
proof is the r~ponsil)ility of the school district to prove it has provided a "Free, ApPropriate, 
Pubiic Education" (F APE) through the IDdividual Education-Plan (IEP). It is obvious and clear to 
all that the· current law· as _it exists makes perfect sense ... after all, the school districts are in 

. control of the records, staff, ·and the program. How would the proposed change affect parents 
who have-cliildi-en with disabilities in Connecticut? Or I ask you on a· personal level, how will 
this change affect_parents such-as myself? It will hurt. It will create greater hurdles anci obstacles 
than any one par:ent.needs. Please, :understand, I have been a teacher for 6 years, but in the_past 
17 mon~. rve become something even.more--:rve become a parent, an advocat~. Every ·day rm. 
fighting for my son to talk, walk,.stand, eat, and do everything that other children do so_ naturally. 
I don't want the joy I know to be so overpowered by a lifetime of a further fight whiCh this 
change would represent. -

You don't need me·to tell you·that"history shows, the majority of hearings reviewing the d_elivery 
_of special educ~tion 'sez:vi"ces to students with disabilities, om most wlnerable, and unfortunately 
undetrepreseiited;popuiation,lire aiready decided in favor of the school districts--you know that. 
This; drastic 180 degree chang~ of the bunl_en of proof woqld inake it excessively costly and 
almost impossible for parents of students receiving spec_ial education services to.have a fair 
h~aring wiUl any-,reasonabl~ chanc~ ofprevaUmg: I implore you,-please, please· don't -add to the 
struggles we know and face every day. 

I conclude by sayirig this;. Rory has been the greatest, most unique blessing in our lives. He has. 
taughtus much abc;>ut ourselves,_ ~ught us what genuine strength means and is. He makes us 
better parents and better humap. beings-all this at 17 months. l need you to know though our 
struggle is great; this love we feel·is great, it is p:ure, it is unending. I just wanted 'you to know 
that important infonnati~n about our family. When you are making-this importarit decision, I ask 
you· to please think ofRory. Warm RegarclS, Christina and Douglas DeGennaro203-64l..:1622 



-·---·-. 

-•• 

000942 

@ 

~ SeiMI-JI~ ~ 
J~&RS 

,,.~~~ 

1~/d~,l/lfU (t7 06109 
16fJ-571-7446/ ~A'% 16fJ-571-74SZ 

TESTIMONY 

On behalf of the Connecticut Council of" School Attorneys (COSA}, I would like to speak in 

fayor ofRaised.Bill 5425,_Sec~on 3, which·, would. amend Connecticut General Statutes§ 10-

76h(d)(l}-to place the burden of proof on the party requesting the hearing in a special education 

dispute.· First, it is worth .noting that this would effectively place the burden of pro~f on the 

school district in any case where the school d.istrict_ initiate_s the hearing request, in addition to 

placing the burden on the parents, gu8rdians, or DCF in cases where the parent or guardian 

initiates a ~earing. The number of cases in which school districts initiate hearings is not an 

overwhelming percentage, I ·am sure, but it does. impact those cases in which the school district is 

required "to initiate a hearing underthe Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) to 

defend-~ eval1,1ation when it makes a 4ecisjon to deny a parent's request for a,n independent 

educational evaluation (lEE) or where, ·as required by state law, the school district's .· . 

recommend11tion is for. an out-of-district placement for a child with a disability, but the parent or· 

~ian do.es not consent to such a placement. _The burden of proof would also continue to 

reside with the school distri~t in cases where the district initiates a hearing to ·obtain a hearing 

officer's order changing-the student's placement for a·period of45 school days in disciplinary 

cases where the student with a disability ·has violated the co4e of conduct and. the ·violation is 

deemed a manifestation of the child's disability, but the d~strict contends that the student poses a 

danger to students or staff at the school. 
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According to·extensive rese~ch cond~cted by·the Connecticut Association of Boards of 

Education (CABE), Co~ecticut is one of only 2 ·staiesin the nation that have not adopted the 

IDEA preference for placing the }?urd.en of proof on the moving party, followi~g the United 

S~tes Supre~e Court decision in Schaffer v. Weast in 2005. Forty-eight other· states either had . 

. that as the rul~ p~or to the Supreme Court decision or ad~pted that. rule_ fo~lowing the Supreme 

Court's decision, We h~ve not heard reports coming o.ut of these other states that parents are at 

any significant disadvantage following the adoption ofthat rule. 

Casting a·vote in favor ofthis J?rovision does not cast a vote against children with 

dis~bilities or parents of children with disabilities. This is about the proper allocation of the 

~~den of proof iri Ainerican jurisprudence. As noted by the United States Supreme Court, in the 

absence of some compelling reason, the bur4en .of proof is placed on the party who brings the . 

""ction.to prove his or her. case. Eaeh of the reasons advanced by the parent advocacy community, 

most notably that th_e information is in the hands of the school district and therefore it is "only 

fair" that the scho~l district hold the burden of proof, has. been rejected by the United States 

Supreme Court. This ar~eilt was rejected because. parents have the right to obtain copies of ~I 

documentation associated with their child's educational p~ogram, and they have the right to an 

independent educati.onar evali:Ultion of the child .by an independent expert, at public expense. 

That expert, if h~ or she renders an opinion in fav~r of the position of the parent, can be. called by 

th~ parent as a witness in ·any subsequent due process hearing, and if the parent prevails in the . 

hearing;_payment for the witness' expert testimony Is a compensable cost paid by the school 

district as part ofthe;prevailing party's att~mey's fees and costs. In' out experience, there is no 

shortage of evaluators ready, willing, and able to provide this service to parents and children with 

disabilities in this state~ 

2 
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Casting.a vote-in favor of this provision· is a vote in favor ofpublic education, and in 

favor of Connecticut's school districts. The currenuystem imposing ·the burden ofproof on the. 

school district in·every case leads_ to longer due process hearings and higher costs in every case 

that proceeds to a ·hearing. Knowing that it has the burden.ofproof, the school district must 

!llmost always trot.out'th~ full panoply of witne~_ses to 4-efend every aspect of a child's 

Individualized ·Ed1:1cational Program '(IEP), often in 'response to a broad allegation that the child's 

program "does not offer a free appropriate public ed~cation". There· are often between five and 

ten people in each case involved in providing_ services to the.child, and the school district m_ust 

present testimony from each witness, _subject to cross e~amination by parent counsel each time. 
0 0 

]?~ll due process hearings that inclu~e testimony from parents, parent experts, and school district 

'witnesses often take up 1 0· 12. days of heari~gs over the course of many months. Some hearings 

have exceeded 20 days and have lasted well over a year. While these hearings are goi'ng on, 

district administrators ~d staff aie diverted from the business of educating not only the stud~nt 

at issue in the hearing, but many ot~er students as well. This has an impact on the quality of the 

educational programming provided to other children with and without disabilities. The Supreme 

Court expressed. dismay ·that in the information p.,esented to them, a due process hearing could 

cost $8,000 .to $.12,000 .. We ·estimate the average cost of a due process hearing-in Connecticut at 

man:y times that number; the ~istrict's legal fees alone are often in the range of$20,000to 

$30,000,_ and the·_parents' legal fees ate usually more in the range of$50,000 to $75,000. Most 

districts can little afford the significant resources· needed to acJeq1,1ately defend these cases, both 

in terms of attorney's fees and staff tiiile, resour.ces,. and attention. While the allocation ofthe 

burden of proof is certainly not the only factor in this result, it is a significant contributing factor. 

Diverting resources. into the. heanng process necessarily diverts those resources away from 

improving instructiC?~·-pa~g teachers~ providing professional developm·ent, training teacher~ in 

3 
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, newer and more effective methods of instruction, and improving outcomes for all students. In 

these challenging economic times, most school districts intlle state would have to make ,a, ch9ice 

between hiring. another teacher (or saving a teacher's job), and. setting aside money in the budget 

to defend a due process hearing,' especially factoring in the high costs of potentially having to pay 

'the parent's attorney should the family prevail in the hearing. 

The monumental costs associated with special education litigation have another, certainly 

unintended con~equence In this state. Settlements of special education disputes increasing-shift 

educatio11 funding d~llar_s away from· pubUc education to private schools, where parents who ·are 

able to commit significant resouri:es to private school education are able to unilaterally place 
. . 

children, and then sue th~ school di'strict for reimbursement of the costs. Even if the school 

district believes th~t it .has provided gootl serv~~es. to tlJ,e .child ·a~ issue, the district. often chooses 
'. < 

the less expensive path ofSettle~ent, ~ther than the e~pensive and resource-consuming path of 

litigation. The, dollars for tl)ese·settlements come out of each town's educa,tion b:udget, and go 

directly to funding expensive private schools, many ofwhich are not even approved by the state 

for the p'Urpose-ofpr~viding special education programming. If'the schooi district agrees to 

make· Ute placem~nt ~v:oc.ated by tlte p~ents through the IEP, then part of the cost is passed . ~ ' 

back to the state to.furtd tht~u~ the excess cost reimb:utsement:grant. Ifthe Committee is 

looking for a concrete step to take in.th~ direction of limiting or reducing the excess cost 

· reirnb1,JI"Sement b~dget, 'this is one such step that will help to realign the_ hearing process and bring 

such costs under con~ I. 

Shifting, the burden of proof tQ the school di~tJict in every case in Connecticut has had 

. ·another, p~rhaps unintended, consequence that was noted'by the Supreme Court in its decision. 

It intensifies. what is already~ adversarial process, making it the presumption and the prevailing 

attitude that the teachers are not providing adequate services, that their expertise is suspect and 

4 
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· subject to challenge by experts outside the school system. One hearing ·officer's decision smile 

years ago reflected this back· to the·p~ies by stating that the district, who had submitted the 

testimony of its teaching staff in support of its program, ''presented no experts'' white the parents 

had presented '~expert t~stimony". The world of' special education is increasingly an emotional 

battlefield, where evecy pe~o~ on, tbe field believes that he o.r· sbe represents the position that is 

in the bests intere.sts of the children. Shifting the burden of proof away from the party bringing 

the hearing request to the school district in every case only intensifies the adversarial nature of 

this ·process· by im~ediately putting the ieachers in a defensive posture .. This· is not where. you 

want teachers to be when you want them to put :forth their best efforts _on behalf of all children. 

As poii:l~d .out by _the· Supreme Court, this runs counter to the presumption in the IDEA itself that 

our teachers·are the experts who develop programs for children with disabilities in cooperation · 

with parents and ·who shoqld have our confidence. The Committee can recogriize. the expertise 

and. the important conttibutions m~de by Connecticut's public school teach~rs anq related 

services Staff b~ passing this change to the statute, which would: return the burden of proof issue 

to its pro.per balance. This is a vote in favor of public educa~ion. 

Michelle C. Laubin, Esq. 
Immediate Past President, COSA 
Berchem, Moses & Devlin, P.C. 
75 Broad~ Street 
Milford, CT 06460 
(203) 783-1200 
mlaubin@bmdlaw.com 
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330 Main Street -Third Floor - Hartford,. CT 06106 
Phone: 860.548.1747 Fax: 860.541.6484 www.conncase.org 

March 08, 2010 

Education Comrilittee . 
Room 3100;_ Legislative Office Building 
Hartford, C'r 06106 

Attention: Sen. Thomas P. Gaffney and Rep. Andrew M. Fleischmann 

Re: RB 5425 

Dear Sen .. Geffney, Rep. Fleischmann, and Education Committee Members: 

@ 

·PleaSe accept this le~ in lieu of my testimony in support of Raised Bill No. 5425. I 
would like .to express my support for one section here. I wish to express support for 
Se~tion 3 of the bill, which makes a critical cb~ge ·to place the burden of proof on the 
party requesting the l!earing in a special education ·due process bearing. This change 
wouid. bring Connecticut in line with ·the language of the federal Individuals with 
Djsabilities .. Education Act (IDEA) and with the decision of the United States Supreme 
Court in the case of Schaffer v. WeasL 546 U.S. 49 (2005). While we·understand that the 
parent advocacy couimllnity is opposed to this c~ange, we would like to emphasize that 
pl~ing the burden of proof on the party requesting the bearing is consistent with. the 
fundament&~ principles of the Ainerican judicial ·system, which imposes the burden of 
proof on the plaintiff In almost every clvil action. Simpiy put, If you sue a business or an 
-individual. in a tort claim, a produ~ts liability claim, or almost any Qtber type of action, 
you as the pl&intiff bem: the burden of proving .your :allegations against· that .company or 
individual; regardless of any perceived ·inequity in the resources of the company or 
·individual ,_against whom you have brought your ·claim. As pointed out by the Unite.d 
States Supreme Court, in the absence of some comp!=lling reason to the contr!U"Y, the 
same .b~en of proof can and should apply to plaintiffs in special education due process 
hearings. lil fact, in most.sta~s. Ute plaintiff in the case, usually the parent, does 'bear i:be 
burden of proof, and this bas not caused any major problems for parents iii enforcing their 
rights under "IDEA in those states where this is the rule. 

While we .understand 'that parents and their advocacy groups claim that placing the 
burden of proof on ~e pl~tiff in a .. due pt9c.ess beari."ng is unfair because the school 
district has access to the informatipn needed by _the parent to pursue his or her claim, I 
must point out that this same argument was made to the United States Supreme Court and 
was rejected by a majority of the CourL. The argument was _rejected precisely because of 
the number of procedural .safegUards contained within the IDEA that level the playing 
field .for parentS. Pareil~ have the right to review all educational:·records concerning their· 
child, and the · scb9oi · district may not discard or destroy educational records without 
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notifica~on to the_ parents. Parents have the right to requesi an independent educational 
evaluation at tQe -expense of the school district, and the school di"strict must provide an 
outside independent _.expert to ev~:uate the child and provide- an opinion that may 
poten~ally contradict ~e previous ·recommendations of the school district for that child. 
In Connecticut, given ihe array of expertise available to parents in the form of outside 
expert opinion,. it is paiticuiarly likely ·that the pare~t wiU be able ~o force the school 
dis_tric~ to fund an ou~it\e expert opiniQn that ·contradicts opinions previously presented 
by the school district When a hearing is .requested, scho9l districts must answer the 
charges made by the pare~ts .in writing, and must disclose to- the parents all evaluations 
and information that the district intends to rely upon at the hearing, giving the parent 
access to all of the school :district's informatio~. These· protections, ·according to the 
United States Supreme Court, ensure that the school district has no informational 
advantage over the parents and also ensures ·that the parent_has access to expert wimess 
testimony at the expense of.the school district. 

The Supreme Court also pojn:ted out, not insignificantly, that placing the burden of proof 
on the school district to prove that the program offered to the student Is appropriate has 
ihe effect of presu~ru~ that the program is inappropriate unless .and until the school 
district proves otherwise; This runs completely contrary to the structure and iilterit of the 
IQEA itself;- The function of the IDEA is to _provide funding to states to provide 
appropril,l~ special education programming tO students with disabilities, and it does this 
by ~nding ·special education -teachers, related service pn;>vi~, .and qualified 
administrative personnel who have the ability and the expertise to provide s~ial 
education programming. We should not start out each query by assuming that these 
people, who work so hard for our districts and .our c~ldren every day, _have not don~ a 

· good job or: fulfilled th~ir respo_nsibilities. it not Qnly s~n~ the wrong message to the 
school personnel and to the parents of children with special needs,. it is· also 
counterproductive in the. hearing process. · 

000948 

As noted by the S\lprelil~ Court, placing the bw.d~n of proof on the .schoo_l district has UJe 
effect of Dialqng an alieady expensive ·litigation process. all the more expensive by 
requiring districts to prove is·sues on which the parents · have made only the barest 
allega~ons. Driving up the-cost of dispute resolution runs counter to the spirit and lntent 
of the Ia~. which contai~;~s ,multiple ~visions for resolvi~g- disputes quickly and without­
burden and expense, such as through mediation or resolution meetings occurring prior to 
the start of the due process hearing. Al~ough the Supreme Court expressed dismay that . 
the average due process hearing cost $81000-$12,000 ._in a nationwide study, we would 
venture tO guess tha~ the average cost to a school district h~ ~0011ecticut of litigating· a full 
due proces~ hearing (and wim.Ung, despite the. uphiil·b~Ule ptesented by the burden of 
proof) is closer to $2Q,OQ0-$3Q,OOO~ Our hearings are longer illld more-costly in ·this state 
as compared to other sta~ ~h~ the burden of proof' is on the plaintiff', and there is no 
evidence to suggest that these lengthy and costly due process hearings- do anything tQ 
raise the ·bM. for children with- _disabilities or improve outcomes_ for disablea children. . 
There is evidence_ tQ suggest- that the longer the hearing, the more the plaintiffs counsel 
~ar benefi~ from the collection of attorney's fees, either from the parents of children with 
disabilities or from-th~ school district if the parent prevails and collects attorney's fees 
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from the school district. 'In cases where th~ school district loses a due· process hearing to 
the parent and must pay prevailing party attorney's fees, the toial cost to the district can 
be close tO $1()0,000 independent of any costs ass~ciated'with providing programming to 
the child such as tuition. - Parent attorneys ·exploit this fact by encouraging parents to 
unilaterally pla~e children in private schools and then demanding settlement payments 
equal to ~e distti_ct' s cost of proceeding to a hearing, knowing that the school district wiii 
.often pay ·such a deman~ to avoid a lengthy anc;l costly battle with an ~ce$in outcome. 
This only contributes tO ,the public pereeptiori ihat special education is b¢coming 11- sort of 
voucher system for paying for·private school tuition for those who know how to exploit 
.the system. 

We urge U~e Coiilii].ittee 'to stand firm on ·the provision retuming:tbe burdeQ of proof to 
the plaintiff. in the due process bearing in the face of what we know will ~ opposition 
ft:om -parent ad.voca~s. and send the message to our schools that- the .iegislature believes 
that school personnel-do have the· expertise to be able to .provide excellent program for 
chilcJren with ·and without dj.iuibilities. Schools will repay this .confidence_ by putting the 
n;toney Uta.t woula have been. spent on needless litigation into providing progr~g for 
children: and raising ~xpectations, which will improve outcomes for children with 
disabilities. · 

Th~ you for your c~msideration. . .I am __ available to. answer questions or: provide 
additional infonD..ation. upon _request. 

Sincerely, 

Brian Fall'Clf 
Conn CASE 
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Testimony of 
David Scata, Past President of ConnCA.SE 
· Education Committee 

3/08/2010 
Raised Bill No. 5425 

AN ACT CONCER1'lJNQ .SPECIAL EDUCATION 

Senator . G~ey, Repr~enta_tive Fleischmann, . and Distinguished Members of the 
Education Comttee; my name is David Scata,:.Past President of ConnCASE ·. 
CQnnC~$1;: ,represents over ~o. h1,1ndred p_ublic school administrators of special 
education-in the ·state of Connecticut. 

· I would fli'Sf lik~ tO exte~d ·my appreci~tion to the committee .to hear the op~on of 
· Corui~E iut~.:to ~ank the co~ttee- for hearj.ilg our coilcc;ms the past few years on a 
vari~ty ofissues related--to special education. ·· · 

I am here today to give-testimony on Raised House Bill 5425 

Raise~: Bill 5425 "An Act Concerning Spec~l Education" 

Sec. 4. sedion 10-7~ of. the -2010 supplei;nent to the general s~tutes is repealed and 
th~ folloWing iS substituted in lieu thel'eOf (Effective July 1,· 2010): 

_Chl For any ·school vear commencing on and after July 1. 2010. if a child who has 
received speciaiT·education ;and related services transfers. '-from orie school district to 
another school district aftei dctobet· frrst~ the local oi regional board of education under 
whose 'jurisdiction such chiid attended. school ot' in whose district the child resided wior 
to such transfer and that 'provided special education-pursi.umi:fu the-proVisions of sections 
-10:-768 tc)_ 10~76g. inclusive. shall be financially·respon8ible, for .the reasonable cost of 
spei:ial'educatiori ·aiid il;lated services provided to. such ·chllct until June thirtieth of the 
school year of siich i:tansfer. Such·local or tegional board of education shall be eligible 
for rehriburseinent of such special education costs pilrsuant-to section 10-76g for such 
child. If .a· child 'transfers from one school district toduiother school.district after October 
first and such child was-not receiving speeial educatiori and related :set-vices prior to such 
transfer' biit ;the local Ot -regional tioard' of education of the school district to which such 
child has. ·transferred determines that. sudi :child . reguites -special education and related 
services: such school district ·shall be finand:aily Iespolisibi~ ·for the-reasonable cost of 
special education and-·related services provided to- such child:. 

cry 

:I am unclear to the intent of the language but my if my interpretation is clear, the 
prec~ding language drafted in the bill is not only confusing but. would if- enacted be · 
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almQst impQssible to m~nitor fiscally Qnd monitor the imple~entation of a student's IEP. 
What district personnel ~C)uld be responsible for ensuring the fidelity of the stucknts IEP, 
the previous sc;hool from where the student transferred·or the receiving school? Would 
the receiving .s~hool ~ave the :same level of commitment or ownership Iaiowing .that the 
previous school was both fiscally and educational~y responsible for the remainder of that 

. school year? ·noes the· regulations regarding residency which are very clear, now need to 
be rewritten iQ order to· enact the· new language proposed? As you can bear from my 
tesfimoQy the lang\Jage is un~lear yet the impUc;ations would be significant.· 

S~ 3. SubdiviSion (1) of ~bsection (d) of sectiQ~ 10-76h of the general statutes is 
repealed and· the followlng'is substitUted in lieu ther:.eof (Effective JUly 1, 2010): 

(d) (1) In makingqa deiermination 8s to the issues .in diSpute. the hearing officer·or 
board shalf review the eVidence· presented in. the hearlng with the cburden of proof 
on the:partj requesting-the hearing. . . . . 

.. 000951 
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I wish to express our support for Section 3 of the bill, which makes a critical change to 
place the .. burderi qf p~of: Qn .\be party req~esting the hearing in a special education due 
process bearing.- Thls ~billige .would. bring Connecti~ut in line with the language of the 
federal Individuals ·with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) and with .the decisi9n. of the 
United Sla,te~ SupremeCourtin the else of Schafferv. Weast. 546 U.S. 49 (2005). 
As pointed out by the United 'S~ies .Sup~me Court, in the ·absence of some compelling 
reason to the cont:rar)r, ·the s~e burden of pro.of can ·and· should apply t9 plaintiffs in 
speci~ education due process bearings. In fact, jn .most states, the plaintiff iri. the case, 
usu~ly tile p~nt -do~s bear the burde!l of proof. and this bas not caused any major 
problems for parentS tn enfo~ing their rl.ghts ~nder IDEA in those states where this is the 
rule. 

While w~ lll)dersla!ld. that previously parents and ~eir advocacy groups claim that. 
placing .the. burden· of proof on tbe plaintiff.in··a ijue ·proc~s bearing is. unfair because the 
"schooi ·district hll!l access to· the information needed by the parent to pursu.e his or her 
claim, I must point out· that this same argument was made to the United States Supreme 
Court and wa& rej~ied by a ·majority of the. Court, The argument was·rejected precisely 
becau~e of.dJe·~uinber of.prQcedural,safegu~ containe~ .withiri the IDEA that level the 
playing·· field for· patentS; · Parents have the right to .revi.ew all edu.caoonal records · 

·. concerning· di¢ir, child, .an4 the school. dist:Ijct- ~y not discard or destroy educational 
records without notificatiop to the parents. Parents have the right w· request an 
independent educatiomil ~v.~u~tion at the expens~ of .the s.cliool ~strict, and the school 
district must· provide i1Ii outside indePendent· expert to ·evaluate the child and prQvide !lD 
opinion that.,.may_. potentially . contradict' ·the previous recommendations of the scJJ,ool 
district for th'at child,. 

. When a hearing is requ~ted, schooi districts mus~ answer the charges made by the · 
parents in writing, and,olUI!f disclose. to the .parents ail ·evaluations and information that 
the district intends to rely upon at the hearing, giving the parent access to all of the school 

.. 
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district's informatio~. These protections, according to· the United States s·upreme Court, 
. ensure that the sc;bool district has no .informational advantage over the parents and also 
e~sures that the ,parent has ac;cess to expert witness testimony at th~ expense of the school 
district. 

The Supreme Court ali!O poi:gted out, not insi¢tic;antly, that placing the burden of proof 
on the school district to prove that the prognim .offered to the student is appropriate has 
the effect of· pre8llpring that the· proJiram is inappropriate . unless. and untii the scQool 
district proyes otherwise ... This ru~s ~ompletely conJ:racy to the "structure and intent of the" 
IDEA iiself. 

Thank you,. 

David Scata 

Past President 
ConnCASE · 
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Associatiof! for Behavior Analysis 
The Voice of Behavior Analysis In Connecticut 

PO Box 138 • Milford CT • 06460·0138 • www.ctaba.org . 

March 8, 20_10 

To Whom This Ma~ Concern, 

The Connecticut Association for Behavior Analysis (CTABA) in professional organization that seeks to 
assist In the development and advancement of the field of behavior analysis within the state of 
·Connecticut through res_ea~ch, ·edl,lcation, and dissemination of information. As a professional 
organization, tTABA is dedicated w promoting the the9retlcal, experimental, an~ applied analysis of . . . . 

behavior across a wide array of applications and audiences. At this time, CTABA represents 185 
credentialed profes~ionals in applied behavior analysis (ABA). Seventy-five percent of those · 

credenti~led are Board C~rtified.Behavior Analyst with either a master'~ (BCB~) or doctoral degree 
(BCBA-0). · The other twenty-five percent of credentialed professionals· hold ·bachelor's degrees plus five 

courses in behavior analysis. (BCaBAs). 

CTABA is in support of HB 5425 Section 2 which ~ates, "local and regional boards of education shall 
p_rovide applied behavior analy~is services to ~hose students with autism spectrum disorder whose 
individualized education plan or plan _pursuant to Se~ion 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 19'73 _requir~s 
such services" (Sec. 2, a). 

ABA is a well-developed c;fiscipline in the field of developmental disabilities; with over 900 research 
studies published over th~ pas~ 20 years on autism and related disorders. ABA has "established 
standards for evidence~based practice, distinct methods of service, recognized experience and 
educa~ional requirements for p_ractlce, and identified sources of requisite education in universities" 
(www.bacb.com). The BehaV.ior Analysis Certificatio_n:Board is a non~profit organization responsible for 
credentialing professiona:ls· with ABA. A credentialed person in ABA IT!Ust have, at a minimum, five 
university courses in behavior .a~alysis and at least 1000 hours of applied. exper!ence .supervised by a 

BCBA or a BCBA·D. 

It is essenti<!l that school districts are-provided with clear guidelines with regards to which professionals 
meet the educational requiremen~ of an applied behavior ~nalyst. School districts that hire unqualified 
persons to ~ork with.students with autism and related disorders risk lawsuits from parents, as a ~esult 

---
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of poor ;spplicati()n of ABA r:net!lods. Mo·~e importantly, students rece!ving services by unqualified 
persons may not experieilcEf~!le same ·level of treatment success as those who receive services from 
~hQse qualified i~,ABA. · I~ f;_~~;.~esearch shows that three~year old students who-receive early intensive 
·behavioral intervention using ABA are SO% more likely to participate in a normal first grade classroom 
and have an IQ score in the normal range by the time they are in first grade than those who do not . 
receive ABA ser:v!ces.(Lova~, 1987). By hiring qualified providers of ABA using the standard of the BACB, 
.school ~lstricts could ensur~ best-·prac:tice· methods.and the best possible treatment ·success for these 
·stu.deli~s. 

·In dosing, your support for HB 5425 Section 2 will ensure.studer:~ts·with autism a~d other.deyel~pmental 
delays receive optimal treatment from pr9fessionals with:s!Jfficient education and exper!ence in 'applied 
behavior analysis. 

Sincerely, 

Elizabeth C. Nulty, MS, BCBA 

Secretary, CTABA 
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Jennifer L. McCormick, M.S, ED, BCBA 
15_1ris Street 
Cheshire, CT 06410 

3-8-10 Hearing- Testimony 

I am here~ stipport ofHB 5425, section 2. 
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•. I am d~ly ~enitied as both_a regular education elementary school teacher. gi'ades 
I( tbrougJ1.6th for the state of MassachUsetts as well as a·Board Certified Behavior 
Analyst. · · . 

• My training to become a teacher ·was vastly different than my ~g to become 
a behavior analySt. Very different, yet ultit!mtely oomplinieritary. I am a better 
teacher because i have been ~ed as a behaVior analyst, and a.better behavior 
analyst becal.Jse of~y experiences as a teacher. Today, my job is to collaborate 
with special education teach~ to utilize :my skills·~ a behavior analyst in. 
conjunction with their skills as special educators. If I had n:ot been trained tQ be a 
behaVior analyst my teacher training alone would be completely inSufficient for 
me to be able to design and, supet:Vise a comprehen.Sive ABA program for any 
youngster with special education needs. · 

.• Currently I consult within public sc.llools directly to teachers who service children 
with disSbilities in a number of school districts throughout ·connecticut Some of 
the teachers I consult" to conduct mainstream classroom im,d the rest run a self­
contained classroom .. Regardless of ~e population of students in the room the 
goal is always tl:iat every c~ild is lea1Jiing. To be able to teach any. amount of 
children of any· abUity, you need to have the knowledge and skill set to provide the 
te~hniql!eS I learned within my· education degree and my grad~te degree in 
behavioral education. · 

• It is imperative .that'.the professionals -working with our special e~cation stpdents 
· have the-_speciqc credentials of~ BCBA or BCABA. People providing ABA 

services without the expertise that these credentials hold puts every child with 
.disabUities''at iisk. fQr nQt getting the education and future that they deserve. Not 
only does itjeopatdiZe these chil~'s' futqres, but not having ~ified 
professionals with these credentials puts• school systemS in a place to be targeted 
for pai'ei:J.tal · law~its. Especially when these are the parents of a child who was 
previously I:equfred to be serViced by a.BCBA 'wii:bm a ~irth to three program. 

• Section.2 will n9t only clarify the cred!=Dtials for:helping to service children with 
autism bu~ it Will :help to ensure. that tliese students have the best possible 
education .and future :pravided to ~em. . 
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MY name is Christina Calpbr~, resident of Ridgefield, .CT and a mother of 2 children with Special 

Needs, Tod_ay i·al'!rtestifying, asking you to pleas~ support section 2 of HB 5425. Autis~ has 

affected my fa~ily ahd -I fearned the hard way that we didn't see the res_ults my child was 

capiible of acflieving·un~!l~their program changed and b~~ame under the direction of a BCBA. 
My oldest-child is_ the perfeCt case stu~y that your ROI can be _huge (quality of life changing) 

when· ali appropriate program is- put irl' place under th~ supervision of qualified professionals~ 

This bill will insun!:tha_t our children' will receive behavior analysis. fro!ll qualified professionals. 
Anything less is a disservice._not only to my child-but:to Classmates, teachers, therapists~ the 

school nurse, the. principal, the bus drivers and th!i! tax payer$ 'in our community. I hav_e seen. 

first-hand h.ow-a be~a~ior program that was supervised by an ~n-qualified professional failed. 

We lost precious.time...:....time that we _wiJI never get:ba~k~ Hiring employees who_ ~re not 
qualified to provide'these seriiices also put school districts at risk-of lawsuits. Please support 

sectiori Z of HB 5425. 

Today I am also ~sking you to please oppose section 3_ of HB 5425. The State ofConnecticut has 
this corre-ct; please do not support placing the burden of proof with the party who asked for 

the hearing, which .in ·almost all cases is th~ p~rent. As education advocates, we pare':'ts fight 
for our children to have and maintain an appropriate'education program. When this does not 

happen we are left with no other choice but _to file- for:C:Jue process. We would _fail as parents if 

we' didn't do whatever Is in our power for our children to have what i~ due to them. By 

changing the shift of burden you make- ifthat much more difficult for us to do our jobs. 

Please sl,lpp-ort section 2 and please oppose-section 3 of HB 5425. Thank you for listening: 
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Christopher Lent 
l2.Ranc:iaZzo Road. 
Columbia, cr· 06237 

March 6, 2010 

Re: Raised H.B .. No. S42S.,.:An Act Concerning Special.Education, Reg. Session 2010 

Dear Senator Gaffey, Representative Fleischmann, and Members ofthe Education Coiinilittee: 

I'm writing to objC!~t to ·the provision in Raised H.B. No. 5425 which would place the burden of 
proof on $e party tequcisting the hearing; ·Although a COID.Plainiitg party typically bears the 
burden ofproo_f, the:IDdivi~uals with Disabilities Education ~provement Act is atypical·from 
other civil rights legislation in that an affirmative, b.enenciary-speci_:fi.c obligation is placed on the 
providers of p~biic ~~cation. ·To alter. settled Connecticut.law would: not only be unfair and 

·place an onerowi bufden.on,:fainilies advocating· for a"''free appropriate public education," it 
would .likely resul.t :~ ·$i~tencied consequences, such as increased costs. to the State. 

According to th~ Connecticut State Dep~ent of Education, two hundred and fifteen (21 5) 
~pecial Education Hea.riilgs were scheduled during·the 2008:..2009 schoQl year.1 A summary of 

· those hearings is as follows: · 
• 215 Spec~~-Edueation cases during·the 2008-2009 school year 
• 186 of the c;ases .filed by parentS/students, or 86 ~ % 
• 29. of th~ cases filed by school districts, or 13 Yl % 
• 143 ~(the ~es·were settled by the parties, o~ 66 ~% 
• 58' of_the cases w~e withdrawn or. dismissed, or 27%. 
• 1.0 of the cases. the school district was preVailing party, ·or 4 ~ % 
" 4 ofthe.eases the parent/stUdent was prevailing party, or <.2% 
• 60 of the cases were pro se, or 28% . 

By shiftin.g the burd~ of proof on the party reqU:esting the .hearing, .which statistics indicate more 
than eight .. six.($6%):p~~t of the time it's the parents> school districts would ~ve iess 
incentive t6 settle the disputes-before the hearing comm~ces. lfmore disputes ~uire full 
resolution b_efore the Hearing Officer, a greater financial.burden coUld be placed on ·the State. 
For example, special education h~gs. ·are on an accelerated time line, so additional Hearing 
Officers may b~ necessary to enstire "due process within the mandated time constraints. 

School districts_are· in a far better position to demonstrate that they've .fulfilled its statutory 
obligations. Current law alieady·places the butden of production on the party requesting the 
hearing, so to shift the burden. of proof as well onto the moving party, whlch is almost always the 

1 Connecticut State Department of Education, Special Education Heariligs. March 6; 2010, available at 
htto://www.sde.ctgov/sdelcwplview.asp?a=2626&a=320712 . 
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parent, ~ould be unfair. As the statistics reveal, .families have prevailed less the two percent. 
(2%) of the time when th~ di~:utes are adjudicated before a Hearing Officer. In contrast, 
school dist:Iicts.have.:prevailed in more tb,l!ll twice the nmnber of hearings. By no means does 
this data suggest:parents hav~. the -qpper·hand since the districts cU1Teritly have the burden of 
provillg the appropp~teni;~s· oftQe-child's program or. placement (or the district's proposed 
program .or placement). 

I respectfully·request the.menib~ of the Education Committee reconsider the efficacy of. 
altering~s~ed-law when statistic& fail tO suggest inequities in the special education procedural 
rules reqUiring legislative action to redress. · · 

Sincerely, 

Christopher Lent 
clent929@gmail.com 
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THE LAw· OFFICE OF C.HRISTINA··o:c;HIO, LLC. 
A law firm dedicated to rep~ntiiiiJ the Interests of children 

P.O.BoxBOB 
Windsor~ CT 06095 

Testimony of Christina D. Ghio 
in opposition to 

Section,3 ofHB 5425. An Act Concerning Special Edqcation 

Education Committee 
March _8, 20 I 0 

.MY name-is Chris,tina D. Ghio. l_am ail attorney in private practice with a focus on representing 
children.: in~ludi~g child,ren with special education needs; I have over a_ decade of experience 
repre~ti~·chlldten in speciat·edu<:ation, child welfare. and juvenile justice matters. . 

I write tOday to (,ppose ~tion 3 9f·BB-5425,;-~~ Act Concerning Special Ed~cation. By 
placing·-the;burden:ofproof oo the p!UfY requesting- the hearing._ this provision shifts the burden 
in special education due pro~Jtearings from .the schooj to, in most cases. the parent. Such a 
sta~_ory.c~ge ~uld .liave a. clrainatic negative imP.aCt on children with disabilities, leaving 
themjn educational pro~s'tiiat are not adequate to meet·the_ir needs. 

The Indi\1duals with Disabiliti~s Education Act (IDEA) was passed because Congress found that 
the .edu(:lti~naJ needs of' children wi~h· disabilities .were not being met. 20 u.s.c. § 1400( c )(2). 
It is-the obljgation~ofthe stilte,and local educational agencies to provide a free appropriate publ~c 
education to ~i chijdren ~th.disabilities, referred to as FAPE. 20 U.S. C.§ 1412 (a)( I) .. 

Current reg~tatio~s of'.tbt State.'Depa~e~t of J:ducation place the burden or proving the 
. approprjate~ess·o.fthe.~bUd?s pto.gram or placemen( on the schootdistrict. See CONN. 

AGENS, REos. ~~..:76h•l4. }IB 5425 is a draniatic m.td unnecessary departure from this long-
~ing regulation~ -

·sc;>me ll}ay argue ~t'Such a change is n~ssary ~;ancier Schaffer v. Weosi, 546 U.S. 49 (2005), 
~tis simply not the~· --:While.the·Scliqger·decision held' that the burden of proof in 
ildminlstratiye-proce~cUnss under IDEA i~ placed on the p~ ~ing relief, it explicitly 
declined to add~_s the.is5ue of whether statesC!lll choose to place the burden on schools. Thus. 
states are fre_e t~ 'contin\4el--tO choose to place ltte bUrden_ Ori school districts. 

Following the decision, Dr. Berry J. Sternberg, then Commissioger ofthe State'Department of 
Education, issued Circular Letter·C·9 irt which she acknowledged that Schaffer does not require 
Connecticut to·~·its-regulatioriS, or the' law, regarding the burden of proof. Commission~r 
St~berg stated that "the·st .. dard in ConnecticUt articulates a v,.Iid state policy that school 
distri~s are' i~ a betterposltioll to defend th~ appropriaten~s of an IEP." 

'Indeed,_placi_ng the·b~rden of proof on school_ districts i$ not onlt.a valid state policy; it is the. 
best state.pol~cy becau~ it recognizes the signific11-nt imbalance ofpower that exists in the area 
of special edu~tion. As Commissioner Sternberg explained in .Cir~lar Letter C-9 ''[ d]istricts · 
are in control of.~~lowing the procedural requirements of the IDEA and of planning and offering 

Email: christinaghl~@ctchildlaw.com Phone: 860-580-9443 Web: www.ctchilcllaw.com 
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an IEP which provides a child with an opportunity to derive meaningful educa,tional benefit, the 
. twQ criteKia courts look:at.to determine whether an IEP is appf9priate." School.district 

administrators, teacht;rs,·and staff are trained in the requirements of IDEA,· With very few 
=?eptions, schoo~ diStrict ·~ployees conduct the evaluations of the child. The planning and 
placement t~ meeti~gS; ~fwhjch.tJJ,e chjJd's individuali~ education plan is developed, are 
conducted by lh~,sch®l'an"- gc:mendly speaking, tile only person not employed by the school · 
distP.ct is the parent~ When ~he distriCt offers an individualized education plan, that plan goes 
into pia~ unleSs the pirent.'tiles ~ due process request. When hearings do occur, almost aU of 
the witliesses· called upon t0 testify are employees 9f the school district, Finally, school districts 
are represented ~y-~un..5ei.J)l.lt most parents·Simply cannot afford to hire ali attorney. ·Placing the 
burden of proof on·tlle .sch~l-district,. as current reguiation does, Simply recognizes thi~ reality. 
Section 3 qf.HB S42:.S:woulci~reverse the current regulation, place the burden·on parents, and 
result in ·the-denial of appropriate educational services to children with disabilities. 

F'mll;l~y. because.the;very ~me.proposal being made inHB -S42Lwas made last year in the 
context offis~ relie(tQ rgu"icipalities, it is.i~PQrtant to.adciress the suggestion that this would 
save money.· T~ the e)tiennbat any cost savings would be. derived, they woulc;l be achieved only 
by creating such.'ail inibalililce tha:t.parent~ abandon any etto.rt to obtain appropriate educational 
services for their chii~i'eii.and' by depriving children wi~ .disabilities of necessary educational 
servi~ they woul~ receive under o~,~r current regulatioJJS. In my View, that is simply 
unconscio~ble, even in·the most desp_erateoffi5cal times. 

'· 

For all of these- reasons, I urge you to reject Section 3 ofHB 5425.._ 

.r 

Email: christina~Jhlo@ctchildlaw;com Phone: 860-580-9443 Web: www.ctchildlaw.com 
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(203) 838-5485 Fax (203) 966-7fi04 
. AttomeyEason@sg;pail.com www.spedlawyers.com 

March 8, 2010 

Education Committee 
CT General Asse!Tlbly : 
Legislative Office Bu!lding. 
Hartford, cr·o&106 

Attention: Se_n. Thomas P: Gaffey and Rep. Andrew M. Fleischmann 

Re: Raised H.B.-No. 5425, Session.Year2010 
Emailed to chri_s_.calabr.!se@cga.ct.gov and also sent'via first class mail 

Dear Sen. Gaffey,._Rep. Fleischmann; and the Education :committee members, 

. . 
Please accept this lette~ as testimony for my support of Section 2, and opposition to Section 3 

of H.B~ No. 5425: AN ACT CONCERNING SPECIAL.EDUCA TION. 

·Section 2 of :this propQsed bill must be passed. Reasonable people agree~ and the laws man~ ate 
that public sct'lools'must use evidence based practices for stUdents receivin·g special education servi~es. 
Studies show that ~pplied behavior analysis (ABA) improves outcomes individuals with auti$m. Hence, 
the individuals who use ABA ~ith our students must be properly trained. 

_ Section 3 ofthis proposed blll will signifi~antly harm students with disabilities. The Burden of 
Proof must not be ch;.-ngi!dlllll speak on behalf pf my clients, students with d.isabilities and their 
families~ most ·of who are unable to speak for themselv.es, and who do not comprehend the gravity of 
the co·nsequences this ~ill would have on their ability :to receive an appropriate education. Please 
remember that-the purpose of special education is .•. 
(a) To ensure that all children with disabilities have available to them a ·free appropriate public 
educatio~ that emphasize$ special education and related services designed to meettheir unique ne·eds 
and prepare them for further education, employment, and in~ependent living; 
(b) To ensure thatthe rights of children with disabilities and their pare·nts are protected; 
(§ 300.11DEA 2004). . . 

The purpose is NOTto cut costs nor weigh the comp·etihg needs of municipal budgets against costs of 
educating our most vulnerable children. · 

Connecfici,Jt m.ust continue· ~eep the burden of proof on the School District -the party who 
possess.es and controls the information upon which the decisions are made. Do not shift it to the 
p~rents who may have tremendous difficulty obtaining the infor.mation. this gross imbalance of power 

1 
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. necessitates placing the burden of proof on the school district, the party with greater access to 
nec~ssary evidence,-based on the fundamental principles of fairness.· Ttle goal of IDEA 2004 is to 
provide a fre~ appropriate public education to children with disabilities. As we know; if the parents• 
and the school district reach an impasse over the contents of an IEP; either side can request due 
process; however, practically sp:eaking, it is almost always the parents who initiate- due process 
because th·e school diStrig typically can simply Withhold the needed services, another illustration .of 
this imbalance of p'ower. This places an onerous burden on families. to prove that the. program is not 
appropriate, withQut the scbool ~avlng to ass.ume any burden to prove that their program ls 
ap~ropriate. 

Thank you ·very much for your consideration of this point of view. I implore you not to change 
the current regulations in Connecticut in connection with burden of proof. I also ask that you use 
properly trained staff to. work with students with Autism. 

Respectfully yours, 

Attorney Anne I. 'Eason 
Law Offices of Anne 1. Eason, LLC 
10 Wall Street 
Norwalk, CT 06850. 
www~spedlawyers.com 
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The Connecticut Occupatjonal Therapy Association 
370 Prosped Street, Wethersfield, CT 06109 

To: Education Committee, Connecticut General Assembly 
From: l\fary~EUen Jqhnson, MABSM, OTR/L 
President- ConneCticut Occupational Therapy Association 
Email: Jobnsonm@sacmheart,edu phone (103) 396-8110 
Date: March 8, 1010 · 

Written testimony RE:. 
H. B. No. 54l5'(1LUSED) An.~ct Concerning Special Education Section 

Sen. Thomas P. Gaffey, Rep. Andrew M Fleischmann, and Members of the Education 
Committee: 

000966 

My name is Mary-EDen Johnson and I am the president of the Connecticut Occupational 
Therapy Associ-ion We welcome this opportwtity to offer comments and share our serious 
concerns with the Education Coiruilittee of the Staie of Connecticut General Assembly regarding 
the language ofK B. No. 5425 (RAISED) An Act Concerning Special Education, Section 2 (a) 
and (b). We support the intent of this legislation, but respectfully request that the bill be 
amended to address the foUowing concerns. 

Occupational TheraPY Practitionen Use Applied Behayioral Frames of Reference in 
.Practice · 

Out frrst concern is that the appr:opriation of a common theoretical base of knowledge and 
techniques based on behavioral theory; and the exclusive application of such by a particular 
group ofpractitioners, behavior analysts, Would effectively limit the legitimate application of 
eValuation an~ inteJVention tethriiques incl'uded in occupational therapy ·s .education and 
.pe-ed by our seope of'pr~ce. 

Behavioral theory is the basis of evaluation and iiltervention methods used by 
practitioners certified by the Behavior Analyst Certification Board, but the analysis ofbeluivior 

· and the 8.pplication of interventions to change behavior are not exclusive to those- who consider 
themselves behavio~ analysts. Behaviorism is one of ~y theoretical frameworks tapght. in all 
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occupational theraj,y programs. Indeed. b~havioris:m is part of the, kn~wledge base of many 
professions .. OccupatiOnal therapy practitioners use. applied behavioral frames of reference in 
practice, and have in~rJ)orated behavior modification in their interventions since the 1940's 
(Cole, & Tufano, ·2008); ActiVity and environmental ~ysis has been at the he$It of 
occupational therapy practice since its fourtdation. lit addressing the needs of children and adults. 
with special needs, o~upational therapists evaluate what is interfering with successful 
perfo~ce, ·w&ether as it pertains to the person, the task itseU: or to the environment. Providing 
interventionS which include alteriilg tlie environmentor changing the kinds of motivations that 
elicit a person's engagement in the day to day things that he·or she needS to do to be successful is 
well within. the e~ucatiQn and scope of practice of occupational therapy. This bill would limit the 
practice ofoccilpational therapists licensed in Connecticut . 

.Limiting USe of These Teclinigues to Behavioral Analysg will Restrict Acqss 

Our second concern is that the appropriation of a common theoretical base of knowledge 
an4 techniques based on behavioral theory, and the exclusive application of such by a_particular 
gro1,1p ofpr(lctitioners, behavior analysts, would.result ·in limitations in consumer access to 
behaViorally based services, provided by other ~sciplines. Sec 2 (b) indicates that there is 

·-concern for an an~cipated shortage of practitioners certified by the Behavior Analyst 
Certification Board This bill would limit. consumer access to behaviorally based services 
provide~ by occupational therapists. 

Consumers Sho_uld haye Access to a Range of Servit;es 

It is important that consumers have available a range of services that can address 
behaviorally based probiems that interfere with daily functioning, and that ~ese services are 
provide(! by qualified prc:>fessionals. We have no pbjection to legislative language that defines .the 
qualificationS ofthose who call themselves behavior analysts,. but we oppose.language, as in 
Sec 2 (a);·that restricts the common methods of"design, iniplementation and evaluation of 
environment~ mo4ificatioos, using behavioral stimuli and consequences, including the use of 
.direct observation, measurement and functional analysis of the relationship between the 
eJ:tvironment and behavior, tO produce ·socially significant improvement in human behavior" to 
the practice of those certified by the BehaVior Analyst Certification Board As recently as 2008 
~ ed~orial appeared-in the journal· JJehavior and Social Issues that addressed the initiative taken 
towards licensure by the Association for Behavior Analysis: International. It pointed to the. 
difficuity of taking the approach of attempting to carve out actions that only lic~nsed behavior 
analysts can perform "because many other disciplines use and in some cases are licensed to use 
the interVentions included in mOdel scope of practjce doc~nts" (Mattaini; p. 116). Our final 
concern, then. is that thiS legislation. benefits p.-actitionets who are certified by the Behavior 
An~yst Certification -Board. or supervised by someone wh~ is certified, but limits the range of 
options available to consumers. including the legitimate_ serVices of occupational therapists. 



.. 

•••• 

• 

000968 

Page 3~f3 · 

Prooosed Amendment Language to H. B. No. 5415 CRAISED> 

We request the following changes in the legislative language: 

.S&il••• · Proposed text to be deleted 
Underline = Proposed text to be added 

Sec. ~· (NEW) (Effective July 1, 2010) (a) On and after July I, 20I2, local and regional 
bo:ards. of eclucation shall provide applied behavior analysis services to those students 
with.autislll spectrum disorder whose individualized education plan or plan pursuant to· 
Section SQ4 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 requires such services. 

Such services sltall may be provided by a person who is (I) subject to·the proyjsions of 
subsection (b) of this section, lieeased lty th.e Depaa h:i.eat e( Pultlie Health e• eeFtified 
lt7 the Depai tn:eilt ef Ed~eatiea aad !lileh sei'Vtees aare withia the seepe ef pPaetiee 
ef saeh lieease e• eeFtitieate,'or (2) certified by the Behavior Analyst Certification 
Board as a behavior anaiyst or assistant behavior analyst, provided such aSsistant 
behavior aDalyst is working under the supervision of a certified behavior analyst or (3) is 
a 6eensed or certified professional whose body or knowledge and scooe of practice . 
includes the.analysis of tasks and enyironments ·and the i'Pplication of interventions 
andenVironmental·moditications·which may be behayiorally based. 

For purposes of this. section, "applied behavior analysis" taeaB8 includes the. design, 
io1plementation' and evaluation of environmental modification~ using behavioral stimuli 
and consequence$, including the use of direct observation, measurement and functional 
analysis ·of the relationship between the environment and behavior, to produce socially 
significant improvement in human behavior. 

(b) If the CommisSioner·ofEducation determines that there are insufficient .licensed or 
certified personnel availabie to·provide applied behavior analysis services .in accordance 
with the proVisions of subsectio~ (a) ofthis section, the commissioner may authorize the 
provision of such seryi~es by persons who: (I) Hold a bachelor's degree in a related field~ 
(2) have completed (A) a minimum of nine credit hours of coursework from a course 
sequence·appCQved by the Behavior Arullyst Certification Board, or (B) coursework that 
meet~; the eligibility· requirement to sit for the board ceni.fied behavior analyst 
examination~ and (3) are superviSed by a board certified behavior analyst. 

Thank you fur your con.sideratiQn of our concerns. 

References 

Cole, M· B., &Tufano, it (2008). Applied theories in occupational therapy: A practical 
approach. Thorofare, NJ: Slack Incorporated 

Mattaihi, M (2008). Editorial: Licensing behavior analysts. Beha,,ior and Social Issues, 17(2), 
115-'IIS. 



• 
000969 

LA.Mbutl ~ 

More Than 10 Years of!!amilies Helping Families 
CONNECTICUT FAMILIES FOR 
EFFECTIVE AUTISM TREATMENT 

Education Committee 

March 8, 2010 

Room 3100, Legislative Office Building 
Hartford, CT 06106 . 

Re: HB 5425,. 

Dear Members of the Education Committee: 

My name is Beth Lambert and I am the President of Connecticut Families 
for Effective Autism Treatment (~ FEAT). I speak on behalf of my family 
as the mother of a 16 year-old boy that is severely autistic and on behalf of 
the over 300 families CT FEAT represents. · 

There are two separate provisions contained within this bill upon which I 
wish to couiment- section 2 and section 3. CT FEAT supports section 2 but 
does not support section 3 ofHD 5425. 

The efficacy of applied behavior analysis is a direct function of the rigor of 
its application. The comprehensive application of ABA requires 
understanding and· insight that can only be gained through the emersion in 
the subject provided by intensive graduate level study and controlled 
overseen· application under the tutelage of a fully certified behavior analyst. 

Too often, we have heard from parents whose children have not made 
progress in their applied behavior analysis program because the supervisor 
in charge did not have the proper training. To lose time to an inadequate 
program has great negative implications for children with autism. Children 
with autism have been suspended or removed from a public school because 
they had severe negative behaviors. Having a qualified behavior analyst to 
create and monitor a student's behavior plan may mean the difference . 
between a child being educated at his local school or being placed at a 
segregated facility. 

In 2002, Dr. Kathleen Dyer Ph.D., CCC-SLP, BCBA did a research study 
that looked at the relationship between the number of essential components 
a child received in their programming and the overall quality of life 
outcomes for the children and their families. One of the essential 
components was therapy delivered and supervised by individuals trained in 
behavior an_alysis. The study found that there was, in fact, a correlation 
between quality of life outcomes and the quality of ABA programs. This bill 

:.:·: · , . will enable school systems to more easily determine qualified individuals. 
CT_FEATcommends and supports section 2 ofHB 5425. 



•· 

000970 

However, section 3 of. this bill that puts the.burd~_.of.p,t.Q.Q.(...of eifi_c_acy o1 a program on the parent 
is a giant step backwards for the special needs children of Connecticut. The special" education 
process is daunting· to· many of the parents of special needs children, Parents ·are frequently ill 
equipped to understand the_ needs of the child and the process of meetings and ~e array of 
acronyms is dizzying to the parentnot familiar with the special education. establishment. The 
educati.on professionals are steeped in the process~ They are usually trying to not only balance the 
needs ofmantchildren on minimal resouree~; they are frequently under tremendous pressure to 

. push special equcation children into the lowest cost alternative. 

The individual child is .lost wi~c>ut a str.ong parent advocacy .. This process is already heavily · 
stacked against the fan:Ply of the special needs child .. The school district's team in the special 
education process is well versed :in the process and in the goals of the indiviclual district. These 
teams are prepared and practiced; most .have p!llticipated in dozens if not hundreds ofPPT's .. This 
compare.d .to the p_arents who ~quently alone, not fully comprehend their own rights, the process 
or how to influence its outcome. At CT FEAT, we see parents every day that are daunted and 
intimidated by the_process as it stands today .. In Connecticut, many professionals have worked very 

1 
hard to provide programs and seJ;Vices for out children;· ·nonetheless, we see families unable to 
secure appropriate services Jot their special·needs child under the CUiTent sy8tem. Tilting the 
balance further in favor of the school districts is unconscionable. 

Section 3 will increase th!= need for consultants and lawyers ~o the families of handicapped children 
at a cost many cimno't fiilance. It will in cases of less demanding patents result in children stuck in 

-ineffective.programs. 

In these difficult economic times, it is iJ:nportant that we spend education dollars wisely. The 
provision in HB 5425 requiring proper c.ertification of ABA professionals will make that education 
process more effective with l~tt~e or no cost to the education system. We must however be sure that 
in these difficult times, we don't abdicate our responsibility, to our most vulnerable citizens. 

Thank yo~ for ~s opportunity and your attention. 

Sinc~ly, 

'Beth tam6ert 
Beth Lambert, President 

2 
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TES!IMONY REGARDING RAISED BIL~ NO. 5425 

Dear Committee Members, 
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My name is Dr. Don11 Sottolano. I am the Director of Behavior Services for Area Cooperative 

Educational Ser:vices, ref~rred to by most people as "ACES". 

. . 

I wouid like to express my gratitude tciyou for allowing·me this ·opportunity to express my . . . . ~ . 

support of Bill No. 5425. hi particular, I would like to offer testimony in support of Section 2 of 

the Bill. referring• to the provision of behavior analysis services to stL!dents with autism and 

related disorders. I have never enjoyed the. act of public· speaking, so let me apologize before 

hand for any nervousness that you see over .the next few. minutes. I would like to address 2 

points and finally share some examples that hopefully make these ·points salient. 

The fact that I am here speaking to_ you today; despite my public speaking angst, is testimony 

to how imp:ortant and impassio.ned I feel ab.out the delivery of behavior technology to disabled 

studen~s, parents, and educators. A gr:e.at many students with autism are unable to speak for 

themselves as a result of communication disorders which· is one of the three disabling 

conditions that they live wi~h. Therefore it is incumbent upon us as ·professionals, parents, and 

legislators, in the.act of speaking·for children with autism spectrum disorders, to have a firm 

grasp an~ a clear unc;ler.stand.ing of what 2Q-plus years of research has demonstrated -

application~ of beha~io~ technology has shown itself to be the sin·gle most effective 

intervention for improving outcomes for children with autism and related disorders. 

-· Twenty-three years ago ACES invited a 'world renowned' expert in the field of autism. and 

developmental disabilities, Dr. Richard Foxx, to come·to CT. and help the agency understand 

how to better service ·students with disabilitie~. Dr. Foxx spent 2-weeks at ACES working in the 

schoo.ls, showing teachers how to reduce behavior problems, teach new behaviors, and 

structure effective learning environments. At the. end of this "2-week period, Dr. Foxx offered 

the administrator~ and Peter Young, Executive Director of ACES, what he believed (personal 

commuhication·s), amongst a ·number of ideas, a linchpin recommendation- hire someone with 

training and expertise in behavior analysis as part of your staff. Dr. Foxx understood that 

'children with autism and developmental disabiiities freq!Jently present with co~plex learning . 

and behavior issues. _The complexity of issues in turn req~ires that staff be prepared both 
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-conceptually and with sound skills in order to provide an appropriate e~ucation. For children 

with autism and re.lated ~isorders the appropriate use of evide_nce-based behavior technologies 

will proyide the best opportunity for successful integration within the family, the school, and 

the community. 

I started with ACES 22-years ago. At that time there wa~ no Behavior Analysis Cenification 

Board (BACB), so I wo~ld have been considered as w~rking within my "scope of practice" at 

that time. With the support of administrators and each of tl:lree E).Cecutive Directors ACES 

currently employs 16 Behavior Analysts,.12 of whom are board certified and 4 who are 

completing their compet~ncies for certification. What has this m·eant to the students, many of 

whom are on the autism spectrum, who attend ACES schools, who we go out and work for 

across many school districts within CT., ·and finally in the home ·programs we support? The . 

evidence is clear that the abi.lity of ACES to provide"behavi~r analysis by competently trained 

professionals and the ability·of ACES to train other professionals, par~ professionals, and 

parents has dramatically e,ffected growth in skill acquisition and reduction i"n behavior problems 

for children with autism and' other disabilities. 

h is my hope that this committee ~ill_ follow the same path by supporting Section 2 of Bill 5425 

· supporting the provision of beh~vior analysis services by highly qualifie~ professionals~ In no 

other profession within the field of ·education, e.g., speech language pathology, ·occ~pational 

therapy, _social work; nursing, is non qualified persons practice in the absence of training and 

supervislo·n. 

IGII 
Finally, I would like to briefly describe two examples that.spea~ to ~he c~mplexity, and 

.significant impact, ofthe· application of behavior ,technolqgy witl:l children with, autisrn 

spectrum disorders. 

First, .is the .case of a young ~!rl who was unable to attend her public school without her mother 

bei_ng present. The young girl_ constantly held C?nto her moth_er's arm, leg, and clothing. Her 

mother could not leave her side. She wore her long brown hair down over her face to avoid 
- -

seeing or being seen by anyone. This is a young ~irl who could very easily been sent out of 

district, perhaps t_o a_ residential placement, perhaps out of state.. No one could get this young 

girl to look, interact, touch· ~aterials, or speak. It took my behavior analyst and me 18 mo~th's 
to help her _re~enter her s·pecial education classroom. By this time ,she was speaking_ to others, 

doing her class work, and her mo'!l was ho~e. What did it take for us to help her? Every speck 

of behavior analysis that we had ever learned, staff that was willing to learn new strategies 

·' i 
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even though many.of.them seemed counter intuitive, and finally, a schpol tha·t wanted t~is to 

work fot the child. · 

Second,· is a case of a youn~ boy, (6 years old) '!lfho would run across his living room head first 

into the wall. He had done this so many times that his skull had a network of hairline fractures. 

His ·school behavior was ·ameliorated, at this time, though the use of a 2:1 staff ratio, the 

removal C?f i.nstructions at the first sign of trouble, and a lot of. edible treats to keep him happy. 

After 19-months of behavior intervention (including communication training, academic work, 

life skills·traini~g, and_behavio~ management for sel.f-injury) his head banging has been reduced 

to near zero levels. Hi~ educational program Is now housed in an ABA setting whete his 

academic production has been significant and life skills continue to improve~ e.g., dining skills 

and toileting. Although this program started in the home, the $Chool was an essential 

compone·nt. in a'chiE!ving success. In· the absence of competent professionals trained in applied 

behavior analysis this young boy's future would be uncertain at best. Now the parents and 

.school have grea~ expectations for tlim. 

. . 
I could go on and on wi.th st9ries about children with autism and ot~er disabilities '!lfhO given 

competent, qualified behavior staff m~kes strides no one thought possible, but I hope this 

testimony is s.~fficient'in making the point that competency in applied behavior analysis is 

critical in the education and t'reatment of children with autism and other disabilities. The ACES 

tag line, in our ABJ\ program, ·seems an appropriate ending for this testimony: "~verything you 

do matter's"; but'then I would.add if you know what to do it will matter a Jot more. 

Sin~erely, 

Donn Sottolano, Ph.D. 

Board Certified Behavior Analyst 

Director ACES Behavior Services Center 

dsottolano@aces.org 
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Meaghan Damato, MS, CCC-SLP 

March 8, 2010 

Testimony in support of l-IB 5425 Section 2 

My name is Meaghan Damato and I am a Speech/Language Pathologist in a CT public school. lam 
currently enrolled in coursework online to become a Board Certified Behavior Analyst. The courses are 
a~cessible, affordable and high quality;_ In combination with my supervision from a BCBA and this 

coursework, I have al.ready been able to apply strategies to my daily speech and language therapy 

session. 

. . 
It is critical to· note that my training as a Speech. Lang~age Pathologist did not prepare me to implement~: 
design or suggest behavior interventic;m plans as designated by a plan~ing and placement team. To 

ensure the highest level of efficacy that the children of the stat~ of CT deser9e, ·it is imperative that a 

BCBA or BACBA create and execute behavioral strategies • 
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Preamble 

INTRODUCTION 

The Nati.onal Commission for Certi~g Agencies (NCCA) accredits c~fication organizations 
complying with its Stan~.·The mission ofNCCA is to help ensUJ:e·tbe health; welfare, and safety of 
the public through the accie~tation of certification programs/organizations that assess professional 
competence:The NCCA .uses a pe~r review process to establish accreditation standards, to evaluate 
compliance with these standaids, to recognize organizatioilslprograms which demonstrate. compliance, 
and to serve as a resource on quality certification. The purpose ofNCCA accreditation is to p~Vide the 
p:Ublic aild other:stakeholders the means by which to identify certification programs that serve their 
compe~ncy assUran.ce:needs. NC.CA S~dards address the structure and governance of the certifying 
ageney,·the characteristics of the c.ertification program, the infoimation ~uired ~·be ~vBilable to 
applicants, certificants, and the public, and the recertification initiatives of the certifying agency. 'NCCA 
is a sep~tely governe~ acereditation arm of. the National Organization for Competency Assurance 
(NOCA), a membership association of certification organizations proVidjng techil.ical and educational 
information concerning certitication practices. 

Since the Standards were first issued in the late 'i 970s, NCCA )las observed fun~ental c~ges in the 
natw'e, scope, and importance of certification. First, ·the ·certification commuility has expanded 
dramatically to include a broader variety of occupational and professional credentials offered by non­
profit organizations, .for-profit entiti~s. gove~ental agencie11, !Qid induStries. Second, it is increasingly 
common for a certification organization to offer multiple certification programs. ~ the Certification 
community lu!s expan~ internationaily. Fourth, the·certification and testing communities have 
in~uced the computer as a means of both developing items and new assessment formats,. as well as 
administering assessments. This c~ge has also 'ted~ to the implementation ofmodem testirig . 
methodologies to cipitalize on the power of the computer to score and scale the assessment insb1J,men~. 
·Fifth, an increasing number of certification programs are recognized by state and provincial regulatory 
authorities, a practice th!!-~ expands the tramtional detiilition of certification. 

In keeping with its service to the public.and to various other stakeholders ofprofessio~ certification, and 
in order to. address··fundamental changes in certification, NCCA un~ertook. the review imd revision of its 
accreditation.standards. In 1997, NCCA established two Task Forces tO address the feasibility of revising 
the accreditation Standaids to address the changes described above and to ensure the currency of the 
Standards for the foreseeable futw'e. The Task Forces were eventually combined at the end of 1997 to 
form a S~g Committe~. 
In August 1998, NCCA obtained approval from the NOCA Bo~ of DirectorS ·to conduct fundraising 
activities· in support of.the continued work of. the Steering Committee. As an outcoine of this effort,· 
NCCA hired ~ independent proje:ct manager. 

During 1999 and early 2000 the Steering Committee conducted activities through the formation of four 
Task Force11, each focusing, on a different se~ of accreditation standards: (1) Purpose, Governance, and 
.Resources (2) Responsibilities to Stakeholders (3) Assessment Mechanisms, ·and ( 4) Recertification. The 
Task Forces:represented a cross section ofcurrendy accredited groups, testing services, and other 
professionals witb·experti~ in cer.tification. · · 

Copyrig,-u2004 Naliooal Orgauization tor Compet.ency Assurd.llce. All Rights Reserved. 
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Members of~eSteering Committee and the Task Forces reported to NCCA in November, 1999,and to 
the NOCA Board and Membership in December; 1999. A co~p1ete report ofth,e Standards Rev~ion. 
Project was prepared and submitted to NCCA by the Steering Conmrlttee in March, 2000. After NCCA 
review and revision of the SteePng Committee's.report a~ of these documents was made avallable for 
public eomment. Following JlUIDerOUS revisions and review periods throughout2001 the draft Standards 
were· presented to the organizations accredited by the NCCA for ratification in January, 2002. The 
Standards were approved m February, 2002. 

In November of2006, the Commission approved a revised definition of''Public Member." Tliis was 
considered an editprial ~sion .. 

STRUCTURE AND' DEVELOPMENT OF THE STANDARDS. 

The Standards focus on certification programs and are _organized into five sections: (l)"Puipose, 
Governance, and ResoUrces, e<ontainiiig five Standards (2) ~onsibilities to Stakeholders, containing 
four Stan~ (3) Assessment Instruments, containing nine StandardS (4) Rcicertification, containing. two 
Standards, and (S)Maintainiilg Accredita,ti~;>n, containing one Standard · 

To earn or maintain accreditation by NCCA, ·the certification program must meet "1/ Standards and 
provide evidence ofcompliance through the submission of required dOcumentation. 

The statements.ciescribing the Standards are numbered consecutively. Accompanying each Standard.are 
Esselitilll Elements, which iu-e directly related to the Standard and specify what a certification program 
must do to fulfill requirem~ts of the Standard 

A second subsection under each S~ is called Commenlllry. The Commentary section clarifies 
terms~ provi~ ·examples of practice that help explain a Standard, or offers suggestions regarding 
.evidence that must be documented to demonstrate compliance. NCCA reserves the right to revise the 
'Essential Elements and the Commentary sect,ions in response to changes in certification practice. 

·The ~evelopment of the Standards was guided by the following assl,UDptions: 

1. A number of previous NCCA Standards, such as the requirement that the certifying agency be non­
. g~venimcmtal, nonprofit, and national in scope, are restrictive. Further, by opening the ilc:Creditation 
· process to include certification programs in for-profit organizations, NCCA more effectively achieves 
its public service mission. 

2. The rq>propriate ·unit of ac~ditation is the certification prognim rather than th!' certifying 
organization. In fact, NCCA accreditation previously req~d that all certification programs offered. 
by an agency meet-all standards in order for the agency to achieve accreditation. 

3. NCCA accreditation should be aWlii'Qed for a period of five years for ~e initial program certification. 
If organizations or agencies apply for·NCCA accreditation of additional programs following. · 
accreditation of the original program(s), any new programs will be accredited until·the date th~ 
organization's·initial accredi~tion expires. All of an _organization's accredited programs will be 
eligible for renewal on the same the five~year f!=Dewal C)'Cle~ · · 

4. Autonomy .in the management.and administration of certification protects· certificati9n programs from 
undue influence. Autonomy is required in order for certif,ic_ation programs to serve stakeholder · 
interests, primarily those of consUm.~ of professional services. 0 However, since certification 
programs take di~erent "forms for different professions and occupations, a variety of structures may 
be effectively employed to prevent undue influence from comj>eting interests. · 

Copyright2004 National OrganiZl!-tion .for·Competency Assurance. All Rigbts Reserved. 
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S. The. term stakeholder has been used to refer to candidates and the public, as well as to members of a . 
profession, occupa~on, or regulatory body. The term denotes the primary interest ofthe public and · 
other consUmers of the certification program. The term also encomplJ!Ises certificants and the entities 
offering certification, ~ well as educatorS, ·and employers~ It is appropriate to ack,nowledge tl:ie 
legitimate influence of aU stakeholder bodies. 

6. The NCCA:S~dards p~inlng 19 assessment instruments should be consistent With the Standards 
for E4ucational and PSychological Testing (American Educational Research Association, Ainerican 
Psychological Associatio~. and National Council on M~urement in Education, 1999), as well as 

.·other standards~and guidelines related to certification accreditation developed by specjfic professions~ 
occupations, gQve~tal ag.cies, ~d international organizatitins, or ~ertification activity criteria 
more generally, such as (but notlimi_t¢d to) Principles of Fairness: An EYBmining Guide for 
Credentialing Boards (Council.on Licensure Enforcement and Regulation and the National 
Organization for Competency As~urance, 1993)" and the Uniform Guide~es on Employee Selection 
ProcedUres (Equal-EmpJoyment.Opportuirl.tj' Commission, Civil Service Commission, U.S. 
Department of Labor, imd U.S. Department of Justice, 1978). · 

7. Recertifi~tion is valuable for all certificl!-tion pro~. Demonstrating continuing competence 
through a variety of recertification mechanisms is in the .b.est interest$ of both the public and the 
discipline certified . 

Copyright 2004 National Orgaui7.ation for Competency Assu~nce. Ali Rightl> Reserved. 
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Standards 

PURPOSE,_ (;OVERNANCE, and RESOURCES 

Standard 1 

Tbe purpose of the certifi~ation program is to conduct certification activities in .a manner that 
upholds s~nd&.rds for·coQlp~t~nt pra_~tice in~ profession, occupation, role, or skill. 

.Essential Element: 

A. It is the responsibilityQfthe certification program applying forNCCA accreditation to identify 
the.poplilation beiilg c~ed ana to provide justification for the appropriateness of its 
certificatjo~.activities. Typically; a certification program issues a: credential or title·to those· 
certified. Ifdle applying·pio~ doe~ not, an explanation should be provided explaining why the 
issilance ofa crredentiaJ. or .title is not appropriate to the profession, occupation, role, or skill. 

Commentary: 

A. Suggested evidence to document that the Standard bas.been met may include a mission statement, 
bylaws, articles of incorporation,_ a policy and procedures document, a governing committee 
charter, or candidate brochures. · 

Standard 2 

The certification program must be structured and governed in ways that are appropriate for tbe 
profession, occupation, role, or sldll, and that ensure autonomy' iD decision making ove-: essential 
certification actiVities. - · · · . 

Essential EkmentS: 

A. The certifying-program ~ust show that the governance ~cture. policies, and procedures that 
have been established protect against undue iDtluence that could compromise the integrity of the. 
certification process .. 

B. The governance structure, policies, and procedures must provide for autonomy in decision 
making regBrding important aspects of the certification program such as· eligibility standardS; die 
developmeiit~ admin,istraiion, and·scoririg of the assessm~t Uisttuments; selection ofpersomiel; 
imd operationll\ prQcesses. 

C. The development, apministration, and scoring of ~sessment instruments must promote the 
purpose oftb.e certification program. 

D. To avoid conflicts of interest between certification and education functions, the c~cation 
agency must not also ~e responsible for accreditation of educational or training pi"Ogril.ms or 
courses ot: study leading to the certification . 

Copyright.!004 National Organi:r.ation for Competency Assurance. All Rights Reserved. 
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Commentllry: 

A. The. appropriate sbucture and governance of a certification program will reflect the interests of 
the gen~ pubiic .~ th~ credentiaL In traditional fomis of professional or occupa~onal 
certitic;~tioli, publi~:iitt¢rest requires direct protection of esseu,tial certifiCation decisions from 
·undue in~uence~ Such protection is ~e~ially h:nportant when a certification program is 
spo~oreCI by a p~fessional membership association or pJQptietacy entity. In these cases it is 
approprj~te that ~e certification program's sbucture and governance protect the integrity of 
essential certification decisio!JS. 

When the certification program involves a proprietai)r product or service, the issue of1mdue 
influence is.diffm.DL In Utese cues it is assumed that the·proprietor has a clear and reasonable 
self- ~interest in preventing extem!ll or c:;ompeting_ influences-from diminishing the quality of the 
certification. It iS·recognized that the public is often not a c;lirect consumer of the activities: o(the · 
certified popl$tlon; The public interest will be adequately protected· when the needs of the 
proprietor; eD1Pioyers, ~1: purchasers who rely on the credential proVide significant direction over 
certification policy and ·decision making. · 

B. Pressure to adjust. certification standards either to limit the.number ofcertificants or to reduce or 
elevate the es~lished standard by c~angiD.g requirements could-interfere with the maintenance of 
standards established 'for.a given certification. 

C .. Certification prograiDS may satisfY the requfrement for autonomy of the governing body or 
governing committee in a number-of ways. lncotporation·of.~e ~~g·agency as an · · 
independent:UJ!.it !JSuallY ensures autonomy. The bylaws of il p~t org!lllization may be· 
constrUcted so.that-.certification program governance· and decision-uuiking are defined as the 
-responsibility of~~ specific ~t of die 0rganization with complete authority over all essential 
certification decisiQJis. A gov~rning committee may be given such authority in the poUcies and 
proc~dures and. orga,Jiizational ~hart ·ora cotporation. 

D. In adCtition to ~9~ accrediting programs le!lding t9 the ~tial ce~ati~n, the c.ertitication 
orgailization must not require that candidates·.co~lete that organiz!ltion's.pro~P.ID for 
certification eligibjlity. If a certification organizlltion provides an educational program (including 
but lio~ ijmited to primary education, exam preparation c~urlies,--litudy guides), the organization 
must not state or imply ~t: l) this prom:am is the on,J.y. ~yailab.le route to certification; or.2) that 
purchase or completion·ofthis program is required for initial certification. 

·E. Suggested evid~ce -~o doc~elit ~at the Standard ~.been metinay include a mission ·statemen~ 
bylaws,·articles.ofincotpo~tion, business plans, ·a policy mid procedutes document, a governing 
coiiunittee charter;.or·orga.Dizational charts. · · : . 

Standard 3· 

The certifica~~m boar" or .governi~g commi~ee of the certification progrim must bi.clude 
bi.dividuals from 'tbe·certi_fied.popul.ation,_ as .well' as voting· representation. from at least one 
consumer or.p~bUc·liiembet; ·~or ~~titles offering•more than one ~ertific.tion program, a system 
must be bi. place·tbro~gb·wbic~ !lJI ~ertln_ed p_oplilations are repres~lited, with voting rights, on the 
certificati~n board or governing committee. ·· · 

. Essentilll Elements:. 

A. A system or structure ~ust be established for ensuring appropriate stakeholder involvement by 
desisnating certain representative positions oil the governing body. To ensure a balance of 

C<.lpyright :!004 National Orgwti7..ation for Competency Assurance. All Rights Reserved. 
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pro~·input,.the.goveming body may implement a rotating system of representation over a set· 
period of time. 

B. The c~fic~iion program must establish bylaws and/or policies and procedures for the selection 
of individulilS who sCIYe on the board or governing commi~e. 'This information must show that 
the-selection of~ese·individ~ prevents inappropriate inil.uence from a parent or outside body. 

Comment11ry: 

A. It is.important ~t stakeholders (e.g., the public and other consumers, employers, regUlators, and 
certificants) are reptes~ted on the body(i~s) that sets policies regarding the certification pro~ 
'including actiVities related to eligibility and the development, administiadon, and scoring ofthe 
assessment inStillment. · 

B. Suggested evidence .to document that ~e Standard has been met may include a mission statement, 
·bylaw!l, articles· of incorporation, business plans, a poliey and procedUJ:es documen~ a governing 
committee·ch~er, ot organizational charts. 

C. The public me~beds considered by NCCA to be a person who represents the direct and. indirect 
users of.c;ertifi.cants' skills/services. Because this inay be defined veiy'broadly, a rotating system 
for r¢presen .. tion of various publics may be implemented over tiuie. The public member may be 
a professional, but shoul4 _not have similar credenti~ ~ the certificants. The public member 
should not be a member of a related_profession or a profession that provides services that are 
complementary to cemticants' services. Tlie NCCA recommends,_but does not require, that the 
publi~ mei:Dber has been or is a po~ti~ ~ consumer of the certificants' skills or services. It is 
also recommended that,public members. have experience with public advocacy. 

The public mei:iiber'sb,ould not be: 

• A clirrent or previ0ps member o(the profession encompassed by the certification·pro~. of 
.the certificati~ organiZation. · · 

• A member of a related profession or a profession that provides complementary services to the 
certifi~ilnts' services~ 

• Ai:i employer. or ail e~nployee of individlials in the profession encompassed by the 
certification programs of the certification organization. 

• An employee of an 'individual-certified by the certification orgBnizatio~ or. of an employer of 
iildividuais in the profession encompassed by the certification programs of the certification 
organization. 

• An employee of any certification organization. 

• Currently deriving mQre than 5% of their total income from the profession encompassed by 
the certification pro~ of the certification org~zation. 

The public mem~er should not have: 

• Derived in any .of the five years preceding-my appointment as a public member on the 
governing body more than 5% of their tota,l inco,me from the profession encompassed by the 
certification programs o( the certification organization. 

• Worked for or provided contract services to· the certification organization at anY time dUring 
the fi:ve'years preceding my appointment as a public member on the governing body. 

Copyright 2004 National Orgaili:r.atioi:l (or Compet~ncy A.ssurancc.AII Rigl~ts Reserved. 
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Standard 4 

The certification program must h!lve sufficient financial resources to conduct effective and 
tho~ough. certification and recertification activities. 

Essential.Element:-
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A. Financial reports of the certification program must demonstrate adequate resources available to 
support ongoing certification and recertification processes. 

Con:une"'tary: 

A. The certification program should be-able to document that monies used for the certification 
program are readily avli,ilabie . 

. B. Suggested evidence to dOcument that the Standard bas been met includes financial statements for 
the ce~fication proglam.. 

Standard 5 

The certification program must have sufliclent staff, consul~nts, and other human resources to 
conduct effec~ve certification ilnd recertification activities. 

Essential Elements: 

A. Key staff an~ ~on-staff consUltants m;td professionals must possess adequate knowledge and skill 
to conduct certi~cation program activities. 

B .. The certific~tion ptogrBIIl must have adequate resources to conduct the activities (e.g., processing 
ofapplications, administering the assessment instrument, storage of records) ofthe-certification 
program. 

Commentary: 

A. Documentation of resource availability·andacti.Vi.ty occurrence does not mean that eyery 
certification pf!)~ Dius~ have its o~ office or building; in some cases, all activities could be 
adequately ~died with.services from a testing company, cons~tants, or management service. 

B. Suggested evid~nce to d9cument that the S.tandard has been ~et·may include resumes or 
curriculum ~tae of key .staff; non-staff consultants, and profe~sionals, and associated· 
orgariizational charts describing the inter-relationships among the individuals providing services 
to the certification program. . 

RESPONSiBILITIES to STAKEHOLDERS 

Standard 6 

. A certification program must estabUsh, publish, apply~ and_.periodically review key- certification 
policies and procedures concerning eXisting and prospective certificants such as those for . 
determining eligibility criteria; lippiybig "for ·certificatio~; adminiStering assessment instruments; 
establiShing performance «Jomaiils; appeals, confidentiality, certification statiStics~ and dlscipllile; 
and complying with appiieable laws. 

Essential Elements: 

A. Published documents that cleariy defme the certification responsibilities of the organization mlist 
include the following:· · 
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• The pwpose of the certification program 

• Eligibility criteria.and application policies and procedures 

• Materials outlining all eXamination processes and procedures 

• A detailed listing andlor·outline of the performance domains, tasks, and associated 
knowledg~ and/or skills 

• A-summary ofcertificatlon activities (number of'candidates examined, paSs/fail statistics, and 
nUDiber of individualS curi'ently certified) for: each prl)gram 

• Discipline; nondisc;rimination, and confid~tiality policies and procedures 

• Appeals policies and procedures 

B. Confidentiality policies must (a) ensure that candidate application status and examination results 
are held confidential, and (b) delineate the .circumstances under which this _iid'ormation .may be 
disclosed or made public. 

C. Policies and procedures m~t be publi!;hed and must include guidelines by which candida~s may 
question eligibility determination, assessment instrument results, and certification status. 

D. Disciplinary policies must include p_rocedures to address complaint's that may concern conduct 
that is h!lriDful to the pu~Uc or inappropriate to the discipline (e.g., incompetence; unethical 
beh!lvior, or physical/mental impairment affecting performance). These policies must ensure 

. appropriate treatment of sensitive information and filii- decision making. 

Commentary: 

A. Publications concerning eligibilitY criteria, applicationS, assessment instruments, appeals, 
discipline, confidentiality, e~~ .• are required to inform candidates and other stakeholders about 
program policies. 

B. Applicable laws and regulations include nondiscrimiDati~n, disabilities, and other issues which 
may affect faiiness to candidates or protection for consumers. · 

C. Procedures for requesting accommodations, for disabled cmdid8tes should be stated clearly and 
published in· an appropria~ ag!Mcy doc'ilmeilt. The proces~ should include mechanisms that will 
ensure·tbat proper evidence is submitted to'the agency to assist the agency 'in making a 
determination regarding the.re9-uested accommodation. 

D. Any accommodation provided should be reasonable and not co~promise the validity and 
reliability of the assessm~t instruments. 

E. Suggested evidence to document that the Stan~ bas been met may include a policy and 
procedtires ~anual, a candidate ~dbook, and· any written documents or forms regarding 
procedures for obtaining approval fcir an accommodation .. 

Standard 7 

The certifieatio'n ·program. must publlsb a description of the.assessment instruments used to make 
certification decisions as weii as the research methods 'il!led to ensure that the ·assessment 
Jns~uments ~re vaUd. 

Esseniial Element: 

A.. Procedures.rela~d to assessment instruments must address deveiopment and valida,tion, eligibility 
req~ents~ an~ adminis~ti~n (e.g., availability .and loc;ation, fees, reporting of results). 
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Commentary: 

A. Suggested evidence to documeni that the Standard bas been met may include a candidate 
handbook, brochilres about the certification program, and other public documents. 

Standard 8. 

Tbe certification program must award certification only after· tbe knowledge and/or skill of 
individual applicants bas been ev~luated and determined to be acceptable. 

Essendtd Elements; 

000985 
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A. lf any cunei:J.t certificants (at the ti.J:Qe the application for accreditation is made) were granted 
certification withQut having to .. meet the examination req~ts established for certification, a 
rationale. must be provided to explain bow·the competence ofthose individuals was evaluated and 
found to ~e sufficient The:period-during which Suc:b test exemptions were granted must have 
been teiminated.before the certification progtam.iS eligible (or accreditat;ion. 

B. Once a program,is accredited, "grandfathering,"'or any other procedure for granting a credential 
in· the absence of.evaluating the knowledge andlor.skill of an individUal, is not acceptable. 

Commentary: 

A. Gtan.dfatllering is generally seen !IS: a conflict witll_ stakeboJder interests, It is used froiD t;ime to 
time in lice11S111'ci.as a means ofprotecting.the rights of individuals who entered a profession prior 
to its regulation imd should not be excluded from the right to practice. Professionai certification 
doe~ riot.JionDally CIU'I'Y, such potential to restrict the right to practice. 

B. Suggested eVidence to document that the Stand8rd bas been met may include a policy and 
procedures document, a' candidate handbook, brochures about the certification program, and other 
public docUinents. 

Standard 9. 

Tbe certific!ltion program ~ust maintain a Ust of and. provide verification of ~ertified incU_viduals. 

Essenlilll Element: 

A. The certification program must maintain a list of current and previous certificants. 

Commentary: 

A. ·The certification program should provide and verify that a certificant possesses currently valid 
certification upon request from any member of the public. Policies-governing verification should 
allow disclosure ofwl:letber or not the cel1ificant is clirrentiy iJi·good standing, without 
communicating·other.infonnation which may .. violate the confidentiality rights ofcertificapts or: 
applicants. 

B. The ce~fication program may disc~ infoimation l!bo~t ·previous .certificants after a.reasonable 
time period when such information is no longer valuable to the certification program~s 
stakeholders. 

C. Suggested eviden~e to document that tl:le Standard bas been met may include a policy and 
procedures document, a c~didate handbook, brochures about the certification program, 
directories in which certificant namt:s lire published, and other public documents. 
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ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENTS 

Standard 1 0 · 

The certification program must analyze, d~fme, and pubUsh perf~rmance domains and tasks 
related .to ~e purpose ~r the crede~tial, and th·e knowledge and/or skill associated with the 
performance domains and tasks, and use tliem to develop specifications for tli~ assessment 
instruments. 

Ess~mt/ill Eletn~nts: . 

000986 
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A. A job/practice analysis must be conducted lea4ing to clearly-delineated performance domains and 
tasks, BI!Sociated :knowledge and/or skills, aild sets of canteni/item sp~cifications to be used as the 
basis for developing each.:type of.assessm~t iDstrument (e.g., multiple-choice, essay, oral 
examination). · · · · 

B. A report must be publiShed that ~ the job/practice analysis to specifications for the assessment 
innrum~ts. . 

Commentary: 

A. No single method. exists to define pert:orman~e domains, tasks, andJlSsociatecl knowledge and/or 
skills. Appropriate.strategies include (a) cmiupittees ofrejlteselita~ve experts to define 
performance domains and tasks: and associated knowledge and/or skills, iilcluding a review of 
related ~ce- or job-liased information, on review of the. information from a previous study 
(b) rating·scales (e.g., frequency and importance) to identify and seiect critical performance 
domains, tasks, and·associated knowledge and/or~ (c) collection ofjob/piactice information 
using logs,obseiV~tions ofprac.ti.ce, and/or interviews, or (d) review ofin"oposed performance 
domains, tasks, ~ociaied knowledge and/or slWls, and rating scales by an independent panel of 
experts. 

· B. Validation of performance domains, tasks, and associated knowledge and/or skills is typically 
llCC:Omplished·by co~ducting a survey of current certifi.carits and/or individuals pi'O\'.iding services 
or performing a job consistent with the purpose of the credenti~. It is important to sample widely • 
within the profession, occupation, or ~;olC, or among those who use or support a product, to ensure 
representa~on in.te!ES of major practice areas, job titles, work settings, geography, ethnic 
diversity, gender, and work ~perience, Stakeholders such as educators, supervisors, and 
employeni·may be include~~ a'S. appropriate; An adequa~ s~pl¢ size should be used to ensure 
that the estimlited level ofm~e.nterror is.defensible. . 

C. Analysis of ratings information collected in the survey should.d~e how and .to what degree 
the performance domains; tasks, and associated knowledge and/or skills relate. to the purpose of 
.the credential. LinkageS to the content of the assessJJ!,ent instrumentS should be bailed on the u5e 
. of ratings data. Empi.J.:ical algorltlmis or other psychometric methods u8ed· to. analyze or combine _ 
ratings from different scales should be specified Analyses of d~graphic information collected 
from sunr~Y participants should also be ~ed to evaluate rePresentativeness of the ~dings. 

D. A table ofspecificaqons should be prepared for each assessment: instrument specifYing the 
weighting ofperfotm.iuice domains; taSks., aild associated knowledge and/or skills to be included 
The weighting systep1 ~ould be based primarily on.data.collected from survey participants, with 
informed review and interpretation provided by a panel of subject-matter exPerts. Decision rules 
used t~ .eliminate performance domains; taskS, and associated knowledge and/or skills from the 
spe~ifi!=BtiOii ~ble .s.IJ~ul~ be expla~ed. The ~ecifications, may 'also include instructions to the . 
item writers to be used in developing assessment instruments. 
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E. Because rapid changes may occur .in knowledge and/or. skills and in technology, it is important 
that ~rtification pro~ periodically review performance domairis, tasks, and associated 
knowledge 8.Jld/or'skills in the specifications to ensilte tllat they are cturent. Since it is. impossible 
to sp~cify with precision bow .often the review ·should be conducted, each certification agency 
should develop its own timeframe and rationale. For existing certification programs, any changes 
betWeen new specifications and previous specifications should be noted and explamecl 

F. Suggested evidence to document that the ·standard bas been met requires a complete report 
sUmmarizing the results of the job/practice analysis; which may include: 

• A description of the background and experience of subject-matter experts and professionais 
who participated in vanous phases of ihe job/practice analysis 

• Identification of the psychometric consultants or organization used to conduct the job/practice 
analysis or important phases of it 

• A descriptioli .of methodS used to delineate perfonnance domains, tasks, and associated 
knowledge ancilor s~lls . 

• A copy ofthejob analysis survey, including all ins~ctions; rating scales, open-ended 
questions, and background demographic information collected from participants 

• A descr;i.,tion ofthe survey's sampling plan and its rationale 

• Doc\iiiientatioi:J. ofsurvey·re&Ults, including retum.rate, ~y~is of ratings data, algQrithms or 
q~er p~ycbonietric metboc;ls used to analyze or combine ratings data, and a rationale 
supporting representativeness ofs'!l"ey findings 

• A table of specifications for·each assessment instrument specifying weighting of the 
perfoniumce do~, tasks, and assocjated knowledge and/or skill, along with any decision 
rules used to eliminate any of these elements from the table of specifications 

• Date.ofthe study and description of a plan to· update periodically the job/Practice analysis 

0. The foim~ report.ofthejoblpractice-analysis study to be provided to demonstrate compliance 
·with this standard may be COD:Sidered by the organization to be a confidential document, and 
therefo~, the .. organizatio~ may decide to not make ~twi4eiy available. However, in these cases, · 
the orgaliiiation must p~bli5.l1 and make avajlable .a supunBiy of the study or statement(s) 
describi)lg the exar,n specific.iions devel()plllent process for. dissemination to prospective 
candidates and other interested members of the putJlic. . 

Standard 11 

Tb~ certification pr.ogram mu_st employ assessment instruments·;tbat are derived fr.om the 
job/practice anillysis ai:J.cl tbat.~re .consistent wt~ gene~:~Df accepted psychometric prindples. 

Essentilll Elements: · · 

I\ .. ·. Asses~ep.t instrumen_ts, including assessment items, exhibits, i!lSb'UCtions to e~ees, scoring 
_proce4ure!i, "arid~trainiJig procedures for administration of·assessments, must be pfi!ducts of an 
apprQPiiately ·.designed arid documented development process. 

B. The conte~.t sampling_ plan for test items or other ~es~ent components must correspond to 
content as delineated and specified in ~e job/practic;e analysis. . 

•;"" 

C. An. ongoing process must e~t' to ensure that linkage between the assessment iilstruments and the 
job/practice ·analysis is maintained; as assessment components are revised and replaced over time . 
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This linkage between assessment content and job/practice analysis must be documented and 
available for rc;view by stakebc;>lders. 

D. Certification program& must follow a valid development process that is appropriate for 
assessment Instruments. 

E. A systematic plan must·be.created and implemented to minimize the impact of content error and 
bias on the ass~s~ent development process. Assessment content must be reviewed by qualified 
subject marier ei'pertS. 

Commentary: 

A. Documentation for'ass~en~ should include a detailed description of the delivery format for· 
each portion· of the ~sessment an4 the -~e-of response required of caildidates. Developers 
should take reasopable:steps·to'·~ that modes of presentation and response are justified bY 
job retatedness. If the form of the aSSCSl!in~t ~~ent is to be delivered on computer, the · 
documentation of item selec~ion fules or dispiay features should: be described. Certification 
programs sh9uldaoc~nt bow background an!.fexperience factors of the candidate-population 
were considered_ in seiecting. item types or other assessment formats. .. 

B. Qualitications ofs~bjeci matter-experts, assesslilent-dev~lopmentprofessionals; content 
reviewers, and others involved in assessment development sbould.be appropriate to the content 
area tested and assessment procedures used and documented. · 

C. T~g provideCl tO. item write~. item ~yieyvers, and othetS who produc~ assesslil~t content 
should be structured, deliv~Ci; ·and doc~ented in a professioilal and consistent manner. 

D. The development 8Jld assemblypt®ess for usessment instruments should be documented 

E. The developm~t-process should ~elude pilot testing of new items with a representative sample 
of the target popUlation, with revision based on statistical analysis of results, where appropriate. 

F. Certificatio11 programs sbo~~ document procedures used to examine the performance of items or 
other ass_essment'components an~ describe the criteria used. to identify components for revision or 
removal from the assessment. · · 

G. The size ofthejtem pool must be sufficient to sample specjfications for the assessment and to 
provide adequate item exposure control to safeguard the security and integrity of the item bank 
and test forms, particularly in rel!ltion to computer-based. administration. 

H. Provision should. be made for monitoring 1:9ntinued validity of each a.Ssessment item and 
assessment fomi. during the period in whiCh thcr are active. · 

I. Suggested evidence to document thatthe Standard bas been met may include: specifications for 
the assessment instniments; training materials, agendas, and ~rts on item development; 
procechu'esJor the development of assessment instruments; and technical reports. 

·Standard 12 

Tbe certification_progi"a~ must's't tbe cut score consistent witb tbe·purp!Jse oftbe credential and 
: tbe estabHsbed s~andard ·or competence for tbe pr~fession, O!=CUpation, toie, or skill. 

. . 
:Essential Eleme~ts: 
A. Cut scores must_be set using information concerning the relatiolllihip between assessment 

perforinance and relevant·criteria'based on the standard of competence. 

Copyright .:!004 National Org!IJlizati_on for Competency Assurance. All Rights R.<.:scrvcd. 



--·---

•• 

NCCA Standards for the Accreditation of Certitication_P.r.ograms 

B-. A report must be published-documenting the methods and proceciiu-es used to establish the 
standard of competence and· set the cut score,lll:ong with the results of these procedures. 

Co,;.mentary: 

000989-
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A. No single me~od exists io set cut scores. Appropriate strategies include the·use of judges or 
panelists who focus their attention on assessm~t content by rating each item or task, or who 
considerth~ candidates or iheir completed assessments. 

B. The raters in a cut score study must understand the purpose of the assessment, the standard of 
competence, az:td bow to apply the cut score process that is t9 be used. Raters should have a sound -
basis for making requited judgments. lf data are available, estimates of the effects of setting the 
cui score at various pc;»ints should be provided. 

c. The cut licoi'e study ~'o~d be doi::umented in sufficient detail to allow for replication, mcluding 
·'full descriptions ~fthe procedu,res foll~wed, results, and bow they should be interpreted. 

D. Suggested e_vidence to do~ent that-the standard bas been met includes a report of the cut score 
study that addreSses _the folloWing: 

• Overview of the 'cut score· process_ 

• Qualifications of those designing and implementing the process 

• Number of panelists, manner of selecting the panelists, and their qualifications 

• MateriJil use.d 

• Data collection procedures 

• Descriptions or. conceptualizations developed by the panelists 

• Data collection activities 

• Meeting agendas 

• &J.y adjusbneli,ts made to the cut score by a governing body or policy group 

E. This fonnalcut score report_may.be considered confidential by the organization; bowe\rer NCCA 
acCreditation review requires that a formal report of the cut score be submitted with the 
appli_cation. In these pases, the organiziltion must_m&ke available a.$1liDIIW)' of the study or 
statement regarding the stUdy to prospective candidates and other interested stakeholderS. The -
summary pan be in journal articles, candidate bulletin, or other information accessible to 
candidates Bild stakeholders. · 

Standard 13 

Tbe certification program. must document tbe,psycbometric pr:ocedures used to score, ioterpret,­
and report assess~ent results. 

· Essentilll £lements: · 
. . . ' 

A. The certification program must describe procedures for scoring, interpreting, and reporting 
assessment results. 

B. For responses scored by judgment, developers must document training materials Blid stan~ 
for trainingju4gc;s ~ aD. acceptable level of valid and reliable performance. Any prerequisite 
background or experience for selection of judges must also be specified. 
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C. Candidates m~t be provided meaningful.information on their perfoiDlBDce·on assessment 
instruments. Such information must enable failing candidates to benefit from the information and, 
if psychometrically· defensible, understand their strengths and weaknesses as measured by the 
assessment instruments. 

D. Reports of aggregate assessment-data in summarized form must be made available to stakeholders 
'withou~ violatmg c_onfidentiallty .obligations. 

Commentary: 

A. CertificatioD;,programs are re!lponsible for establishing qwility control proced~ that regularly 
monitor the precision of calculations used to compute· assessinent scores and their conversion to 
standardized, equate~ or scaled scores, if perfom;1ed. 

B. The certification· program should publi.li!h B:il expla:ilation of the appropriate uses and misuses of 
reported sco~e informa~on. 

C. Suggested eviden~e to document that the Standard bas been met l,ilay include descriptions of 
scoring procedure!!, training "documents, quality control pf9cedures, and sample score reports for 
passing and failing candidates. 

D. Evidence in supp"ort of esseJ;ltial element D should include ~Uiilentation of aggrepte 
assessment data to the various stakeholder groups ~n in~st. For example, details of the 
aggregate assessment data might be appropriate.repc)l1ed to representatives of the prognim 
sponsor {e;g. a bo&id or committee) and documented in the NCCA Accreditation applica~on. In 
adQi1;ion, howevet, so~e· aggregate data' must be avai~le. to the p~blic and the· certiticant 
population, at a minim~ addressilig the nunibei·ofcandidates and the number of individuals 
attaining the certification ereden1;ial during a sp·ecified period of time . . . 

Standard 14 · 

The certification program must ensure that reported scores are sufliciently·rellablefor the ~tended 
purposes pf tlie ass~ssliient instruments. 

Essenlilll. Element: 

A. Certitication·pro~ must provide information to indicate whether scores {including any' 
subscores).are sufficiently reliable for their intended uses, including estimates of errors of 
measurement for the reported scores. Informa~on must be provided about reliability or .. 
consistency ofpasslfail decisi~ns~·When ·appropriate, information Should be provided about the 
standard error of me!l5urement or similar coefficients around the cut score. 

Commen~ry: . 

A. The level of reliability required for _an assessment instrument depends on the type of assessment 
device, and the pUipOse for which scores will be used. 

B. Different types of !ISSes~ent ins~en~ require different.methods .of estimating'reliability. 
Reliability should be esfunated using methods ~tare appropriate for cbaraeteristics of the 
assessment:inStrwilents and the intended uses of the scores. 

C. Suggested evidenc;e to document that the Standard has been met may include: 

• Meth~ds used to assess reliability of scores {including ·slibscores), _and the rationale for using 
them 

• Characteris~cs of the population involved {e.g., demographic information, employment 
status) · 
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• A reliability coefficient; an overall stan~ error of measurem.e~t, an index of 
classification consistency, an information ·function, or other methods f!)r estimating the 
coilsisteilt;y of scores · 

• Standard errors of measurement or other measW"Cs of score consistency ~UiJ.d the cut 
score 

• Information-about the speededness of performance on the assessment ~ents 

• _A:D.y procedW"Cs used for judgmental or automated scoring 

• The level ohgreement amongjudges 

Standard 15 

The cei:tification program must demonstrate that difJerent forms of an assessment 
· insthlment aiisess eqwyalent content and that candidates are not disadvantaged for taking a 
form of an asseisment instrument that varies in difficuity fro10 _another· form. 

Essential Eleme~ts: 

A. Equating or- other procedW'Cs used to ensW'C equivalence and fairness must be documented, 
~eluding a rationale for the procedW'C used. · 

B. When assessment instruments are trans~~d or adaptecl'aci:Qss cultW'Cs, certification programs 
must describe the methods used in determining the adequacy of the translation or·adap~o:n· and 
de~onstrate that information attained from adapted and source versions of the assessment' 
instruments-produce comparable test scores and inferences .. 

Commentary: 

A. Different ways exist to link assessment scoz:es, ranging in rigor from. strict equating models to·. 
judgmental methods. · 

B. When certification programs use more· than one mode of administratiOn (e.g., paper/pencil and 
computer~based testing), it is jmportant to document eqUivalence ofscore.information and any 
score adjustment method used to achieve equiv~ence. 

C. A rationale should be provided for the reporting St;ales.selected arid methods used to determine 
score scales. 

D. The scales on which. scores are reported should not encourage finer distinctions ·among candidates 
than cailbe supported by the·precision·ofthe assessment instruments. The·scale values should be 
chosen iil a manner th&t-avoids. confusion With other scales that are widely Used by the same 
population or'candidates. 

E. Raw scores should not be reported except under one or more of the follow_ing c~tances:· 

• Only on~ form of the assessment instrument is to be offered 

• Scores on one form wili not be compared with scores on another form 

• Raw or percelitage sc:bres on all-forms are comparable, or 

• Raw or percentage scores are reported in a context that supports intended "interpretations. 

·F. When scaling scores, th~ stability of the score scale should be checked periodically. When · 
indicated, steps should be taken to minimize score misinterpretations. If a change to the 
assessment inStrument or to the compos~tion of~e candidate population lilters the meaning of· 
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scores, it may be appropriate to rescale the scores to minimize confusion between the old and new 
scores! or in the absen~e of rescaling, to ensure that the differences between the old and new 
scores are clearly communi~&~ to candidates alid .to other ~~eholders. 

G. Certification programs should, whe~ever possible, conduct.pilot sfudies prior to impl~tation 
of the adapted' version of the· assessment instruments._ F~el~ stUdy research $ould be part of a 
program of ongoing,~tenancc: ·and· improv~ent. Tryout and field studies should be part of a 
qer research pro~ to ensure co~parability and quality of cross-cultural.information on the 
assessment-instrUments. ' · 

H. Suggested evidence ~ document that the Standard has been met may include: 

• A description of the·methods used to determine that differCnt forms of an &Ssessment 
instrument measure equivalent content and. ensure. that.cimdidates 'are not .disadvantaged for 
taking a .form of the assessinent inStrument-that varies in ·difficulty from another form 

• An equating and scaling report 

Standard 16 

The certification progrlilll must-develop and 11dbere to appropriate; standardized, and secure 
·procedures for t~e developme~t and.admi~stration of the a~s~ssment instruments. The fact that 
such procedures are in force sh~uld be pubUsheil. . 

Ess.ential Element: 

A. Assessment instruments m1l;St bc:.admlnistered.sec11rely, lising standardized procedures that have 
been:speeitied,by the. certificatio~ progriim sponsor:- -

Comment11ry: 

A. Non-standardized administration proce~ may adversely:influence scores as well as the 
inferences drawn from these scores. When admini!!tratimi proceciw'es deviate from the eXpected, 
such irregularities· must be thoroughly doe~ented. ' 

:B. . ~Jiief e:xaininers and proctors should be thoroughly trained in proper administration of the 
assessment instruments in an effort to minimize the influence of test administration on scon:s. 
Similarly, all caotJidates shouid baye equal ~cess to piepllll$ry materials and.instructions 
avail&ble from· the liponsor. 

C. Certification programs ~ responsible for protecting the iDtegrity of assessment informa~on. This 
responsibility requires a seclirity' program that restric~; access to assessment information to 

. authorized personnel. · 

D. Adminis~tion sites siiould"offenimil~ conditions, such-as adequate lighting, comfortable 
seating,' and an enwoimlent nee from." noise and "other-distraction. . 

E. Sugge8ted -~~idence to d~~ument that the Standard has been ~et may .include: 

• Candidate handbook or similar document 

• Chief" examiner mid/or Pf:OCtor manual 

• Quality control policy and procedures documents 

• Security procedures manual 
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Standard 17 

The certification progr;-am must establlsh and document poUcies and procedures for·retainblg aU 
. ~formation anil ~.ata r~qllired to provide evidence ofvaUdity and reUability of the assessment 
instruments. 

Essentilll Element: 

A. Policies and proced~s-must ensure that items and forms of the assessment ii:Jstl:uments are 
stored in a.mediutn and method that·emphasizes security, while being accessible to authorized 

· periionnel. Such policies mUst not oniy describe procedures for a secure system but alSo. address 
actions required of personnel. 

Commentary: 

A. Policies should establish·a time period for retention ofptlysical or electronic copi~:~~ of. forms of 
the aSsessment ~truments·and ofreports and analyses related to the development process. The 
documents may be used ,in mattei'S relating to challenges concerning scores, validity, or other 
essential i~~~s. Docl,l_lilentation o(the secure,~ntion ofass~~eilt.instruments and 
·development information (e.g. cut score studies, ~cbnical".reports):must·be provided as part ofthe 
NCCA Applicatio~ Accredha~on. Note here how this information is securely maintained. 

B. 'Sumsted evidence to document that the Stapw.ro has been met should include policy and 
p~ocedures documents. 

Standard 18 

The. certification ·progra• nilist· estabUsh and apply policie~ and procedures for secure retention of 
assessme~t tesui~ and scores ~f aU candidates. · 

EsseniUd Element: 

A. ·organizational policy must determine the length of.time that assessment results will be retained. 

Commelita;y: 

A. Organizational po~icy concerning the length of.time that assessment results will be retained and 
score reports provide~ should be stated clearly in information proVided to candidates. 

B. Certification program policy should prevent assessment results and other personal information 
from the candi~t~'s;tile being provided to a third party without the candidate's documented 
permission. The-policy sho1dd be.stated in informatjoli"proVided.to candidates. 

. . . 
C. Suggeste4 evidence to doC!JD!.ent thatthe Standard has been met should include policy and . 

proce~ures documents. 
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RECERTIFICATION 

Standard 19 

The certification pr:~g"ram.~ustrequire periodic recertification and eita,bliSh,_pubUsh, apply, and 
periodica~rreview policies.an~. procedures for recertification. 

Essential Elements: 

A. The published policy must co1;1tain a statement of the basis and purpose for recertification and all 
recertification require.IDents: , 

B. The rationale for the -recertification time interval m~t be included in the policy. 

C. Recertification policies and procedures in handbooks, guides, and/or electronic media must be 
published and made available to ceitificants and the public. 

Commelltllry:-

A.. The goals 'of recertification can differ for different organizations. ExaDiples might include: ~ 
assess core knowledge and ski~; to assess knowledge and skills in specific areas of practice; to 
encourage ·continu~d professional development;. to ensure maintenim~e of competence; to 
promote lifelong.leaming; etc. An organization's recertif'ication policy should clearly state the 
pUrpose of recertification. -

B. An explanation of consequences for the certificant when recertification req1Urements are not met' 
should be provided 

· C. In the case of a certification program involving a proprietary product or service, the proprietor . 
may describe recertification on'the buis ofa systemic process ofupgradjng.the'product of service 
in connection with steps taken tO with~w tecbillcal support provided by the proprietor for the 
previous ve~ion of the product. 

D. S~ggested evidence to docliment the Standard ~been met. should include renewal policy and 
. ptoce~Ute do~e~ts and a candidate handbook. 

Standard 2Q 

The certification progr~m _mus~:deinonstrate that its recerfifi,catioli requirements measure or 
enha~ee the eontio~ed competence of certificants. · 

Essential Element: 

A. If the purpose of recertification is to measur.e contin1,1ed competence of certificants, then the . 
certification program.must substantiate the validity and reliability of the assessment IDstruments 
used to ineasure continued competence. 

B. If the purpose -is to enfrancfl continued c~mpetence of certificants,: then the certification program 
must demonstrate bow the policy contributes to professional developmeilt of the individual 
cert1ticant · 

Comment11ry: 

A, • .If an assessmentmethod.is used (e.g. self.:assessment, third-party assessmen~ peer review, up to 
date version of the initial certification exam, portfolio), then the application and documentation 
must. incluae an explanation of the. validity and reliability of the sssessmeii.t or process. 

B. If the enh~cemerit ~ethod is used (e.g. continuing education, mentoring, clinical skills or 
practice-improvement ~odules, insti~tional or web-based_ learning), then the application and 
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.documentation must include the applicant's rationale for how the method(s) supports the 
professional development and~enhances the competence of the certificant (e:g. how an 
enhancement me~od 'is reiated to, an individual certificant's needs assessment; how the applicant 
evaluates the quality and relevance ofthe competency eDliancement methods; whether the 
enhancement method includes il mechaniSm, s-Uch as a post-test, to assess whether certificant 
knowledge. and/or practic~ skills have been enhanced.) 

C. Suggested evidence .to document that the Standard has been met-should include certification 
renewal policy and procedure documents· and a candidate handbook. 

MAINTAINING ACCREDITATION 

Standard 21 

The certi~cation progra~ must demonstrate continued compliance to maintain accreditation. 

Essentilll Elements: 

A. The certification program must annually .complete and submit info~tion reque~a on the 
current status of the certification agency and its programs. 

B. The certification program mustreport any change in purpose~ structure, or activities of the 
certiflcation program. · 

C. The certification program must report any sub~tive change in examination adminiStration 
· procedw:es; 

D. ·The certification program mustreport any major change in ex8mination techniques or in the 
· scope or objectives Qfthe exanlination. · 

E. The. certification program must submit any information NCCA may require to· investigate 
allegations of lack of compliance with NCCA Standards. 
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Glossary 

Accommodation:---, 
A reasonable modification: in an assessm!mt instrument or its administration made to compensate for the 
effects of a qualified disability without alte~g the_ purpose of the assessment instrumeilt 

Ac:counta,bility-
Responsibility of a certification board, go\'eming committee, or other sponsor of a certification program 
to its stakeholders to ~emonsti-ate the.e~c~y and (aime$s of certification policies, procedures, and 
assessment instruments. 

Ac:c:reditation--
1. Gene~:al use: Approval ofan.edu~ational.program acconn.tg to defined standards. 
2. As related to NCCA::s~ius awatde(f to a certification_program that has demonstrated 

c_ompliance With the ~tcnjdardS for· the Accreditation, oj Certification Programs set forth by the 
Natioriat'Conmlission .for CertifYing ~gencies. · · 

Administrative lndependenc:e- . 
An org~ti_onai.S111lc:tute for. the governance of a certification program that emiures control over all 

_ essential certification and recertificatiqn decisions without being &Ubject to approv~ by or. undue 
influence ~m any·other body. See Autonomy. 

AppUcant- _ 
An individual who declaie_s interest in earning a credential offered by a c~cation program, usually 
through.a request for information and the.submission of materials. See Cindidate. 

Assessment Instrumenb-
Any one o( several standa!dized'~ethods for determining ifcandidates possess the necessary knowledge 
and/or skill related to the purpose of the certification. 

Autonomy-'-
Controlover all essential certification and recertification decisions without being subject to approval by 
or undue influence frol'Q any ofher body. Autonomy in the management and administration of 
certification enhances QJ.~- ~~ility of C~~cation programs to SerVe stakeholder interests, primarily those 
of consumers of professional services. 'See Adoiinistrative Independence. 

Bias-
IN THE CONTExT OF SCORING: a systematic error in a score on an assessment instrument 
IN THE C_ONTEXT OF EXAMINATION FAIRNESS: may refer to the inappropriat&mess of content" in the 
assessmen~-instrument, either.in terms of its irrelevance, overemphasis, or exclusion. 
IN THE CONTEXT OF ELIG~~ITY AND RECER:nFJCATION REQUIREMENTS: may ~er to the 
inappropriateness or irrelevance of requirements for certification or recertification if they· are not 
reasonable prer:equisites for ·competence in a profession, occupation, role, or skill~ See Fairness. 

Candidate-
An mdividual who has met the eligibiJ_ity qualifications for, but has not yet earned, a credential awarded 
through _a certificatio~ program. See Applicant 
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Certificantr 
An individual who h~ earned a credential awarded through a certific:;ation progmm. 

Certification-
A process,.often voluntary, by which individli~ whobave demonstrated the level of knowledge and skill 
required in the profession, occupation, role, or skill are identified to the public and other·stakeholders. 

Certific•tion Agency-
The Qrpnizational or administrative unit that offers I!Ddlor operates il certification program. 

Certification Board-
A group of indiviliUals appointed or elected to gov~ni ane ot more certification programs as well as the 
certification ilg~cy; and resJ!Onsible for all certification decision making, including: governance. 

Certificatio-._ Com~ttee- . 
A group ofindividuals appointed !)r elected to recommend and implement policy related to certification 

·program operation. (See governing committee) · 

Certification Progr;-~ni-
The stim~, policies, p~cedures, assessment instruments, and related products and activities through 
which individuals are P\lbiicly identified as qualified in a profession, occupation, role, or skill. 

Commentary-· 
Cominents, re~ks, anli observations that clarify terms, provide exampl~ of practice that help explain a 
standarcl; or offer suggeStions regarding evidence that must be documented to demonstrate compliance. 

. . 

Content DomainS:-
The set of organized categories characterizing subject matter under which knowledge and skills may be 
represented in specifications for assessment instruments. 

·Consumer-
See also "Public Member'' 

Continuing Competence- . 
The ability to provide ~ervice at specified levels of knowledge and ~11, not only at the time of initial 
certification but throughout an individual's professional career. See Recertification and Contiiluing 
Education. · 

Continuing Education-
-Activities, often. short courses, that certified prQfessionals engage in to receive credit for the purpose of 
maintail$g continuing competence.and reneWing certification. See Rec~fication .alid Contiinling 
Competence. 

Cut Score-
A specific score on an assessment· instrument or ins~ents at or above which pusing decisions are 
made and below Wbicl;l failing decisions are inade. 
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DisclpUn~ 

A formal, pub~ed process for the enforcement of standards governing the professional behavior (i.e;, 
ethics)ofcertificanu. 

EUgibllity ;aeqqirements-
Published criteria, often benchmarks for education, training,_and experience, with which applicanu must 
demonstrate compliance in o~ to quaJify for certification. 

Equating-
A statisti.cal process used to convert scores on·two or more alternate fonns of an assessment inStrument to 
a common seore for purposes of comparability and equival~ce. 

Essential Elem_ent- , 
A statement that is directly related to a Standard and specifies what a certification p~gram m1,1St do to 
fulfill the ·requirement of the Standaid. 

Fairness-
. The·p~ciple that all appliCI!DU and· candidates will be treated in an equitable manner thrQughoutthe 
entire certification process .. See Bias. · · 

Grandfathering- . 
The process by which indivi~~ are granted certification witlJ,out being required to meet a formal 
examination _req~iremenl This process is frequently invoked when a c~ficlitioii progiam ·is initiate<~, as 
a way of recogiiizing the'experience and expertis~ of long-term experts, and/or to allow grandfathered 
individuals to devefop the initial fonn(s) of the certification. examination. Individuals initially certified 
through grandfathering may, ill the future, be·required to pass a_fonn ofthe certification examination the)' 
did not participatcfin developing in order to. maintain certification. 

Governing Committe~· 
A group of iildivicluals appo~ted or elected to formulate and implement" policy related to certification 
program operation. The NCCA uses this term to denote those cominittee8 that are gjven complete 
authority over all essential· certification decisions. 

Incorporation Status-, 
Legal recognition grante4by·states to organizationS; determines IRS classjfication as for-profit or 
nonprofit. · 

Item-
A general term referring to problems imd/or questions that app~ .in assessment instrumenu and io which 
candidates must respond · 

Item Bank-
The· system by which test items are ~tained, stored, and' classified to facilitate item review, item 
development, and e~tion assembly. 
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Item 'l)'pe or Format-- . 
The structure o~ a problem or questi9.n in an assessment instrument (i.e., multiple choice, open-ended). 

·'· 
Job(Practice Analysis/Role Del,ineati9n Study-
Any of:severatmethods.\iSed s~gly or"in combination to.identify the performance domains and associated 
tasks, knowledge; Biidi~r skills relating•tO the purpose of the credential and providing the basis for 
validation, 

Parelit.Qrganization-
·The leg~l~ti~~gndenvhich a certification program is eStablished when the certification program is 
governed as part of a larger orgailization. . ' . 

Performance Domains--: 
The. !iet of org.nized categories characterizing a rol~ orjob under which tasks and associated knowledge 
and/or Skjlls.maY. be represented. in the job/practice analysis. · 

PubUc Member-
A representative of the consumers of services provided by a defined certificant population, serving as a 
voting ~ember on tlie governing body of a certifiCation program, with ali rights and privileges, including 
holding office BJid.servmg oil coiJ!mittees. The public member should bring a perspective t:Q the-decision 
and policy ~g ofihe org!~Dization that is different from that of the certificants, and helps to balance 
the organization's role iJi protecting the public while advancing the interests of the profession. 
(remove "consumer" from the giossary, as it has no definition) 

Publisb-
Make.available·~·bardcopy, electronic; or web-based f~tS and easily ac~ible·and ~v~Plable on 
request The degree of acce~ibility may be a-function of the level of coD:fidentiality of the information. 

· Recertificiltion-
R,equirements and procedures esta}Jlished as·part of a certification program that certificants must meet in 
order to ensure continuing competence and renew their certification. See Continuing Competence and 
Continuing Education. 

ReUabillty- .. 
The degree to which the scores on an assessment instrument are free of measurement error. 

Role- . 
. A mo~ specific or narrower set of knowledge and Skills than may be encompassed by the term profession 
or occupation, and may also be the focus of certifiCation for'a partiCular product or service to the public. 

Self-Asses~ment-
A process by which an assessment-'instrument is self~admiilistered.for the specific purpose ofprovi~g 
:performance feedback rather than a pass/fail decision. 

Stakeholders-
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The various groups with an mteres~ iii. the quality, governance, and operation of a certification program, 
~u'<h as the public, certificants, candidates, employers, customers, clients, and ~ party payers. 

Standarcl---. 
An ~ccreditation requirementthat lilWit be met by a certification ·program submitting an application to the 
National Commi.ssion:for Certifying Agencies. 

Standardization-
IN. THE CONTExT OF ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENTS: ,ensuring .that the prQcess is conducted according to a 
specified plan iii order to provide-the same conditions for all candidates. 

IN THE.CONTEXT OF sco~o: ensuring that candidate resP.onses ar.e judged using predefined criteria iii 
order'· to provide a consistent basis for evaluating aU candidates. 

Technical Repprt- . 
A SlliDIWiiy of psychometric procedures and their-results as implemented iii the· assessment iiis~ents 
used iii a certification prognun, often addressing such issues as contei:afvalidity, item writing;. test 
assembly, reliability anaiysis, cut·score development, scoring, .and equating. 

Undue influence-
Control of decision' making pver essentiai certification policy ~d procedures by stakeholders or other 
groups outside the au~omQ~ gQver:nance structure of a certification program . 

VaUdity-
The degree to· wliich aceum:ulate4 eyi4~ce suppQrts specific interpretations of all components of a 
c~fication program (e.g:, education, experience, and assessment instruments). 
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Donors to the Standards Revision Proj~ct 

A,Cf 

American Association for M~cal Transcription 
American Ass~ciation of Critical-Care Nurses 
Certification CotpoiaJion · 

AinericanBo~ for certification in Orthotics 
and Prosthetics,. Inc. 
American Chir9practic :Qoard of Sports 
Physicians 
American Niuses Credentialin8 Genter 
ADierican Podiatric Medical SpecJ~ties Board 
Am.~CIID Registry .of Diagnostic ~edical 
Sonographers · · · · 

Applied Measurement Professionals, Inc. 
Betty Bums, CAE 
Board for Certifie!lJion in Pedorthics 
Board for'O$otist/Prosthetist Certification 

. Board of Certified Safety Professionals 
CASTLE Worldwide .(Coiumbia Assessment 
Services) 
Certification Board for. Music Therapists, Inc. 
Certifica~on Board Perioperative Nursing 
Certified Fmancial P•er Board of.Standards 
Certified Fund Rlijsmg Executive Professional 
Certification Board 
Certifying Board of G~troenterplogy Nurses 
and Associates, Inc~ · 
The Chauncey Groqp Intemational,.Ltd. 
Commission on Rehabilitation Counselor 
Certification 
Compu~ Adaptive ~echnologies, Inc. 
Council on Certification ofNurse Anesthetists 
Council oil Professional Standards for 
Kinesiotherapy · , . 

Dental'Assisting National Board, Inc. 
Hand Therapy Certific!li:jon Commission, Inc. 
Healthcare ~ty·Certification ·~oard 
Human Re&OUJ'C!eS ~h OrganiZation 

Institute of Certified Management Accountants, 
Inc. 
Joint Commilision.on Accreditation of 
Healthcare Organizi!,tions 
Joint Commission .OJ!. Allied Health Personnel· in 
Opthalmology 
Knapp & ~s.ocilltes International, lilc. 
Liaison Council·on Cet:tification.for the Surgical 
Technologist. · 
Natiomil Association of Purchasing 
Management 
Nationlil Associati9n of Forensic Counselors, 
Inc. 
National Atbtetic Trainer's Association Board of 
Certificatioti, Inc. 
·National Board for Certificilt,ion in Occupational 
Therapy, Inc. 
National Board for Certified Counselors, Inc. 
The National Board for Respiratory Care, Inc~ 
Natiomil Certification Board for Therapeutic 
Massage and Bodywork · 
'NationaJ. Certification Commission for 
.Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine 
National Council for Interior Design 
QUalification 
National Organization for Competency 
Assurance 
National Council ~n ~fications fm the 
Lighting Professions 
National Skill Standards Board 
NationaJ Strength and Concijtioning Association 
Certification Commission 
Oncology Nuniill:g Certification Corporation 
Pharmacy Technician Certification B.oanl 
.Profes~ional Examination Service 
Prom~c 

Scott Sturzl, CPM 
Shaw Pittman LLP 
Water Quality Association 
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· · NCCA Commission at Co.mpletion of Standards Project 

Chair 
Karen _Zaglliniczny, Ph.D., CRNA, Assistant Director, Educatipn Program 
Co!lllcil on Certification of Nurse Anesthetists 

Co-Chair 
Cyni:bia Durley, MEd, MBA, Executive Director 
Dental Assisting National Board. 

NOCA. Board Appointee 
Liiida Byrne, CMT, Senior Director of Certification 
American Associati~n for M~dical Transcription 

NCCA. Appointee · 
Chuck Friedman, Ph.D., Assistant Vice ·Pr:esident 
ACT 

NCCA. Appointee . 
Lawrence J. Fabrey;· Ph.D., ViC:e .President, ~e~ment Research 
Applled.Measw;ement.l'rofessionals, Inc. 

Non-Voting Appointee 
James Hogan, PhD., DirectOr, Professional and Occupational Programs 
ACT,Inc, . 

Non-Voting Appointee 
Vicki L, Flaherty, Ph.D.,. :Measurement COnsultant 
JaM ~amiilg Services, ~easurement Consulting SerVices 

Elected Commissioner 
JoAnne Scott, MA, IBCLC, Executive Director 
~temat;ional Board of Lac~tion Consultant EJ~:,aminers 

Elected Commissioner 
Jan Towe~. Ph.D., NP-C, CRNP, Director Government Affairs Practice and Research 
American Academy of-Nurse Practitioners Certification ,frogram 

Public Member 
Maralyn Tpmer, Ph,D. 
Maralyn Turner and Associa~s 

General Counsel 
Philip O'Neill 
Jacobsen Holman: PLLC 
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NOCA Board of Directors at Completion. of Standards ProJect 

President 
.'Lynn Beaton, RRT 
:Exe~utiye.Director an4 Chair, Ex~tion Committee 
Cimadian ·Board for Respiratory Care, Inc. 

President-Elect 
Gary Smith, Executive Director 
.National Board for Respimtory Care 

lmmediate-Pa!t President 
Dede Pahl, Chief OpemtiD.g Officer 
Certified Financial Planners BOard of Standards, Inc. 

· Secretaryffreasurer . 
Cynthia Miller Murphy,.RN, MSN, CAE, Executive.Director 
Oncology NOISing Certification Corpomtion 

NCCA Chair 
~-Zaglaniczny, Ph.D.,:QmA, Assistant Dfrector,.Education Program 

.Council on Certification.ofNUISe Anesthetists 

. Sustaining Member . 
Terry Ko~ki, National-Director fo~ Certification Prom:ams 
Assessment Systems, Inc. 

Elected Board Merrrber 
Susan· Eubanks, NCC, NCSC, LPC, Associate· Executive Director 
National B~aid for Certified Counselors · 

Elected Board M~ber 
Carolyn Lewis, Ph.D .• ~. CNAA, Executive Director 
UK Continuing·Education Office . . . 

Elected Board Member 
William.Kersten, Senior Vice President, Operations 
National Iilstitute for Automotive Ser.vice Excellence 

Ex Officio Member 
Wade Delk, Executive Director 
National Org_airlzatioil for Competency AssUrance . 
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Steering. "Committee 

-Project Co-chair, James P. Henderson, Ph.D., Columbia Assessment Services Testing and Learning 
Enterprises 

Project Co-chtiir, I. Leon Smith, Ph.D., Professional Examination Service 

William Anders~n:_-PE, :Q:a~. C9uncil of_Engineerlng and Scientific SJ*:ialty Boards 

S-qsari Caulk, CR.NA, MA, ·Council on Certification ·of Nurse Anesthetists 

Katherine Church, Dietary· M:~agers Association 

RichardT, CottOn, MA, Ameri~ Council on Exercise 

Nadine Davis, MA, Liaison Cowicil on Certification for the Surgical Technologist. 

· Valarie.French,.National Board for Professional Teaching Standards 

Steven HalSey, iial.sey, ~ and Associates 

James Hogan, Ph.D., ACT 

Michael Martili, Commission for Certification in Geriatric Pharmacy 

Dede Pahl, Certified Financial Planners Board of Standards, Inc. 

Stephen Permison~ MD, Division.ofQuality Assurance, Bureau ofHeillth Professions, US Department of 
He~th and Human Services· · 

Gary Smith, National-B.oard for Respiratol'}' Care 

Roy Swift,_Ph.D., OTR, FAOTA, S~ftConsulting 

Jan Towers, Ph.D., NPC, CRNP, American Academy ofNurse.Practitioners 

Ted Twardowski, Safety and Occupational Health, OSHA- us-Department of Labor 

Richerd Youilg. REM, PE, National Registry ofEnvironmentai Profe~io~ . . . . . 
Project Manager, Lilrue D; Coats,:Ph.D., Coats Knudsen & Associates 

Task Force on Purpose, .Governance, Resources 

Chair, Nadine Davis, MA, Liaison Council on Certification for- the Surgical Technologist 

Linda Altho"QSe, Ph.D., Educaiion.Division, SAS Institute 

Susan Caulk, CRNA, MA, Council on C~fication of Nurse An~sthetists 
• • '.f: 

Katherine Church, Dietary Managers Association . . . 
Denise M. Fandel, MS, ATC, National Athletic Trainers Association Board of Certification 

:I(•thleen Guerra, Education Divisio11,· SAS Institute 

Michael Martin, Commission for .Certification in Geriatric Pharmacy 

Maria Potenza, Ph.D., Psychometrics and Test-Technology, Certification and Skills Assessment, 
Microsoft CQrPorilqoil · 

Jan Towers, Ph.D., NPC, CRNP, American Academy of Nurse Practitioners 

Copyright :!004 Natiooal.Orgw1izaiion for Competency Assuranc.e. All Rights Reserved. 



··-·----

' e·. .. I 

NCCA Standards lor the Accreditation of Certi tlcation.P-rogmms 

Task F~rce on Responsibilities· to Stakeholders 

Chair, Valarie French, National Board for Professional Teaching Standards 

.Richard Cotton, MA. Amencan Council on Exercise 

Galy Smith, National Board for Respiratory Care 

Ted Twardows~, Sdety and Occupational Health.Administration .• US Department of Labor 
. . . 

. Dennis Whitney, CMA, CFM, Institute of Certified Management Accountants 

Task Force on Assessment Instruments 

Chair, Roy Swift, PhD~ OTR, FAQT A, Swift. Consulting 

Rose Mary Aminons, Ed.D., Professional Development·TechDologies Incorporated 

William C. Anderson, PE;"i>EE, Council of Engine~ and Sci~tific Specialty Boards 
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John Ford, Ph.D., Pe~omiel Res~urc"es and Development Center, US Office ofPersoimei Management 

Steven Halsey;·Haisey,_R,ains,.and As~ciates 

William G. Harris, Ph:D., Association of Test Publishers 

Stephen Koffier, Ed:P, The Cha~tey Ch'olW International 

I. Leon Smith, Ph.D., Piofessional E~ation Service 

Task Force on Recertification 

Chair, S.teve Pennis~. ~.Division .QfQuality Assurance, Bureau of Health Professions, US 
Department~ofiJeal~ ~d.liuman.Semces 

James Hogan, Ph;D., Carl Vinson InStiiute ofGovemment, The Umyei'Sity of Georgia 

Dede Pabl, Certified Fill:ancial Planners Board of: Standards, Inc. 

· Richard"Voung,.REM, PE; National Regis!:ry ofEnvironm~ntalPi:ofes.sionals 
. . . 

. Karen Zaglaniczny, Ph.Q., CRNA, Departmeri.t of"Anesthetists, William Beaumont Hospital 
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Honorable·Ch~en ~P~d Members of the Committee, 

My name is Dr. ¥elis~a Olive and I reside in Wood~ridge, CT. I am a Board Certified 
Behavior Analyst at the Doctoral level. I am currently employed by the Center for 
Autism and Rehited.Disorders (CARD, Inc), a world-wide. agency .that provides 
diagnostic-services,_ early and intensive ABA to young children as well as short term 

. intensive ABA for st;rious. behavior problems such behaVioral feeding disorders, 
aggression, and self.:.injlirious behavior. CARD is also an-approved provider for 
continuing education for: BCBAs and BCABAs and we offer numerous courseS each year 

. related to continuing. education. Prior to working at CARD, I was an Assistant Professor 
at the ·university of Texas at.Austin and the University of Nevada-Reno where I trained 
special education teachers to work with ·individ11als with disabilities in a variety of 
capacities, including Early Childhood Intervention, Preschool Special Ed~cation, Special 
Education.Life Skills Classes, Special Education Autism Units, and inclusive classrooms. 

· I was also responsible for developing, ·implementing, and overseeing the UT -Austin 
program for training Board Certified Behavior Analysts. 

In addition to all of my professional credentials, it is imporlantto know that I have a 30-
year-old .brother with' aupsni who moved in with me when he was only 13 years old. I 
have been responsible for overseeing Iiis care since 1993. · 

I want to. thank each of you for your work on this bill andJor your commitment to the 
well-being-of children with disabilities . 

I am in support ofSection 2 of this bill as it relates .to the delivery ofABAservic~ 
witliiil. schools. My brother wouid have benefitted from such a bill many years ago. As 
you may already know, a number ofstudies have shown that sp~fic instructio~ 
techniques are effective for children. The most -recent review .(Eikeseth, 2009) noted that 
children who received-ABA made significantly more gains than control group children in 
a variety of. outcome measures. Similarly, m their reView of autism treatment research, 
Rogers and Vismara (2008) concluded that early ~tensive ABA is the only "well­
established" trea~ent. R~chow and Wolery (2009) recentlycomplet~ a meta-analys'is 
of early intensive behavior intervention for childreD with autism. They reported that on 
average, ABA is an ~ffective treatment for children. 

Additionally, researcp has shown that ABA is also effective for child:ren with other 
disabilities. For·exalliple, Fisher and colleagues (2000) demolistrated that a be~vior 
intervention plan based on ABA W!lS effective for an individual with cerebral palsy (CP) 
and mental retardation (MR.). Hasazi, & Has¢ (1972) used ABA techniques to 
successfulty address math skills.for a:child with digit reveisals. R(lsm~en & O'Neill 
(2006) used ·ABA techniques. to successfully add{ess the problem }?ehavior of3 students 
diagnosed with emotional and behavioral disorders. 

In summary, research has demonstrated that ABA can proc:\uce suJ>stantial gains in 
children. Th1151 it is an appropriate instructional ,method for chil~ to receive. As such, 
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those who teach childreJJ. who need ABA should be appropriately trained to implement 
this scientifically proven ·instructionai s1;rategy. 

As you may already know, many school district employees fail to receive training 
necessary to inipleinent ABA.. Thi!J is not a fault to the Universities,and alternative 
training program that educate them but:~ther d-qe to a system that limits the ~tal hours 
an undergraduate may-be required-to complete while also requiring a certain number of 
hours in areas such as the Core Curriculum. This leaves few semester hours devoted to 
the use of ABA as a teaching method. 

. . 
While_ I am in suPIJort of..Section 2· of this bill, I must indicate my concern regarding 
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Section 3 of this bill_relating-to burden of proof. Because of the expense incurred LEAs 
rarely initiate que process. Most often, it is the parents or guardians who file for due­
process. If the burden of proof is shifted to the party requesting the hearing then a 
substantial financial burden is placed on the family. Specifically, families are not experts 
·on t~hing_methodology let alo~e on the requirements of IDEA. In order for a family to 
meet the bUrden of proof, the f8.niily would have to hire educational eXperts and attorneys . 
to assist tbem. If a family could ~ord such extrav-agances, they would most often have 
pulled their child from public schools and-p~d for the education privately. As a family 
member who hilS been through a due process hearing for a loved one, it is an extremely 
stressful event. Requiring burden of proof on top of that would be detrimental ·to most 
families who laek the _funds fu follow through. 

Ag~ I thank you for your commitment to individuals ~th disabilities. I appreciate your 
. time. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have que8tions regarding aily _of my 
testimony. · 
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Connecticut .P .. rent Advocacy Center, Inc. 

March 8, 2010 

.Main Office 
338 Main Street, Niantic, CT 06357 

· Telephone:·(860) 739":"3089 
V/TDD or 1-BOo-445-(PAC 

Fax: (860) 739-7460 

Satellite.Office 
Fair Haven CQmrnunity Health Center 

374 Grand Aven1,.1e, New Haven, CT 06513 
· Telephone: (203) 776-3211 

This testimony is Sl,lbmitted on behalf of the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center 
(CPAC), a.federally funded. state-wide non-profitorganizatiori, whose sole pmpose is to. 
educate parentS ofchildren with disabilities about their rights under the Individuals with 

. Disabilities Act (IDEA). The .Philosophy of our organization is to assist parents in 
working with th~ir lo.cal school district, S() that their children receive appropriate 
e.ducatioQI services. · 

Based on our 28 years of experience working with ;families throughout the: state, we. 
strongiy·oppose Section 3 of Raised.Bill 5425~ which places the burden of proof on 
parents In special education due process bearings. 

Parents Centers like CPAC exist in every.state in Ute coun~. The parental.rights under 
ID.EA were included with the recognition that parents are at a distinct disadvantage in 
having the knowledge ··and skills to ~joint decisions with schools about an 
appropriate education for their children with disabiiities. We know that the QJ&jority of 
parenb! want to work collaboratively with tb.eir school di~trict and that for a variety of 
reasons, incll)ding lack ofac;cess to information and fear. of damage to .their workilig 
relationship, only a,small percentage of parents· attemprto resolve differences through a 
due proce8s hearmg. Placing the burden of proof on_parents exacerbates the bamers 
already facing families of children with disabilities . 

. Secondly, and perhaps more .importantly, in this eta of increased accountability in public 
·· e~ucation, the local:school district should bear the burden of proving that every child's 
program-is appropriate. We already know that in most school districts in Connecticut 
few children with disabilities~ performing as·well as their non-disabled: peers, as 

. measured by our CMT and CAPT scores. CPAC has been working with the State 
Department ofEducation·to focus on' improving academic outcomes for students with 
disabilities. While we beiieve·improving outcomes is a sh~d responsibility of families 
and schools, the bottom line is than~e schoo~ district is charged with the-primary 
~sponsibility of implementing and evalua~g the effectiveness of their programs. 
Again, placing the burden o~proofon parents to prove that their child's programis 
inappropriate is contrary to the current efforts to improve public educatjon for all 
students .. 

Nancy Presco.tt 
Executive Direc!or, nprescott@cpacinc.org 
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Darien Pub6c Schools 
Administrative Offices 
2 Renshaw Road 
P.O. Box 1167 
Darien, CT 06820-1167 

To: Education Committee of the Connecticut General Assembly 

From: Donald P. Fiftal, Superintendent of Schools 

Date: March 5, 2010 

Subject: Testimony in Support of Bouse Bil!:#5!t,l5 (Burden of Proof). 

I am Don Fiftal, Superintendent for the Darien Public Schools. I speak not only on behalf of the 
Darien Board of Education, but also as a representative of the Fairfield County Superintendents' 
Association, and as a representative of the Connecticut Association of Public School 
Superintendents. 

As an individual Superintendent, and as a representative of the above named groups, I present 
this testimony in support. of Raised House Bill~.?~ whic~ seeks to amend Section 3d, 
subdivision (1), subsection (d) of statute 10-76h ofthe general statutes. 

Specifically .H~q_us~ Bill ft~j25 .seeks to clarify that for issues in dispute between school districts 
and parents, the burden of proof rests with the party requesting the hearing. 

As Special Education is governed by both Federal and State Law, the Federal IDEA and 
Connecticut Statute 10-76 each provide both students and their parents with many procedural 
safeguards, educational benefits and a clear forum to remedy a dispute between the school and 
parent. These safeguards include due process provisions where disputes can to be resolved via a 
seri~ of steps, all the way to and including a hearing held before an impartial hearing officer. 

To help clarify the issue of due process, in 2005, a Supreme Court decision (Shaffer v Weast, 
2005) ruled that the party requesting the hearing bem:s the burden of proof in any dispute · 
between a parent and school district. The Supreme Court was decisive in this ruling that, 
because IDEA is silent on the allocation of the burden of proof, the ordinary default rule applies 
whereby the party seeking relief for claims bears the burden of proof regarding the essential 
aspects of their claims. This element is fundamental in our judicial system. 

Across the country, in state after state, the standard exists whereby the burden of proof defaults 
to the party requesting the hearing. However, this is not the case in Connecticut, where state 
department regulation does not require the party requesting the hearing to bear the burden of 
proof. Taken alone, the Supreme Court decision does not override the Connecticut regulation, 
and in 2006 the.Commissioner of Education informed school districts that we would continue to 
bear the burden ofproofunless and until school district concerns are addressed to the General 
Assembly. · 
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U,.erefore, I p~ent this testimony today to respectfully gaiil the support Of the Education, 
Committee of the G~eral AssemQly for statutory relief to Connecticut's maveriCk burden of 
proof regUlation that runs counter to the Supreme-Court decision of"'ioos. Connecticut's 
administrative regUlatio~ JJ,as· set up a system where parents and their attorneys can, in effect, 
claim: "School District, I ch;u:ge you with my claim of educational malfeasance against my child. 
Now, prove yourselfinnqcent" Though_ this statement is hyperbole, to dlive home my point, it 
is symptomatic-of the way special education hearings are.sttuctured and produces' very real' 
negative; outcomes, partietJlai"ly in costs to .local communities. 

For instance, school djstricls have been experiencing mounting costs for long he!lrings that. can 
go on for 8 or 1.0 dayS or more. Or, to avoid the costly hearings-under the backwards due process 
regUlation, school aistricts have been forced into the position to settle unilateral outside 
placements' by parents, because districts are cornered into paying ~ose costs simply as a business· 
decision, rather than. face:.ihe legal fees to go to full hearing; Such fees for on~ single hearing, by 

. tl:ie way~ can easily equBI ihe val11e of two .full teacher's salaries. So rather than expend the 
$100,000 it would .cost to count~ Connecticut's'backWards burden of proof regUlation, a-District 
will choose to pay a settlement of say, $25,0_00, for example. The settlement is paid, not because 
the; district agrees i.ts o\vn progiam is inappropriate; but simply because the backward;application 
ofburden ofproof'in.Connecticut casts so much. This ~tance has generated a mounting 
cottage industry of paid parent advocates who have developed adept strategies to atg!ck teachers 
and school districts with ac~ations of-inappropriate programs and instruction. Darien is a ... 
school district reputed for the excellence of all its educational programs for all Students, 
including those with disabilities. Y ~ in Darien, as .a .direct resUlt of the backwai'd burden of 
proof regUlation, we have had to establish a position for a legal compliance assistm:lt to deal with 
on-going needs to assist olir special education director and out legal counsel in coping· with the 
litigiousness that has been ~awneq by how e~y it is to m~e accusations against a school 
district in a system that then, forces the distriCt to prove its innocence, instead of requiring the 
accusing party to bear the burden of proof. 

It is not a coincidence, then, that in the years since the Commissioner issuec:I her ci(cular letter on 
this topic, specl~ ed_uc;atiori costs in public education have escalated exponentially. To a pm:son, 
I encourage you to speak with school superintendents, and they will tell yau that burgeoning 
iegal costs and s~ttlement costs in special education can be attributed to 'the fact that Connecticut 
has notbtougbt its regulation on this matter in ali~ent with the Supreme Court's ruiiDg of 
2005. Connecticut'_s backward burden of proof regUlation has had the _effect of an unfunded 
mandate,_ whereby.the costs of this irregUlarity are cos~g local comm1,lllities increasingly large 

. sums of moi_J.ey that get_ needlessly directed into due process and away from children, both thqse 
with disabilities and those without ~isabilitje$. 

On behalfofthe Darien Board ofEducation, the Superintendepts ofFairfield County, and the 
Superintendents across the State of Connecticut, I urge the -Education Committee members to 
reinedy this situation by reporting this legislation favorably _to the General Assembly to enact 
Raised House Bill #5425. This: :Raised House Bill will assure compliance with the Supreme 

·Court finding of2005, itWill do what the Education Commissioner suggested had to be done 
.back in 2006, and it will help make ·special education due-process consistent with the judicial­
nann in.,.Amenca: that the burden of proof rests with ~e party initiating a legal action. 

l thank you for your attention . 
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